













Washington State Health Care Authority

Behavioral Health Service Delivery Guide

As of fiscal year 2023

10

Table of Contents

Table of Contents	i
Behavioral Health Service	
Delivery Guide Overview	1
How to Find Services in a County	2

Adams County

Prevention Services	3
Early Intervention Services	3
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	3
Treatment Services	4
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	4
Outpatient	4
Outreach and Intervention Services	5
Recovery Navigator Program	5
Recovery Support Services	5
Housing	5

Asotin County

Prevention Services	6
Early Intervention Services	6
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	6
Treatment Services	7
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	7
Outpatient	7
Outreach and Intervention Services	8
Syringe Services Program	8
Recovery Navigator Program	8
Recovery Support Services	8
Community Services Offices (CSO)	9
Housing	9

Benton County

Prevention Services10
Early Intervention Services11
Behavioral Health Crisis Services12
Treatment Services13
Mental Health: Inpatient 13
Substance Use Disorder:
Intensive Outpatient Treatment
Outpatient 14
Substance Use Disorder:
Medications for Opioid Use Disorder17
Outreach and Intervention Services17
Syringe Services Program17
Recovery Navigator Program18
Recovery Support Services
Community Services Offices (CSO)
Housing 20
Oxford Homes 21

Chelan County

6

Prevention Services	22
Early Intervention Services	.22
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	.23
Treatment Services	.23
Mental Health: Inpatient	23
Substance Use Disorder:	
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	24
Outpatient	25
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	28
Recovery Support Services	.29
Housing	29
Employment	30
Oxford Homes	30
Community Services Offices (CSO)	30



Table of Contents

Clallam County

Prevention Services	31
Early Intervention Services	31
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	32
Treatment Services	33
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	33
Outpatient	35
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	39
Outreach and Intervention Services	39
Syringe Services Program	
Recovery Navigator Program	40
Problem Gambling	40
Recovery Support Services	41
Community Services Offices (CSO)	42
Employment	43
Oxford Homes	43

Clark County

Prevention Services	44
Early Intervention Services	45
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	46
Treatment Services	47
Mental Health: Inpatient	47
Substance Use Disorder:	
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	47
Outpatient	49
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	57
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	58
Substance Use Disorder:	
Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	59

Clark County continued

31

44

Outreach and Intervention Services	59
Syringe Services Program	59
Recovery Navigator Program	59
Problem Gambling	60
Recovery Support Services	60
Community Services Offices (CSO)	63
Housing	64
Employment	65
Oxford Homes	65
Recovery Homes	66

Columbia County

Prevention Services 6	7
Early Intervention Services	7
Behavioral Health Crisis Services6	7
Treatment Services 6	8
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment6	8
Outpatient 6	8
Outreach and Intervention Services	9
Recovery Navigator Program6	9
Recovery Support Services 6	9
Employment6	9

85

89

Table of Contents

Cowlitz County

Prevention Services	70
Early Intervention Services	70
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	71
Treatment Services	71
Mental Health: Inpatient	71
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	71
Outpatient	73
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	76
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	76
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	77
Outreach and Intervention Services	77
Syringe Services Program	77
Recovery Navigator Program	77
Problem Gambling	78
Recovery Support Services	78
Community Services Offices (CSO)	79
Housing	80
Oxford Homes	81

Douglas County

Prevention Services	82
Early Intervention Services	82
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	82
Treatment Services	83
Outpatient	83
Recovery Support Services	
Housing	84
Employment	
Oxford Homes	

Ferry County

70

82

Prevention Services	85
Early Intervention Services	85
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	85
Treatment Services	86
Substance Use Disorder:	0.0
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	86
Outpatient	86
Outreach and Intervention Services	87
Syringe Services Program	87
Recovery Navigator Program	87
Recovery Support Services	87
Community Services Offices (CSO)	88
Housing	88

Franklin County

Prevention Services	89
Early Intervention Services	89
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	89
Treatment Services	90
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	90
Outpatient	90
Recovery Support Services	92
Housing	92

Washington State Health Care Authority

Table of Contents

Garfield County

Prevention Services	93
Early Intervention Services	93
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	93
Treatment Services	94
Outpatient	94
Outreach and Intervention Services	94
Recovery Navigator Program	94
Recovery Support Services	95
Housing	95

Grant County

Prevention Services	96
Early Intervention Services	97
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	
Treatment Services	
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	99
Outpatient	
Outreach and Intervention Services	
Syringe Services Program	
Recovery Support Services	
Community Services Offices (CSO)	
Housing	104
Employment	104

Grays Harbor County

Prevention Services	105
Early Intervention Services	105
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	
Treatment Services	
Mental Health: Inpatient	107
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	107

Grays Harbor County continued

93

96

105

Outpatient	108
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	112
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	112
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	112
Outreach and Intervention Services	113
Syringe Services Program	113
Recovery Navigator Program	113
Problem Gambling	113
Recovery Support Services	114
Community Services Offices (CSO)	115
Housing	116
Employment	
Oxford Homes	116

Island County

Pre	evention Services	117
Ear	rly Intervention Services	117
Bel	havioral Health Crisis Services	118
Tre	eatment Services	118
	Mental Health: Inpatient	118
	Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	119
	Outpatient	119
	Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	121
Ou	treach and Intervention Services	122
	Syringe Services Program	122
	Recovery Navigator Program	122
Red	covery Support Services	123
	Community Services Offices (CSO)	123
	Employment	123
	Oxford Homes	123
	Recovery Homes	123

Table of Contents

Jefferson County

124

Prevention Services	.124
Early Intervention Services	.124
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	.125
Treatment Services	.125
Substance Use Disorder:	
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	.125
Outpatient	.126
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	.127
Outreach and Intervention Services	.127
Syringe Services Program	.127
Recovery Navigator Program	.128
Recovery Support Services	.128
Community Services Offices (CSO)	.128

King County

129

Prevention Services12	<u>29</u>
Early Intervention Services12	<u>29</u>
Behavioral Health Crisis Services13	33
Treatment Services14	12
Mental Health: Inpatient14	12
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment14	13
Outpatient15	57
Substance Use Disorder: Residential21	1
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management21	12
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder21	L4

King County continued

Outreach and Intervention Services	215
Syringe Services Program	. 215
Recovery Navigator Program	. 215
Problem Gambling	216
Recovery Support Services	218
Community Services Offices (CSO)	. 227
Housing	. 230
Employment	. 231
Oxford Homes	. 232

Kitsap County

Prevention Services	234
Early Intervention Services	234
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	235
Treatment Services	236
Mental Health: Inpatient	236
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	236
Outpatient	238
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	244
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	244
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	245
Outreach and Intervention Services	246
Syringe Services Program	246
Recovery Navigator Program	246
Recovery Support Services	247
Community Services Offices (CSO)	249
Housing	250
Employment	250
Oxford Homes	251

261

Table of Contents

Kittitas County

Prevention Services	252
Early Intervention Services	252
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	253
Treatment Services	253
Substance Use Disorder:	
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	253
Outpatient	254
Outreach and Intervention Services	255
Syringe Services Program	255
Recovery Navigator Program	255
Recovery Support Services	256
Oxford Homes	256
Community Services Offices (CSO)	257

Klickitat County

-		0
- 7	5	Я
_	-	U

252

Prevention Services	258
Early Intervention Services	258
Treatment Services	259
Substance Use Disorder:	
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	259
Outpatient	259
Outreach and Intervention Services	260
Recovery Navigator Program	260
Recovery Support Services	260
Community Services Offices (CSO)	260

Lewis County

261
261
262
262
262
263
265
266
267
267
267
267
268
268
268

Lincoln County

Prevention Services	269
Treatment Services	269
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	269
Outpatient	269
Outreach and Intervention Services	270
Recovery Navigator Program	
Recovery Support Services	270
Housing	270

285

Table of Contents

Mason County

Early Intervention Services2	71
Treatment Services2	71
Mental Health: Inpatient2	71
Residential2	72
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	73
Outpatient2	73
Substance Use Disorder: Residential2	76
Outreach and Intervention Services2	77
Syringe Services Program2	77
Recovery Navigator Program2	77
Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)2	77
Problem Gambling2	78
Recovery Support Services2	78
Community Services Offices (CSO)2	78
Housing2	78
Employment2	
Oxford Homes2	79
Recovery Homes2	79

Okanogan County

7	C	1	ſ	1
4	(0	1	U.	

271

Prevention Services
Early Intervention Services
Behavioral Health Crisis Services281
Treatment Services
Substance Use Disorder:
Intensive Outpatient Treatment
Outpatient281
Substance Use Disorder: Residential282
Outreach and Intervention Services283
Syringe Services Program283
Recovery Navigator Program
Recovery Support Services
Oxford Homes283

Okanogan County continued

Community Services Offices (CSO)	284
Housing	284
Employment	284

Pacific County

Prevention Services	
Early Intervention Services	
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	
Treatment Services	
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	
Outpatient	
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	
Problem Gambling	
Recovery Support Services	
Oxford Homes	
Recovery Homes	
Community Services Offices (CSO)	
Housing	
Employment	

Pend Oreille County

Prevention Services	293
Early Intervention Services	293
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	293
Treatment Services	294
Outpatient	294
Outreach and Intervention Services	295
Syringe Services Program	295
Recovery Navigator Program	295
Recovery Support Services	295
Community Services Offices (CSO)	295
Housing	296

Table of Contents

Pierce County

Prevention Services	297
Early Intervention Services	297
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	300
Treatment Services	303
Mental Health: Inpatient	303
Outpatient	304
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	319
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	319
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	320
Outreach and Intervention Services	320
Syringe Services Program	320
Recovery Navigator Program	321
Problem Gambling	321
Recovery Support Services	322
Community Services Offices (CSO)	328
Housing	329
Employment	329
Oxford Homes	330
Recovery Homes	330

San Juan County

Prevention Services	331
Early Intervention Services	331
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	331
Treatment Services	332
Outpatient	332
Outreach and Intervention Services	333
Recovery Navigator Program	333
Recovery Support Services	334
Housing	334

297 Skagit County

	5

Prevention Services	
Early Intervention Services	
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	
Treatment Services	
Mental Health: Inpatient	337
Outpatient	337
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	341
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	341
Outreach and Intervention Services	
Syringe Services Program	341
Recovery Navigator Program	342
Problem Gambling	
Recovery Support Services	
Community Services Offices (CSO)	344
Housing	345
Employment	346
Oxford Homes	346

Skamania County

Prevention Services	347
Early Intervention Services	
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	
Treatment Services	
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	348
Outpatient	348
Outreach and Intervention Services	
Recovery Navigator Program	348
Recovery Support Services	
Community Services Offices (CSO)	349
Housing	349

331

Washington State Health Care Authority

Table of Contents

Snohomish County

Prevention Services	350
Early Intervention Services	350
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	352
Treatment Services	353
Mental Health: Inpatient	353
Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment	354
Outpatient	355
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	367
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	368
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	369
Outreach and Intervention Services	369
Syringe Services Program	369
Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)	369
Problem Gambling	370
Recovery Support Services	371
Community Services Offices (CSO)	375
Housing	377
Employment	377
Oxford Homes	378

Spokane County

379

350

Prevention Services	379
Early Intervention Services	379
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	381
Treatment Services	384
Mental Health: Inpatient	384
Substance Use Disorder:	
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	385
Outpatient	391
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	406

Spokane County continued

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	408
Outreach and Intervention Services	409
Syringe Services Program	409
Recovery Navigator Program	409
Problem Gambling	409
Recovery Support Services	410
Community Services Offices (CSO)	415
Housing	416

Oxford Homes	417
Recovery Homes	418

Stevens County

Early Intervention Services 419 Behavioral Health Crisis Services 420 Treatment Services 420 Mental Health: Inpatient 420 Outpatient 421 Outreach and Intervention Services 422 Syringe Services Program 422 Recovery Navigator Program 422 Problem Gambling 423 Community Services Offices (CSO) 424 Housing 424	Prevention Services	419
Treatment Services. 420 Mental Health: Inpatient 420 Outpatient 421 Outreach and Intervention Services 422 Syringe Services Program 422 Recovery Navigator Program 422 Problem Gambling 423 Recovery Support Services 423 Community Services Offices (CSO) 424	Early Intervention Services	419
Mental Health: Inpatient	Behavioral Health Crisis Services	420
Outpatient 421 Outreach and Intervention Services 422 Syringe Services Program 422 Recovery Navigator Program 422 Problem Gambling 423 Recovery Support Services 423 Community Services Offices (CSO) 424	Treatment Services	420
Outreach and Intervention Services 422 Syringe Services Program 422 Recovery Navigator Program 422 Problem Gambling 423 Recovery Support Services 423 Community Services Offices (CSO) 424	Mental Health: Inpatient	420
Syringe Services Program	Outpatient	
Recovery Navigator Program	Outreach and Intervention Services	422
Problem Gambling	Syringe Services Program	422
Recovery Support Services	Recovery Navigator Program	422
Community Services Offices (CSO) 424	Problem Gambling	423
•	Recovery Support Services	423
Housing	Community Services Offices (CSO)	
0	Housing	

437

440

Table of Contents

Thurston County

Prevention Services425
Early Intervention Services425
Treatment Services426
Mental Health: Inpatient426
Outpatient427
Substance Use Disorder: Residential430
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management431
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder431
Outreach and Intervention Services432
Syringe Services Program432
Recovery Navigator Program432
Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)432
Problem Gambling432
Recovery Support Services
Community Services Offices (CSO)435
Housing435
Employment436
Oxford Homes436
Recovery Homes436

Wahkiakum County

425

Prevention Services	437
Early Intervention Services	437
Treatment Services	437
Outpatient	437
Outreach and Intervention Services	438
Recovery Navigator Program	438
Recovery Support Services	439
Housing	439
Employment	439

Walla Walla County

Prevention Services	
Early Intervention Services	
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	
Treatment Services	
Mental Health: Inpatient	441
Outpatient	442
Outreach and Intervention Services	
Syringe Services Program	443
Recovery Navigator Program	443
Recovery Support Services	
Community Services Offices (CSO)	444
Housing	445
Oxford Homes	445

Table of Contents

Whatcom County

Prevention Services	446
Early Intervention Services	446
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	447
Treatment Services	448
Mental Health: Inpatient	448
Outpatient	449
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	454
Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management	454
Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	455
Outreach and Intervention Services	455
Syringe Services Program	455
Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)	455
Problem Gambling	456
Recovery Support Services	456
Community Services Offices (CSO)	458
Housing	459
Employment	459
Oxford Homes	460

Whitman County

Prevention Services	461
Early Intervention Services	461
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	462
Treatment Services	462
Outpatient	462
Outreach and Intervention Services	463
Syringe Services Program	463
Recovery Navigator Program	463
Recovery Support Services	463
Community Services Offices (CSO)	464
Housing	464

Yakima County

446

465

Prevention Services	465
Early Intervention Services	465
Behavioral Health Crisis Services	466
Treatment Services	467
Mental Health: Inpatient	467
Substance Use Disorder:	
Intensive Outpatient Treatment	467
Outpatient	469
Substance Use Disorder: Residential	475
Substance Use Disorder:	
Withdrawal Management	475
Substance Use Disorder:	
Medications for Opioid Use Disorder	476
Outreach and Intervention Services	476
Syringe Services Program	476
Recovery Navigator Program	476
Problem Gambling	477
Recovery Support Services	477
Community Services Offices (CSO)	479
Housing	481
Oxford Homes	481

487

Table of Contents

American Indian/Alaska Native County

Prevention Services	482
Chehalis Tribe	482
Colville Tribe	482
Cowlitz Tribe	482
Hoh Tribe	482
Jamestown Tribe	482
Kalispel Tribe	482
Lower Elwha Tribe	482
Lummi Nation Tribe	482
Makah Tribe	482
Muckleshoot Tribe	482
Nisqually Tribe	483
Nooksack Tribe	483
PGST Nation Tribe	483
Puyallup Tribe	483
Quileute Tribe	483
Quinault Tribe	483
Samish Tribe	483
Sauk Suiattle Tribe	484
Shoalwater Bay Tribe	484
Snoqualmie Tribe	484
Spokane Tribe	484
Squaxin Island Tribe	484
Stillaguamish Tribe	484
Suquamish Tribe	484
Swinomish Tribe	484
Tulalip Tribe	485
Upper Skagit Tribe	485
Yakama Nation Tribe	485
AICC	485
Native Project	485
Seattle Indian Health Board	485

Statewide Service Providers	486
Early Intervention Services	486

Appendix 1

Acronyms List 487	7
-------------------	---

Behavioral Health Service Delivery Guide Overview

The Washington Health Care Authority (HCA) is pleased to present the first iteration of the Behavioral Health Service Delivery Guide (BHSDG). The BHSDG includes information on licensed and non-licensed behavioral health providers across the state who deliver services across the behavioral health continuum of care. The primary purpose of the BHSDG is to provide a directory for behavioral health providers to use when they need to refer an individual to a specific service and to help individuals locate a behavioral health provider in their geographic area.

We understand that provider information may change (e.g., address, phone number, website, etc.). If provider information needs to be updated, or if unable to contact a resource in this document, please send a request with the updated information to hcacommunications@hca.wa.gov.

Need Support Now?

If you or someone you know is struggling or in crisis, help is available. Call or text 988 or chat 988lifeline.org.

About 988

People can call or text 988 or chat 988lifeline.org for themselves or if they are worried about a loved one who may need crisis support. 988 serves as a universal entry point so that no matter where you live in the United States, you can reach a trained crisis counselor who can help. 988 offers 24/7 access to trained crisis counselors who can help people experiencing mental health-related distress. That could be:

- Thoughts of suicide
- Mental health or substance use crisis
- Emotional distress
- And other reasons to connect (46 seconds)

Washington Recovery Help Line

Website: https://www.warecoveryhelpline.org/

Phone: 866-789-1511

The Washington Recovery Help Line offers an anonymous, confidential help line for Washington State residents. This help line is for those experiencing substance use disorder, problem gambling, and/or a mental health challenge. Our professionally trained staff provide emotional support. They can also connect callers with local treatment resources or more community services.

How to Find Services in a County

The BHSDG is organized by county. Each county includes the behavioral health modalities currently available. To find behavioral health services, please go to the Table of Contents and:

- 1. Locate the desired county.
- 2. Click on the desired type of service.
- 3. Read the list of available locations and contact information.

Please note that some counties do not currently have services available in all modalities. If a service is not listed in the desired county, a footnote will be attached to the county name. The footnote will include a list of the services that are not currently available and any additional information that is specific to that county, such as if a service is available regionally but not in the desired county.

Some program and provider information (e.g., address, phone number, website, etc.) is not currently available to HCA. If a program or provider does not have the same information, the information is not currently available to the Health Care Authority (HCA). HCA will regularly update the BHSDG as additional information becomes available.

Program and provider information can change, so HCA recommends contacting the provider to confirm service type and location.



Adams County¹

Prevention Services

Desert Oasis Highschool Othello Highschool

Contact Person: Aracely Zepeda Email: aracelyz@co.adams.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

Othello School District Ritzville School District

Contact Person: Yvonne Reigstad Phone: (509) 488-5256 Email: yvonner@cbha.org

Columbia Basin Health Association

Address: 1515 E Columbia St., Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5256 Email: shannonw@cbha.org Website: https://www.cbha.org/locations/othelloclinic/

Benge School District Lind School District

Contact Person: Yvonne Reigstad Phone: (509) 488-5256 Email: yvonner@cbha.org

Washtucna School District

Contact Person: Yvonne Reigstad Phone: (509) 488-5256 Email: yvonner@cbha.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Ritzville

Address: 108 W. Main Ave, Ritzville, WA 99169 Phone: (509) 488-4074

Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Othello

Address: 425 E Main St #600, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5166

Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Foundational Community Support (FCS), Employment, Recovery Homes, and Oxford homes.

Adams County¹

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Othello

Address: 425 E Main St #600, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5166 Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs (STOP)

Contact Person: Joeb Johnson Address: 600 S 1st Ave, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 331-7654 Email: joeb.johnson@stopwa.com Website: https://www.stopwa.com/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Ritzville

Address: 108 W. Main Ave, Ritzville, WA 99169 Phone: (509) 488-4074 Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Othello

Address: 425 E Main St #600, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5166 Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Othello

Address: 425 E Main St #600, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5166

Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs (STOP)

Contact Person: Joeb Johnson Address: 600 S 1st Ave, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 331-7654 Email: joeb.johnson@stopwa.com Website: https://www.stopwa.com/

¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Foundational Community Support (FCS), Employment, Recovery Homes, and Oxford homes.



Adams County¹

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Othello

Address: 425 E Main St #600, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5166 Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Ritzville

Address: 108 W. Main Ave, Ritzville, WA 99169 Phone: (509) 488-4074 Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Recovery Support Services

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Ritzville

Address: 108 W. Main Ave, Ritzville, WA 99169 Phone: (509) 488-4074 Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Adams County Integrated Health Care Services – Othello

Address: 425 E Main St #600, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5166

Website: https://www.co.adams.wa.us/departments/ community_counseling/

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Catholic Charities

Phone: (800) 246-2962 Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/contact-us/ housing-locations

¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Foundational Community Support (FCS), Employment, Recovery Homes, and Oxford homes.

Prevention Services

Charles Adams Francis Highschool Contact Person: Mollie Mustoe Email: mmustoe@gbhs.org

Early Intervention Services

Asotin County Community Services Birth to Three Program

Contact Person: Cynthia Tierny Address: 644 6th St, Suite A, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-8349 Email: ctierney@co.asotin.wa.us Website: https://www.birthtothreeprogram.com/

Clarkston School District Asotin-Anatone School District

Contact Person: Lori Hyde Phone: (509) 780-7420 Email: lhyde@co.asotin.wa.us

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Danika Gwinn Address: 900 7th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-3341 Email: dgwinn@qbhs.org Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Danika Gwinn Address: 900 7th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-3341 Email: dgwinn@qbhs.org Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Danika Gwinn Address: 900 7th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-3341 Email: dgwinn@qbhs.org Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Danika Gwinn Address: 900 7th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-3341 Email: dgwinn@qbhs.org Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Blue Mountain Heart to Heart

Contact Person: Christina Parreira Address: 1368 Bridge St, Suite A, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 715-3556 Email: c.parreira@bmh2h.org Website: https://bluemountainheart2heart. wordpress.com/

Recovery Navigator Program

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Danika Gwinn Address: 900 7th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-3341 Email: dgwinn@qbhs.org Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

Recovery Support Services

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Danika Gwinn Address: 900 7th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-3341 Email: dgwinn@qbhs.org Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Clarkston Community Services Office

Address: 525 5th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-002

Home and Community Services – Clarkston Office

Address: 525 5th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 751- 4672 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-clarkston

Clarkston DDA Field Office

Address: 525 5th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 751- 4638 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-clarkston-fo

Vocational Rehabilitation – Clarkston Office

Address: 525 5th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 751- 4668 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-clarkston

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

Rural Resources Community Action

Contact Person: Michael Bross Address: 1013 Bridge St, Ste A, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-9798 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Benton County³

Prevention Services

Kiona-Benton City Highschool Contact Person: Breanna Zavicar Email: bentoncity123@gmail.com

Prosser Highschool Contact Person: Brittany Aguilar Email: brittany.aguilar@prosserthrive.org Kamiakin Highschool Contact Person: Kristi Sharpe Email: ksharpe@esd123.org

Early Intervention Services

Children's Developmental Center

Contact Person: Zahra Roach, Executive Director Address: 1549 SE Georgia Ave, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 735-1062 ext.140 Email: Zahra@childrensdc.org Website: http://www.childrensdevelopmentalcenter. org/

Columbia Basin Health Association

Contact Person: Leo Gaeta, Director of Programs Address: 1515 E Columbia St, Othello, WA 99344 Phone: (509) 488-5256 Email: leo@cbha.org Website: http://www.cbha.org/

Kiona-Benton City School District Paterson School District

Contact Person: Becky Seaman or Katelyn Nass Phone: (509) 735-1062 ext. 110 or (509) 380-6582 Email: BeckyS@childrensdc.org or jluengas@esd123.org

Educational Service District 123

Contact Person: Kellie Musick, Director Address: 3924 West Court St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 792 -7742 Email: kmusick@esd123.org Website: http://www.esd123.org/

Finley School District Kennewick School District

Contact Person: Becky Seaman or Katelyn Nass Phone: (509) 735-1062 ext. 110 or (509) 380-6582 Email: BeckyS@childrensdc.org or jluengas@esd123.org

Prosser School District Richland School District

Contact Person: Becky Seaman or Katelyn Nass Phone: (509) 735-1062 ext. 110 or (509) 380-6582 Email: BeckyS@childrensdc.org or jluengas@esd123.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Kennewick

Contact Person: Sharon Gentry Address: 3321 W Kennewick Ave, Ste 150, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-6446 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Lourdes Counseling Center

Contact Person: Davis Turner Address: 1175 Carondelet Dr, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 943-9104 Email: davis.turner@rcchhealth.com Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/contact

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 100 N Fruitland St, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 581-0303 Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Kennewick Morain

Contact Person: Sharon Gentry Address: 500 N Morain St, Ste 1200, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-6446 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org Website: https://lcsnw.org/

3 Rivers Therapy

Contact Person: Rikki Cook Address: 10505 W Clearwater Ave, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 378-5553 Email: rikki@3riverstherapy.com Website: https://www.3riverstherapy.com/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Lourdes Counseling Center

Contact Person: Davis Turner Address: 1175 Carondelet Dr, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 943-9104 Email: davis.turner@rcchhealth.com Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/contact

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

MERIT Resource Services – Kennewick

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt, Administrator Address: 7510 W Deschutes Pl, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 579-0738 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Action Counseling - Kennewick

Contact Person: Robert Lack Address: 4911 W Canal Dr, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-7410 Website: http://bfcac.org/home-base/actionchemical-dependency-center

Somerset Counseling Center, LLC

Contact Person: Jamie Carson Address: 1305 Mansfield St Ste 6, Richland, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 942-1624 Website: https://www.drugevaluation.com/

Tri-Cities Community Health – Kennewick

Contact Person: Antonio Gonzalez, Administrator Address: 3180 W Clearwater Ave, Ste E, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 547-2791 Website: https://mytcch.org/

Lourdes Counseling Center

Contact Person: Davis Turner Address: 1175 Carondelet Dr, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 943-9104 Email: davis.turner@rcchhealth.com Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/contact

Tri-Cities Treatment Center

Contact Person: Kara Roland Address: 1445 Spaulding Ave, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (541) 617-4544 Website: https://ortc.care/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 100 N Fruitland St, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 581-0303 Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

First Step Community Counseling Services, LLC

Contact Person: Sara Clark Address: 415 N Morain St, Ste A – D, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-6900 Website: http://firststepccs.com/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

MERIT Resource Services – Kennewick

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt, Administrator Address: 7510 W Deschutes Pl, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 579-0738 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Tri-Cities Community Health – Richland

Contact Person: Antonio Gonzalez, Administrator Address: 829 Goethals Dr, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 543-8500 Website: https://mytcch.org/

Tri-Cities Community Health – Kennewick

Contact Person: Antonio Gonzalez, Administrator Address: 3180 W Clearwater Ave, Ste E, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 547-2791

Website: https://mytcch.org/

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima – Richland

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell, Administrator Address: 2139 Van Giesen St, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 965-7100

Website: https://yakimadiocese.org/2015/04/02/ catholic-charities-of-the-diocese-of-yakima/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Benton County³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Lourdes Counseling Center

Contact Person: Davis Turner Address: 1175 Carondelet Dr, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 943-9104 Email: davis.turner@rcchhealth.com Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/contact

Service Alternatives

Contact Person: Karina L. Briscoe Address: 1313 N Young St, Ste E, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 783-0758 Website: https://servicealternatives.com/

3 Rivers Therapy

Contact Person: Rikki Cook Address: 10505 W Clearwater Ave, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 378-5553 Email: rikki@3riverstherapy.com Website: www.3riverstherapy.com

United Family Center Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 100 N Fruitland St, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 581-0303 Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

Recovery and Wellness Center of Eastern Washington

Contact Person: Katie Klute Address: 1950 Keene Rd, Bldg G, Richland, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 619-0519 Website: http://www.recoveryandwellness.org/

Reliance Health Systems – NeuroPsych Program

Contact Person: Kishore Varada Address: 1446 Spaulding Ave, Ste 303, Richland, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 420-5060 Email: info@reliancehealthsystems.com Website: https://www.rhs.health/contact/

Child Enrichment Center LLC

Contact Person: Sarah Haws Taylor Address: 1950 Keene Rd, Bldg K, Kennewick, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 420-3442 Email: office@childenrichmentcenter.org Website: https://www.childenrichmentcenter.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Benton County³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

MERIT Resource Services – Kennewick

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt, Administrator Address: 7510 W Deschutes Pl, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 579-0738 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Tri-Cities Treatment Center

Contact Person: Kara Roland Address: 1445 Spaulding Ave, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (541) 617-4544 Website: https://ortc.care/

First Step Community Counseling Services, LLC

Contact Person: Sara Clark Address: 415 N Morain St, Ste A – D, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-6900 Website: http://firststepccs.com/

Somerset Counseling Center, LLC

Contact Person: Jamie Carson Address: 1305 Mansfield St, Ste 6, Richland, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 942-1624 Website: https://www.drugevaluation.com/

Tri-Cities Community Health – Kennewick

Contact Person: Antonio Gonzalez, Administrator Address: 3180 W Clearwater Ave, Ste E, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 547-2791 Website: https://mytcch.org/

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 100 N Fruitland St, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 581-0303 Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

Lourdes Counseling Center

Contact Person: Davis Turner Address: 1175 Carondelet Dr, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 943-9104 Email: davis.turner@rcchhealth.com Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/mentalhealth

Action Counseling - Kennewick

Contact Person: Robert Lack Address: 4911 W Canal Dr, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-7410 Website: http://bfcac.org/home-base/actionchemical-dependency-center

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Ideal Balance - Kennewick

Contact Person: Penny S Bell Address: 8514 W Gage Blvd, Ste G, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 440-3387 Website: https://www.idealoption.com/

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Tri-Cities Treatment Center

Contact Person: Kara Roland Address: 1445 Spaulding Ave, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (541) 617-4544 Website: https://ortc.care/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Blue Mountain Heart to Heart

Contact Person: Everett Maroon Address: 911 S Auburn St, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 905-2053 Email: e.maroon@bmh2h.org Website: http://www.bluemountainheart.org/ prevention

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

3 Rivers Therapy

Contact Person: Rikki Cook Address: 10505 W Clearwater Ave, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 378-5553 Email: rikki@3riverstherapy.com Website: www.3riverstherapy.com

Recovery Support Services

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Kennewick

Contact Person: Sharon Gentry Address: 3321 W Kennewick Ave, Ste 150, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-6446 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Service Alternatives

Contact Person: Karina L. Briscoe Address: 1313 N Young St, Ste E, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 783-0758 Website: https://servicealternatives.com/

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima – Richland

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell, Administrator Address: 2139 Van Giesen St, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 965-7100

Website: https://yakimadiocese.org/2015/04/02/ catholic-charities-of-the-diocese-of-yakima/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Kennewick Morain

Contact Person: Sharon Gentry Address: 500 N Morain St, Ste 1200, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 735-6446 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org

Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Benton County³

Recovery Support Services

Child Enrichment Center LLC

Contact Person: Sarah Haws Taylor Address: 1950 Keene Rd, Bldg K, Kennewick, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 420-3442 Email: office@childenrichmentcenter.org Website: www.childenrichmentcenter.org

Lourdes Counseling Center

Contact Person: Davis Turner Address: 1175 Carondelet Dr, Richland, WA 99354 Phone: (509) 943-9104 Email: davis.turner@rcchhealth.com Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/contact

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 100 N Fruitland St, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 581-0303 Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

3 Rivers Therapy

Contact Person: Rikki Cook Address: 10505 W Clearwater Ave, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 378-5553 Email: rikki@3riverstherapy.com Website: www.3riverstherapy.com

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home and Community Services – Kennewick Office

Address: 7113 W Okanogan Pl, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 374-2100

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-kennewick

Vocational Rehabilitation - Kennewick Office

Address: 500 N Morain St, Ste 2210, Kennewick, WA 99336

Phone: (509) 374-2151

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-kennewick

Kennewick Community Services Office

Address: 6909 Crosswind Blvd, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-003

Kennewick DDA Field Office

Address: 500 N Morain St, Ste 2210, Kennewick, WA 99336

Phone: (509) 374-2111

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-kennewick-fo

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO) continued

Kennewick Child Support Office

Address: 6909 Crosswind Blvd, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 374-2000 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdcs-ken

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

Elijah Family Homes Address: 1721 W Kennewick Ave, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 943-6610 Email: admin@elijahfamilyhomes.org Website: https://www.elijahfamilyhomes.org/

Rural Resources Community Action

Contact Person: Michael Bross Address: 1030 N Center Parkway, Ste 113 and 114, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 396-5951 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Lourdes Counseling Center

Contact Person: Davis Turner Address: 1175 Carondelet Dr, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 943-9104 Email: davis.turner@rcchhealth.com Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/contact

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Jericho Address: 2269 Jericho Rd, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 396-9293 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Ferda

Address: 303 Cullum Ave, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 396-9946 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Edison

Address: 5914 W 16th Ave, Kennewick, WA 99338 Phone: (509) 396-3208 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Tri-Cities

Address: 1629 South Palouse Pl, Kennewick, WA 99337 Phone: (509) 396-7659 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Neel

Address: 329 S Neel St, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 396-7179 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Davenport

Address: 907 Davenport St, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 371-9961 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Keene

Address: 950 Jericho Ct, Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 396-9946 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Quillan

Address: 3916 W Hood Ave, Kennewick, WA 99336 Phone: (509) 491-1739 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Olympic View

Address: 1320 West 14th Ave, Kennewick, WA, 99337 Phone: (509) 396-3480 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Washington State Health Care Authority

Chelan County⁴

Prevention Services

Foothills Middle School Contact Person: Hailey Croci Email: hailey@togethercd.org

Early Intervention Services

North Central Educational Service District 171

Contact Person: Janelle Bersch, Early Childhood Coordinator Address: 430 Olds Station Rd, Wenatchee, WA 98807 Phone: (509) 758-8349 Email: janelleb@ncesd.org

Entiat School District Lake Chelan School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 665-2610 Email: candies@ncesd.org

Wenatchee School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 665-2610 Email: candies@ncesd.org

Cascade School District Cashmere School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 665-2610 Email: candies@ncesd.org

Manson School District Stehekin School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 665-2610 Email: candies@ncesd.org

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County⁴

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Wenatchee

Contact Person: Janica Lockhart Address: 1014 Walla Walla Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 663-0034 Email: janica.lockhart@chs-wa.org Website: www.childrenshomesociety.org

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima -Wenatchee 139 Worthen

Contact Person: Manual Villafan Address: 139 S Worthen St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6761 Website: www.catholiccharitiescw.org

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 145 S Worthen St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6761 Website: www.catholiccharitiescw.org

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

American Behavioral Health Systems – Parkside

Contact Person: Caroll Opel Address: 1230 Monitor St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 300-1221 Email: cphillips@abhsinc.net Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County⁴

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 145 S Worthen St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6761 Website: www.catholiccharitiescw.org

The Center for Alcohol and Drug Treatment

Address: 327 Okanogan Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-9673 Website: https://cfadt.org/

Columbia Counseling 607, LLC

Contact Person: Christine Bellamy Address: 610 N Mission St, Ste 106, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 888-4404 Email: office@columbiacounseling607.com Website: https://www.columbiacounseling607.com/

New Path

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 819 N Miller St, Ste 1B, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 664-0950 Website: www.cvch.org

Columbia Valley Community Health

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 600 Orondo Ave, Ste 1, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-4296 Email: bhealthassistants@cvch.org Website: https://cvch.org

New Hope Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: Raymond Morris Regan Address: 238 N Chelan Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 293-7724 Email: morrisregan58@gmail.com Website: http://www.newhoperecoveryllc.com/

American Behavioral Health Systems

Contact Person: Caroll Opel Address: 1230 Monitor St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 300-1221 Email: cphillips@abhsinc.net Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Centro Latino: Northwest Family Services Institute

Contact Person: Alma Chacon Address: 766 S Mission St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 667-1926 Website: www.nwfamilyservices.net

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County⁴

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Shipowick-Smith Counseling LLC

Contact Person: Melissa Payne Address: 11 Spokane, Ste 100, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 667-0679 Email: melissa@shipowickcounseling.com Website: www.shipowickcounseling.com

Columbia Valley Community Health -Wenatchee Main

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 600 Orondo Ave, Ste 1, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-4296 Email: bhealthassistants@cvch.org Website: https://cvch.org/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Wenatchee

Contact Person: Janica Lockhart Address: 1014 Walla Walla Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 663-0034 Email: janica.lockhart@chs-wa.org Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

Columbia Valley Community Health -Wenatchee Easy Way

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 140 Easy Way, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6000 Email: bhealthassistants@cvch.org Website: www.cvch.org

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 145 S Worthen St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6761 Website: www.catholiccharitiescw.org

Columbia Valley Community Health -Wenatchee Main

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 600 Orondo Ave, Ste 1, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-4296 Email: bhealthassistants@cvch.org Website: www.cvch.org

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County^₄

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Columbia Valley Community Health - Chelan

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 105 S Apple Blossom Dr, Chelan, WA 98816 Phone: (509) 662-4296 Email: bhealthassistants@cvch.org Website: https://cvch.org/

Columbia Pediatrics

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 933 Red Apple Rd, Ste C, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 663-8767

Website: https://cvch.org/our-locations/columbiapediatrics

New Path

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 819 N Miller St, Ste 1B, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 664-0950 Website: www.cvch.org

CRH Christopher House, LLC

Contact Person: Kevin Colwell Address: 100 and 101 S Cleveland Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 888-0773 Email: info@christopherouse.com Website: https://crhchristopherhouse.com/

American Behavioral Health Systems – Parkside

Contact Person: Caroll Opel Address: 1230 Monitor St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 300-1221 Email: cphillips@abhsinc.net Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

CVCH Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 504 Orondo Ave, Ste A, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-1268 Website: https://cvch.org/patients/services/

Website: https://cvch.org/patients/services/ behavioral-health-services

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County⁴

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

American Behavioral Health Systems – Parkside

Contact Person: Caroll Opel Address: 1230 Monitor St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 300-1221 Email: cphillips@abhsinc.net Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

New Path

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 819 N Miller St, Ste 1B, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 664-0950 Website: www.cvch.org

Shipowick-Smith Counseling LLC

Contact Person: Melissa Payne Address: 11 Spokane St, Ste 100, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 667-0679 Email: melissa@shipowickcounseling.com Website: www.shipowickcounseling.com

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 145 S Worthen St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6761 Website: www.catholiccharitiescw.org

The Center for Alcohol and Drug Treatment

Address: 327 Okanogan Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-9673 Website: https://cfadt.org/

Centro Latino: Northwest Family Services Institute

Contact Person: Alma Chacon Address: 766 S Mission St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 667-1926 Website: www.nwfamilyservices.net

New Hope Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: Raymond Morris Regan Address: 238 N Chelan Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 293-7724 Email: morrisregan58@gmail.com Website: http://www.newhoperecoveryllc.com/

Columbia Counseling 607, LLC

Contact Person: Christine Bellamy Address: 610 N Mission St, Ste 106, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 888-4404 Email: office@columbiacounseling607.com Website: www.columbiacounseling607.com

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County⁴

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Columbia Valley Community Health -Wenatchee Main

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 600 Orondo Ave, Ste 1, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-4296 Email: bhealthassistants@cvch.org Website: www.cvch.org

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

The Center for Alcohol and Drug Treatment Address: 327 Okanogan Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801

Phone: (509) 662-9673 Website: https://cfadt.org/

American Behavioral Health Systems – Parkside

Contact Person: Caroll Opel Address: 1230 Monitor St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 300-1221 Email: cphillips@abhsinc.net Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County⁴

Recovery Support Services

American Behavioral Health Systems – Parkside

Contact Person: Caroll Opel Address: 1230 Monitor St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 300-1221 Email: cphillips@abhsinc.net Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 145 S Worthen St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6761 Website: www.catholiccharitiescw.org

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima – Wenatchee 139 Worthen

Contact Person: Manual Villafan Address: 139 S Worthen St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 662-6761 Website: www.catholiccharitiescw.org

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Wenatchee

Contact Person: Janica Lockhart Address: 1014 Walla Walla Ave, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 663-0034 Email: janica.lockhart@chs-wa.org Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Catholic Charities

Phone: (800) 246-2962 Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/contact-us/ housing-locations

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Chelan County⁴

Recovery Support Services

Employment

Work Source Address: 270 9th St, Ste 240, East Wenatchee, WA 98802 Phone: (509) 665-6605 Website: https://www.worksourcewa.com/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Corulli

Address: 1025 Cascade St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 470-6794 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Vals

Address: 538 Highland Dr, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 714-1688 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home and Community Services – Wenatchee Office

Address: 805 S Mission St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 886-6141 Website: www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-hcs-

website: www.dsns.wa.gov/location/dsns-ncswenatchee

Vocational Rehabilitation - Wenatchee Office

Address: 805 S Mission St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 665-5375

Email: DVRWenatcheeReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Website: www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-dvr-wenatchee

Wenatchee DDA Field Office

Address: 805 S Mission St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 668-9065 Website: www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-ddawenatchee-fo

Wenatchee Child Support Office

Address: 805 S Mission St, Wenatchee, WA 98801 Phone: (509) 886-6800 Email: wenatchee-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-dcs-wen

⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), and Recovery Homes.

Clallam County⁵

Prevention Services

Crescent School Contact Person: Tuesday Mattix Email: tmattix@csd313.org Forks Highschool School and Middle School Contact Person: Micaela Villicana Email: micaela.villicana@qvschools.org

Early Intervention Services

Concerned Citizens

Contact Person: Linda Middleton, Executive Director Address: 945 S Forks Ave, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-9024 Email: lindamiddleton@concernedcitizenspnw.org Website: www.Concernedcitizenspnw.org

Port Angeles School District Quillayute Valley School District

Contact Person: Janie Nelson Phone: (360) 379-1315 Email: jnelson@ccpnw.org Sequim School District Contact Person: Janie Nelson Phone: (360) 379-1315 Email: jnelson@ccpnw.org

Cape Flattery School District Crescent School District

Contact Person: Janie Nelson Phone: (360) 379-1315 Email: jnelson@ccpnw.org

Clallam County⁵

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 118 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: https://peninsulabehavioral.org/

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Sequim

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 490 N 5th Ave, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 457-0431

Makah Recovery Services

Contact Person: Betty Pofferbarger Address:100 Wellness Way, Neah Bay, WA 98357 Phone: (360) 645-2461

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Clallam County Respite Center

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 112B E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: https://peninsulabehavioral.org/

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Arlene Engel Home

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 138 W 2nd St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: https://peninsulabehavioral.org/

West End Outreach Services

Contact Person: Tanya MacNeil Address: 530 Bogachiel Way, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-6177 Website: https://www.forkshospital.org/west-endoutreach-services/

Quileute Counseling and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Briella Gilbert Address: 560 Quileute Heights, La Push, WA 98350 Phone: (360) 374-4317 Website: https://quileutenation.org/clinic/chemicaldependency/

⁵The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Recovery Homes, and Housing.

Clallam County⁵

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder Intensive: Outpatient Treatment

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 118 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: https://peninsulabehavioral.org/

Cedar Grove Counseling, Inc. - Forks

Contact Person: Gill Orr Address: 494 S Forks Ave, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-2134 Website: www.cedargrovecounseling.com

Specialty Services II, LLC

Contact Person: Sean Caudle Address: 825 E 5th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 477-4790

West End Outreach Services

Contact Person: Tanya MacNeil Address: 530 Bogachiel Way, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-6177 Website: https://www.forkshospital.org/west-endoutreach-services/

Makah Recovery Services

Contact Person: Betty Pofferbarger Address: 100 Wellness Way, Neah Bay, WA 98357 Phone: (360) 645-2461

Olympic Personal Growth Center Contact Person: Kristina Bullington Address: 390 E Cedar St, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 681-8463 Email: Kristina@OlympicPersonalGrowthCenter.com Website: www.olympicpersonalgrowthcenter.com

Reflections Counseling Services Group

Contact Person: G'Nell Ashley Address: 3430 E Highway 101, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 452-4062 Email: reflections@rcsgpa.org Website: https://www.reflections-counseling.com/

True Star Behavioral Health Services

Contact Person: Jody Jacobsen Address: 1912 W 18th St, Port Angeles, WA 98363 Phone: (360) 417-2282 Website: www.clallamcountywa.gov/450/True-Star-Behavioral-Health-Program

Klallam Counseling Services

Contact Person: Stormy Howell Address: 243613 W Highway 101, Port Angeles, WA 98363 Phone: (360) 452-4432 Website: https://elwhahealth.org/services/kcs/

Clallam County⁵

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder Intensive: Outpatient Treatment continued

Jamestown Healing Clinic

Contact Person: Molly Martin Address: 526 S 9th Ave, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 582-4876 Website: www.jamestownhealingclinic.org

Peninsula Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Kathy Stevens Address: 112A E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Quileute Counseling and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Briella Gilbert Address: 560 Quileute Heights, La Push, WA 98350 Phone: (360) 374-4317 Website: https://quileutenation.org/clinic/chemicaldependency/

Cedar Grove Counseling, Inc.

Contact Person: Gill Orr Address: 806 S Vine St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 452-2443 Email: randa@cedargroves.com Website: www.cedargrovecounseling.com

⁵The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Recovery Homes, and Housing.

Clallam County⁵

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Horizon Center

Contact Person: Kathy Stevens Address: 223 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Jamestown Healing Clinic

Contact Person: Molly Martin Address: 526 S 9th Ave, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 582-4876 Email: info@jamestownhealingclinic.org Website: www.jamestownhealingclinic.org

Makah Recovery Services

Contact Person: Betty Pofferbarger Address: 100 Wellness Way, Neah Bay, WA 98357 Phone: (360) 645 2461

Specialty Services II, LLC

Contact Person: Sean Caudle Address: 825 E 5th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 477-4790

Quileute Counseling and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Briella Gilbert Address: 560 Quileute Heights, La Push, WA 98350 Phone: (360) 374-4317 Website: https://quileutenation.org/clinic/chemicaldependency/

True Star Behavioral Health Services

Contact Person: Jody Jacobsen Address: 1912 W 18th St, Port Angeles, WA 98363 Phone: (360) 417-2282 Website: https://www.clallamcountywa.gov/450/ True-Star-Behavioral-Health-Program

West End Outreach Services

Contact Person: Tanya MacNeil Address: 530 Bogachiel Way, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-6177 Website: https://www.forkshospital.org/west-endoutreach-services/

Olympic Personal Growth Center

Contact Person: Kristina Bullington Address: 390 E Cedar St, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 681-8463 Email: Kristina@OlympicPersonalGrowthCenter.com Website: https://www.olympicpersonalgrowthcenter.

com

Clallam County⁵

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Peninsula Behavioral Health – Clallam County Respite Center

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 112B E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 118 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Sequim

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 490 N 5th Ave, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 118 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Makah Recovery Services

Contact Person: Betty Pofferbarger Address: 100 Wellness Way, Neah Bay, WA 98357 Phone: (360) 645-2461

Clallam County⁵

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Jamestown Healing Clinic

Contact Person: Molly Martin Address: 526 S 9th Ave, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 582-4876 Website: http://www.jamestownhealingclinic.org

Reflections Counseling Services Group

Contact Person: G'Nell Ashley Address: 3430 E Highway 101, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 452-4062 Email: reflections@rcsgpa.org Website: https://www.reflections-counseling.com/

Klallam Counseling Services

Contact Person: Stormy Howell Address: 243613 W Highway 101, Port Angeles, WA 98363 Phone: (360) 452-4432 Website: https://elwhahealth.org/services/kcs/

Quileute Counseling and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Briella Gilbert Address: 560 Quileute Heights, La Push, WA 98350 Phone: (360) 374-4317 Website: https://quileutenation.org/clinic/

Cedar Grove Counseling, Inc. - Forks

Contact Person: Gill Orr Address: 494 S Forks Ave, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-2134 Website: www.cedargrovecounseling.com

Specialty Services II, LLC

Contact Person: Sean Caudle Address: 825 E 5th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 477-4790

West End Outreach Services

Contact Person: Tanya MacNeil Address: 530 Bogachiel Way, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-6177 Website: https://www.forkshospital.org/west-endoutreach-services/

Peninsula Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Kathy Stevens Address: 112A E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Clallam County⁵

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Cedar Grove Counseling, Inc.

Contact Person: Gill Orr Address: 806 S Vine St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 452-2443 Email: randa@cedargroves.com Website: www.cedargroves.com

Olympic Personal Growth Center

Contact Person: Kristina Bullington Address: 390 E Cedar St, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 681-8463 Email: Kristina@OlympicPersonalGrowthCenter.com Website: https://www.olympicpersonalgrowthcenter. com/

BAART Behavioral Health Services, Inc.

Address: 716 S Chase St, Port Angeles, WA 98362

Phone: (360) 395-2976 Website: https://baartprograms.com/baartprograms-port-angeles/

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Horizon Center

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Contact Person: Kathy Stevens Address: 223 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Peninsula Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 500 W Fir St, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

True Star Behavioral Health Services

Contact Person: Jody Jacobsen Address: 1912 W 18th St, Port Angeles, WA 98363 Phone: (360) 417-2282 Website: www.clallamcountywa.gov/450/True-Star-Behavioral-Health-Program

Clallam County^₅

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Specialty Services II, LLC

Contact Person: Sean Caudle Address: 825 E 5th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 477-4790

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

BAART Behavioral Health Services, Inc.

Address: 716 S Chase St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 395-2976 Website: https://baartprograms.com/baartprograms-port-angeles/

Makah Recovery Services

Contact Person: Betty Pofferbarger Address: 100 Wellness Way, Neah Bay, WA 98357 Phone: (360) 645-2461

Jamestown Healing Clinic

Contact Person: Molly Martin Address: 526 S 9th Ave, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 582-4876 Website: www.jamestownhealingclinic.org

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Clallam County Syringe Service Program

Contact Person: Helen Kenoyer Address: 140 C St, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 417-2364 Email: hkenoyer@co.clallam.wa.us Website: www.clallamcountywa.gov

Clallam County Harm Reduction Health Center

Contact Person: Lisa Al-Hakim Address: 111 East 3rd St, Port Los Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 461-8248 Email: lisa.alhakim@clallamcountywa.gov Website: www.clallamcountywa.gov/660/Harm-Reduction-Health-Center

Clallam County^₅

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 118 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Reflections Counseling Services Group

Contact Person: G'Nell Ashley Address: 3430 E Highway 101, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 452-4062 Email: reflections@rcsgpa.org Website: https://www.reflections-counseling.com/

Problem Gambling

New Concepts Counseling LLC

Contact Person: Cathlene Ramsdell, Therapist Address: 435 West Bell St, Suite D, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 808-9620 Website: www.newconceptscounseling.com

Olympic Personal Growth Center

Contact Person: Kristina Bullington Address: 390 E Cedar St, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 681-8463 Email: Kristina@OlympicPersonalGrowthCenter.com Website: www.olympicpersonalgrowthcenter.com

Dalis La Grotta Counseling

Contact Person: Dalis La Grotta, Counselor Address: 435 West Bell St, Suite D, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 797-1429

Clallam County⁵

Recovery Support Services

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Sequim

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 490 N 5th Ave, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 118 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Quileute Counseling and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Briella Gilbert Address: 560 Quileute Heights, La Push, WA 98350 Phone: (360) 374-4317 Website: https://quileutenation.org/clinic/chemicaldependency/

Peninsula Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 500 W Fir St, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Peninsula Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Kathy Stevens Address: 112A E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Clallam County Respite Center

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 112B E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: https://peninsulabehavioral.org/

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Arlene Engel Home

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 138 W 2nd St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: https://peninsulabehavioral.org/

Makah Recovery Services

Contact Person: Betty Pofferbarger Address: 100 Wellness Way, Neah Bay, WA 98357 Phone: (360) 645-2461

Peninsula Behavioral Health - Horizon Center

Contact Person: Kathy Stevens Address: 223 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

West End Outreach Services

Contact Person: Tanya MacNeil Address: 530 Bogachiel Way, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-6177 Website: https://www.forkshospital.org/west-endoutreach-services/

Clallam County⁵

Recovery Support Services

Reflections Counseling Services Group

Contact Person: G'Nell Ashley Address: 3430 E Highway 101, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 452-4062 Email: reflections@rcsgpa.org Website: https://www.reflections-counseling.com/

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home and Community Services – Port Angeles Office

Address: 235 W 1st St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 565-2160

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-portangeles

Vocational Rehabilitation – Port Angeles Office

Address: 203 W 1st St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 405-7810 Email: DVRPortAngelesReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Website: www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-dvr-portangeles

Port Angeles Community Services Office

Address: 201 W 1st St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-005

Clallam County DDA Field Office

Address: 201 W 1st St, Suite 2, Port Angeles, WA 98362

Phone: (360) 912-8310

Website: www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-ddaportangeles-fo

⁵The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Recovery Homes, and Housing.

Clallam County^₅

Employment

Morningside Address: 113 S Valley St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 452-7919 Website: https://www.morningsideservices.com/

Peninsula Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Wendy Sisk Address: 500 W Fir St, Sequim, WA 98382 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: www.peninsulabehavioral.org

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Madrona

Address: 1032 Madrona St, Port Los Angeles, WA 98363 Phone: (360) 417-2853 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Pine St

Address: 821 S Pine St, Port Los Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 504-2079 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Heart of the Hills

Address: 3012 Porter St, Port Los Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 504-2500 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Clark County⁶

Prevention Services

Discovery Middle school Contact Person: Kelly Groen Email: kelley.groen@esd112.org

Canyon Creek Middle School Jemtegaard Middle School

Contact Person: Vitali Turlac Email: vitali.turlac@esd112.org Hudson's Bay Highschool Contact Person: Caitlin Ramirez Email: caitlin.ramirez@esd112.org

Early Intervention Services

Educational Service District 112

Contact Person: Carol Hall, Director of Early Intervention Address: 2500 NE 65th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 952-3514 Email: carol.hall@esd112.org Website: www.web3.esd112.org

Battle Ground School District Camas School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org

Hockinson School District La Center School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org

Washougal School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org

Innovative Services NW

Contact Person: Dena Strong, President & CEO Address: 9414 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 892-5142 ext. 335 Email: dstrong@innovativeservicesnw.org Website: https://www.innovativeservicesnw.org/

Evergreen School District (Clark) Green Mountain School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org

Ridgefield School District Vancouver School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 309 W 12th St, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 695-1325 Website: www.childrenshomesociety.org

Catholic Community Services - Vancouver

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 9300 NE Oak View Dr, Ste B, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 567-2211 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: www.ccswww.org/family

Sea Mar Community Health Centers

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 2018 Grand Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 831-0904 Website: www.seamar.org

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 10604 NE Highway 99, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 567-2211 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Vancouver Columbia St

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 1112 Columbia St, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 695-1325 Website: www.childrenshomesociety.org

Columbia River Mental Health Services -Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 6926 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: https://crmhs.org/ Website: www.ccswww.org/family

Consumer Voices Are Born – REACH Center

Contact Person: Brad Berry Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17 Ste A114, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (866) 3944-2822 Website: https://www.cvabonline.org/

Lifeline Connections – Crisis Wellness Center

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 5197 NW Lower River Rd, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 205-1222 Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Lifeline Connections - Crisis Wellness Center

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 5197 NW Lower River Rd, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: Admissions@lifelineconnections.org Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Daybreak Youth Services - Brush Prairie

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11910 NE 154th St, Brush Prairie, WA 98606 Phone: (360) 635-4120 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Rainier Springs

Contact Person: John Flanagan Address: 2805 NE 129th St, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 356-1890 Email: johnflanagan@spsh.com Website: https://rainiersprings.com

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 6926 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Lifeline Connections – Main

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1601 East Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Lifeline Connections - Vancouver Branch

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 11719 Northeast 95th St, Suite A, Vancouver, WA, 98682 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/locations/ vancouver-office

Daybreak Youth Services – Vancouver Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11818 SE Mill Plain Blvd, Ste 307, Vancouver, WA 98684 Phone: (360) 750-9635 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/ programs/outpatient/

The Recovery Village Ridgefield - Vancouver

Contact Person: Joanna Shapiro Address: 888 S Hillhurst Rd, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (360) 887-6060 Email: bsurujon@advancedrecoverysystems.com Website: www.ridgefieldrecovery.com

Helping Professionals Wellness Center

Contact Person: Laurie Ellett Address: 5007 NE St Johns Rd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 687-0693 Email: hpwc@hpwellnesscenter.com Website: www.hpwellnesscenter.com

Sea Mar Behavioral Health – Vancouver Orchards

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 11801 Northeast 65th St, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 566-4432 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/services-bh.html

Starting Point, Inc.

Contact Person: David Wayne Colby Address: 801 Grand Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 696-2010

Columbia Treatment Services

Contact Person: Pamela Paprocki-Sims Address: 7017 NE Highway 99, Ste 114, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 694-7484 Email: cts_vancouver@hotmail.com Website: https://www.columbiatreatmentservices. com

Rainier Springs

Contact Person: John Flanagan Address: 2805 NE 129th St, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 356-1890 Email: johnflanagan@spsh.com Website: https://rainiersprings.com

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Sea Mar - CSNW Fourth Plain

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17, Ste B222, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8494 Website: www.seamar.org

Cowlitz Tribal Health Services

Contact Person: Stephen Kutz Address: 7700 NE 26th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 397-8228 Website: www.cowlitz.org

Life Stance Health Inc

Contact Person: Daryl Quick Address: 7507 NE 51st St, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 574-9303 Website: www.westernpsych.com

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 309 W 12th St, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 695-1325 Website: www.childrenshomesociety.org/ clarkcowlitz

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Washougal

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 1702 C St, Washougal, WA 98671 Phone: (360) 695-1325 Website: www.childrenshomesociety.org/ clarkcowlitz

Children's Home Society of Washington – Battle Ground

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 701 East Main St, Battle Ground, WA 98604 Phone: (360) 695-325 Website: www.childrenshomesociety.org

Columbia River Mental Health Services -Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 6926 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: www.crmhs.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

PeaceHealth Southwest Medical Center

Contact Person: Kyle Rahn Address: 3400 Main St, Rm 317, Vancouver, WA 98663 Phone: 360-696-5300 Website: https://www.peacehealth.org/hospitals/

southwest-medical-center

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Esther Street

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 1012 Esther St, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Hazel Dell

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 9105 NE Highway 99, Ste 201A, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 579-9721 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Brush Prairie

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11910 NE 154th St, Brush Prairie, WA 98606 Phone: (360) 635-4120 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Battle Ground

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 18 NW 20th Ave, Battle Ground, WA 98604 Phone: (360) 579-9721 Website: www.crmhs.org

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 2924 Falk Rd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Daybreak Youth Services – Vancouver Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11818 SE Mill Plain Blvd, Ste 307, Vancouver, WA 98684 Phone: (360) 750-9635 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org

Children's Center – Battle Ground

Contact Person: Pat Beckett Address: 11117 NE 189th St, Ste 311, Battle Ground, WA 98604 Phone: (360) 695-1325 Email: management@thechildrenscenter.org Website: www.thechildrenscenter.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Children's Center - Main

Contact Person: Pat Beckett Address: 13500 SE 7th St, Vancouver, WA 98683 Phone: (360) 699-2244 Email: management@thechildrenscenter.org Website: www.thechildrenscenter.org

Catholic Community Services – Vancouver

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 9300 NE Oak View Dr, Ste B, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 567-2211 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Family Solutions - Main Street Branch

Contact Person: Lisa Carpenter Address: 1104 Main St, Ste 500, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 695-1014 Email: lbrown@family-solutions.net Website: https://www.family-solutions.net/

Rainier Springs

Contact Person: John Flanagan Address: 2805 NE 129th St, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 356-1890 Email: johnflanagan@spsh.com Website: https://rainiersprings.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Vancouver Fourth Plain

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 7803 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 566-4432 Website: www.seamar.org/clark-bh-vancouver.html

Associates for Psychiatric and Mental Health, LLC

Contact Person: Sheela Choppala-Nestor Address: 2600 F St, Vancouver, WA 98663 Phone: (360) 448-7827 Email: appointments@apmentalhealth.net Website: https://www.apmentalhealth.net/

The Recovery Village Ridgefield - Vancouver

Contact Person: Joanna Shapiro Address: 888 S Hillhurst Rd, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (360) 887-6060 Email: bsurujon@advancedrecoverysystems.com Website: https://www.ridgefieldrecovery.com/

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 6221 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Ste 120, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Clark County⁶

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Sea Mar – CSNW 39th

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 317 E 39th St, Vancouver, WA 98663 Phone: (360) 546-1722 Website: http://www.seamar.org/csnw

Helping Professionals Wellness Center

Contact Person: Laurie Ellett Address: 5007 NE St Johns Rd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 687-0693 Email: hpwc@hpwellnesscenter.com Website: https://hpwellnesscenter.com/

Lifeline Connections - Crisis Wellness Center

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 5197 NW Lower River Rd, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/services/ crisis-residential-services/

Sea Mar Community Health Centers

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 2018 Grand Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 831-0904 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Sea Mar - CSNW Fourth Plain

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17, Ste B222, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8494 Website: http://www.seamar.org/csnw

Educational Service District #112

Contact Person: Deb Drandroff Address: 2500 NE 65th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98661 Website: http://www.esd112.org/

XChange BHA

Contact Person: Kami McKinzey-Bartemie Address: 21810 NE 37th Ave, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (360) 887-6060 Phone: (844) 777-9424 Website: http://www.xchangebha.org/

Seventh Generation Eldercare

Contact Person: Theresa Monteverdi Address: 1101 Broadway St, Ste 210, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 843-5116 Email: info@seventh-gen.org Website: https://www.seventhgenerationeldercare. com/

Clark County⁶

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Service Alternatives Inc

Contact Person: Karina Briscoe Address: 4317 NE Thurston Way, Ste 240, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 859-3343 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: https://servicealternatives.com/

Institute for Family Development

Contact Person: Mary Fischer Address: 1313 NE 134th St, Ste 220A, Vancouver, WA 98685 Phone: (360) 701-5917 Website: http://www.institutefamily.org/aboutus_ contact.asp

Real Life Community Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Chris Webberley Address: 3606 Main St, Ste 205, Vancouver, WA 98663 Phone: (360) 619-2226 Website: https://www.reallifecbh.com/contact

The Recovery Village Ridgefield - Vancouver

Contact Person: Joanna Shapiro Address: 888 S Hillhurst Rd, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (360) 887-6060 Email: bsurujon@advancedrecoverysystems.com Website: https://www.ridgefieldrecovery.com/

Discover Recovery

Contact Person: Thomas Feldman Address: 2213 NW 23rd Ave, Camas, WA 98607 Phone: (202) 379-8359 Website: https://discoverrecovery.com/holisticaddiction-treatment/

Cowlitz Tribal Health Services

Contact Person: Stephen Kutz Address: 7700 NE 26th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 397-8228 Website: http://www.cowlitz.org/

Family Solutions

Contact Person: Lisa Carpenter Address: 3200 NE 109th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98682 Phone: (360) 695-1014 Website: http://www.family-solutions.net/

Life Stance Health Inc

Contact Person: Daryl Quick Address: 7507 NE 51st St, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: 360-574-9303 Website: http://www.westernpsych.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 10604 NE Highway 99, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 567-2211 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Lifeline Connections - Vancouver Branch

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 11719 Northeast 95th St, Suite A, Vancouver, WA, 98682 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://lifelineconnections.org/

Lifeline Connections - Main

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1601 East Fourth Plain Boulevard, Bldg 17, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://lifelineconnections.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 6221 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Ste 120, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://lifelineconnections.org/

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 2924 Falk Rd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://lifelineconnections.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Columbia River Mental Health Services -Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 6926 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: www.crmhs.org

The Recovery Village Ridgefield - Vancouver

Contact Person: Joanna Shapiro Address: 888 S Hillhurst Rd, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (360) 887-6060 Email: bsurujon@advancedrecoverysystems.com Website: www.ridgefieldrecovery.com

Life Stance Health Inc

Contact Person: Daryl Quick Address: 7507 NE 51st St, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 574-9303 Website: www.westernpsych.com

Helping Professionals Wellness Center

Contact Person: Laurie Ellett Address: 5007 NE St Johns Rd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 687-0693 Email: hpwc@hpwellnesscenter.com Website: www.hpwellnesscenter.com

Sea Mar - CSNW Fourth Plain

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17, Ste B222, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8494 Website: www.seamar.org

Cowlitz Tribal Health Services

Contact Person: Stephen Kutz Address: 7700 NE 26th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 397-8228 Website: www.cowlitz.org

Xchange BHA

Contact Person: Kami McKinzey-Bartemie Address: 21810 NE 37th Ave, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (844) 777-9424 Website: www.xchangebha.org

Educational Service District #112

Contact Person: Deb Drandroff Address: 2500 NE 65th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98661 Website: www.esd112.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

The Recovery Village Ridgefield - Vancouver

Contact Person: Joanna Shapiro Address: 5114 NE 94th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 326-1499 Email: bsurujon@advancedrecoverysystems.com Website: www.ridgefieldrecovery.com

Columbia Treatment Services

Contact Person: Pamela Paprocki-Sims Address: 7017 NE Highway 99, Ste 114, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 694-7484 Email: cts_vancouver@hotmail.com Website: https://www.columbiatreatmentservices. com

Daybreak Youth Services – Brush Prairie

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11910 NE 154th St, Brush Prairie, WA 98606 Phone: (360) 635-4120 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Vancouver Orchards

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 11801 Northeast 65th St, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 566-4432 Email: info@seamarchc.org

Rainier Springs

Contact Person: John Flanagan Address: 2805 NE 129th St, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 356-1890 Email: johnflanagan@spsh.com Website: https://rainiersprings.com

Vancouver Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Tamra Kawamoto Address: 2009 NE 117th St, Ste 101, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 566-9112 Website: www.ctcprograms.com

Starting Point, Inc.

Contact Person: David Wayne Colby Address: 801 Grand Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 696-2010

Daybreak Youth Services - Vancouver Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11818 SE Mill Plain Blvd, Ste 307, Vancouver, WA 98684 Phone: (360) 750-9635 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/ programs/outpatient/

Clark County⁶

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Lifeline Connections - Main

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1601 East Fourth Plain Boulevard, Bldg 17, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: lifelineconnections.org

Lifeline Connections - Vancouver Branch

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 11719 Northeast 95th St, Suite A, Vancouver, WA, 98682 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Daybreak Youth Services – Vancouver Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11818 SE Mill Plain Blvd, Ste 307, Vancouver, WA 98684

Phone: (360) 750-9635

Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/ programs/outpatient/

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 2924 Falk Rd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Daybreak Youth Services - Brush Prairie

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 11910 NE 154th St, Brush Prairie, WA 98606 Phone: (360) 635-4120

Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Discover Recovery

Contact Person: Thomas Feldman Address: 2213 NW 23rd Ave, Camas, WA 98607 Phone: (202) 379-8359

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential continued

Rainier Springs

Contact Person: John Flanagan Address: 2805 NE 129th St, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 356-1890 Email: johnflanagan@spsh.com Website: https://rainiersprings.com

Lifeline Connections - Main

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1601 East Fourth Plain Boulevard, Bldg 17, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Discover Recovery

Contact Person: Thomas Feldman Address: 2213 NW 23rd Ave, Camas, WA 98607 Phone: (202) 379-8359

The Recovery Village Ridgefield - Vancouver

Contact Person: Joanna Shapiro Address: 5114 NE 94th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 326-1499 Email: bsurujon@advancedrecoverysystems.com Website: https://www.ridgefieldrecovery.com/

The Recovery Village Ridgefield - Vancouver

Contact Person: Joanna Shapiro Address: 888 S Hillhurst Rd, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (360) 887-6060 Email: bsurujon@advancedrecoverysystems.com Website: https://www.ridgefieldrecovery.com/

Rainier Springs

Contact Person: John Flanagan Address: 2805 NE 129th St, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 356-1890 Email: johnflanagan@spsh.com Website: https://rainiersprings.com

Lifeline Connections - Main

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1601 East Fourth Plain Boulevard, Bldg 17, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 6926 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Vancouver Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Tamra Kawamoto Address: 2009 NE 117th St, Ste 101, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 566-9112 Website: www.ctcprograms.com

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Share Outreach and Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: Ashley Gaffney Address: 1115 W 13th St, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 952-8201 Email: agaffney@sharevancouver.org Website: www.sharevancouver.org

Clark County Harm Reduction Services

Address: 1010 Grand Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 750-8610 (during hours of operation) Website: https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-health/ harm-reduction-syringe-services-program

Recovery Navigator Program

Recovery Café Clark County

Contact Person: Charles Hanset Address: 3312 E 4th Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 583-3301 Email: support@recoverycafecc.org

Clark County⁶

Problem Gambling

Cowlitz Tribal Health Services

Contact Person: Stephen Kutz Address: 7700 NE 26th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 397-8228 Website: www.cowlitz.org

Lifeline Connections - Vancouver Branch

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 11719 Northeast 95th St, Suite A, Vancouver, WA, 98682 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: www.lifelineconnections.org

Recovery Support Services

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Washougal

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 1702 C St, Washougal, WA 98671 Phone: (360) 695-1325 Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org

Center for Autism and Related Disorders

Contact Person: Jonathan Absher Address: 9901 NE 7th Ave, Ste C116, Vancouver, WA 98685 Phone: (818) 345-2345 x1232 Email: valinbox@centerforautism.com Website: https://centerforautism.com

Center for Autism and Related Disorders

Contact Person: Jonathan Absher Address: 4101 SE 192nd Ave, Ste 101, Vancouver, WA 98683 Phone: (818) 345-2345 x1232 Email: va3inbox@centerforautism.com Website: https://centerforautism.com

Children's Home Society of Washington – Battle Ground

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 701 East Main St, Battle Ground, WA 98604 Phone: (360) 695-1325 Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org

Center for Autism and Related Disorders

Contact Person: Jonathan Absher Address: 120 NE 136th Ave, Ste 220, Vancouver, WA 98684 Phone: (818) 345-2345 x1232 Email: va2inbox@centerforautism.com Website: https://centerforautism.com

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 6221 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Ste 120, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Clark County⁶

Recovery Support Services

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Vancouver Main

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 6926 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Esther Street

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 1012 Esther St, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 993-3000 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Sea Mar – CSNW 39th

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 317 E 39th St, Vancouver, WA 98663 Phone: (360) 546-1722 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 10604 NE Highway 99, Vancouver, WA 98686 Phone: (360) 567-2211 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Battle Ground

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 18 NW 20th Ave, Battle Ground, WA 98604 Phone: (360) 579-9721 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Columbia River Mental Health Services – Hazel Dell

Contact Person: Victor Jackson Address: 9105 NE Highway 99, Ste 201A, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 579-9721 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Sea Mar - CSNW Fourth Plain

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17 Ste B222, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8494 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Family Solutions

Contact Person: Lisa Carpenter Address: 3200 NE 109th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98682 Phone: (360) 695-1014 Website: http://www.family-solutions.net/

XChange BHA

Contact Person: Kami McKinzey-Bartemie Address: 21810 NE 37th Ave, Ridgefield, WA 98642 Phone: (844) 777-9424 Website: http://www.xchangebha.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Clark County⁶

Recovery Support Services

Seventh Generation Eldercare

Contact Person: Theresa Monteverdi Address: 1101 Broadway St, Ste 210, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 843-5116 Email: info@seventh-gen.org Website: https://www.seventhgenerationeldercare. com/

Lifeline Connections - Crisis Wellness Center

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 5197 NW Lower River Rd, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 250-1222 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Family Solutions - Main Street Branch

Contact Person: Lisa Carpenter Address: 1104 Main St, Ste 500, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 695-1014 Email: lbrown@family-solutions.net Website: http://www.family-solutions.net/

Lifeline Connections - Main

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1601 East Fourth Plain Boulevard, Bldg 17, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Lifeline Connections - Vancouver Branch

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 11719 Northeast 95th St, Suite A, Vancouver, WA, 98682 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Catholic Community Services – Vancouver

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 9300 NE Oak View Dr, Ste B, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 567-2211 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Consumer Voices Are Born – REACH Center

Contact Person: Brad Berry Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17 Ste A114, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (866) 3944-2822 Website: https://www.cvabonline.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Vancouver Fourth Plain

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 7803 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 566-4432 Website: www.seamar.org/clark-bh-vancouver.html

Clark County⁶

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home and Community Services – Vancouver Office

Address: 800 NE 136th Ave, Suite 110, Vancouver, WA 98684

Phone: (360) 397-9500

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation - Vancouver Office

Address: 800 NE 136th Ave, Suite 230, Vancouver, WA 98684 Phone: (360) 397-9960 Email: DVRVancouverReferral@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov

Vancouver Child Support Office

Address: 800 NE 136th Ave, Suite 110, Vancouver, WA 98684 Phone: (360) 696-6100 Email: vancouver-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdcs-van

Columbia River Community Services Office

Address: 800 NE 136th Ave, Suite 110, Vancouver, WA 98684 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://crmhs.org/

Vancouver DDA Field Office

Address: 907 Harney St Suite 200, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (360) 418-6108 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov

Clark County⁶

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORT (FCS)

Sea Mar – CSNW 39th

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 317 E 39th St, Vancouver, WA 98663 Phone: (360) 546-1722 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Sea Mar – Rose Village

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 2502 E 4th Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 831-0904 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Sea Mar - CSNW Fourth Plain

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17 Ste B222, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8494 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Community Services of the Northwest

Phone: (360) 558-5795 Website: https://csnw.org/housing/

Sea Mar – CSNW 39th

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 317 E 39th St, Vancouver, WA 98663 Phone: (360) 546-1722 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Sea Mar – Rose Village

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 2502 E 4th Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 831-0904 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Sea Mar - CSNW Fourth Plain

Contact Person: John Moren Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17 Ste B222, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 397-8494 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Clark County⁶

Recovery Support Services

Employment

Service Alternatives Inc

Contact Person: Karina Briscoe Address: 4317 NE Thurston Way, Ste 240, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 859-3343 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: https://servicealternatives.com/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Delaware

Address: 7580 Delaware St, Vancouver, WA 98664 Phone: (360) 597-3072 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Oakbrook

Address: 10213 NE 35th St, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 891-5709 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Kings Pond

Address: 4112 NE 50th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 693-8986 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Hilltop View Address: 11501 NE 95th St, Vancouver, WA 98662

Phone: 360 314-4969 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Reserve Ridge

Address: 8717 NE 37th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 993-5258 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Chalet II

Address: 7112 NE 57th St, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 576-7792 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Phil Tarlton

Address: 8915 NE 58th St, Vancouver, WA 98662 Phone: (360) 891-5802 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Minnedell

Address: 6701 NE 16th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 314-6550 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Washington State Health Care Authority

Clark County⁶

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes continued

Oxford House Crosby Address: 5717 NE 45th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 718-2911 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Elliott

Address: 11106 NE 10th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98685 Phone: (360) 718-2943 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House PNW

Address: 4008 NW 83rd Way, Vancouver, WA 98865 Phone: (360) 852-8248 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House 360 Address: 2803 NE 59th St, Vancouver, WA 98663

Phone: (360) 258-0425 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Felida Ridge

Address: 2103 NW 115th St, Vancouver, WA 98685 Phone: (360) 597-4866 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Thomas Place

Address: 706 NW 78th St, Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (360) 694-7278 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Renewal

Address: 316 SE 98th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98664 Phone: (360) 828-7021 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Recovery Homes

Couve Collective - Recovery Cafe

Contact Person: Felicia Hubach, Recovery Coordinator Address: 1009 W 13th St, Vancouver, WA 98660 Phone: (564) 208-0608 Email: info@couvecollective.org Website: https://couvecollective.org/

Columbia County⁷

Prevention Services

Dayton Highschool Dayton Middle School

Contact Person: Kristen Thorstenson Email: Kristen_Thorstenson@co.columbia.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

Educational Service District 123

Contact Person: Kellie Musick Address: 3918 W. Court St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 544-5744 Email: kmusick@esd123.org Website: www.esd123.org

Dayton School District Starbuck School District

Contact Person: Jaenemy Luengas Phone: (509) 412-4234 Email: jluengas@esd123.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

⁷The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Housing, Recovery Homes, and Oxford Homes.

Columbia County⁷

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Blue Mountain Counseling of Columbia County

Contact Person: Dimita Warren Address: 221 E Washington Ave, Dayton, WA 99328 Phone: (509) 382-1164 Email: e@bluemtncouseling.org Website: https://www.bluemtncounseling.org/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Blue Mountain Counseling of Columbia County

Contact Person: Dimita Warren Address: 221 E Washington Ave, Dayton, WA 99328 Phone: (509) 382-1164 Email: e@bluemtncouseling.org Website: https://www.bluemtncounseling.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Blue Mountain Counseling of Columbia County

Contact Person: Dimita Warren Address: 221 E Washington Ave, Dayton, WA 99328 Phone: (509) 382-1164 Email: e@bluemtncouseling.org Website: https://www.bluemtncounseling.org/

⁷The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Housing, Recovery Homes, and Oxford Homes.

Columbia County⁷

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Blue Mountain Heart to Heart

Contact Person: Everett Maroon Address: 1903 E Isaacs Ave, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 382-7003 Email: e.maroon@bmh2h.org Website: http://www.bluemountainheart.org/

Recovery Support Services

Blue Mountain Counseling of Columbia County

Contact Person: Dimita Warren Address: 221 E Washington Ave, Dayton, WA 99328 Phone: (509) 382-1164 Email: e@bluemtncouseling.org Website: https://www.bluemtncounseling.org/

Employment

Service Alternatives

Address: 15 S Grady Way, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 430-0422 Email: e@bluemtncouseling.org Website: https://servicealternatives.com/

⁷The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Housing, Recovery Homes, and Oxford Homes.

Washington State Health Care Authority

Cowlitz County⁸

Prevention Services

Castle Rock Highschool Castle Rock Middle School

Contact Person: Lindsey Worley Email: lworley@crschools.org

Monticello Middle School R.A. Long Highschool

Contact Person: Truong Huyen Email: huyen.truong@esd112.org

Coweeman Middle School Huntington Middle School

Contact Person: Betsy Berndt Email: betsy.berndt@esd112.org

Early Intervention Services

Progress Center, Inc.

Contact Person: Kara Harris, Executive Director Address: 1600 3rd Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (503) 308-2592 Email: kharris@theprogresscenter.org Website: www.theprogresscenter.org

Kelso School District Longview School District

Contact Person: Michell Black or Stacie Smith Phone: (360) 952-3554 or (360) 425-9810 x218 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org or Ssmith@ theprogresscenter.org

Castle Rock School District Kalama School District

Contact Person: Michell Black or Stacie Smith Phone: (360) 952-3554 or (360) 425-9810 x218 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org or Ssmith@ theprogresscenter.org

Toutle Lake School District Woodland School District

Contact Person: Michell Black or Stacie Smith Phone: (360) 952-3554 or (360) 425-9810 x218 Email: Michelle.Black@esd112.org or Ssmith@ theprogresscenter.org

⁸The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Peace Health St. John's Medical Center

Contact Person: Kyle Rahn Address: 1615 Delaware St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 414-2026 Website: www.peacehealth.org

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1128 Broadway St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1116 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

CORE Health Extended Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 910 16th Ave, Ste 120, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 720 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

CORE Health Ascent Youth Activity Center

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1400 Commerce Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

CORE Health Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1408 12th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Awakenings, Inc.

Contact Person: Ryan Lorenzo Address: 404 W Main St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 423-2806 Email: info@awakenings.cc Website: https://awakenings.cc/

Kelso Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Claudine Dougherty Address: 305 Pacific Ave S, Ste C, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 425-5378 Website: https://www.ctcprograms.com

Cowlitz Tribal Treatment

Contact Person: Sybil Iverson Address: 1055 9th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 575-3316 Website: https://cowlitz.org/

A New Safehaven

Contact Person: Debra Casserd-Johnson Address: 1441 11th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 577-4340

CORE Health - Main

Contact Person: Cameron C. Address: 748 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 562-7472 Email: cameronc@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Cowlitz Family Health Center – Grade Street Campus

Contact Person: Dian Cooper Address: 621 Grade St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 435-9210 Website: https://cowlitzfamilyhealth.org/

Kaiser Permanente Dept. of Addiction Medicine – Longview/Kelso

Contact Person: James "Paul" Bryant Address: 1230 7th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 636-2400 Website: https://healthy.kaiserpermanente.org

Washington State Health Care Authority

Cowlitz County⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 720 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Kelso

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 1710 Allen St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 261-7020 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://seamar.org/cowlitz-bh-kelso.html

Awakenings, Inc.

Contact Person: Ryan Lorenzo Address: 404 W Main St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 423-2806 Email: info@awakenings.cc Website: https://awakenings.cc/

CORE Health Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1408 12th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

CORE Health – Main

Contact Person: Cameron C. Address: 748 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 562-7472 Email: cameronc@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Strengthening Foundations LLC

Address: 1338 Commerce Ave, Ste D, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 577-5697 Website: https://strengtheningfoundations.com/

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 305 Pacific Ave S, Ste 102, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/careprogram

CORE Health Extended Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 910 16th Ave, Ste 120, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Peace Health St. John's Medical Center

Contact Person: Kyle Rahn Address: 1615 Delaware St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 414-2026 Website: https://www.peacehealth.org/

CORE Health Ascent Youth Activity Center

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1400 Commerce Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1116 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1128 Broadway St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1128 Broadway St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1116 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

CORE Health Extended Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 910 16th Ave, Ste 120, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

CORE Health Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1408 12th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

CORE Health Ascent Youth Activity Center

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1400 Commerce Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

CORE Health – Main

Contact Person: Cameron C. Address: 748 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 562-7472 Email: cameronc@choblv.org Website: www.corehealthservices.org

Awakenings, Inc.

Contact Person: Ryan Lorenzo Address: 404 W Main St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 423-2806 Email: info@awakenings.cc Website: https://awakenings.cc/

A New Safehaven

Contact Person: Debra Casserd-Johnson Address: 1441 11th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 577-4340

Cowlitz Tribal Treatment

Contact Person: Sybil Iverson Address: 1055 9th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 577-8140 Website: https://cowlitz.org/

Kaiser Permanente Dept. of Addiction Medicine – Longview/Kelso

Contact Person: James "Paul" Bryant Address: 1230 7th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 636-2400 Website: https://healthy.kaiserpermanente.org

Cowlitz Tribal Treatment

Contact Person: Sybil Iverson Address: 900 Fir St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 575-6229 Website: https://cowlitz.org/

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: www.columbiawell.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Kelso Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Claudine Dougherty Address: 305 Pacific Ave S, Ste C, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 425-5378 Website: https://www.ctcprograms.com

Cowlitz Family Health Center – Grade Street Campus

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Contact Person: Dian Cooper Address: 621 Grade St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 435-9210 Website: https://cowlitzfamilyhealth.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Cowlitz Family Health Center – Broadway Campus

Contact Person: James K Coffee Address: 600 Broadway St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 425-9600 Website: https://cowlitzfamilyhealth.org/

Cowlitz Family Health Center – Toutle River Campus

Contact Person: Dian Cooper Address: 2232 S Silver Lake Rd, Castle Rock, WA 98611 Phone: (360) 274-3262 Website: https://cowlitzfamilyhealth.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: www.columbiawell.org

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Kelso Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Claudine Dougherty Address: 305 Pacific Ave S, Ste C, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 425-5378 Website: https://www.ctcprograms.com

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Cowlitz Family Health Center Harm Reduction Program

Contact Person: Jim Coffee Address: 621 Grade St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 703-1103 Email: khorn@esd123.org Website: www.cowlitzfamilyhealth.org

Recovery Navigator Program

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1116 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

Love Overwhelming

Contact Person: Chuck Hendrickson, Case Manager Phone: (360) 746-8056 Email: referral@loveoverwhelming.org

Washington State Health Care Authority

Cowlitz County⁸

Problem Gambling

Cowlitz Tribal Treatment

Contact Person: Sybil Iverson Address: 1055 9th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 575-3316 Website: https://cowlitz.org/

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: www.columbiawell.org

Recovery Support Services

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

Peace Health St. John's Medical Center

Contact Person: Kyle Rahn Address: 1615 Delaware St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 414-2026 Website: www.peacehealth.org

CORE Health Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1408 12th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Awakenings, Inc.

Contact Person: Ryan Lorenzo Address: 404 W Main St, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 423-2806 Email: info@awakenings.cc Website: https://awakenings.cc/

CORE Health - Main

Contact Person: Cameron C. Address: 748 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 562-7472 Email: cameronc@choblv.org Website: www.corehealthservices.org

CORE Health Extended Support Services

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 910 16th Ave, Ste 120, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Recovery Support Services

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1128 Broadway St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

CORE Health Ascent Youth Activity Center

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1400 Commerce Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 200-5419 Email: frankm@choblv.org Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1116 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/locations/

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home and Community Services - Kelso Office

Address: 711 Vine St, Ste B, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 501-2540 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation – Kelso Office

Address: 711 Vine St, Ste B, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 501-2499 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-kelso

Kelso Community Services Office

Address: 711 Vine St, Ste B, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov

Cowlitz County DDA Field Office

Address: 711 Vine St, Ste B, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 501-2520 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-kelso-fo

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

Community Services of the Northwest

Phone: (855) 289 -503 Website: https://csnw.org/housing/

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Columbia Wellness

Contact Person: Joseph McDaniel Address: 720 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: www.columbiawell.org

Community Services of the Northwest

Phone: (360) 558-5795 Website: https://csnw.org/housing/

⁸The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

Washington State Health Care Authority

Cowlitz County⁸

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Rowland

Address: 501 Cowlitz Way, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 232-8105 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Bridgeview

Address: 297 16th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 425-1047 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Dragon Fly

Address: 1204 10th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 703-3397 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Allen Drive

Address: 902 Allen Drive, Kelso, WA 98626 Phone: (360) 703-6614 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Florida Street

Address: 3172 Florida St, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 353-5768 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

⁸The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

Douglas County⁹

Prevention Services

Waterville Highschool and Middle School Contact Person: Carrie Van Lith Email: carrie@togethercd.org

Early Intervention Services

Bridgeport School District Eastmont School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: candies@ncesd.org

Palisades School District Waterville School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: candies@ncesd.org

Mansfield School District Orondo School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: candies@ncesd.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Children's Home Society of Washington – East Wenatchee

Contact Person: Janica Lockhart

Address: 220 Eastmont Ave, Suite B, East Wenatchee, WA 98802

Phone: (509) 663-0034

Email: janica.lockhart@chs-wa.org

Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

⁹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Outpatient, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Community Services Offices (CSO), and Recovery Homes.

Douglas County⁹

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Children's Home Society of Washington – East Wenatchee

Contact Person: Janica Lockhart Address: 220 Eastmont Ave, Suite B, East Wenatchee, WA 98802 Phone: (509) 663-0034 Email: janica.lockhart@chs-wa.org Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

Columbia Valley Community Health

Contact Person: Blake Edwards Address: 900 Eastmont Ave, East Wenatchee, WA 98802 Phone: (509) 884-9000 Website: https://cvch.org/

Recovery Support Services

Children's Home Society of Washington – East Wenatchee

Contact Person: Janica Lockhart Address: 220 Eastmont Ave, Suite B, East Wenatchee, WA 98802 Phone: (509) 663-0034 Email: janica.lockhart@chs-wa.org Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

⁹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Outpatient, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Community Services Offices (CSO), and Recovery Homes.

Douglas County⁹

Recovery Support Services

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Catholic Charities

Phone: (800) 246-2962 Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/contact-us/ housing-locations

Employment

Work Source

Address: 270 9th St, Ste 240, East Wenatchee, WA 98802 Phone: (509) 665-6605 Website: https://www.worksourcewa.com/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Grover Place

Address: 638 North Grover Place, East Wenatchee, WA 98802 Phone: (509) 470-6630 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Baker Avenue

Address: 415 N. Baker Ave, East Wenatchee, WA 98802 Phone: (509) 888-0945 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

⁹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Outpatient, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Problem Gambling, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Community Services Offices (CSO), and Recovery Homes.

Prevention Services

Republic Elementary School Republic Junior Highschool

Contact Person: Sarah Exner Email: sarexner@republicsd.org

Early Intervention Services

Northeast Washington Educational Service District 101

Contact Person: Sandra Szambelan, Director Address: 4202 S Regal, Spokane, WA 99223 Phone: (509) 789-3589 Email: sszambelan@esd101.net Website: www.esd101.net

Keller School District Orient School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Phone: (509) 680-7748 Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Curlew School District Inchelium School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Phone: (509) 680-7748 Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Republic School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Phone: (509) 680-7748 Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Republic

Contact Person: David Nielsen

Address: 65 N Keller St, Republic, WA, 99166

Phone: (509) 775-3341

Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

¹⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Republic

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 65 N Keller St, Republic, WA, 99166 Phone: (509) 775-3341 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services - Republic

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 65 N Keller St, Republic, WA, 99166 Phone: (509) 775-3341 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Republic

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 65 N Keller St, Republic, WA, 99166 Phone: (509) 775-3341 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

¹⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

NorthEast Tri County Health District Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: James West or Natalie Todd Address: 147 N Clark Ave, Ste 1, Republic, WA 99166 Phone: (509) 775-3111 or (509) 447-3131 Email: jwest@netchd.org or mbean@netchd.org Website: https://www.netchd.org/198/Syringe-Services-Program

Recovery Navigator Program

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services (NEWACS)

Contact Person: Rebecca Mullins, Program Manager Address: 165 E Hawthorne Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597 Email: rmullins@stevenscountywa.gov Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Recovery Support Services

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Republic

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 65 N Keller St, Republic, WA, 99166 Phone: (509) 775-3341 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

¹⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home and Community Services – Republic Office

Address: 89 E Delaware Ave, Republic, WA 99166 Phone: (509) 775-2227

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-republic

Vocational Rehabilitation - Republic Office

Address: 89 E Delaware Ave, Republic, WA 99166 Phone: (509) 775-2230 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-republic

Republic Community Services Office

Address: 89 E Delaware Ave, Republic, WA 99166 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-010

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORT (FCS)

Rural Resources Community Action

Contact Person: Michael Bross Address: 42 Klondike Rd, Republic, WA 99166 Phone: (509) 775-0912 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

Aging and Long Term Care of Eastern Washington

Address: 1222 N. Post, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: action@altcw.org Website: www.altcew.org/

¹⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Prevention Services

Pasco Ochoa Middle School Contact Person: Tanya Logston Email: pascodc@gmail.com

Early Intervention Services

Kahlotus School District North Franklin School District

Contact Person: Leo Gaeta Phone: (509) 488-5256 Email: leo@cbha.org

Star School District No. 054 Contact Person: Sharon Schultz Phone: (509) 544-5745 Email: sschultz@esd123.org Pasco School District Contact Person: Becky Seaman Phone: (509) 735-1062 Email: BeckyS@childrensdc.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Sharon Gentry Address: 5710 Bedford St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 735-6446 Website: http://icsnw.org

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Assessment and Treatment Associates – Franklin County

Address: 9221 Sandifur Pkwy, Ste D, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (877) 479-5993 Website: https://www.assesstreat.com/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 1600 N 20th Ave, Ste A, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 537¬-3025

Comprehensive Healthcare – Pasco

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 2715 Saint Andrews Loop, Ste C, Pasco, WA, 99301 Phone: (509) 412-1051 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/pasco-2/

Merit Resource Services

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 1906 N 20th Ave, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 792-1041 Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Tri-Cities Community Health – Pasco

Contact Person: Antonio Gonzalez Address: 715 W Court St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 547-2204 Website: https://mytcch.org/715-w-court-street/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Comprehensive Healthcare – Pasco

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 2715 Saint Andrews Loop, Ste C, Pasco, WA, 99301 Phone: (509) 412-1051

Website: https://comphc.org/locations/pasco-2/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Sharon Gentry Address: 5710 Bedford St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 735-6446 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Tri-Cities Community Health – Pasco Contact Person: Antonio Gonzalez Address: 715 W Court St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 547-2204 Website: https://mytcch.org/715-w-court-street/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 1600 N 20th Ave, Ste A, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (503) 547-2389

Merit Resource Services

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 1906 N 20th Ave, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 792-1041 Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Assessment and Treatment Associates – Franklin County

Address: 9221 Sandifur Pkwy, Ste D, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (877) 479-5993 Website: https://www.assesstreat.com/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 1600 N 20th Ave, Ste A, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (503) 547-2389

Merit Resource Services

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 1906 N 20th Ave, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 792-1041 Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Pasco

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 2715 Saint Andrews Loop, Ste C, Pasco, WA, 99301 Phone: (509) 412-1051 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/pasco-2/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Tri-Cities Community Health – Pasco Contact Person: Antonio Gonzalez Address: 715 W Court St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 547-2204 Website: https://mytcch.org/715-w-court-street/

Recovery Support Services

Comprehensive Healthcare – Pasco

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 2715 Saint Andrews Loop, Ste C, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 412-1051 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/pasco-2/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Sharon Gentry Address: 5710 Bedford St, Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 735-6446 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Lourdes Medical Center

Address: 520 N. 4th Ave. Pasco, WA 99301 Phone: (509) 547-7704 Website: https://www.yourlourdes.com/contact

Garfield County¹²

Prevention Services

Pomeroy Highschool Pomeroy Middle School

Contact Person: Sarah Meyers Email: smeyers@qbhs.org

Early Intervention Services

Boost Collaborative

Contact Person: Karen Nelson Address: 1235 SE Professional Mall Blvd, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: knelson@boostcollaborativewa.org Website: http://www.boostcollaborative.org/

Pomeroy School District Contact Person: Lyndsee Vargas Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: lvargas@boostcollaborativewa.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Cicily Zornes Address: 856 West Main St, Pomeroy, WA 99347 Phone: (509) 843-3791 Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

¹² The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Garfield County¹²

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Cicily Zornes Address: 856 West Main St, Pomeroy, WA 99347 Phone: (509) 843-3791 Website: https://www.qbhs.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Cicily Zornes Address: 856 West Main St, Pomeroy, WA 99347 Phone: (509) 843-3791 Website: https://www.gbhs.org/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Danika Gwinn Address: 900 7th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (509) 758-3341 Email: dgwinn@qbhs.org

¹² The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Garfield County¹²

Recovery Support Services

Quality Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Cicily Zornes Address: 856 West Main St, Pomeroy, WA 99347 Phone: (509) 843-3791 Website: https://www.gbhs.org/

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORT (FCS)

Rural Resources Community Action

Contact Person: Michael Bross Address: 956 S Main St, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 332-0365 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

¹² The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use, Outreach and Intervention, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Grant County¹³

Prevention Services

Moses Lake Highschool

Contact Person: Megan Watson Email: mlwatson@grantcountywa.gov

Royal Highschool Royal Intermediate

Contact Person: Brisa Sanchez Email: brisa.sanchez@esd105.org

Royal Middle School

Contact Person: Brisa Sanchez Email: brisa.sanchez@esd105.org

Soap Lake Highschool Soap Lake Middle School

Contact Person: Ryan Boldman Email: rlboldman@grantcountywa.gov Wahluke Junior Highschool Contact Person: Lino Sanchez Email: lsanchez@wahluke.net

Quincy Highschool School Quincy Middle School

Contact Person: Crystal Cruz Email: cmcruz@grantcountywa.gov

Quincy Innovation Academy Big Picture

Contact Person: Crystal Cruz Email: cmcruz@grantcountywa.gov

¹³The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Early Intervention Services

Soap Lake School District

Contact Person: Candie Sanchez Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: candies@ncesd.org

Coulee-Hartline School District Ephrata School District

Contact Person: Leah Harris Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: leahh@ncesd.org

Quincy School District Warden School District

Contact Person: Leah Harris Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: leahh@ncesd.org

Royal School District, Wahluke School District

Contact Person: Leo Gaeta Phone: (509) 488-5256 Email: leahh@ncesd.org

Grand Coulee Dam School District Moses Lake School District

Contact Person: Leah Harris Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: leahh@ncesd.org

Wilson Creek School District Contact Person: Leah Harris Phone: (509) 664-3781 Email: leahh@ncesd.org

¹³ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 840 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Gail Goodwin Address: 203 Central Ave S, Quincy, WA 98848 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 124 3rd Ave SW, Ephrata, WA 98823 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew – Crisis Solutions

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 836 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 322 Fortuyn Rd, Grand Coulee, WA 99133 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Gail Goodwin Address: 130 Camelia St, Royal City, WA 99357 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 221 Government Rd, Unit C, Mattawa, WA 99349 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

¹³The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Renew – Crisis Solutions

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 836 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 124 3rd Ave SW, Ephrata, WA 98823 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 840 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc.

Contact Person: Joeb Johnson Address: 104 W Broadway Ave, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 855-9494 Email: joeb.johnson@stopwa.com Website: https://www.stopwa.com/moses-laketreatment-center/

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 221 Government Rd, Unit C, Mattawa, WA 99349 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 322 Fortuyn Rd, Grand Coulee, WA 99133 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

¹³The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Grant County¹³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 840 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Gail Goodwin Address: 203 Central Ave S, Quincy, WA 98848 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 124 3rd Ave SW, Ephrata, WA 98823 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 221 Government Rd, Unit C, Mattawa, WA 99349 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 322 Fortuyn Rd, Grand Coulee, WA 99133 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Gail Goodwin Address: 130 Camelia St, Royal City, WA 99357 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew – Crisis Solutions

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 836 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

¹³The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Grant County¹³

Treatment Services

Outpatient continued

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 840 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 124 3rd Ave SW, Ephrata, WA 98823 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew - Crisis Solutions

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 836 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239

Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 322 Fortuyn Rd, Grand Coulee, WA 99133 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 221 Government Rd, Unit C, Mattawa, WA 99349 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc.

Contact Person: Joeb Johnson Address: 104 W Broadway Ave, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 855-9494 Email: joeb.johnson@stopwa.com Website: https://www.stopwa.com/moses-laketreatment-center/

¹³The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Grant County Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: Mariah Deleon Address: 1038 W Ivy St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 766-7960 ext. 16 Email: mdeleon@granthealth.org Website: https://nasen.org/sep/grant-countysyringe-service-program

Recovery Support Services

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 840 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Gail Goodwin Address: 203 Central Ave S, Quincy, WA 98848 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 124 3rd Ave SW, Ephrata, WA 98823 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew - Crisis Solutions

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 836 E Plum St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 322 Fortuyn Rd, Grand Coulee, WA 99133 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Renew

Contact Person: Gail Goodwin Address: 130 Camelia St, Royal City, WA 99357 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

¹³ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Recovery Support Services

Autism Therapy Services of Moses Lake, LLC

Contact Person: Michael Bross Address: 618 S Alder St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 764-6644 Email: ats.mbross@gmail.com Website: https://www.atsmoseslake.com/

Renew

Contact Person: Dell Anderson Address: 221 Government Rd, Unit C, Mattawa, WA 99349 Phone: (509) 765-9239 Website: https://www.grantcountywa.gov/764/ Contact

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home and Community Services – Moses Lake Office

Address: 1651 Pilgrim St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 764-5666

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-moseslake

Vocational Rehabilitation - Moses Lake Office

Address: 309 E 5th Ave, Ste C, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 766-5570

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-moseslake

Moses Lake Community Services Office

Address: 1651 Pilgrim St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-013

Moses Lake DDA Field Office

Address: 1651 Pilgrim St, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 764-5759 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-moseslake-fo

¹³The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORT (FCS)

Rural Resources Community Action

Contact Person: Michael Bross Address: 321 Beech St, Ste A, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 855-4097 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Catholic Charities

Phone: (800) 246-2962 Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/contact-us/ housing-locations

Employment

Work Source Address: 309 5th Ave, Moses Lake, WA 98837 Phone: (509) 665-6605 Website: https://www.worksourcewa.com/

¹³ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Withdrawal Management, SUD: Residential Services, SUD: Medications for Opioid use, Recovery Navigator Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Grays Harbor County¹⁴

Prevention Services

Miller Junior High

Contact Person: Haley Falley Email: Haley.Falley@co.grays-harbor.wa.us

Hoquiam Middle School Hoquiam High School

No contact information is available at this time.

Elma Middle School Contact Person: Michael Rains Email: mrains@esd113.org or apke@esd113.org

Early Intervention Services

Aberdeen School District Cosmopolis School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone:(360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Lake Quinault School District McCleary School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Oakville School District Ocosta School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone:(360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Elma School District Hoquiam School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Montesano School District North Beach School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Satsop School District Taholah School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Early Intervention Services



Wishkah Valley School District Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone:(360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Catholic Community Services Aberdeen State St

Contact Person: Kristin Zinsky Address: 403 W State St, Ste 201 and 206, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 612-3839 Email: jennyc@ccsww.org

Website: http://www.ccsww.org/

Columbia Wellness - Aberdeen

Contact Person: David McClay Address: 2700 Simpson Ave 1st Floor, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 612-0012 Website: http://www.columbiawell.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Montesano

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 338 W Pioneer Ave, Montesano, WA 98563 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: http://www.willapabh.org/

Catholic Community Services Aberdeen Wishkah St

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 224 E Wishkah St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (888) 322-7156 Email: heidiw@ccsww.org Website: http://www.ccsww.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 614 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Telecare Mark Reed E&T

Contact Person: Anne Chipley Gustafson Address: 322 S Birch St, McCleary, WA 98557 Phone: (360) 205-4750 Email: otrekas@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com/

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 114 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 614 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 618 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Eugenia Center

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 405 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 660-1011 Website: http://www.eugeniacenter.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

True North-ESD 113 – Grays Harbor

Contact Person: Erin Riffe Address: 1700 Cherry St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 209-5420 Website: http://www.truenorth113.org/

Behavioral Health Resources - Elma

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 575 E St, Elma, WA 98541 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Lifeline Connections – Aberdeen

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 311 South I St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: admissions@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Aberdeen

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allergi Address: 1813 Sumner Ave, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 538-1461 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Columbia Wellness – Aberdeen

Contact Person: David McClay Address: 2700 Simpson Ave 1st Floor, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 612-0012 Website: http://www.columbiawell.org/

Behavioral Health Resources - Hoquiam

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 205 8th St, Hoquiam, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Northwest Indian Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ohiialii Tovia Address: 308 E Young St, Elma, WA 98541 Phone: (360) 482-2674 Website: http://www.squaxinisland.org/northwestindian-treatment-center/

Tsapowum Chehalis Tribal Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Leah Niccolocci Address: 420 Howanut Rd, Oakville, WA 98568 Phone: (360) 709-1733 Website: http://www.chehalistribe.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Catholic Community Services Aberdeen State St.

Contact Person: Kristin Zinsky Address: 403 W State St, Ste 201 and 206, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 612-3839 Email: jennyc@ccsww.org Website: http://www.ccsww.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Montesano

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 338 W Pioneer Ave, Montesano, WA 98563 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: http://www.willapabh.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 618 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Eugenia Center

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 405 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 660-1011 Website: http://www.eugeniacenter.org/

Catholic Community Services Aberdeen Wishkah St.

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 224 E Wishkah St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (888) 322-7156 Email: heidiw@ccsww.org Website: http://www.ccsww.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 114 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 614 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Quinault Wellness Center

Contact Person: Christin Winn Address: 511 W Heron St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 276-4176 Website: http://www.quinaultwellnesscenter.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Columbia Wellness - Aberdeen

Contact Person: David McClay Address: 2700 Simpson Ave 1st Floor, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 612-0012 Website: http://www.columbiawell.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 618 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Eugenia Center

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 405 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 660-1011 Website: http://www.eugeniacenter.org/

HarborCrest Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Doris J Unterseher Address: 1006 N H St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 533-8500 Website: http://www.ghcares.org/

Quinault Indian Nation

Contact Person: Dan Overton Address: 1501 Kia-Ook-Wa, Taholah, WA 98587 Phone: (360) 276-8211 Website: http://www.quinaultindiannation.com/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 114 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 614 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Grays Harbor Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Tina Andrews Address: 516 E St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (877) 774-6565 Email: andre.zimmerly@ctcprograms.com Website: http://www.ctcprograms.com/

Lifeline Connections – Aberdeen

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 311 South I St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: admissions@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Aberdeen

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allergi Address: 1813 Sumner Ave, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 538-1461 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Telecare Mark Reed E&T

Contact Person: Anne Chipley Gustafson Address: 322 S Birch St, McCleary, WA 98557 Phone: (360) 205-4750 Email: otrekas@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com/

True North-ESD 113 – Grays Harbor

Contact Person: Erin Riffe Address: 1700 Cherry St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 209-5420 Website: http://www.truenorth113.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Montesano

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 338 W Pioneer Ave, Montesano, WA 98563 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: http://www.willapabh.org/

Quinault Wellness Center

Contact Person: Christin Winn Address: 511 W Heron St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 276-4176 Website: http://www.quinaultwellnesscenter.com/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc. – Aberdeen

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 114 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 533- 4997 Website: http://www.stopwa.com/

Trinity Behavioral Health LLC

Contact Person: Elizabeth Mary Criner Address: 138 S 1st Street Ste 6, Montesano, WA 98563 Phone: (360) 964-4138 Website: http://www.trinityrecoveryllc.wixsite.com/

Tsapowum Chehalis Tribal Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Leah Niccolocci Address: 420 Howanut Rd, Oakville, WA 98568 Phone: (360) 709-1733 Website: http://www.chehalistribe.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

HarborCrest Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Doris J Unterseher Address: 1006 N H St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 533-8500 Website: http://www.ghcares.org/

Northwest Indian Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ohiialii Tovia Address: 308 E Young St, Elma, WA 98541 Phone: (360) 482-2674 Website: http://www.squaxinisland.org/northwestindian-treatment-center/

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

HarborCrest Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Doris J Unterseher Address: 1006 N H St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 533-8500 Website: http://www.ghcares.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Grays Harbor Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Tina Andrews Address: 516 E St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (877) 774-6565 Email: andre.zimmerly@ctcprograms.com Website: http://www.ctcprograms.com/

Quinault Wellness Center

Contact Person: Christin Winn Address: 511 W Heron St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 276-4176 Website: http://www.quinaultwellnesscenter.com/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Willapa Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Phill Holloman or Kenny Boice Address: 516 E First St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 764-3396 or (360) 214-2015 Website: http://www.willapabh.org/

Recovery Navigator Program

Destination Hope and Recovery

Contact Person: Joseph Bannish Address: 205 E Huntley St, Aberdeen, WA 98586 Phone: (360) 637-8446 Email: joeybannish@destinationhopeandrecovery. com Website: http://www.destinationhopeandrecovery. com/

Pacific County Voices Uniting

Contact Person: Bethany Barnard Address: 712 Minnesota Ave, South Bend, WA 98586 Phone: (360) 580-5651 Email: porterbarnard80@gmail.com Website: http://www.pcvu.org/

Problem Gambling

Quinault Wellness Center

Contact Person: Christin Winn Address: 511 W Heron St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 276-4176 Website: http://www.quinaultwellnesscenter.com/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Montesano

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 338 W Pioneer Ave, Montesano, WA 98563 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: http://www.willapabh.org/

Recovery Support Services

Behavioral Health Resources - Hoquiam

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 205 8th St, Hoquiam, WA 98550 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Columbia Wellness - Aberdeen

Contact Person: David McClay Address: 2700 Simpson Ave, Fl 1, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 612-0012 Website: http://www.columbiawell.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 114 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Lifeline Connections – Aberdeen

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 311 South I St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: admissions@lifelineconnections.org Website: http://www.lifelineconnections.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Montesano

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 338 W Pioneer Ave, Montesano, WA 98563 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: http://www.willapabh.org/

Catholic Community Services Aberdeen State St

Contact Person: Kristin Zinsky Address: 403 W State St, Ste 201 and 206, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 612-3839 Email: jennyc@ccsww.org Website: http://www.ccsww.org/

Catholic Community Services Aberdeen Wishkah St

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 224 E Wishkah St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (888) 322-7156 Email: heidiw@ccsww.org Website: http://www.ccsww.org/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 618 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 614 W Market St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: http://www.cihealthservices.com/

Grays Harbor County¹⁴

Recovery Support Services

Quinault Wellness Center

Contact Person: Christin Winn Address: 511 W Heron St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 276-4176 Website: http://www.quinaultwellnesscenter.com/

Eugenia Center

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 405 N Park St, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 660-1011 Website: http://www.eugeniacenter.org/

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Aberdeen Community Services Office

Address: 525 5th St, Clarkston, WA 99403 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Grays Harbor County DDA Field Office

Address: 415 W Wishkah St, Ste A2, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 537-4360 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Quinault TANF Offices Aberdeen CSO Outstation

Address: 400 8th St, Ste B, Hoquiam, WA 98550 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Aberdeen Office DVR

Address: 415 W Wishkah St, Ste 1-A, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 533-9208 Email: DVRAberdeenReferral@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Home & Community Services – Aberdeen Office

Address: 415 W Wishkah St, Ste A2, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 533-9222 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Quinault - Taholah Office Aberdeen CSO Outstation

Address: 701 Cuitan St, Taholah, WA 98557 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Recovery Support Services

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Columbia Wellness

Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 423-0203 Website: http://www.columbiawell.org/

Employment

FCS-Morningside Address: 110 West Market St, Suite 203, Aberdeen, WA 98520 Phone: (360) 533-8820 Email: Info@mside.org Website: http://www.morningsideservices.com/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Victory

Address: 2306 Cherry St, Hoquiam, WA 98550 Phone:(360) 612-3886 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Island County¹⁵

Prevention Services

Oak Harbor High School Contact Person: Jessica Aws Email: jaws@nwesd.org

South Whidbey High School South Whidbey Middle School

Contact Person: Lauri Johnson Email: ljohnson@sw.wednet.edu

Early Intervention Services

Coupeville School District Oak Harbor School District

Contact Person: Marsha Smith Phone: (360) 679-1039 Email: marsha.S@takingstepstogether.org

Steps

Contact Person: Rene Denman, Executive Director Address: 950 SE Regatta Dr, #101, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 679-1039 Email: Rene.d@takingstepstogether.org Website: www.takingstepstogether.org South Whidbey School District Contact Person: Marsha Smith Phone: (360) 679-1039 Email: marsha.S@takingstepstogether.org

¹⁵The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing.

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Oak Harbor

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 31640 State Route 20 Ste 1, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 679-7676 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 230 SE Cabot Dr, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 678-5555 Website: http://www.compasshealth.org/

Compass Health - Coupeville

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 20 NW 1st St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Phone: (360) 678-5555 Website: http://www.compasshealth.org/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Santana White Address: 275 NE 10th Ave, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (206) 768-1900 Website: http://www.pioneerhumanservices.org/

¹⁵ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing.

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Island Assessment

Contact Person: Susan Harris Address: 520 E Whidbey Ave, Ste 205, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 678-2346

Website: http://www.rehab.com/island-assessmentand-counseling-oak-harbor

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Oak Harbor

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 31640 State Route 20 Ste 1, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 679-7676 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Sunrise Services, Inc.

Contact Person: Terra Dehler Address: 101 NE Birch St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Phone: (360) 682-6154 Website: http://www.sunriseservicesinc.com/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 230 SE Cabot Dr, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 678-5555 Website: http://www.compasshealth.org/

Service Alternatives Inc.

Contact Person: Karina Briscoe Address: 520 E Whidbey Ave, Ste 110, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 632-3004 Website: http://www.servicealternatives.com/

¹⁵ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing.

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Compass Health – Coupeville

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 20 NW 1st St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Phone: (360) 678-5555 Website: http://www.compasshealth.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Oak Harbor

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 31640 State Route 20 Ste 1, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 679-7676 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Oak Harbor

Address: 530 NE Midway Blvd, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 720-2946 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: http://www.sunriseservicesinc.com/

Island County Human Services

Contact Person: Jackie Henderson Address: 105 NW 1st Coupeville, WA 98239 Phone: (360) 678-2346 Email: I.richards@co.island.wa.us Website: http://www.islandcountywa.gov/192/ Human-Services

Sunrise Services, Inc.

Contact Person: Terra Dehler Address: 101 NE Birch St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Phone: (360) 682-6154 Website: http://www.sunriseservicesinc.com/

¹⁵The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing.

Island County¹⁵

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Island Assessment

Contact Person: Susan Harris Address: 520 E Whidbey Ave, Ste 205, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 678-2346 Website: http://www.rehab.com/island-assessmentand-counseling-oak-harbor

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Oak Harbor

Address: 530 NE Midway Blvd, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 720-2946 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: http://www.sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sunrise Services, Inc.

Contact Person: Terra Dehler Address: 101 NE Birch St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Phone: (360) 682-6154 Website: http://www.sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Oak Harbor

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 31640 State Route 20, Ste 1, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 679-7676 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Santana White Address: 275 NE 10th Ave, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (206) 768-1900 Website: http://www.pioneerhumanservices.org/

¹⁵ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing.



Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Island County Human Services SSP

Contact Person: Colleen Keefe Address: 5475 Maxwelton Rd, Room 125, Langley, WA 98260

Phone: (360) 499-5403

Email: co.keefe@islandcountywa.gov

Website: http://www.islandcountywa.gov/192/ Human-Services

Island County Human Services SSP

Contact Person: Colleen Keefe Address: 127 N East Camano Drive Suite B, Camano Island, WA 98282 Phone: (360) 499-5403 Email: co.keefe@islandcountywa.gov Website: http://www.islandcountywa.gov/192/ Human-Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Island County

Contact Person: Bill Larson Address: 1 NE 7th Street, Coupeville, WA 98239 Website: http://www.islandcountywa.gov/192/ Human-Services

Island County Human Services SSP

Contact Person: Colleen Keefe

Address: 1791 NE 1st St, Room 114, Oak Harbor, WA 98277

Phone: (360) 499-5403

Email: co.keefe@islandcountywa.gov

Website: http://www.islandcountywa.gov/192/ Human-Services

¹⁵The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing.

Island County¹⁵

Recovery Support Services

Sunrise Services, Inc. – Oak Harbor

Address: 530 NE Midway Blvd, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (360) 720-2946 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: http://www.sunriseservicesinc.com/

Compass Health – Coupeville

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 20 NW 1st St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Phone: (360) 678-5555 Website: http://www.compasshealth.org/

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Oak Harbor Community Services Office Address: 275 SE Pioneer Way, Ste 201, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Oak Harbor DDA Field Office

Address: 275 SE Pioneer Way, Ste 203, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Phone: (509) 846-8632 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Employment

Service Alternative Inc. Phone: (360) 678-6071 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: http://www.servicealternatives.com/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Whidbey Island II Address: 790 SE Midway Blvd, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Recovery Homes

Recovery Café – San Juan Island

Address and website not currently available.

¹⁵ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing,

Recovery Café – Lopez Island

Address and website not currently available.

Jefferson County¹⁶

Prevention Services

Chimacum High School Contact Person: Lindsay Scalf Email: LScalf@co.jefferson.wa.us

Quilcene High and Elementary Contact Person: Holly Gumm Email: hgumm@co.jefferson.wa.us **Blue Heron Middle School** Contact Person: Lindsay Scalf Email: LScalf@co.jefferson.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

Brinnon School District

Contact Person: Marsha Smith Phone: (360) 679-6646 Email: Marsha.S@takingstepstogether.org

Concerned Citizens

Contact Person: Linda Middleton, Executive Director Address: 945 S Forks Ave | Mailing: PO Box 1787, Forks, WA 98331 Phone: (360) 374-9024 Email: lindamiddleton@concernedcitizenspnw.org Website: http://www.concernedcitizenspnw.org/

Chimacum School District Port Townsend School District

Contact Person: Janie Nelson Phone: (360) 379-9603 Email: jnelson@ccpnw.org

Queets-Clearwater School District Quilcene School District

Contact Person: Janie Nelson Phone: (360) 379-9603 Email: jnelson@ccpnw.org

Jefferson County¹⁶

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: James Novelli Address: 884 W Park Ave, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Email: info@discoverybh.org Website: http://www.discoverybh.org/

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: Jim Novelli Address: 686 Lake St, Ste 100 and 150, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Website: http://www.discoverybh.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Believe In Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: Gabrhea Caudill Address: 3051 W Sims Way, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-1258 Email: beliveinrecovery@live.com Website: http://www.believeinrecovery.com/

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: James Novelli Address: 884 W Park Ave, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Email: info@discoverybh.org Website: http://www.discoverybh.org/

Jefferson County¹⁶

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: James Novelli Address: 884 W Park Ave, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Email: info@discoverybh.org Website: http://www.discoverybh.org/

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: Jim Novelli Address: Address: 686 Lake St, Ste 100 and 150, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Website: http://www.discoverybh.org/

Newport Academy

Contact Person: Michael Tyers Address: 3804 Hastings Ave W, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-5505 Website: http://www.graywolfranch.com/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Believe In Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: Gabrhea Caudill Address: 3051 W Sims Way, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-1258 Email: beliveinrecovery@live.com Website: http://www.believeinrecovery.com/

Newport Academy

Contact Person: Michael Tyers Address: 3804 Hastings Ave W, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-5505 Website: http://www.newportacademy.com/

Jefferson County¹⁶

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: James Novelli Address: 884 W Park Ave, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Email: info@discoverybh.org Website: http://www.discoverybh.org/

Safe Harbor Recovery

Contact Person: Teresa Wirth Address: 686 Lake St, Ste 400, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-3866 Website: http://www.rehab.com/safe-harborrecovery-center-beacon-of-hope

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Newport Academy

Contact Person: Michael Tyers Address: 3804 Hastings Ave W, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-5505 Website: http://www.newportacademy.com/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Jefferson County Public Health Syringe Exchange Program

Contact Person: Ocean Mason Address: 615 Sheridan St, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 379-4480 Website: http://jeffersoncountypublichealth.

org/431/Syringe-Exchange-Program

Jefferson County¹⁶

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Discovery Behavioral Health

Address: 884 W Park Ave, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321, Press 154 Website: http://www.discoverybh.org/

Recovery Support Services

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: James Novelli Address: 884 W Park Ave, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Email: info@discoverybh.org Website: www.discoverybh.org

Discovery Behavioral Healthcare

Contact Person: Jim Novelli Address: 686 Lake St, Ste 100 and 150, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 385-0321 Website: www.discoverybh.org

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home & Community Services – Port Townsend Office

Address: 2507 Evans Vista, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 565-2160 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Port Townsend Branch Community Services Office

Address: 2507 Evans Vista, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/ Jefferson County DDA Field Office

Address: 2507 Evans Vista, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 302-3473 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Vocational Rehabilitation – Port Townsend Office

Address: 2507 Evans Vista, Port Townsend, WA 98368 Phone: (360) 405-7810 Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

King County¹⁷

Prevention Services

Cascade HS (Auburn) Contact Person: Ashley Boyd Email: aboyd@auburn.wednet.edu

Enumclaw Middle School Contact Person: Greta Huntley Email: Gretchen_huntley@enumclaw.wednet.edu

Aki Kurose MS Contact Person: Abdu Gobeni

Email: abdug@nhwa.org

Vashon Island HS Contact Person: Lisa Bruce Email: lisaatvarsa@gmail.com **Seattle World School** Contact Person: Stephanie Tschida Email: sgtschida@seattleschools.org

Cascade Highline Contact Person: Marissa Jauregui

Chief Sealth HS Contact Person: Lensy Cordova Email: ljcordova@seattleschools.org

Early Intervention Services

Auburn School District Bellevue School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Enumclaw School District Federal Way School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

¹⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Recovery homes, and Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH).

King County¹⁷

Early Intervention Services

Green Dot Public Schools Rainier Valley Highline School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Kent School District Lake Washington School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Renton School District Riverview School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Skykomish School District Snoqualmie Valley

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Highline School District Issaquah School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Mercer Island School District Northshore School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Seattle Public Schools Shoreline School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Tahoma School District Tukwila School District Vashon Island School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

¹⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Recovery homes, and Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH).

King County¹⁷

Early Intervention Services

Families Needing Help with a Referral WithinReach Help Me Grow Washington Hotline

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh or Byanka Castillo Address: 155 NE 100th St, Ste 500, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 204-3536

Email: childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org Website: www.withinreachwa.org

King County, Department of Community & Human Services

Contact Person: Debi Donelan, Program Director Address: 401 5th Ave, 5th Floor, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 512-5302 Email: ddonelan@kingcounty.gov Website: www.kingcounty.gov/ddd

Boyer Children's Clinic

Contact: Michael Stewart, Executive Director Address: 1850 Boyer Ave E, Seattle, WA 98112-2922 Phone: (206) 876-3514 Email: Mike.Stewart@Boyercc.org

Childhaven

Contact Person: Michelle Hankinson Address: 316 Broadway, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 957-4881 Email: michelleh@Childhaven.org

King County, Department of Community & Human Services

Contact Person: Heidi Cate

Address: 401 5th Ave, 5th Floor, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (800) 322-2588

Email: EarlyInterventionProgram@snoco.org

Website: https://kingcounty.gov/depts/communityhuman-services/developmental-disabilities/ services/babies-toddlers/birth-to-three-providers. aspx

Birth to Three Developmental Center

Contact Person: Maryanne Barnes, Executive Director Address: 35535 Sixth Place SW, Federal Way, WA 98023 Phone: (253) 874-5445

Email: mbarnes@birthtothree.org

Children's Therapy Center

Contact Person: Nichelle Brown Address: 10811 SE Kent-Kangley Road, Kent, WA 98030 Phone: (253) 204-1169 Email: Nichelle.brown@ctckids.org

ChildStrive

Contact Person: Mary Cline-Stively, Chief Executive Officer Address: 906 SE Everett Mall Way, Suite 200, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (425) 353-5656 Email: mary.cline-stively@childstrive.org

¹⁷The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Recovery homes, and Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH).

Early Intervention Services

Encompass

Contact Person: Rochelle Clayton Strunk, Director of Program Address: 1407 Boalch Ave NW, North Bend, WA 98045 Phone: (425) 888-2777, Ext. 1232 Email: Rochelle.claytonstrunk@encompassnw.org

Kindering

Contact Person: Lisa Greenwald, Chief Executive Officer Address: 16120 NE Eighth St, Bellevue, WA 98008 Phone: (425) 653-4298 Email: lisa.greenwald@kindering.org

Northwest Center Kids

Contact Person: Laura Kneedler, Vice President Phone: (206) 286-2322 Email: Lkneedler@nwcenter.org

UW-Experimental Education Unit (EEU)

Contact Person: Ilene Schwartz, Executive Director Address: 1981 Columbia Rd, Seattle, WA 98195 Phone: (206) 616-3450 Email: Ilene@uw.edu

Hearing, Speech, and Deaf Center

Contact Person: Anna Dodd, Parent-Infant Program Director Address: 1625 19th Ave, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 323-5770, Ext 6246 Email: adodd@hsdc.org

Listen and Talk

Contact Person: Tara Ellis, Birth to Three Manager Address: 8244 122nd Ave NE, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (206) 985-6646 Email: tarae@listentalk.org

Northwest School for Deaf and Hard of Hearing Children

Contact Person: Merri McBride, Program Director Phone: (206) 362-2516 Email: m.mcbride@northwestschool.com

Wonderland Child and Family Services

Contact Person: Mary Kirchoff, Executive Director Address: 2402 NW 195th Pl, Shoreline, WA 98177 Phone: (206) 364-3777, Ext 13 Email: info@wonderlandkids.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Kent

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 325 W Gowe St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Renton

Contact Person: Kenneth Taylor Address: 221 Wells Ave S, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 8444 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Enumclaw

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 1335 Cole St, Enumclaw WA, 98022 Phone: (425) 336-4100 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Auburn

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 2704 I St NE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Des Moines

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 26401 Pacific Hwy S, Des Moines, WA 98198 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Meridian Avenue

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 10521 Meridian Ave N, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Pike Place Clinic

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1537 Western Ave, Seattle WA, 98101 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website https://www.valleycities.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Dianne Boyd Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Ste 260, Seattle WA, 98144 Phone: (206) 382-5340 Website: https://www.ymca.org/locations/ymcasocial-impact-center

Consejo Youth and Family Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 8615 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service -Bellevue

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 13343 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 110, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 679-0801 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Southeast Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Anthony Austin Address: 3722 S Hudson St, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 721-5542 Website: https://seyfs.org/

Navos - Burien 136th Street

Contact Person: Miriam Miyake Address: 1210 SW 136th St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 257-6601 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

King County Crisis and Commitment Services

Contact Person: Daniel Floyd Address: 401 5th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 263-1438 Email: dchs@kingcounty.gov

Consejo Kent Youth Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 515 W Harrison St, Ste 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Lake City

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 2611 NE 125th St, Ste 145, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Crisis Connections

Contact Person: Michelle McDaniel Address: Confidential Location ¹⁷ Phone: (866) 789-1511 Website: https://www.crisisconnections.org/

Navos - Burien 152nd Street

Contact Person: Angela Frye Address: 1033 SW 152nd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-1698 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/



Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Navos - Main

Contact Person: Laurel Kelso Address: 2600 SW Holden St, Seattle, WA 98126 Phone: (206) 933-7263 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Navos – Auburn

Contact Person: Megan Kessler Address: 402 E Main St, Ste 160, Auburn, WA 98002 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Veronica Flores Address: 2103 S Atlantic St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 329-2050 Email: ascinfo@atlanticstreet.org Website: https://atlanticstreetcenter.org/

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Auburn

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4238-4240 Auburn Way N, Auburn WA 98002 Phone: (253) 876-7600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Navos - Burien 8th Avenue

Contact Person: Larry Liechty Address: 15035 8th Ave S, Burien, WA 98148 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Navos - Kent

Contact Person: Michelle Hillar Address: 23960 35th Pl S, Kent, WA 98032 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Youth Eastside Services - Bellevue Main

Contact Person: David Downing Address: 999 164th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98008 Phone: (425) 747-4937 Website: https://www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Sound - Tukwila West

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6100 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-7900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building A

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14216 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-4900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Sound - Capitol Hill North

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 122 16th Ave E, Seattle, WA 98112 Phone: (206) 302-2700 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Broadway

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 600 Broadway, Ste 170, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services – Seattle

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1902 2nd Ave, Ste 208, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 956-9570

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Summit Avenue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1116 Summit Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0930 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Sound - Bellevue Building B

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14270 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-5000 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Tukwila East

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6400 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-3600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Therapeutic Health Services – Bellevue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1412 140th Pl NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 747-7892 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Shoreline

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 16715 Aurora Ave N, Ste 102, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 546-9766 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Therapeutic Health Services - Seattle Youth and Family

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1901 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-7676 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Seneca Street

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1305 Seneca St, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0934 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center - Main

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 515 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – Crisis Solutions Center

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 1600 South Lane St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Email: info@desc.org Website: https://www.desc.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact Person: Randon Aea Address: 5802 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 723-1980 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Kent

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 24823 Pacific Hwy S, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 681-0010 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – James Street

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 216 James St, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 441-3041 Website: https://www.desc.org/

Ryther - Main

Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 2400 NE 95th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 525-5050 Email: gethelp@ryther.org Website: https://www.ryther.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle - Main

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 3805 108th Ave NE, Ste 204/102, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 242-1713 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Seattle Treatment Services

Contact Person: Blake Johnson Address: 1404 E Yesler Way, Ste 202C, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 525-0094 Email: addcounseling@yahoo.com Website: www.addhealthcounselingservices.org

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 631 Strander Blvd, Ste A, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (253) 850-2500 Email: stephanieth@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/get-help/

Sound – Northgate

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 10700 Meridian Ave N, Ste G11, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 461-4544 Website: http://www.sound.health/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Meridian Center

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Federal Way

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1336 S 336th St, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Sound – Lake City

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 11000 Lake City Way NE, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound – Stone Way

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4200 Stone Way N, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Sound - Belltown

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 2329 4th Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 461-3649 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services CREW Program – Kent

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1229 W Smith St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 850-2503 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/crew

Community House Mental Health Agency

Contact Person: Christopher Szala Address: 2212 S Jackson St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-2387 Website: www.chmha.org

Seattle Counseling Service

Contact Person: Danie Eagleton Address: 2033 6th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 323-1768 Website: http://www.seattlecounseling.org

Sound – Stone Way

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4200 Stone Way N, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services CREW Program – Federal Way

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 33505 13th Pl S, Ste C, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 246-2434 Website: www.ccsww.org/crew

Sound – Kent

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C-114, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 901-2000 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Bitter Lake Clinic

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 929 N 130th St, Ste 3, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Jay Kang Address: 1107 NE 45th St, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 694-5700 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1356 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 24930 224th Ave SE, Maple Valley, WA 98038 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 847 Blake St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Seneca Family of Agencies - Seneca Center

Contact Person: Katherine Walker Address: 13925 Interurban Ave S Ste 120, Tukwila, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 490-0865 Website: www.senecafoa.org

Sea Mar Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 202 N Division St, Ste 300, Auburn, WA 98001 and 219 State Ave N, Ste 220, Kent, WA 98030 Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – South Plum St

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 2120 S Plum St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1000 Auburn Way S, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Redmond

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 14031 Ambaum Blvd SW, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (253) 850-2500 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/family

Charmd Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Ebeezer Pobee Address: 14920 Westminster Way N, Ste 1A, Shoreline Washington 98133 Phone: (206) 393-8092 Email: charmdllc@gmail.com Website: http://www.charmdllc.com/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Crisis Connections

Contact Person: Michelle McDaniel Address: 707 S Grady Way, Ste 350, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 461-3210 Website: http://www.crisisconnections.org/

Sound - Snoqualmie

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 7713 Center Blvd SE, Snoqualmie, WA 98065 Phone: (206) 901-2000 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

MultiCare Behavioral Health – Auburn Medical Center

Contact Person: Angela Nayler Address: 202 N Division St, Auburn, WA 98001 Phone: (253) 545-2050 Website: https://www.multicare.org/services

Harborview Medical Center - Inpatient

Contact Person: Jacqueline Kim Address: 325 9th Ave, Seattle, WA 98104 Website: https://www.uwmedicine.org/locations

Pathlight Mood and Anxiety

Contact Person: Robert McFerren Address: 1229 Madison St, Ste 500, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 623-0933 Website: http://www.eatingrecoverycenter.com/

Telecare King County E and T

Contact Person: Amy C. Matheson, PsyD Address: 33480 13th Pl S, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 285-7101 Email: mwiederstein@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com/

Swedish Medical Center - Ballard

Contact Person: Mary Howlett Address: 5300 Tallman Ave NW, Seattle, WA 98107 Phone: (206)781-6209 Website: https://www.swedish.org/locations/ballard

Navos – Inpatient Services

Contact Person: Terry McInerney Address: 2600 SW Holden St, Seattle, WA 98126 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Fairfax Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Chris West Address: 10200 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 821-2000 Website: https://www.fairfaxhospital.com/contact/

Valley Cities Recovery Place Kent

Contact Person: Jodi Castle Address: 505 Washington Ave, Ste 101, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Email: sali@valleycities.org Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

University of Washington Medical Center – Northwest

Contact Person: Cynthia J. Hecker, RN Address: 1550 N 115th St, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 364-0500 Website: http://www.uwmedicine.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Evergreen Treatment Services - Unit 3

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 1718 Airport Way S, Seattle, Wa, 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Email: info@evergreentreatment.org Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Renton

Contact Person: Kenneth Taylor Address: 221 Wells Ave S, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 8444 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Meridian Avenue

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 10521 Meridian Ave N, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Kent

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 325 W Gowe St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Auburn

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 2704 I St NE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Des Moines

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 26401 Pacific Hwy S, Des Moines, WA 98198 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Dianne Boyd Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Ste 260, Seattle WA, 98144 Phone: (206) 382-5340 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Harborview Medical Center Addictions Program

Contact Person: Jacqueline Kim Address: 401 Broadway, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 744-9657 Website: https://www.uwmedicine.org/locations

Consejo Youth and Family Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 8615 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Seattle Indian Health Board

Contact Person: Ryan Gilbert Address: 611 12th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 324-9360 Website: https://www.sihb.org/

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Veronica Flores Address: 2103 S Atlantic St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 329-2050 Email: ascinfo@atlanticstreet.org Website: https://atlanticstreetcenter.org/

Veterans Administration Puget Sound Health Care System – Seattle

Contact Person: Carl Rimmele, Ph.D Address: 1660 S Columbian Way, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 764-2123 Website: https://www.va.gov/puget-sound-healthcare/

Consejo Kent Youth Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 515 W Harrison St, Ste 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Navos - Burien 136th Street

Contact Person: Miriam Miyake Address: 1210 SW 136th St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 257-6601 Website: www.navos.org/contact/

Vashon Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Carol Goertzel Address: 20110 Vashon Hwy SW, Vashon, WA 98070 Phone: (206) 463-5511 Email: info@vyfs.org Website: https://vyfs.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Auburn

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4238-4240 Auburn Way N, Auburn WA 98002 Phone: (253) 876-7600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Broadway

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 600 Broadway, Ste 170, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Tukwila West

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6100 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-7900 Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building A

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14216 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-4900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building B

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14270 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-5000 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services – Seattle

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1902 2nd Ave Ste, 208, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 956-9570 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 1

Contact Person: Christine Beeman Address: 1700 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – REACH

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 2133 3rd Ave, Ste 116, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 432-3574 Email: mail@etsreach.org Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Youth and Family

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1901 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-7676 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – James Street

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 216 James Street, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 441-3041 Website: https://www.desc.org/ **Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 2** Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 1740 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 903-1898 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – South King County Clinic

Contact Person: Catherine Olea Vasquez Perez Address: 1412 SW 43rd St, Renton WA 98057 Phone: (425) 264-0750 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Kent

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 24823 Pacific Hwy S, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 681-0010 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Matt Talbot Center

Contact Person: Gregg Alex Address: 2313 3rd Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 256-9865 Website: https://www.mtcseattle.org/

New Traditions

Contact Person: Shino Harada Address: 9045 16th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 762-7207 Website: http://new-traditions.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

A Positive Alternative, Inc.

Contact Person: Martha Layzer Address: 4649 Sunnyside Ave N, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 547-1955 Website: https://apositivealternative.com/

Sound Family Center LLC

Contact Person: John Tye Address:17924 140th Ave NE, Ste 230, Woodinville, WA 98072 Phone: (425) 419-4800 Email: Kaeli@SoundFamilyCenter.com Website: https://www.soundfamilycenter.com/ contact

Nua Counseling, PLLC

Contact Person: Erin Lynch Address: 2505 3rd Ave, Ste 325, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 905-4667 Website: https://www.nuacounseling.com/

Muckleshoot Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Kevin Markham Address: 17813 SE 392nd St, Auburn, WA 98092 Phone: (253) 804-8752 Website: https://www.muckleshoot.nsn.us/programs

Hotel California by the Sea - Bellevue

Contact Person: Martin Gallegos Address:1601 114th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (800) 762-6717 Website: https://www.hotelcaliforniabythesea.com

Northside Counseling, LLC

Contact Person: Michael Veranth Address: 1207 N 200th St, Ste 213A, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 533-8333 Email: mveranth12@gmail.com

Motivations

Contact Person: James R. Fouts Address: 17311 135th Ave NE, Ste B750, Woodinville, WA 98072 Phone: (425) 481-2112

Muckleshoot Family and Youth Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Michael P. Clarke Address: 17500 SE 392nd St, Auburn, WA 98092 Phone: (253) 804-8752 Website: https://www.muckleshoot.nsn.us/programs

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Snoqualmie Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Jean Medina Address: 9575 Ethan Wade Way SE, Snoqualmie, WA 98065 Phone: (425) 831-5425 Website: https://snoqualmietribe.us/

Cowlitz Tribal Treatment

Contact Person: Elizabeth Tail Address: 15455 65th Ave S, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206)721-5170 Website: https://cowlitz.org/

We Care Daily Clinics

Contact Person: Haeman Song Address: 3320 Auburn Way N, Auburn WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-3311 Website: https://www.wecaredailyclinics.com/

Hazelden Betty Ford

Contact Person: Heidi Wallace Address: 1231 116th Ave NE, Ste 410, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 749-5470 Website: http://www.hazeldenbettyford.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc.

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 4711 44th Ave SW, Ste A, Seattle, WA 98116 Phone: (206) 935-1282

Lionrock Recovery

Contact Person: Iain Crabb Address:11335 NE 122nd Way, Ste 105, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone:(800) 258-6550 Email: admissions@lionrockrecovery.com Website: http://www.lionrockrecovery.com/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Federal Way

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1336 S 336th St, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellevue Medical

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3801 150th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98006 Phone:(425) 460-7140 Website: http://www.seamar.org/

The Evergreen at Northpoint

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 101, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (425) 502-9945 Website: https://www.northpointseattle.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Sound – Lake City

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 11000 Lake City Way NE, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Belltown

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 2329 4th Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 461-3649 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Seattle Counseling Service

Contact Person: Danie Eagleton Address: 2033 6th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 323-1768

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1356 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 24930 224th Ave SE, Maple Valley, WA 98038 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Sound – Northgate

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 10700 Meridian Ave N, Ste G11, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 461-4544 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Newport Academy - Seattle

Contact Person: David Laxton Address: 12029 113th Ave NE, Kirkland WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-8844 Website: https://www.residencexii.org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service -Main

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 723 SW 10th St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1000 Auburn Way S, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Downtown Emergency Service Center – South Plum St

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 2120 S Plum St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

New Way Treatment

Contact Person: Antonia Lamonica Address: 9050 16th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (908) 670-0950 Email: varshap@newwaytreatment.org Website: https://newwaytreatment.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Enumclaw

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 1335 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA, 98022 Phone: (425) 336-4100 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland Inpatient

Contact Person: Kathryn Larson Address: 10322 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-3116 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 847 Blake St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Newport Academy - Axis

Contact Person: Cara Graham Address: 4040 Lake Washington Blvd NE, Ste 201, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (203) 598-2118 Website: https://www.newportacademy.com/

Mission Connection Healthcare

Contact Person: Thomas Guastello Address: 6990 E Green Lake Way N, Ste G, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (949) 226-3804 Website: http://www.amfmhealthcare.com/

Nuway - Seattle Counseling Center

Contact Person: Kenneth L Roberts Address: 1202 E Pine St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 649-5080 Website: http://www.nuway.org/

Center for Human Services – Main

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 17018 15th Ave NE, Shoreline, WA 98155 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland

Contact Person: Mary Kay Oshman Address: 6725 116th Ave NE, Ste 110, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (425) 822-5095 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Seattle Eastlake

Contact Person: Catherine Werden Address: 2815 Eastlake Ave E, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98102 Phone: (206) 341-9373 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Navos - Burien 152nd Street

Contact Person: Angela Frye Address: 1033 SW 152nd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-1698 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Asian Counseling and Referral Service

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Renton

Contact Person: Nicole Tannheimer Address: 1000 SW 7th St, Ste B, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 248-4358 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Auburn

Contact Person: Chanda Allen Address: 721 45th St NE, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 859-6436 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - White Center

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 9650 15th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 965-1055 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/king-bhwhitecenter.html

Kent Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Sue Camau Arrant Address: 232 2nd Ave S, Ste 201, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 859-0300 Email: info@kfs.org Website: https://kyfs.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Summit Avenue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1116 Summit Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0930 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact Person: Randon Aea Address: 5802 Rainier Ave S, Seattle WA 98118 Phone: (206) 723-1980 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

WAPI Community Services

Contact Person: Aileen De Leon Address: 861 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: 206-223-9578 Email: info@wapiseattle.org Website: http://www.wapiseattle.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Seattle

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 212, Seattle WA 98133 Phone: (206) 781-2661 Email: staff@abhc.com **Therapeutic Health Services – Bellevue** Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1412 140th Pl NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 747-7892 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Shoreline

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 16715 Aurora Ave N, Ste 102, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 546-9766 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center - Main

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 515 Third Ave, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/about/contact/

Coastal Treatment Services

Contact Person: Margaret Ferris Address: 1515 116th Ave NE, Ste 302, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 646-4406 Website: https://coastaltreatment.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Ryther – Main

Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 2400 NE 95th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 525-5050 Email: gethelp@ryther.org Website: https://www.ryther.org/

Assessment and Treatment Associates – Bellevue Main

Contact Person: Steve Uhrich Address: 13353 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 101, Bellevue, WA 98005

Phone: (877) 479-5993

Website: https://www.assesstreat.com/locations/ bellevue-office/

La Esperanza HCS – Burien

Contact Person: Zoila Saritama Address: 15405 1st Ave S, Ste 2, Burien, WA 98148 Phone: (206) 306-2690

Future Visions Program, Inc.

Contact Person: Karen Parker Address: 620 M St NE, Ste 2, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 735-2718 Website: http://www.future-visions.org/

Alpha Recovery Choices

Contact Person: Jeanne Pourroy-Carter Address: 10614 Beardslee Blvd, Ste D, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (425) 483-4664

Armstrong Alcohol and Drug Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: James Armstrong Address: 625 Strander Blvd, Ste C, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 575-1958

Eastside Center for Family

Contact Person: Laura Halford Address: 2025 112th Ave NE, Ste 201, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 462-8558 Website:www.eastsidecenterforfamily.com

Sunrise Centers

Contact Person: Willis Leach Address: 12650 1st Ave S, Seattle, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 248-3006 Email: sunrise.centers.burien@gmail.com Website: https://sunrisecenters.com/

Integrative Counseling Services

Contact Person: Scott Reding Address: 701 N 36th St, Ste 300, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 216-5000 Website: https://www.icswa.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Intercept Associates

Contact Person: Nancy Stark Address: 30620 Pacific Highway South, Suite 107, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 941-7555 Website: http://interceptassociates.com/contact. html

New Life Recovery Solutions

Contact Person: William Redinger Address: 12330 NE 8th St, Ste 100, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 454-2238 Website: https://www.nlrsnow.com/

La Fe – The Hope, LLC

Contact Person: Sonia Vargas Address: 15 S Grady Way, Ste 528, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 793-9834 Email: lafethehope@gmail.com Website: https://www.lafethehope.com/

Seattle Treatment Services

Contact Person: Blake Johnson Address: 1404 E Yesler Way, Ste 202C, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 525-0094 Email: addcounseling@yahoo.com Website: http://www.addhealthcounselingservices. org/

Pacific Islamic Community and Cultural Services

Contact Person: Syed Mustafa Address:10634 E Riverside Dr, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone:(425) 949-5779 Email: seapicas@aol.com Website: https://www.picacs.org/

Alternative Counseling - Kent

Contact Person: Dwayne Brown Address:19435 68th Ave S #109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (425) 251-1933 Email: info@alternativecounseling.com Website: https://alternativecounseling.com/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Main

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address:3805 108th Ave NE, Ste 204/102, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 242-1713 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Bhadra Recovery, LLC

Contact Person:Jessica Rhodes Address: 12351 Lake City Way, Suite 202, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 957-0721 Email: info@ctccounselingservices.com Website: https://bhadrarecovery.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. - Kent

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 841 Central Avenue North, Suite C215, Kent, WA, 98032 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

The Evergreen at Northpoint, LLC

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 13037 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 102, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 285-7539 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com Website: http://www.evergreendrugrehab.com/

WAPI Community Services

Contact Person: Aileen De Leon Address: 861 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: 206-223-9578 Email: info@wapiseattle.org Website: http://www.wapiseattle.org/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs – Kent

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 610 W Meeker St, Ste 103, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 234-1190 Website: http://www.stopwa.com/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Bellevue Main

Address: 1800 112th Ave NE, Ste 150W, Bellevue, WA, 98004 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

2nd Chance Recovery Center, LLC

Contact Person: James Lawrence Address: 235 SW 153rd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-4915 Website: https://www.2ndchancerecoverycenter. com/

Program SER

Contact Person: Nicolas Lopez Address: 901 Rainier Ave N, Ste B101, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 387-1240 Email: programaserspanish@gmail.com

Northwest Recovery Centers LLC

Contact Person: Michael Webster Address: 2000 Benson Rd S, Ste 250, Renton, WA 98055 Phone: (425) 254-2899 Email: mwebster@nwrecoverycenters.com

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Center For Human Services – Bothell

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 12900 NE 180th St, Ste 140, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Meridian Center

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 10303 Meridian Ave N, Ste 204, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 420-7949 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

A Walk to Freedom Counseling

Contact Person: Ryan Allyson Noel Address: 921 Harvey Rd, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2211 Website: https://awalktofreedom.com/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 2400 N Craig Rd, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 527-3025 Website: https://teenchallengepnw.com/locations/ spokane-campus/

Asian Counseling and Referral Services

Contact Person: Michael Byun Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 805-8982 Website: https://acrs.org/

Northside Counseling

Contact Person: Benjamin J McCauley Address: 1207 N 200th St, Ste 213, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 992-9066

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Redmond

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Byond Meazurez

Contact Person: Nature Carter Address: 23830 Pacific Hwy S Ste 202A, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 501-5295 Website: https://www.byondmeazurez.org/

Byond Meazurez

Contact Person: Nature Carter Address: 2901 S Jackson St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 501-5295 Website: https://www.byondmeazurez.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Kent

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 325 W Gowe St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Renton

Contact Person: Kenneth Taylor Address: 221 Wells Ave S, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 8444 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Enumclaw

Contact person: Shekh Ali Phone: (425) 336-4100 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Auburn

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 2704 I St NE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Des Moines

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 26401 Pacific Hwy S, Des Moines, WA 98198 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Meridian Avenue

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 10521 Meridian Ave N, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Pike Place Clinic

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website http://www.valleycities.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Dianne Boyd Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Ste 260, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 382-5340 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Seattle Children's Hospital – Odessa Brown Children's Clinic

Contact Person: Arlesia Bailey Address: 2101 East Yesler Way, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 987-7210 Email: family.feedback@seattlechildrens.org Website: http://www.seattlechildrens.org/

Refugee Women's Alliance - Seattle Main

Contact Person: Mahnaz Eshetu Address: 4008 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 721-0243 Website: https://www.rewa.org/

Harborview Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Jacqueline Kim Address: 325 9th Ave, Seattle, WA 98104

Seattle Childrens Hospital Department of Psychiatry

Contact Person: Leslie Pierson Address: 4800 Sand Point Way NE, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 987-2164 Website: http://www.seattlechildrens.org/

Seattle Children's Hospital – Autism Center

Contact Person: Erin Easley Address: 4909 25th Avenue NE, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 987-8080 Email: family.feedback@seattlechildrens.org Website: http://www.seattlechildrens.org/

Refugee Women's Alliance - Kent

Contact Person: Mahnaz Eshetu Address: 124 4th Ave S, Ste 230, Kent, WA 98032 Website: https://www.rewa.org/

Pioneer Human Services – Co-Occurring Residential Program (CORP)

Contact Person: Vicki Brinigar Address: 11900 Beacon Ave S, Seattle, WA 98178 Phone: (206) 772-6900

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Center for Human Services - Main

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 17018 15th Ave NE, Shoreline, WA 98155 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Center for Human Services - Shoreline

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 14803 15th Ave NE, Shoreline, WA 98155 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Friends of Youth - Duvall

Contact Person: Teri Hardy Address: 26420 NE Virginia St, Duvall, WA 98019 Phone: (425) 844-9669 Email: info@friendsofyouth.org Website: https://www.friendsofyouth.org/

Consejo Youth and Family Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 8615 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Evergreen Healthcare

Contact Person: Leah Jones Address: 11800 NE 128th St, Fl 2, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 899-6300 Website: https://www.evergreenhealth.com/

Friends of Youth - North Bend

Contact Person: Teri Hardy Address: 401 Ballarat Ave N, North Bend, WA 98045 Phone: (425) 888-4151 Email: info@friendsofyouth.org Website: https://www.friendsofyouth.org/

Friends of Youth - Main

Contact Person: Teri Hardy Address: 414 Front St N, Issaquah, WA 98027 Phone: (425) 392-6367 Email: info@friendsofyouth.org Website: https://www.friendsofyouth.org/

Consejo Kent Youth Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 515 W Harrison St, Ste 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Bellevue

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 13343 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 110, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 679-0801

Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Institute for Family Development – Federal Way

Contact Person: Charlotte Booth Address: 34004 16th Ave S, Ste 200, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253)874-3630 Email: info@institutefamily.org Website: http://www.institutefamily.org/aboutus

Southwest Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Steve Daschle Address:4555 Delridge Way SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone:(206) 937-7680 Email: info@swyfs.org Website: https://seyfs.org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Lake City

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 2611 NE 125th St, Ste 145, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Seattle Indian Health Board

Contact Person: Ryan Gilbert Address: 611 12th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 324-9360 Email: info@sihb.org Website: https://www.sihb.org/

Southeast Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Anthony Austin Address: 3722 S Hudson St, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 721-5542 Website: https://seyfs.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Renton

Contact Person: Nicole Tannheimer Address: 1000 SW 7th St, Ste B, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 248-4358 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland Inpatient

Contact Person: Kathryn Larson Address: 10322 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-3116 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland

Contact Person: Mary Kay Oshman Address: 6725 116th Ave NE, Ste 110, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (425) 822-5095 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Seattle Eastlake

Contact Person: Catherine Werden Address: 2815 Eastlake Ave E, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98102 Phone: (206) 341-9373 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Auburn

Contact Person: Chanda Allen Address: 721 45th St NE, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 859-6436 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Seattle

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 10001 17th Pl S, Seattle, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 766-6976 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/index.html

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellevue Child and Family

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 1811 156th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 460-7125 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Federal Way

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 31405 18th Ave S, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 681-6640 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - White Center

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 9650 15th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 965-1055 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Navos - Burien 136th Street

Contact Person: Miriam Miyake Address: 1210 SW 136th St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 257-6601 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Navos - Main

Contact Person: Laurel Kelso Address: 2600 SW Holden St, Seattle, WA 98126 Phone: (206) 933-7263 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Northshore Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Debbie Farrar Address: 19201 120th Ave NE, Ste 108, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (425) 485-6541 Email: info@northshoreyouthandfamilyservices.org Website: https://www.northshoreyouth

Navos - Burien 152nd Street

Contact Person: Angela Frye Address: 1033 SW 152nd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-1698 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Navos - Burien 8th Avenue

Contact Person: Larry Liechty Address: 15035 8th Ave S, Burien, WA 98148 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Navos - Kent

Contact Person: Michelle Hillar Address: 23960 35th Pl S, Kent, WA 98032 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Washington State Health Care Authority

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Navos – Auburn

Contact Person: Megan Kessler Address: 402 E Main St, Ste 160, Auburn, WA 98002 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Veronica Flores Address: 2103 S Atlantic St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 329-2050 Email: ascinfo@atlanticstreet.org Website: https://atlanticstreetcenter.org/

Youth Eastside Services - Bellevue Main

Contact Person: David Downing Address: 999 164th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98008 Phone: (425) 747-4937 Website: www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Youth Eastside Services - Redmond

Contact Person: Patti Skelton-McGougan Address: 15600 Redmond Way, Ste 102, Redmond WA 98052 Phone: (425) 869-6036 Website: https://www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Vashon Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Carol Goertzel Address: 20110 Vashon Hwy SW, Vashon, WA 98070 Phone: (206) 463-5511 Email: info@vyfs.org Website: https://vyfs.org/

Youth Eastside Services - Kirkland

Contact Person: Patti Skelton-McGougan Address: 11829 97th Ave NE, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 747-4937 Website: www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound – Auburn

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4238-4240 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 876-7600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Washington State Health Care Authority

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Sound - Tukwila West

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6100 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-7900 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building A

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14216 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-4900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building B

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14270 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-5000 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Tukwila East

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6400 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-3600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Capitol Hill North

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 122 16th Ave E, Seattle, WA 98112 Phone: (206) 302-2700 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound – Broadway

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 600 Broadway, Ste 170, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1902 2nd Ave, Ste 208, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 956-9570 Email: development@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Childhaven – Patrick L. Gogerty

Contact Person: Jon Botten Address: 1345 22nd St NE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 833-5908 Email: BethanyL@Childhaven.org Website: https://childhaven.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Childhaven – Eli Creekmore Memorial

Contact Person: Jon Botten Address: 1035 SW 124 St, Seattle, WA 98146 Phone: (253) 833-5908 Email: BethanyL@Childhaven.org Website: https://childhaven.org/

Kent Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Sue Camau Arrant Address: 232 2nd Ave S, Ste 201, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 859-0300 Email: info@kyfs.org Website: https://kyfs.org/

Renton Area Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Michelle Hankinson Address: 1025 S 3rd St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 271-5600

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Summit Avenue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1116 Summit Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0930 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Asian Counseling and Referral Service

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Bellevue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1412 140th Pl NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 747-7892 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Shoreline

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 16715 Aurora Ave N, Ste 102, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 546-9766 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact Person: Randon Aea Address: 5802 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 723-1980 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Youth and Family

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1901 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-7676 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Seneca Street

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1305 Seneca St, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0934 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Transitional Resources

Contact Person: Darcell Slovek-Walker Address: 2970 Southwest Avalon Way, Seattle, WA 98126 Phone: (206) 883-2051 Email: info@transitionalresources.org Website: https://www.transitionalresources.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – James Street

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 216 James St, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 441-3041 Website: https://www.desc.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Kent

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 24823 Pacific Hwy S, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 681-0010 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – Crisis Solutions Center

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 1600 South Lane Street, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Email: info@desc.org Website: https://www.desc.org/

Community House Mental Health

Contact Person: Christopher Szala Address: 851 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-2387 Email: czala@chmha.org Website: https://chmha.org/

Eating Recovery Center of Washington – Seattle

Contact Person: Jenna Flagg Address: 901 Boren Ave, Ste 1800/802, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (425) 236-5300 Email: info@eatingrecovery.com Website: https://www.eatingrecoverycenter

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Eating Recovery Center for Washington – Main

Contact Person: Jenna Flagg Address: 1231 116th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 451-1134 Email: info@eatingrecovery.com Website: https://www.eatingrecoverycenter

WAPI Community Services

Contact Person: Aileen De Leon Address: 861 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: 206-223-9578 Email: info@wapiseattle.org Website: http://www.wapiseattle.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Kent

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 25028 104th Ave SE, Kent, WA 98030 Phone: (206) 764-8019 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/king-bh-kent.html

Ryther – Main Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 2400 NE 95th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 525-5050 Email: gethelp@ryther.org Website: https://www.ryther.org/

Coastal Treatment Services

Contact Person: Margaret Ferris Address: 1515 116th Ave NE, Ste 302, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 646-4406 Website: https://coastaltreatment.com/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Seattle

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 212, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 781-2661 Email: staff@abhc.com

Ukrainian Community Center of Washington – Seattle

Address: 13470 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98178 Phone: (425) 430-8229 Website: https://uccwa.org/about-us/

A Positive Alternative, Inc.

Contact Person: Martha Layzer Address: 4649 Sunnyside Ave N, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 547-1955 Website: https://apositivealternative.com/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Olive Crest

Contact Person: Kerry Ann Shaughnessy Address: 2500 116th Ave NE, Ste 1, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 462-1612

Website: https://www.olivecrest.org/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Kent

Contact Person: Andrew Kritovich Address: 10803 SE Kent Kangley Rd, Ste 101, Kent, WA 98030 Phone: (253) 487-7573 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Eastside Center for Family

Contact Person: Laura Halford Address: 2025 112th Ave NE, Ste 201, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 462-8558 Website: http://www.eastsidecenterforfamily.com/

Washington National Counseling, LLC

Contact Person: Ifeanyi C. Chukwu Address: 17121 SE 270th Pl, Covington, WA 98042 Phone:(253) 631-1725 Email: director@wnc-counseling.com Website: https://www.wnc-counseling.com/

Sisters In Common

Address: 15 S Grady Way, Ste 310, Renton, WA 98057 Website: https://www.sistersincommon.org/

Pacific Islamic Community and Cultural Services

Contact Person: Syed Mustafa Address: 10634 E Riverside Dr, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone:(425) 949-5779 Email: seapicas@aol.com Website: https://www.picacs.org/

Alternative Counselling - Kent

Contact Person: Dwayne Brown Address: 19435 68th Ave S #109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (425) 251-1933 Email: info@alternativecounseling.com Website: https://alternativecounseling.com/

The Emily Program

Contact Person: Jodanna Ray Address: 1700 Westlake Ave N, Ste 650/700/724, Seattle, WA 98109 Phone: (888) 364-5977

Website: https://emilyprogram.com/locations/ washington/seattle/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Hero House NW

Contact Person: Kailey Fiedler-Gohlke Address: 12838 SE 40th Pl, Bellevue, WA 98006 Phone: (425) 749-5470 Email: kaileyf@herohouse.org Website: https://www.herohousenw.org/

Opal Clinic for Eating Disorders, PLLC

Contact Person: Alexia Giblin Address:1100 NE 45th St, Ste 600, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone:(206) 926-9087 Email: info@opalfoodandbody.com Website: https://www.opalfoodandbody.com/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Meridian Center

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org

Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Bellevue Main

Address: 1800 112th Ave NE, Ste 150W, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

The Emily Program

Contact Person: Jodanna Ray 4 Nickerson St, Ste 300, Seattle, WA 98109 Phone: (888) 364-5977 Website: https://emilyprogram.com/locations/ washington/seattle/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle - Main

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 3805 108th Ave NE, Ste 204/102, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 242-1713 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Northwest ABA - Main

Contact Person: Takanori Koyama Address:651 Strander Blvd, Ste 105, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone:(206) 226-1472 Email: info@northwestaba.com Website: https://www.northwestaba.com/

Connections Behavior Planning and Intervention – Kent

Contact Person: Chelsea McAdams Address: 8725 S 212th St, Bldg E, Kent, WA 98031 Phone: (425) 653-3016 Email: shannon@connection-behavior.com

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Sound Family Center, LLC

Contact Person: John Tye Address:17924 140th Ave NE, Ste 230, Woodinville, WA 98072 Phone: (425) 419-4800 Email: Kaeli@SoundFamilyCenter.com Website: https://www.soundfamilycenter.com/ contact

The Evergreen at Northpoint, LLC

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 13037 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 102, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 285-7539 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com Website: http://www.evergreendrugrehab.com/

Asian Counseling and Referral Service - Kent

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 25720 104th Ave SE, Kent, WA 98030 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. - Kent

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 841 Central Ave N, Suite C215, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

Nua Counseling, PLLC

Contact Person: Erin Lynch Address: 2505 3rd Ave, Ste 325, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 905-4667 Website: https://www.nuacounseling.com/

Asian Counseling and Referral Service – Bellevue

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 655 156th Ave SE, Ste 250/255, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Lionrock Recovery

Contact Person: Iain Crabb Address:11335 NE 122nd Way, Ste 105, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone:(800) 258-6550 Email: admissions@lionrockrecovery.com Website: http://www.lionrockrecovery.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Federal Way

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1336 S 336th St, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253)833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Coleman's Family Services

Contact Person: Alice Coleman Address: 15 S Grady Way, Ste 241, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 235-9386 Website: https://www.colemanservices.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellevue Medical

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3801 150th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98006 Phone:(425) 460-7140 Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc.

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 4711 44th Ave SW, Ste A, Seattle, WA 98116 Phone: (206) 935-1282 Website: http://www.abhc.com/

Hazelden Betty Ford

Contact Person: Heidi Wallace Address: 1231 116th Ave NE, Ste 410, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 749-5470 Website: https://www.hazeldenbettyford.org/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 631 Strander Blvd, Ste A, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (253) 850-2500 Email: stephanieth@ccsww.org Website: http://www.ccsww.org/family

Center for Body Mind Intuition

Contact Person: Khalid Ahmed Address: 10634 E Riverside Dr, Ste 250, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (425) 949-7626 Email: kahmed@panpacifichealth.org Website: http://www.bodymindintuition.org/

The Evergreen at Northpoint

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 101, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (425) 502-9945 Website: http://www.evergreendrugrehab.com/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Refugee Women's Alliance

Contact Person: Mahnaz Eshetu Address: 4800 S 188th St, Ste 240, Seatac, WA 98188 Phone:(206) 241-4659 Website: http://www.rewa.org/

Sound – Lake City

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 11000 Lake City Way NE, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound – Stone Way

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4200 Stone Way N, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Cascade Hall

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 204 NE 94th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Seattle

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 8801 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108 Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Meier Clinics

Contact Person: Daniel Hartman Address: 22232 17th Ave SE, Ste 302, Bothell, WA 98021 Phone:(425) 487-3885 Website: https://www.meierclinics.com/

Sound – Northgate

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 10700 Meridian Ave N, Ste G11, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 461-4544 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Belltown

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 2329 4th Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 461-3649 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - South Seattle

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4636 E Marginal Way S, Ste B130, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Catholic Community Services CREW Program

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1229 W Smith St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 850-2503 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Sound – Kent

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C-114, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 901-2000 Website: http://www.sound.health/

University of Washington Medical Center – Northwest

Contact Person: Cynthia J. Hecker, RN Address: 1550 N 115th St, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 364-0500 Website: http://www.uwmedicine.org

Mindful Alternatives

Contact Person: John O'Malley Address: 12729 Northup Way, Ste 26, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (206) 355-2508 Website: http://www.mindful-alternatives.com/

Catholic Community Services – CREW Program

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 33505 13th Pl S, Ste C, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 246-2434 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Newport Academy - Seattle

Contact Person: David Laxton Address: 12029 113th Ave NE, Kirkland WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-8844 Website: http://www.residencexii.org/

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Darci Freeman Address: 610 W Meeker St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: 206) 329-2050 Email: ascinfo@atlanticstreet.org Website: https://atlanticstreetcenter.org/

King County Sexual Assault Resource Center

Contact Person: DeAnn Yamamoto Address: 707 S Grady Way, Ste 300, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 226-5062 Website: http://www.kcsarc.org/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Bitter Lake Clinic

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 929 N 130th St, Ste 3, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service -Main

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 723 SW 10th St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: http://www.consejocounseling.org/

Wellspring Family Services

Contact Person: Heather Fitzpatrick Address: 1900 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Website: http://www.wellspringfs.org/

Wellspring Counseling

Contact Person: Heather Fitzpatrick Address: 1191 2nd Ave, Ste 680-690, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 826-3040 Website: http://www.wellspringfs.org/

Community House Mental Health Agency

Contact Person: Christopher Szala Address: 2212 S Jackson St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-2387 Website: http://www.chmha.org/

Seattle Counseling Service

Contact Person: Danie Eagleton Address: 2033 6th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 323-1768 Website: http://www.seattlecounseling.org/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Jay Kang Address: 1107 NE 45th St, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 694-5700 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Rogers Behavioral Health - Washington

Contact Person: Gretchen Sullivan Address: 1215 114th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 956-3900 Website: http://www.rogersbh.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Wellspring Counseling

Contact Person: Heather Fitzpatrick Address: 16150 NE 85th St, Redmond, WA 98502 Phone: (206) 826-3040 Website: http://www.wellspringfs.org/

You Grow Girl!

Contact Person: Jamila L Coleman Address: 2200 Rainier Ave S, Ste 201, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 417-9904 Website: http://www.yougrowgirl.org/

Charlie Health

Contact Person: Carter Barnhart Address: 509 Olive Way, Ste 1161, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (406) 361-3001 Website: https://www.charliehealth.com/

Full Life Care

Contact Person: Catherine L Farr Address: 4712 35th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 721-3634 Website: https://www.fulllifecare.org

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1356 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 24930 224th Ave SE, Maple Valley, WA 98038 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1000 Auburn Way S, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 847 Blake St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Sea Mar Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 202 N Division St, Ste 300, Auburn, WA 98001 Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 219 State Ave N, Ste 220, Kent, WA 98030 Website: https://www.seamar.org/

A Walk to Freedom Counseling

Contact Person: Ryan Allyson Noel Address: 921 Harvey Rd, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2211 Website: https://awalktofreedom.com/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 14031 Ambaum Blvd SW, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (253) 850-2500 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/family

Seneca Family Agencies

Contact Person: Katherine Walker Address: 13925 Interurban Ave S, Ste 120, Tukwila, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 490-0865 Website: www.senecafoa.org/seneca-washington/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Redmond

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Newport Academy - Axis

Contact Person: Cara Graham Address: 4040 Lake Washington Blvd NE, Ste 201, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (203) 598-2118 Website: http://www.newportacademy.com/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: David Duea Address: 4040 S 188th St, Ste 300, Seatac, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 901-1685 Website: http://www.lcsnw.org/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Eastside ABA

Contact Person: April Vian Address: 15600 Redmond Way, Ste 302, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 242-0973 Email: april@eastsideaba.com Website: http://www.eastsideaba.com/

Charmd Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Ebeezer Pobee Address: 14920 Westminster Way N, Ste 1A, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 393-8092 Email: charmdllc@gmail.com Website: http://www.charmdllc.com/

Sound - Snoqualmie

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 7713 Center Blvd SE, Snoqualmie, WA 98065 Phone: (206) 901-2000 Email: https://www.sound.health

THIRA Health

Contact Person: Kathryn Koslund Address: 11400 SE 6th St, Ste 200, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (206) 930-2615 Website: http://www.thirahealth.com/

Eleanor Health - Seattle

Contact Person: James Cunningham Address: 1120 E Terrace St, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 495-4346 Website: http://www.eleanorhealth.com

Downtown Emergency Service Center – South Plum St

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 2120 S Plum St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: http://www.desc.org/

Asian Counseling and Referral Services

Contact Person: Michael Byun Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 805-8982 Website: https://acrs.org/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 18611 148th Ave SE, Renton, WA 98058 Phone: (509) 527-3025

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Mission Connection Healthcare

Contact Person: Thomas Guastello Address: 6990 E Green Lake Way N, Ste G, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (949) 226-3804 Website: http://www.amfmhealthcare.com/

Childhaven

Contact Person: Mark Fadool Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 624-6477 Website: http://www.childhaven.org/

New Way Treatment

Contact Person: Antonia Lamonica Address: 9050 16th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (908) 670-0950 Website: https://newwaytreatment.org/

Seattle Clubhouse

Contact Person: Kailey Fiedler-Gohike Address: 711 6th Ave N, Ste 101, Seattle, WA 98109 Phone: (206) 501-3730 Website: https://www.seattleclubhouse.org/

Sunrise Consulting Services, LLC

Contact Person: Ahmed Yussuf Address: 19550 International Blvd, Ste 200, Seatac WA 98118 Phone: (206) 643-7815 Website: https://drchacon.clientsecure.me/

Telecare FHARPS; Telecare FPATH; King County PACT

Contact Person: Stacey Devenney Address: 707 S Grady Way, Ste 6034/6040/6043/6095, Seattle WA 98057 Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com/

Center For Human Services – Bothell

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 12900 NE 180th St, Ste 140, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Website: http://www.chs-nw.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 3

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 1718 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA, 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Email: info@evergreentreatment.org Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Renton

Contact Person: Kenneth Taylor Address: 221 Wells Ave S, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 8444 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Meridian Avenue

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 10521 Meridian Ave N, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Kent

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 325 W Gowe St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Auburn

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 2704 I St NE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Des Moines

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 26401 Pacific Hwy S, Des Moines, WA 98198 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Dianne Boyd Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Ste 260, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 382-5340 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Harborview Medical Center Addictions Program

Contact Person: Jacqueline Kim Address: 401 Broadway, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 744-9657 Website: https://www.uwmedicine.org

Consejo Youth and Family Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 8615 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Seattle Indian Health Board

Contact Person: Ryan Gilbert Address: 611 12th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 324-9360 Website: https://www.sihb.org/

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Veronica Flores Address: 2103 S Atlantic St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 329-2050

Veterans Administration Puget Sound Health Care System – Seattle

Contact Person: Carl Rimmele, Ph.D Address: 1660 S Columbian Way, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 764-2123 Website: https://www.va.gov/puget-sound-healthcare/

Consejo Kent Youth Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 515 W Harrison St, Ste 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Navos - Burien 136th Street

Contact Person: Miriam Miyake Address: 1210 SW 136th St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 257-6601 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Vashon Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Carol Goertzel Address: 20110 Vashon Hwy SW, Vashon, WA 98070 Phone: (206) 463-5511 Email: info@vyfs.org

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Auburn

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4238-4240 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 876-7600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Broadway

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 600 Broadway, Ste 170, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Tukwila West

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6100 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-7900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building A

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14216 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-4900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building B

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14270 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-5000 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1902 2nd Ave, Ste 208, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 956-9570 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 1

Contact Person: Christine Beeman Address: 1700 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Website: https://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – REACH

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 2133 3rd Ave, Ste 116, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 432-3574 Email: mail@etsreach.org Website: https://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Youth and Family

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1901 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-7676 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – James Street

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 216 James St, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 441-3041 Website: https://www.desc.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 2

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 1740 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 903-1898 Website: https://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – South King County Clinic

Contact Person: Catherine Olea Vasquez Perez Address: 1412 SW 43rd St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 264-0750 Website: https://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Kent

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 24823 Pacific Hwy S, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 681-0010 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Matt Talbot Center

Contact Person: Gregg Alex Address: 2313 3rd Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 256-9865 Email: tyrae@ccsww.org Website: https://www.mtcseattle.org/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

A Positive Alternative, Inc.

Contact Person: Martha Layzer Address: 4649 Sunnyside Ave N, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 547-1955 Website: https://apositivealternative.com/

Sound Family Center LLC

Contact Person: John Tye Address: 17924 140th Ave NE, Ste 230, Woodinville, WA 98072 Phone: (425) 419-4800 Email: Kaeli@SoundFamilyCenter.com Website: https://www.soundfamilycenter.com/ contact

Nua Counseling, PLLC

Contact Person: Erin Lynch Address: 2505 3rd Ave, Ste 325, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 905-4667

Muckleshoot Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Kevin Markham Address: 17813 SE 392nd St, Auburn, WA 98092 Phone: (253) 804-8752 Website: https://www.muckleshoot.nsn.us/programs

New Traditions

Contact Person: Shino Harada Address: 9045 16th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 762-7207 Website: http://new-traditions.org/index.php

Hotel California by the Sea - Bellevue

Contact Person: Martin Gallegos Address:1601 114th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (800) 762-6717 Website: https://www.hotelcaliforniabythesea

Northside Counseling, LLC

Contact Person: Michael Veranth Address: 1207 N 200th St, Ste 213A, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 533-8333 Email: mveranth12@gmail.com

Motivations

Contact Person: James R. Fouts Address: 17311 135th Ave NE, Ste B750, Woodinville, WA 98072 Phone: (425) 481-2112

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Snoqualmie Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Jean Medina Address: 9575 Ethan Wade Way SE, Snoqualmie, WA 98065 Phone: (425) 831-5425 Website: http://www.snoqualmietribe.us/

Cowlitz Tribal Treatment

Contact Person: Elizabeth Tail Address: 15455 65th Ave S, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206)721-5170 Website: https://cowlitz.org/MAT

We Care Daily Clinics

Contact Person: Haeman Song Address: 3320 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253)939-3311 Website: http://www.wecaredailyclinic.com/

Hazelden Betty Ford

Contact Person: Heidi Wallace Address: 1231 116th Ave NE, Ste 410, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 749-5470 Website: https://www.hazeldenbettyford.org/

Muckleshoot Family and Youth Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Michael P. Clarke Address: 17500 SE 392nd St, Auburn, WA 98092 Phone: (253) 804-8752 Website: https://www.muckleshoot.nsn.us/programs

Lionrock Recovery

Contact Person: Iain Crabb Address: 11335 NE 122nd Way, Ste 105, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone:(800) 258-6550 Email: admissions@lionrockrecovery.com Website: http://www.lionrockrecovery.com/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Federal Way

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1336 S 336th St, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellevue Medical

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3801 150th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98006 Phone:(425) 460-7140 Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc.

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 4711 44th Ave SW, Ste A, Seattle, WA 98116 Phone: (206) 935-1282

Sound – Lake City

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 11000 Lake City Way NE, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Belltown

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 2329 4th Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 461-3649 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Seattle Counseling Service

Contact Person: Danie Eagleton Address: 2033 6th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 323-1768 Website: http://www.seattlecounseling.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1000 Auburn Way S, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: http://www.seattleymca.org/

The Evergreen at Northpoint

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 101, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone:(425) 502-9945 Website: http://www.evergreendrugrehab.com/

Sound – Northgate

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 10700 Meridian Ave N, Ste G11, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 461-4544 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Newport Academy – Seattle

Contact Person: David Laxton Address: 12029 113th Ave NE, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-8844 Website: http://www.residencexii.org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service -Main

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 723 SW 10th St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: http://www.consejocounseling.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1356 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: http://www.seattleymca.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 847 Blake St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: http://www.seattleymca.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – South Plum St

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 2120 S Plum St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

New Way Treatment

Contact Person: Antonia Lamonica Address: 9050 16th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (908) 670-0950 Email: Varshop@newwaytreatment.org Website: https://newwaytreatment.org/

Newport Academy - Axis

Contact Person: Cara Graham Address: 4040 Lake Washington Blvd NE, Ste 201, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (203) 598-2118 Website: http://www.newportacademy.com/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 24930 224th Ave SE, Maple Valley, WA 98038 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: http://www.seattleymca.org/

Mission Connection Healthcare

Contact Person: Thomas Guastello Address: 6990 E Green Lake Way N, Ste G, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (949) 226-3804 Website: http://www.amfmhealthcare.com/

Nuway - Seattle Counseling Center

Contact Person: Kenneth L Roberts Address: 1202 E Pine St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 649-5080 Website: http://www.nuway.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Enumclaw

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 1335 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (425) 336-4100 Website: www.valleycities.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland Inpatient

Contact Person: Kathryn Larson Address: 10322 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-3116 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. -Kirkland

Contact Person: Mary Kay Oshman Address: 6725 116th Ave NE, Ste 110, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (425) 822-5095 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Center for Human Services - Main

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 17018 15th Ave NE, Shoreline, WA 98155 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Renton

Contact Person: Nicole Tannheimer Address: 1000 SW 7th St, Ste B, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 248-4358 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Auburn

Contact Person: Chanda Allen Address: 721 45th St NE, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 859-6436 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - White Center

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 9650 15th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 965-1055 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Seattle Eastlake

Contact Person: Catherine Werden Address: 2815 Eastlake Ave E, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98102 Phone: (206) 341-9373 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Navos - Burien 152nd Street

Contact Person: Angela Frye Address: 1033 SW 152nd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-1698 Website: https://www.navos.org/

Asian Counseling and Referral Service

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Summit Avenue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1116 Summit Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0930 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Kent Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Sue Camau Arrant Address: 232 2nd Ave S, Ste 201, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 859-0300 Email: info@kyfs.org Website: https://kyfs.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Bellevue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1412 140th Pl NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 747-7892 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Shoreline

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 16715 Aurora Ave N, Ste 102, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 546-9766 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center - Main

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 515 Third Ave, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Email: info@desc.org Website: https://www.desc.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Therapeutic Health Services - Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact Person: Randon Aea Address: 5802 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 723-1980 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

WAPI Community Services

Contact Person: Aileen De Leon Address: 861 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 223-9578 Email: info@wapiseattle.org Website: http://www.wapiseattle.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Seattle

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 212, Seattle WA 98133 Phone: (206) 781-2661 Email: staff@abhc.com

Ryther - Main

Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 2400 NE 95th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 525-5050 Email: gethelp@ryther.org Website: https://www.ryther.org/

Coastal Treatment Services

Contact Person: Margaret Ferris Address: 1515 116th Ave NE, Ste 302, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 646-4406 Website: https://coastaltreatment.com/

Alpha Recovery Choices

Contact Person: Jeanne Pourroy-Carter Address: 10614 Beardslee Blvd, Ste D, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (425) 483-4664

Armstrong Alcohol and Drug Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: James Armstrong Address: 625 Strander Blvd, Ste C, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 575-1958

Eastside Center for Family

Contact Person: Laura Halford Address: 2025 112th Ave NE, Ste 201, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 462-8558 Website: http://www.eastsidecenterforfamily.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Assessment and Treatment Associates – Bellevue Main

Contact Person: Steve Uhrich Address: 13353 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 101, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (877) 479-5993

Website: https://www.assesstreat.com/locations/ bellevue-office/

La Esperanza HCS - Burien

Contact Person: Zoila Saritama Address: 15405 1st Ave S, Ste 2, Burien, WA 98148 Phone: (206) 306-2690 Website: http://laesperanzahcs.org/

Future Visions Program, Inc.

Contact Person: Karen Parker Address: 620 M St NE, Ste 2, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 735-2718 Website: http://www.future-visions.org/

Intercept Associates

Contact Person: Nancy Stark Address: 30620 Pacific Highway S, Ste 107, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 941-7555 Website: http://interceptassociates.com/contact. html

Sunrise Centers

Contact Person: Willis Leach Address: 12650 1st Ave S, Seattle, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 248-3006 Email: sunrise.center.burien@gmail.com Website: https://sunrisecenters.com/

Integrative Counseling Services

Contact Person: Scott Reding Address: 701 N 36th St, Ste 300, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 216-5000 Website: https://www.icswa.com/

Pacific Islamic Community and Cultural Services

Contact Person: Syed Mustafa Address:10634 E Riverside Dr, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone:(425) 949-5779 Email: seapicas@aol.com Website: https://www.picacs.org/

Alternative Counseling - Kent

Contact Person: Dwayne Brown Address: 19435 68th Ave S, Ste 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (425) 251-1933 Email: info@alternativecounseling.com Website: https://alternativecounseling.com/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

New Life Recovery Solutions

Contact Person: William Redinger Address: 12330 NE 8th St, Ste 100, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 454-2238 Website: https://www.nlrsnow.com/

La Fe – The Hope, LLC

Contact Person: Sonia Vargas Address: 15 S Grady Way, Ste 528, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 793-9834 Email: lafethehope@gmail.com Website: https://www.lafethehope.com/

Seattle Treatment Services

Contact Person: Blake Johnson Address: 1404 E Yesler Way, Ste 202C, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 525-0094 Email: addcounseling@yahoo.com Website: http://www.addhealthcounselingservices. org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. - Kent

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Phone: (425) 646-7279

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle - Main

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 3805 108th Ave NE, Ste 204/102, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 242-1713 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Bhadra Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: Jessica Rhodes Address: 12351 Lake City Way, Ste 202, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 957-0721 Email: info@ctccounselingservices.com Website: https://bhadrarecovery.com/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Bellevue Main

Address: 1800 112th Ave NE, Ste 150W, Bellevue, WA, 98004 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

2nd Chance Recovery Center, LLC

Contact Person: James Lawrence Address: 235 SW 153rd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-4915 Website: https://2ndchancerecovery.com

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

The Evergreen at Northpoint, LLC

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 13037 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 102, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 285-7539 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com Website: http://www.evergreendrugrehab.com/

WAPI Community Services

Contact Person: Aileen De Leon Address: 861 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 223-9578 Email: info@wapiseattle.org Website: http://www.wapiseattle.org/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs – Kent

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 610 W Meeker St, Ste 103, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 234-1190 Website: https://www.stopwa.com/

Center For Human Services – Bothell

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 12900 NE 180th St, Ste 140, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Program SER

Contact Person: Nicolas Lopez Address: 901 Rainier Ave N, Ste B101, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 387-1240 Email: programaserspanish@gmail.com

Northwest Recovery Centers LLC

Contact Person: Michael Webster Address: 2000 Benson Rd S, Ste 250, Renton, WA 98055 Phone: (425) 254-2899 Email: mwebster@nwrecoverycenters.com Website: https://northwestrecovery.com/

Asian Counseling and Referral Services

Contact Person: Michael Byun Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 805-8982 Email: info@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Northside Counseling

Contact Person: Benjamin J McCauley Address: 1207 N 200th St, Ste 213, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 992-9066

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Meridian Center

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 10303 Meridian Ave N, Ste 204, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 420-7949 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: http://www.seattle.ikron.org/

A Walk to Freedom Counseling

Contact Person: Ryan Allyson Noel Address: 921 Harvey Rd, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2211 Website: https://awalktofreedom.com/

Byond Meazurez

Contact Person: Nature Carter Address: 23830 Pacific Hwy S, Ste 202A, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 501-5295 Website: https://www.byondmeazurez.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 3

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: One Community Location, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Redmond

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Website: http://www.seattle.ikron.org/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 2400 N Craig Rd, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 527-3025 Website: https://teenchallengepnw.com/addiction

Byond Meazurez

Contact Person: Nature Carter Address: 2901 S Jackson St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 501-5295 Website: https://www.byondmeazurez.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Kent

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 325 W Gowe St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Renton

Contact Person: Kenneth Taylor Address: 221 Wells Ave S, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 8444 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Meridian Avenue

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 10521 Meridian Ave N, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Harborview Medical Center Addictions Program

Contact Person: Jacqueline Kim Address: 401 Broadway, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 744-9657 Email: https://www.uwmedicine.org/locations

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Auburn

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 2704 I St NE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Des Moines

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 26401 Pacific Hwy S, Des Moines, WA 98198 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Dianne Boyd Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Ste 260, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 382-5340 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Veterans Administration Puget Sound Health Care System – Seattle

Contact Person: Carl Rimmele, Ph.D Address: 1660 S Columbian Way, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 764-2123 Email: https://www.va.gov/puget-sound-health-care/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Consejo Youth and Family Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 8615 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Seattle Indian Health Board

Contact Person: Ryan Gilbert Address: 611 12th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 324-9360 Email: info@sihb.org Website: https://www.sihb.org/

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Veronica Flores Address: 2103 S Atlantic St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 329-2050 Website: https://atlanticstreetcenter.org/

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Consejo Kent Youth Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 515 W Harrison St, Ste 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Navos - Burien 136th Street

Contact Person: Miriam Miyake Address: 1210 SW 136th St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 257-6601 Website: https://www.navos.org/

Vashon Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Carol Goertzel Address: 20110 Vashon Hwy SW, Vashon, WA 98070 Phone: (206) 463-5511 Email: info@vyfs.org Website: https://vyfs.org/

Sound - Tukwila West

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6100 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-7900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Sound – Auburn

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4238-4240 Auburn Way N, Auburn WA 98002 Phone: (253) 876-7600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound – Broadway

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 600 Broadway, Ste 170, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 1

Contact Person: Christine Beeman Address: 1700 Airport Way S, Seattle WA 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Sound - Bellevue Building A

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14216 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-4900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building B

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14270 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-5000 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services – Seattle

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1902 2nd Ave, Ste 208, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 956-9570 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 2

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 1740 Airport Way S, Seattle WA 98134 Phone: (206) 903-1898 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Evergreen Treatment Services – REACH

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 2133 3rd Ave, Ste 116, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 432-3574 Email: mail@etsreach.org Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Youth and Family

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1901 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-7676 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – James Street

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 216 James St, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 441-3041 Website: https://www.desc.org/

A Positive Alternative, Inc.

Contact Person: Martha Layzer Address: 4649 Sunnyside Ave N, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 547-1955 Website: https://apositivealternative.com/

Evergreen Treatment Services – South King County Clinic

Contact Person: Catherine Olea Vasquez Perez Address: 1412 SW 43rd St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 264-0750 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Kent

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 24823 Pacific Hwy S, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 681-0010 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Matt Talbot Center

Contact Person: Gregg Alex Address: 2313 3rd Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 256-9865 Website: https://www.mtcseattle.org/

New Traditions

Contact Person: Shino Harada Address: 9045 16th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 762-7207 Website: http://new-traditions.org/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Sound Family Center LLC

Contact Person: John Tye Address: 17924 140th Ave NE Ste 230, Woodinville, WA 98072 Phone: (425) 419-4800 Email: Kaeli@SoundFamilyCenter.com Website: https://www.soundfamilycenter.com/ contact

Nua Counseling, PLLC

Contact Person: Erin Lynch Address: 2505 3rd Ave, Ste 325, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 905-4667 Website: https://www.nuacounseling.com/

Muckleshoot Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Kevin Markham Address: 17813 SE 392nd St, Auburn, WA 98092 Phone: (253) 804-8752 Website: https://www.muckleshoot.nsn.us

Snoqualmie Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Jean Medina Address: 9575 Ethan Wade Way SE, Snoqualmie, WA 98065 Phone: (425) 831-5425 Website: https://snoqualmietribe.us/

Hotel California by the Sea - Bellevue

Contact Person: Martin Gallegos Address: 1601 114th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (800) 762-6717 Website: https://www.hotelcaliforniabythesea.com/ washington/

Northside Counseling, LLC

Contact Person: Michael Veranth Address: 1207 N 200th St, Ste 213A, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 533-8333 Email: mveranth12@gmail.com

Motivations

Contact Person: James R. Fouts Address: 17311 135th Ave NE, Ste B750, Woodinville, WA 98072 Phone: (425) 481-2112

Muckleshoot Family and Youth Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Michael P. Clarke Address: 17500 SE 392nd St, Auburn, WA 98092 Phone: (253) 804-8752 Website: https://www.muckleshoot.nsn.us/programs

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Cowlitz Tribal Treatment

Contact Person: Elizabeth Tail Address: 15455 65th Ave S, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206)721-5170 Website: https://cowlitz.org/MAT

We Care Daily Clinics

Contact Person: Haeman Song Address: 3320 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: 253-939-3311 Website: https://www.wecaredailyclinics.com/

Hazelden Betty Ford

Contact Person: Heidi Wallace Address: 1231 116th Ave, NE Ste 410, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 749-5470 Website: https://www.hazeldenbettyford.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc.

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 4711 44th Ave SW, Ste A, Seattle, WA 98116 Phone: (206) 935-1282 Website: http://www.abhc.com/

Lionrock Recovery

Contact Person: Iain Crabb Address: 11335 NE 122nd Way, Ste 105, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone:(800) 258-6550 Email: admissions@lionrockrecovery.com Website: http://www.lionrockrecovery.com/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Federal Way

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1336 S 336th St, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellevue Medical

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3801 150th Ave SE, Bellevue, WA 98006 Phone:(425) 460-7140 Website: https://www.seamar.org/

The Evergreen at Northpoint

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 101, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone:(425) 502-9945 Website: http://www.evergreendrugrehab.com/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Sound – Lake City

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 11000 Lake City Way NE, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Belltown

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 2329 4th Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 461-3649 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Seattle Counseling Service

Contact Person: Danie Eagleton Address: 2033 6th Ave Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 323-1768

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1356 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 24930 224th Ave SE, Maple Valley, WA 98038 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Sound – Northgate

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 10700 Meridian Ave N, Ste G11, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 461-4544 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Newport Academy – Seattle

Contact Person: David Laxton Address: 12029 113th Ave NE, Kirkland WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-8844 Website: http://www.residencexii.org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service -Main

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 723 SW 10th St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Newport Academy - Axis

Contact Person: Cara Graham Address: 4040 Lake Washington Blvd NE, Ste 201, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (203) 598-2118 Website: https://www.newportacademy.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 847 Blake St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – South Plum St

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 2120 S Plum St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

New Way Treatment

Contact Person: Antonia Lamonica Address: 9050 16th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (908) 670-0950 Email: varshap@newwaytreatment.org Website: https://newwaytreatment.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Enumclaw

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 1335 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (425) 336-4100 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Donald Goodman Address: 1000 Auburn Way S, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2202 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

Mission Connection Healthcare

Contact Person: Thomas Guastello Address: 6990 E Green Lake Way N, Ste G, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (949) 226-3804 Email: info@amfmhealthcare.com Website: https://amfmtreatment.com/

Nuway - Seattle Counseling Center

Contact Person: Kenneth L Roberts Address: 1202 E Pine St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 649-5080 Website: http://www.nuway.org

Center for Human Services - Main

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 17018 15th Ave NE, Shoreline, WA 98155 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland Inpatient

Contact Person: Kathryn Larson Address: 10322 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-3116 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland

Contact Person: Mary Kay Oshman Address: 6725 116th Ave NE, Ste 110, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (425) 822-5095 Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Seattle Eastlake

Contact Person: Catherine Werden Address: 2815 Eastlake Ave E, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98102 Phone: (206) 341-9373 Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Navos - Burien 152nd Street

Contact Person: Angela Frye Address: 1033 SW 152nd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-1698 Website: https://www.navos.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Renton

Contact Person: Nicole Tannheimer Address: 1000 SW 7th St, Ste B, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 248-4358 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Auburn

Contact Person: Chanda Allen Address: 721 45th St NE, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 859-6436 Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - White Center

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 9650 15th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 965-1055 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Kent Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Sue Camau Arrant Address: 232 2nd Ave S, Ste 201, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 859-0300 Email: info@kyfs.org Website: https://kyfs.org/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Asian Counseling and Referral Service

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Summit Avenue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1116 Summit Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0930 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact Person: Randon Aea Address: 5802 Rainier Ave S, Seattle WA 98118 Phone: (206) 723-1980 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

WAPI Community Services

Contact Person: Aileen De Leon Address: 861 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: 206-223-9578 Email: info@wapiseattle.org Website: http://www.wapiseattle.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Bellevue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1412 140th Pl NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 747-7892 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Shoreline

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 16715 Aurora Ave N, Ste 102, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 546-9766 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center - Main

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 515 Third Ave, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

Coastal Treatment Services

Contact Person: Margaret Ferris Address: 1515 116th Ave NE, Ste 302, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 646-4406 Website: https://coastaltreatment.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Seattle

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 2111 N Northgate Way, Ste 212, Seattle WA 98133 Phone: (206) 781-2661 Email: staff@abhc.com

Ryther - Main

Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 2400 NE 95th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 525-5050 Email: gethelp@ryther.org Website: https://www.ryther.org/

Assessment and Treatment Associates – Bellevue Main

Contact Person: Steve Uhrich Address: 13353 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 101, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (877) 479-5993

La Esperanza HCS - Burien

Contact Person: Zoila Saritama Address: 15405 1st Ave S, Ste 2, Burien, WA 98148 Phone: (206) 306-2690 Website: http://laesperanzahcs.org/

Alpha Recovery Choices

Contact Person: Jeanne Pourroy-Carter Address: 10614 Beardslee Blvd, Ste D, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (425) 483-4664

Armstrong Alcohol and Drug Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: James Armstrong Address: 625 Strander Blvd, Ste C, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 575-1958

Eastside Center for Family

Contact Person: Laura Halford Address: 2025 112th Ave NE, Ste 201, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 462-8558 Website: http://www.eastsidecenterforfamily.com/

Sunrise Centers

Contact Person: Willis Leach Address: 12650 1st Ave S, Seattle, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 248-3006 Website: https://sunrisecenters.com/

Integrative Counseling Services

Contact Person: Scott Reding Address: 701 N 36th St, Ste 300, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 216-5000

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Future Visions Program, Inc.

Contact Person: Karen Parker Address: 620 M St, NE Ste 2, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 735-2718 Website: http://www.future-visions.org/

Intercept Associates

Contact Person: Nancy Stark Address: 30620 Pacific Highway S, Ste 107, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 941-7555

New Life Recovery Solutions

Contact Person: William Redinger Address: 12330 NE 8th St, Ste 100, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 454-2238 Website: https://www.nlrsnow.com/

La Fe – The Hope, LLC

Contact Person: Sonia Vargas Address: 15 S Grady Way, Ste 528, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 793-9834 Email: lafethehope@gmail.com Website: https://www.lafethehope.com/

Pacific Islamic Community and Cultural Services

Contact Person: Syed Mustafa Address: 10634 E Riverside Dr, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone:(425) 949-5779 Email: seapicas@aol.com Website: https://www.picacs.org/

Alternative Counseling - Kent

Contact Person: Dwayne Brown Address: 19435 68th Ave S, Suite 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (425) 251-1933 Email: info@alternativecounseling.com Website: https://alternativecounseling.com/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle - Main

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 3805 108th Ave NE, Ste 204/102, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 242-1713 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Seattle Treatment Services

Contact Person: Blake Johnson Address: 1404 E Yesler Way, Ste 202C, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 525-0094 Email: addcounseling@yahoo.com Website: http://www.addhealthcounselingservices. org

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. - Kent

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C215, Kent, WA, 98032 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

The Evergreen at Northpoint, LLC

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 13037 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 102, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 285-7539 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com Website: https://www.northpointseattle.com/

WAPI Community Services

Contact Person: Aileen De Leon Address: 861 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: 206-223-9578 Email: info@wapiseattle.org Website: https://wapiseattle.org/

Bhadra Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: Jessica Rhodes Address: 12351 Lake City Way, Ste 202, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 957-0721 Email: info@ctccounselingservices.com Website: https://bhadrarecovery.com/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Bellevue Main

Address: 1800 112th Ave NE, Ste 150W, Bellevue, WA, 98004 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

2nd Chance Recovery Center, LLC

Contact Person: James Lawrence Address: 235 SW 153rd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-4915

Program SER

Contact Person: Nicolas Lopez Address: 901 Rainier Ave N, Ste B101, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 387-1240 Email: programaserspanish@gmail.com

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs – Kent

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 610 W Meeker St, Ste 103, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 234-1190 Website: http://www.stopwa.com/

Center For Human Services – Bothell

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 12900 NE 180th St, Ste 140, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Meridian Center

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 10303 Meridian Ave N, Ste 204, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 420-7949 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

A Walk to Freedom Counseling

Contact Person: Ryan Allyson Noel Address: 921 Harvey Rd, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2211 Website: https://awalktofreedom.com/

Northwest Recovery Centers LLC

Contact Person: Michael Webster Address: 2000 Benson Rd S, Ste 250, Renton, WA 98055 Phone: (425) 254-2899 Email: mwebster@nwrecoverycenters.com

Asian Counseling and Referral Services

Contact Person: Michael Byun Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 805-8982 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Northside Counseling

Contact Person: Benjamin J McCauley Address: 1207 N 200th St, Ste 213, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 992-9066

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Redmond

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Byond Meazurez

Contact Person: Nature Carter Address: 23830 Pacific Hwy S, Ste 202A, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: 206-501-5295 Website: https://www.byondmeazurez.org/

Byond Meazurez

Contact Person: Nature Carter Address: 2901 S Jackson St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: 206-501-5295 Website: https://www.byondmeazurez.org/

King County Crisis and Commitment Services

Contact Person: Daniel Floyd Address: 401 5th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 263-1438 Email: dchs@kingcounty.gov

Friends of Youth - Duvall

Contact Person: Teri Hardy Address: 26420 NE Virginia St, Duvall, WA 98019 Phone: (425) 844-9669 Email: info@friendsofyouth.org Website: https://www.friendsofyouth.org/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 2400 N Craig Rd, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 527-3025

Seattle Childrens Hospital Department of Psychiatry

Contact Person: Leslie Pierson Address: 4800 Sand Point Way NE, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 987-2164 Website: http://www.seattlechildrens.org/

Friends of Youth - North Bend

Contact Person: Teri Hardy Address: 401 Ballarat Ave N, North Bend, WA 98045 Phone: (425) 888-4151 Email: info@friendsofyouth.org Website: https://www.friendsofyouth.org/

Friends of Youth - Main

Contact Person: Teri Hardy Address: 414 Front St N, Issaquah, WA 98027 Phone: (425) 392-6367 Email: info@friendsofyouth.org Website: https://www.friendsofyouth.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Seadrunar

Contact Person: Joseph Russell Barrett Address: 10344 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 767-0244

Northshore Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Debbie Farrar Address: 19201 120th Ave NE, Ste 108, Bothell, WA 98011 Phone: (425) 485-6541 Email: info@northshoreyouthandfamilyservices.org Website: https://www.northshoreyouthandfamily

Youth Eastside Services - Kirkland

Contact Person: Patti Skelton-McGougan Address: 11829 97th Ave NE, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 747-4937 Website: https://www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Renton Area Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Michelle Hankinson Address: 1025 S 3rd St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 271-5600

Kent Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Tzachl Litov Address: 21851 84th Ave S #101, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (425) 687-7082

Crisis Connections

Contact Person: Michelle McDaniel Address: Confidential Location¹⁹ Phone: (866) 789-1511 Website: http://www.crisisconnections.org/

Youth Eastside Services - Bellevue Main

Contact Person: David Downing Address: 999 164th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98008 Phone: (425) 747-4937 Website: https://www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Youth Eastside Services - Redmond

Contact Person: Patti Skelton-McGougan Address: 15600 Redmond Way, Ste 102, Redmond WA 98052 Phone: (425) 869-6036 Website: https://www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – Crisis Solutions Center

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 1600 South Lane St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Email: info@desc.org Website: https://www.desc.org/



Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Catholic Community Services CREW Program – Federal Way

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 33505 13th Pl S, Ste C, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 246-2434 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/crew

Sound – Kent

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C-114, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 901-2000 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Bitter Lake Clinic

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 929 N 130th St, Ste 3, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

Full Life Care

Contact Person: Catherine L Farr Address: 4712 35th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 721-3634 Website: http://www.fulllifecare.org/

Sound – Stone Way

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4200 Stone Way N, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services CREW Program

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1229 W Smith St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 850-2503 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/crew

Mindful Alternatives

Contact Person: John O'Malley Address: 12729 Northup Way, Ste 26, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (206) 355-2508

Life Management Consulting & Services L.L.C.

Contact Person: David Gregg Mohr Address: 13633 NE 42nd St, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 246-8572 Email: dgm@lifemcs.com Website: http://www.lifemcs.com/

King County¹⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Pioneer Fellowship House

Contact Name: Tanya Sturm Address: 220 11th Ave, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (253) 274-0209

Eleanor Health -Seattle

Contact Name: James Cunningham Address: 1120 E Terrace St, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 495-4346 Website: www.eleanorhealth.com

Integrated Testing and Solutions LLC

Contact Person: John Houston Address: 15 S Grady Way, Ste 250, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 572-0892 Website: http://www.itsrenton.com/

Crisis Connections

Contact Person: Michelle McDaniel Address: 707 S Grady Way Ste 350, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 461-3210 Website: http://www.crisisconnections.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Recovery Place Seattle

Contact Person: Kenneth Taylor Address: 1701 18th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 731-7211 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Pioneer Human Services – Co-Occurring Residential Program (CORP)

Contact Person: Vicki Brinigar Address: 11900 Beacon Ave S, Seattle, WA 98178 Phone:(206) 772-6900 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Swedish Medical Center - Ballard

Contact Person: Mary Howlett Address: 5300 Tallman Ave NW, Seattle, WA 98107 Phone: (206) 781-6209 Website: https://www.swedish.org/locations/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland Inpatient

Contact Person: Kathryn Larson Address: 10322 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-3116 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential continued

Sea Mar Behavioral health - Seattle

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allergri Address: 10001 17th Pl S, Seattle, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 766-6976 Website: https://seamar.org/index.html

Seadrunar

Contact Person: Joseph Russell Barrett Address: 10344 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 767-0244

Newport Academy – Seattle Contact Person: David Laxton Address: 12029 113th Ave NE, Kirkland WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-8844 Website: https://www.residencexii.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health – Turning Point Recovery

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 113 23rd Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 219-5980 Website: https://seamar.org/index.html

Hotel California by the Sea at Shumway Mansion

Contact Person: Martin Gallegos Address: 11410 99th Pl NE Ste B, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (844) 766-8717 Email: jtownley@hotelcaliforniabythesea.com Website: https://www.hotelcaliforniabythesea

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Recovery Place Seattle

Contact Person: Kenneth Taylor Address: 1701 18th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 731-7211 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Swedish Medical Center - Ballard

Contact Person: Mary Howlett Address: 5300 Tallman Ave NW, Seattle, WA 98107 Phone: (206) 781-6209 Website: https://www.swedish.org/locations/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management continued

Veterans Administration Puget Sound Health Care System – Seattle

Contact Person: Carl Rimmele, Ph.D Address: 1660 S Columbian Way, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 764-2123 Website: https://www.va.gov/puget-sound-healthcare/

Fairfax Behavioral Health - Kirkland ARTS

Contact Person: Chris West Address: 10200 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 821-2000

Valley Cities Recovery Place Kent

Contact Person: Jodi Castle Address: 505 Washington Ave, Ste 101, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Email: sali@valleycities.org Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Kirkland Inpatient

Contact Person: Kathryn Larson Address: 10322 NE 132nd St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 823-3116 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/

Hotel California by the Sea - Kirkland

Contact Person: Martin Gallegos Address: 7810 130th Ave NE, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (425) 467-7033 Email: awile@hotelcaliforniabythesea.com Website: https://www.hotelcaliforniabythesea.com

Hotel California by the Sea at Shumway Mansion

Contact Person: Martin Gallegos Address: 11410 99th Pl NE, Ste B, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (844) 766-8717 Email: jtownley@hotelcaliforniabythesea.com Website: https://www.hotelcaliforniabythesea

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 1

Contact Person: Christine Beeman Address: 1700 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 3

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: One Community Location, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 223-3644 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Bellevue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1412 140th Pl NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 747-7892 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Shoreline

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 16715 Aurora Ave N, Ste 102, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 546-9766 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Kent Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Tzachl Litov Address: 21851 84th Ave S #101, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (425) 687-7082

Evergreen Treatment Services – Unit 2

Contact Person: Steve Woolworth Address: 1740 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 903-1898 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Evergreen Treatment Services – South King County Clinic

Contact Person: Catherine Olea Vasquez Perez Address: 1412 SW 43rd St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 264-0750 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Summit Avenue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1116 Summit Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0930 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Seneca Street

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1305 Seneca St, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0934 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

We Care Daily Clinics

Contact Person: Haeman Song Address: 3320 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: 253-939-3311

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

People's Harm Reduction Alliance

Contact Person: Laura or Lisa Address: Mobile Delivery Phone: (206) 775-9472 Email: laura@phra.org or lisa@phra.org Website: www.phra.org

Project Neon

Contact Person: Peter Cleary Address: Mobile Outreach Phone: (206) 322-6793

King County Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Joe Tinsley Address: 2124 4th Avenue, Belltown, WA 98121

King County Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Joe Tinsley Address: 1161 11th Avenue, Capitol Hill, WA 98102 Phone: (206) 477-8275 Email: joe.tinsley@kingcounty.gov

People's Harm Reduction Alliance

Contact Person: Laura or Lisa Address: 4548 Brooklyn Ave NE, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 775-9472 Email: laura@phra.org or lisa@phra.org Website: www.phra.org

People's Harm Reduction Alliance

Contact Person: Laura or Lisa Address: 8300 Aurora Ave N, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 775-9472 Email: laura@phra.org or lisa@phra.org Website: www.phra.org

Hepatitis Education Project

Contact Person: Angelica Bedrosian Address: 1621 Jackson Street, Suite 201, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 732-0311 Email: angelica@hepeducation.org Website: http://www.hepeducation.org/

Recovery Navigator Program

Evergreen Treatment Center

Address: 1700 Airport Way S, Seattle, WA 98134 Website: http://www.evergreentreatment.org/

Peer Washington

Address: 1520 Bellevue Ave, Ste 202, Seattle, WA 98122 Website: https://www.peerwa.org/staff

Community Passageways

Address: 7728 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Website: https://www.communitypassageways.org/

King County¹⁷

Problem Gambling

Sound – Auburn

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4238-4240 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA, 98002 Phone: (253) 876-7600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: http://www.sound.health/

Coastal Treatment Services

Contact Person: Margaret Ferris Address: 1515 116th Ave NE, Ste 302, Bellevue, WA, 98004 Phone: (425) 646-4406 Website: https://coastaltreatment.com/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. - Kent

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C215, Kent, WA, 98032 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc.

Contact Person: Danielle Raley Address: 4711 44th Ave SW, Ste A, Seattle, WA, 98116 Phone: 206-935-1282 Website: www.abhc.com

Asian Counseling and Referral Service

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA, 98144 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Associated Behavioral Health Care, Inc. – Bellevue Main

Address: 1800 112th Ave NE, Ste 150W, Bellevue, WA, 98004 Phone: (425) 646-7279 Email: staff@abhc.com

A Walk to Freedom Counseling

Contact person: Ryan Allyson Noel Address: 921 Harvey Rd, Ste C, Auburn, WA, 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2211 Website: https://awalktofreedom.com/

Muckleshoot Behavioral Health

(Only for Tribal members and their households) Contact Person: Julia Joyce Address: 17813 SE 392nd, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 804-8752 Website: https://www.muckleshoot.nsn.us

Problem Gambling

Sound

Contact Person: Cynthia Tumelson Address: 4238 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (206) 302-2300 Website: http://www.sound.health/

reSTART Life, PLLC

Contact Person: Cosette Rae Address: 2002 156th Ave NE, Ste 100, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (800) 682-6934 Website: https://www.restartlife.com/program/

Westwood Counseling Services (Spanish Speaking)

Contact Person: William Castillo Address: 1725 Roxbury Ave SW, Ste 5, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone: (206) 932-6638 Website: https://www.westwoodcounseling.net/

Asian Counseling & Treatment Service

Contact Person: Harumi Hashimoto Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr. Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 695-5968 Website: https://acrs.org/

Coastal Treatment Services (Spanish Speaking)

Contact Person: William Castillo Address: 12835 Bel-Red Rd, # 145, Bellevue, WA 98002 Phone: (425) 646-4406 Website: https://coastaltreatment.com/

A Renewal Center LLC

Contact Person: Donna Whitmire Address: 401 Olympia Avenue NE, Ste 318, Renton, WA 98056 Phone: (425) 227-0447

Brief Therapy Works

Contact Person: Brad Galvin Address: 600 Stewart St, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 339-4546 Website: https://brieftherapyworks.com/

Asian Counseling & Treatment Service

Contact Person: Phong Ly Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr. Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 774-2443 Website: https://acrs.org/

Asian Counseling & Treatment Service

Contact Person: Yaxu (Aimme) Zhang Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr. Way S., Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 785-9482 Website: https://acrs.org/

Recovery Support Services

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Kent

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 325 W Gowe St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Enumclaw

Contact person: Shekh Ali Address: 1335 Cole St, Enumclaw, WA 98022 Phone: (425) 336-4100 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

YMCA of Greater Seattle

Contact Person: Dianne Boyd Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Ste 260, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 382-5340 Website: https://www.seattleymca.org/

King County Crisis and Commitment Services

Contact Person: Daniel Floyd Address: 401 5th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 263-1438 Email: dchs@kingcounty.gov

Consejo Youth and Family Services - Seattle

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 8615 14th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Seattle Meridian Avenue

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 10521 Meridian Ave N, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: https://www.valleycities.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation -Pike Place Clinic

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1537 Western Ave, Seattle WA, 98101 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website https://www.valleycities.org/

Harborview Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Jacqueline Kim Address: 325 9th Ave, Seattle, WA 98104 Website: https://www.uwmedicine.org/locations

Center for Human Services - Main

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 17018 15th Ave NE, Shoreline, WA 98155 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Consejo Kent Youth Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 515 W Harrison St, Ste 109, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

King County¹⁷

Recovery Support Services

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Bellevue

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 13343 NE Bel Red Rd, Ste 110, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 679-0801 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Navos - Burien 136th Street

Contact Person: Miriam Miyake Address: 1210 SW 136th St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 257-6601 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Veronica Flores Address: 2103 S Atlantic St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 329-2050 Website: https://atlanticstreetcenter.org/

Sound - Capitol Hill Main

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 1600 E Olive St, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2200 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Navos – Main

Contact Person: Laurel Kelso Address: 2600 SW Holden St, Seattle, WA 98126 Phone: (206) 933-7263 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Navos - Burien 152nd Street

Contact Person: Angela Frye Address: 1033 SW 152nd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 242-1698 Website: https://www.navos.org/locations/

Youth Eastside Services - Bellevue Main

Contact Person: David Downing Address: 999 164th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98008 Phone: (425) 747-4937 Website: https://www.youtheastsideservices.org/

Sound - Tukwila West

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6100 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-7900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Bellevue Building A

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14216 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-4900 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

King County¹⁷

Recovery Support Services

Sound – Auburn

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4238-4240 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 876-7600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Capitol Hill North

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 122 16th Ave E, Seattle, WA 98112 Phone: (206) 302-2700 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Broadway

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 600 Broadway, Ste 170, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 302-2600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services – Seattle

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1902 2nd Ave, Ste 208, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 956-9570 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Sound - Bellevue Building B

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 14270 NE 21st St, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 653-5000 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Sound - Tukwila East

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 6400 Southcenter Blvd, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-3600 Email: clientfeedback@smh.org Website: https://www.sound.health/

Asian Counseling and Referral Service

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 3639 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Bellevue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1412 140th Pl NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (425) 747-7892 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Recovery Support Services

Renton Area Youth and Family Services

Contact Person: Michelle Hankinson Address: 1025 S 3rd St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 271-5600

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Summit Avenue

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1116 Summit Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0930 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Youth and Family

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1901 Martin Luther King Jr Way S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-7676 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Seattle Seneca Street

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 1305 Seneca St, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 323-0934 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Shoreline

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 16715 Aurora Ave N, Ste 102, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 546-9766 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services - Seattle Rainier Avenue

Contact Person: Randon Aea Address: 5802 Rainier Ave S, Seattle, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 723-1980 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Kent

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 24823 Pacific Hwy S, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 681-0010 Website: https://ths-wa.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center - Main

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 515 Third Ave, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

Community House Mental Health

Contact Person: Christopher Szala Address: 851 Poplar Pl S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 322-2387 Email: czala@chmha.org

Recovery Support Services

Transitional Resources

Contact Person: Darcell Slovek-Walker Address: 2970 Southwest Avalon Way, Seattle, WA 98126 Phone: (206) 883-2051 Email: info@transitionalresources.org Website: https://www.transitionalresources.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – James Street

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 216 James St, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 441-3041 Website: https://www.desc.org/about/contact/

Ryther - Main

Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 2400 NE 95th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 525-5050 Email: gethelp@ryther.org Website: https://www.ryther.org/

ROOTS Clinic at Academy for Precision Learning

Contact Person: Anna Westfort Address: 5031 University Way NE, Ste 105, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 427-0115 Email: info@aplschool.org

Northwest Behavioral Associates

Address: 3003 Northup Way, Ste 200, Bellevue, WA 98004 Email: jhelbig@nba-autism.com

Website: https://nba-autism.org/

Organization for Research and Learning

Address: 12430 83rd Ave S, Seattle, WA 98178 Phone: (206) 930-5556

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle - Main

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 3805 108th Ave NE, Ste 204/102, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 242-1713 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Seattle Treatment Services

Contact Person: Blake Johnson Address: 1404 E Yesler Way, Ste 202C, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 525-0094 Email: addcounseling@yahoo.com Website: http://www.addhealthcounseling

King County¹⁷

Recovery Support Services

STEPS, LLC

Contact Person: Heather Suarez Address: 2366 Eastlake Ave E, Ste 102, Seattle, WA 98102 Phone: (206) 829-9328

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Meridian Center

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 10303 Meridian Ave N, Ste 204, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 420-7949 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Northwest ABA - Main

Contact Person: Takanori Koyama Address:651 Strander Blvd, Ste 105, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone:(206) 226-1472 Email: info@northwestaba.com Website: https://www.northwestaba.com/

Sum of Learning

Contact Person: Ivy Man Sum Chung Address: 2310 130th Ave NE, Ste 100, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (425) 954-7243 Email: info@sumoflearning.com Website: http://www.sumoflearning.com/

Connections Polyanias Planning and

Connections Behavior Planning and Intervention – Kent

Contact Person: Chelsea McAdams Address: 8725 S 212th St, Bldg E, Kent, WA 98031 Phone: (425) 653-3016 Email: shannon@connection-behavior.com Website: https://connections-behavior.com/

Sound Education and Behavior Associates

Contact Person: Danielle Sayebrook Address: 9714 3rd Ave NE, Ste 206, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 636-1101 Email: info@sebaseattle.com Website: http://www.sebaseattle.com/

Asian Counseling and Referral Service – Bellevue

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 655 156th Ave SE, Ste 250/255, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Valley Cities Counseling and Consultation – Federal Way

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 1336 S 336th St, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org/

King County¹⁷

Recovery Support Services

Engage ABA LLC

Contact Person: Liz Bluechel Address: Confidential Location²⁰ Phone: (425) 761-5010 Email: aidan@engageaba.com Website: https://www.engageaba.com/contact-us-1

Asian Counseling and Referral Service - Kent

Contact Person: Yoon Joo Han Address: 25720 104th Ave SE, Kent, WA 98030 Phone: (206) 695-7600 Email: acrsinfo@acrs.org Website: https://acrs.org/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 631 Strander Blvd, Ste A, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (253) 850-2500 Email: stephanieth@ccsww.org Website: http://www.ccsww.org/crew

Sound – Lake City

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 11000 Lake City Way NE, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Autism Spectrum Therapies

Contact Person: Jill Murray Address: 12729 Northup Way, Ste 9, Bellevue, WA 98005 Phone: (866) 727-8274 Website: https://autismtherapies.com/

Positive Behavior Supports Corporation

Contact Person: Grace Grayles, BCBS, LBA Address: 600 Stewart St, Ste 300, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (855) 832-6727 Website: https://www.teampbs.com/

Sound – Northgate

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 10700 Meridian Ave N, Ste G11, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 461-4544 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - Belltown

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 2329 4th Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 461-3649 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound - South Seattle

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4636 E Marginal Way S, Ste B130, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

¹⁷The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Recovery homes, and Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH).

²⁰ Please call for more information.

Recovery Support Services

Sound – Stone Way

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 4200 Stone Way N, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Sound – Cascade Hall

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 204 NE 94th St, Seattle, WA 98115 Phone: (206) 461-3614 Website: http://www.sound.health/

Catholic Community Services – CREW Program

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 33505 13th Pl S, Ste C, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (253) 246-2434 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/crew

Sound - Kent

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 841 Central Ave N, Ste C-114, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (206) 901-2000 Website: http://www.sound.health

Bitter Lake Clinic

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 929 N 130th St, Ste 3, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (253) 833-7444 Website: http://www.valleycities.org

Catholic Community Services CREW Program

Contact Person: Don Clayton Address: 1229 W Smith St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 850-2503 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/crew

Atlantic Street Center

Contact Person: Darci Freeman Address: 610 W Meeker St, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: 206) 329-2050 Website: http://www.atlanticstreet.org/

Seattle Counseling Service

Contact Person: Danie Eagleton Address: 2033 6th Ave, Ste 400, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (206) 323-1768

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Jay Kang Address: 1107 NE 45th St, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98105 Phone: (206) 694-5700 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Seneca Family of Agencies - Seneca Center

Contact Person: Katherine Walker Address: 13925 Interurban Ave S, Ste 120, Tukwila, WA 98168 Phone: (206) 490-0865 Website: http://www.senecafoa.org/senecawashington/

Recovery Support Services

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service -Main

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 723 SW 10th St, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: http://www.consejocounseling.org

You Grow Girl!

Contact Person: Jamila L Coleman Address: 2200 Rainier Ave S, Ste 201, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 417-9904 Website: http://www.yougrowgirl.org

IKRON Corporation Greater Seattle – Redmond

Contact Person: Jennifer Jefferies Address: 16307 NE 83rd St, Ste 101, Redmond, WA 98052 Phone: (425) 968-5841 Website: https://seattle.ikron.org/

Eleanor Health - Seattle

Contact Person: James Cunningham Address: 1120 E Terrace St, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 495-4346 Website: http://www.eleanorhealth.com/

A Walk to Freedom Counselling

Contact Person: Ryan Allyson Noel Address: 921 Harvey Rd, Ste C, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 939-2211 Website: https://awalktofreedom.com/

Charmd Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Ebeezer Pobee Address: 14920 Westminster Way N, Ste 1A, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 393-8092 Email: charmdllc@gmail.com Website: http://www.charmdllc.com

Sunrise Consulting Services, LLC

Contact Person: Ahmed Yussuf Address: 19550 International Blvd, Ste 200, Seatac, WA 98118 Phone: (206) 643-7815

Childhaven

Contact Person: Mark Fadool Address: 2100 24th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 624-6477 Website: http://www.childhaven.org/

Downtown Emergency Service Center – South Plum St

Contact Person: Daniel Malone Address: 2120 S Plum St, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 464-1570 Website: https://www.desc.org/

Recovery Support Services

Sound – Snoqualmie

Contact Person: Katrina Egner Address: 7713 Center Blvd SE, Snoqualmie, WA 98065 Phone: (206) 901-2000 Website: http://www.sound.health

Telecare FHARPS; Telecare FPATH; King County PACT

Contact Person: Stacey Devenney Address: 707 S Grady Way, Ste 6034/6040/6043/6095, Seattle, WA 98057 Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com/

Seattle Clubhouse

Contact Person: Kailey Fiedler-Gohike Address: 711 6th Ave N, Ste 101, Seattle, WA 98109 Phone: (206) 501-3730 Website: www.seattleclubhouse.org

Imagine Behavioral and Developmental Services, LLC

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 8811 S Tacoma Way, Ste 204/206, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253)682-0320

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 14031 Ambaum Blvd SW, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (253) 850-2500 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Auburn Community Services Office

Address: 810 28th St NE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-072

Belltown Community Services Office

Address: 2106 2nd Ave, Seattle, WA 98121 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-047

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO) continued

Capitol Hill Community Services Office

Address: 1700 E Cherry St, Ste 100, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-046

Home & Community Services – King County Office

Address: 1737 Airport Way S, Ste 130, Seattle, WA 98134 Phone: (206) 341-7600

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-kingcounty

Kent DDA Field Office

Address: 1313 W Meeker St, Ste 100, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 372-5770 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-kent-fo

King North Community Services Office

Address: 9600 College Way N, Seattle, WA 98103

Phone: (877) 501-2233

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-042

Muckleshoot Reservation Auburn CSO Outstation

Address: 39015 172nd Ave SE, Auburn, WA 98092 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-tribal-muckleshoot-res **Federal Way Community Services Office** Address: 616 S 348th St, Federal Way, WA 98003 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-045

Home & Community Services – Renton Office

Address: 981 Powell St SW, Ste 300, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (425) 873-9700 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-renton

King Eastside Community Services Office

Address: 805 156th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98007 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-040

King South Community Services Office

Address: 1313 W Meeker St, Ste 100, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-043

North Seattle College Opportunity Center for Employment and Education

Address: 9600 College Way N 5th Floor, Seattle, WA 98103

Phone: (206) 341-7000

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-dcs-csu-northseattle

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO) continued

Rainier Community Services Office

Address: 3600 S Graham St, Seattle, WA 98118 500 SW 7th St, Ste B, Renton, WA 98057 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-041

Seattle DDA Field Office

Address: 1700 E Cherry St, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone:(206) 568-5700 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-seattle-fo

Vocational Rehabilitation - Kent Office

Address: 1313 W Meeker St, Ste 147, Kent, WA 98032 Phone: (253) 372-5900 Email: everett-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-kent

Vocational Rehabilitation - SeaTac Office

Address: 18000 International Blvd, Ste 1000, SeaTac, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 444-3800

Email: ken-imail@dshs.wa.gov

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-seatac

Seattle Child Support Office

Address: 500 1st Ave S, Ste 101, Seattle, WA 98104 Phone: (206) 341-7000 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdcs-sea

Vocational Rehabilitation – Bellevue Office

Address: 805 156th Ave NE, Bellevue, WA 98007-4614 Phone:(425) 590-3115 Email: everett-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-bellevue

Vocational Rehabilitation – North Seattle Office

Address: 9600 College Way N, Seattle, WA 98103 Phone: (206) 440-2230 Email: everett-dcs@dshs.wa.gov

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-northseattle

Vocational Rehabilitation – Seattle Central Office

Address: 1200 12th Ave S, Ste 730, Seattle, WA 98144 Phone: (206) 273-7100 Email: everett-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdyr-centralseattle

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO) continued

Vocational Rehabilitation / WorkSource -Redmond Office

Address: 7735 178th Pl NE, Ste 130, Redmond, WA 98052

Phone: (425) 861-3707

Email: everett-dcs@dshs.wa.gov

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-ws-redmond

White Center Community Services Office

Address: 9650 15th Ave SW, Ste 200, Seattle, WA 98106 Phone:(877) 501-2233 Email: everett-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-044

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Plymouth Healing Communities

Address: 1217 6th Ave, Seattle, WA 98101 Phone: (206) 755-4597 Email: admin@plyhc.org Website: http://plyhc.org/

FCS-Sound Integrated Health-Burien

Address: 131 SW 156th St, Ste 100, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (253) 478-0827 Email: info@safeandsoundrecovery.com Website: http://www.theopioidtreatmentnetwork. com/

King County¹⁷

Recovery Support Services

Employment

FCS-IKRON of Greater Seattle - Bellevue

Address: 3805 108th Ave NE, Ste 204, Bellevue, WA 98004 Phone: (425) 242-1713 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: http://www.seattle.ikron.org/

FCS-IKRON of Greater Seattle - Redmond

Phone: (425) 242-1713 Address: 16225 NE 87th St, Ste B-3, Redmond, WA 98052 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: http://www.seattle.ikron.org/

FCS-VADIS

Address: 16000 Christensen Rd, Ste 240, Tukwila, WA 98188 Phone: (253) 863-5173 Website: http://www.vadis.org/

FCS-Work Opportunities – Everett

Address: 127 East Intercity Ave, Suite B, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (425) 778-2156 Website: https://workopportunities.org/

FCS-IKRON of Greater Seattle - North Seattle

Address: 10303 Meridian Ave N, Ste 204, Seattle, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 420-7949 Email: ikrongreaterseattle@ikron.org Website: http://www.seattle.ikron.org/

FCS- Service Alternative Inc

Phone: (360) 678-6071 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: http://www.servicealternatives.com/

FCS-Washington Vocational Services

Address: 13533 Northshire Rd NW, Seattle, WA 98177 Phone: (425) 774-3338 Website: http://www.wvs.org/

FCS-ENSO

Address 16300 Christensen Rd, Ste 340, Seattle, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 829-2001 Website: http://www.enso.ws/contact

King County¹⁷

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Sulley Address: 325 5th Ave N, Algona, WA 98001 Phone: (253) 545-0063

Oxford House Burien Address: 247 SW 143rd St, Burien, WA 98166 Phone: (206) 466-5980

Oxford House Amory

Address: 7222 NE 165th Ct, Kenmore, WA 98028 Phone: (425) 949-7558

Oxford House Thunder Address: 938 E Cherry Hill St, Kent, WA 98030 Phone: (253) 277-0786

Oxford House Evergreen Address: 12600 NE 142nd, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 307-1878

Oxford House Stan Timberlake Address: 16446 111th Ave SE, Renton, WA 98055 Phone: (425) 207-8065

Oxford House Brockman

Address: 1508 NE Brockman Place, Seattle, WA 98125 Phone: (206) 420-3700 **Oxford House Green River** Address: 1002 4th St SE, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 545-0236

Oxford House Kahleesi Address: 3845 SW 339th St, Federal Way, WA 98023 Phone: (253) 517-8344

Oxford House Kentridge

Address: 11102 SE 214th St, Kent, WA 98031 Phone: (253) 236-4296

Oxford House Bridle Trails

Address: 7517 124th Ave NE, Kirkland, WA 98033-8227 Phone: (425) 242-1283

Oxford House Kirkland

Address: 9803 NE 139th St, Kirkland, WA 98034 Phone: (425) 898-4461

Oxford House Tyee Address: 19025 47th Ave S, Seatac, WA 98188 Phone: (206) 402-4294

Oxford House Ridgecrest

Address: 16203 5th Ave NE, Seattle, WA 98155-5815 Phone: (206) 829-9852

King County¹⁷

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Hill Address: 2103 21st Ave S, Seattle, WA 98144-4509 Phone: (206) 466-1419

Oxford House Crown Park

Address: 9220 12th Ave NW, Seattle, WA 98117 Phone: (206) 432-9498

Oxford House Ambaum

Address: 1815 SW 114th St, Seattle, WA 98146 Phone: (206) 402-3745

Oxford House Hillwood

Address: 19803 8th Avenue NW, Shoreline, WA 98177 Phone: (206) 801-7251 **Oxford House West Seattle**

Address: 5224 21st Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98106-1355 Phone: (206) 397-4218

Oxford House Nova Address: 8441 S 124th St, Seattle, WA 98178 Phone: (206) 420-1314

Oxford House Echo Lake

Address: 420 NE 189th Ct, Shoreline, WA 98155-2147 Phone: (206) 420-7338

Kitsap County¹⁸

Prevention Services

Cedarcrest Middle School Contact Person: Beth Delaney Email: bdelaney@psesd.org

Kingston High School Contact Person: Deanne Jackson Email: djackson@kitsap.gov **Bremerton High School** Contact Person: Laura Hyde Email: lhyde@kitsap.gov

Cedar Heights Contact Person: Savannah Bowman Email: sbowman@kitsap.gov

Early Intervention Services

Bainbridge Island School District Bremerton School District

Contact Person: Lauren Povero Phone: (360) 373-2536 Email: lpovero@hollyridge.org

Central Kitsap School District

North Kitsap District Contact Person: Lauren Povero Phone: (360) 373-2536 Email: lpovero@hollyridge.org

Holly Ridge Center, Inc. Infant Toddler Program (B-3 Early Intervention)

Contact Person: Alicia Skelly Infant Toddler Program Director Address: 5112 NW Taylor Rd, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-2536 Email: askelly@hollyridge.org Website: http://www.hollyridge.org/

South Kitsap School District

Contact Person: Lauren Povero Phone: (360) 373-2536 Email: lpovero@hollyridge.org

Kitsap County¹⁸

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Kitsap Mental Health Services - Main

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 5455 Almira Dr NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services - Port Orchard

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1341 Bay St, Ste F, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Sheridan Road

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 900 Sheridan Rd, Ste 103 105 106, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1975 NE Fuson Rd, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 415-5803 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1050 NE Hostmark St, Ste 250, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 5610 Kitsap Way, Ste 320, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360)792-2020 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/family

Kitsap County¹⁸

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1975 NE Fuson Rd, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 415-5803 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Adult Inpatient

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 5455 Almira Dr NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 415-5800 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Adolescent Inpatient

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 5455 Almira Dr NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 415-5800 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Agape Unlimited

Contact Person: Sara Marez-Fields Address: 4841 Auto Center Way, Ste 101, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360) 373-1529 Website: http://www.agapekitsap.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services - Main

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 5455 Almira Dr NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Cascadia Addiction – Bountiful Life Treatment Center, LLC

Contact Person: Lindsy McGowan-Anderson Address: 2817 Wheaton Way, Ste 205, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 373-0155 Website: http://www.bountifullife.org/

Kitsap Recovery Center – Outpatient

Contact Person: Keith Winfield Address: 1026 Sidney Ave, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 337-5725 Website: http://www.kitsapgov.com/

Kitsap County¹⁸

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Navy Substance Abuse Rehabilitation Program (SARP)

Contact Person: Angela Mattison Address: One Boone Rd, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360) 475-5350 Website: https://bremerton.tricare.mil/Health-Services/Mental-Health-and-Substance-Use-

Disorder/Substance-Abuse-Rehabilitation-Program-SARP

Suquamish Tribe Wellness Program

Contact Person: Grace Jones Address: 18490 Suquamish Way NE, Unit 107, Suquamish, WA 98392 Phone: (360) 394-8558 Website: http://www.suquamish.nsn.us/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 4060 Wheaton Way, Ste 2AF, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Email: claire.hickman@wstcs.org Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

NW Family Recovery Solutions L.L.C.

Contact Person: Dr. Steve Tutty Address: 710 Bay St, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (844) 701-1080 Website: http://www.recovered.org/

Port Gamble S'Klallam Recovery Center

Contact Person: Jolene Sullivan Address: 7550 Little Boston Rd NE, Kingston, WA 98346 Phone: (360) 297-6326

Website: https://pgst.nsn.us/health-servicesprogram-behavioral-health/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 2475 Bethel Rd SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

Cascadia Addiction – Bountiful Life Treatment Center, LLC

Contact Person: Lindsy McGowan-Anderson Address: 2817 Wheaton Way, Ste 205, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 373-0155 Website: http://www.bountifullife.org/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 19045 State Highway 305 NE, Ste 190, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Kitsap County¹⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Olalla Guest Lodge

Contact Person: Christine Lynch Address: 12850 Lala Cove Ln SE, Olalla, WA 98359 Phone: (253) 857-6201 Email: mail@olalla.org Website: http://www.olalla.org/

RMH Services

Contact Person: Ellen Epstein Address: 1933 4th St, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 479-4959 Email: ellenepstein@yahoo.com

Suquamish Tribe Wellness Program

Contact Person: Grace Jones Address: 18490 Suquamish Way NE, Unit 107 Phone: (360) 394-8558 Website: https://suquamish.nsn.us/home/ departments/wellness-center/

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1050 NE Hostmark St, Ste 250, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services - Main

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 5455 Almira Dr NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapgov.com/

Kitsap Mental Health Services - Port Orchard

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1341 Bay St, Ste F, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 19045 State Highway 305 NE, Ste 190, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

Peninsula Community Health Services -Kingston

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 25989 Barber Cut Off Rd NE, Kingston, WA 98346 Phone: (360) 377-3776

Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Peninsula Community Health Services – Sixth Street

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 616 6th St, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services – Poulsbo

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 19917 7th Ave NE, Ste 205, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services

Address: 3100 NW Bucklin Hill Rd, Ste 202, Silverdale, WA 98383 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 2475 Bethel Rd SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

Peninsula Community Health Services -Wheaton Way

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 2508 Wheaton Way, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Megan Kelly Address: 1651 NE Bentley Dr, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kmhs.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services

Contact Person: Bergen Starke Address: 4841 Auto Center Way, Ste 203, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

NW Family Recovery Solutions L.L.C.

Contact Person: Dr. Steve Tutty Address: 710 Bay St, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (844) 701-1080 Website: http://www.recovered.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Sheridan Road

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 900 Sheridan Rd, Ste 103 105 106, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Homes of Compassion

Contact Person: Scott Willard Address: 245 4th St, Ste 508/509, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 245-0385 Email: Apply@KitsapHOC.org Website: http://www.kitsaphoc.org/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 5610 Kitsap Way, Ste 320, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360)792-2020 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/family

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Peninsula Community Health Services – Port Orchard

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss Address: 320 S Kitsap Blvd, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 874-5582 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Agape Unlimited

Contact Person: Sara Marez-Fields Address: 4841 Auto Center Way, Ste 101, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360) 373-1529 Website: http://www.agapekitsap.org/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 5610 Kitsap Way, Ste 320, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360)792-2020 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/family

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Baart Programs

Contact Person: Noel Webster Address: 1520 NE Riddell Rd, Ste 110, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 228-7246 Email: wreed@baymark.com Website: http://www.baartprograms.com/baartprograms-bremerton

Cascadia Addiction – Bountiful Life Treatment Center, LLC

Contact Person: Lindsy McGowan-Anderson Address: 2817 Wheaton Way, Ste 205, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 373-0155 Website: http://www.bountifullife.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services - Main

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 5455 Almira Dr NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Sheridan Road

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 900 Sheridan Rd, Ste 103 105 106, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Eagle Harbor Counseling, LLC

Contact Person: Julia Jensine Address: 600 Winslow Way E, Ste 232, Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 Phone: (425) 478-1000 Email: juliajensine@gmail.com Website: http://www.eagleharborcounseling.com/

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Kitsap Homes of Compassion

Contact Person: Scott Willard Address: 245 4th St, Ste 508/509, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 245-0385 Website: http://www.kitsaphoc.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Port Orchard

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1341 Bay St, Ste F, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Recovery Center – Outpatient

Contact Person: Keith Winfield Address: 1026 Sidney Ave, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 337-5725 Website: http://www.kitsapgov.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Navy Substance Abuse Rehabilitation Program (SARP)

Contact Person: Angela Mattison

Address: One Boone Rd, Bremerton, WA 98312

Phone: (360) 475-5350

Website: https://bremerton.tricare.mil/Health-Services/Mental-Health-and-Substance-Use-Disorder/Substance-Abuse-Rehabilitation-Program-SARP

Peninsula Community Health Services – Kingston

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 25989 Barber Cut Off Rd NE, Kingston, WA 98346 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services – Port Orchard

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss Address: 320 S Kitsap Blvd, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 874-5582 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services – Sixth Street

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 616 6th St, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

NW Family Recovery Solutions L.L.C.

Contact Person: Dr. Steve Tutty Address: 710 Bay St, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (844) 701-1080 Website: http://www.nwfamilyrecoverysolutions. com

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Peninsula Community Health Services

Address: 3100 NW Bucklin Hill Rd, Ste 202, Silverdale, WA 98383 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services – Poulsbo

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 19917 7th Ave NE Ste 205, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services -Wheaton Way

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 2508 Wheaton Way, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Kitsap County¹⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Port Gamble S'Klallam Recovery Center

Contact Person: Jolene Sullivan Address: 7550 Little Boston Rd NE, Kingston, WA 98346 Phone: (360) 297-6326 Website: http://www.pgst.nsn.us/health-services

Suquamish Tribe Wellness Program

Contact Person: Grace Jones Address: 18490 Suquamish Way NE, Unit 107, Suquamish, WA 98392 Phone: (360) 394-8558 Website: http://www.suquamish.nsn.us/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 2475 Bethel Rd SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 19045 State Highway 305 NE, Ste 190, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 4060 Wheaton Way, Ste 2AF, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Email: claire.hickman@wstcs.org Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1975 NE Fuson Rd, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 415-5803 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Olalla Guest Lodge

Contact Person: Christine Lynch Address: 12850 Lala Cove Ln SE, Olalla, WA 98359 Phone: (253) 857-6201 Email: mail@olalla.org Website: http://www.olalla.org/

Kitsap Recovery Center – Inpatient

Contact Person: Keith Winfield Address: 661 Taylor St, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 337-4625 Website: http://www.kitsapgov.com/

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Kitsap Recovery Center – Inpatient

Contact Person: Keith Winfield Address: 661 Taylor St, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 337-4625 Website: http://www.kitsapgov.com/

Olalla Guest Lodge

Contact Person: Christine Lynch Address: 12850 Lala Cove Ln SE, Olalla, WA 98359 Phone: (253) 857-6201 Email: mail@olalla.org

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Baart Programs

Contact Person: Noel Webster Address: 1520 NE Riddell Rd, Ste 110, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 228-7246 Email: wreed@baymark.com Website: http://www.baartprograms.com/baart-

programs-bremerton

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Ostrich Bay Exchange – Mobile Outreach and Deliveries

Contact Person: Amanda or Laura Address: North Kitsap, WA Bremerton, WA South Kitsap, WA Email: amanda@phra.org or laura@phra.org Website: http://phra.org/kitsap-county-mobileoutreach-delivery

Peninsula Community Health

Address: 2508 Wheaton Way, Bremerton, WA 98337 Website: www.pchsweb.org

Peninsula Community Health

Address: 320 S Kitsap Blvd, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health

Address: 616 6th St, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 475-6274 Website: http://www.pchsweb.org/

Peninsula Community Health

Address: 19917 7th Ave NE, Suite 205, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Website: www.pchsweb.org

Recovery Navigator Program

West Sound Treatment Center

Address: 2475 Bethel Rd SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 881-7887 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter.org/

Agape Unlimited

Address: 4841 Auto Center Way #101, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360) 917-0008 Website: http://www.agapekitsap.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Kitsap County¹⁸

Recovery Support Services

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 5610 Kitsap Way, Ste 320, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360)792-2020 Website: http://www.ccsww.org/family

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1050 NE Hostmark St, Ste 250, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Main

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 5455 Almira Dr NE, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Sheridan Road

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 900 Sheridan Rd, Ste 103 105 106, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

Kitsap Homes of Compassion

Contact Person: Scott Willard Address: 245 4th St, Ste 508/509, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 245-0385 Email: Apply@KitsapHOC.org Website: http://www.kitsaphoc.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services

Contact Person: Megan Kelly Address: 1651 NE Bentley Dr, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kmhs.org/

Kitsap Mental Health Services – Port Orchard

Contact Person: Joe Roszak Address: 1341 Bay St, Ste F, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 373-5031 Website: http://www.kitsapmentalhealth.org/

NW Family Recovery Solutions L.L.C.

Contact Person: Dr. Steve Tutty Address: 710 Bay St, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (844) 701-1080 Website: http://www.recovered.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Kitsap County¹⁸

Recovery Support Services continued

The MARC – Miles ABA Services – Silverdale

Address: 3100 NW Bucklin Hill Rd, Ste 224, Silverdale, WA 98383 Phone: (360) 536-3060 Website: http://www.milesaba.com/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 4060 Wheaton Way, Ste 2AF, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Email: claire.hickman@wstcs.org Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

West Sound Treatment Center

Contact Person: Ken Wilson Address: 2475 Bethel Rd SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 876-9430 Website: http://www.westsoundtreatmentcenter. org/

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Bremerton Community Services Office

Address: 4710 Auto Center Blvd, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: seattle-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Kitsap County DDA Field Office

Address: 4710 Auto Center Blvd, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360) 405-7800 Email: spomail@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Vocational Rehabilitation – Bremerton Office

Address: 4710 Auto Center Blvd, Bremerton, WA 98312 Phone: (360) 405-7810 Email: oly-imail@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Home & Community Services – Bremerton Office

Address: 4210 Wheaton Way, Ste 110, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (360) 842-2112 Email: seattle-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Suquamish Tribe Bremerton CSO Outstation

Address: 18490 Suquamish Way NE, Suquamish, WA 98392 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: tacoma-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Vocational Rehabilitation / WorkSource -Kitsap Office

Address: 3120 NW Randall Way, Silverdale, WA 98383 Phone: (360) 405-7810 Email: vancouver-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Sound Integrated Health - Bremerton Address: 2601 Cherry Ave, Bremerton, WA 98310 Phone: (253) 478-0827 Email: info@safeandsoundrecovery.com Website: https://www.theopioidtreatmentnetwork. com/

Employment

FCS-VADIS

Address: 3381 NW Bucklin Hill Road, Suite B, Silverdale, WA 98383 Phone: (253) 863-5173 Website: http://www.vadis.org/

FCS-ENSO²²

Address: 1819 E Springfield Ave, Ste G, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (206) 829-2001 Website: http://www.enso.ws/contact



Recovery Support Services

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Anoka Address: 1602 Burwell St, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 373-8991 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House Central Valley

Address: 9375 Central Valley Rd NW, Bremerton, WA 98311 Phone: (360) 286-2742 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House Valentina

Address: 1139 Hewitt Av, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 728-2981 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House Celeste Court

Address: 3905 Celeste Court SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 443-2673 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House Silverdale Address: 11374 Central Valley Rd NW, Poulsbo, WA 98370 Phone: (360) 204-5568 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House Veneta

Address: 1520 8th St, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 813-1467 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House Hewitt

Address: 1148 Hewitt Ave, Bremerton, WA 98337 Phone: (360) 627-8173 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House Kai Jacobson

Address: 8749 NE State Hwy 104, Kingston, WA 98346 Phone: (360) 297-2556 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Oxford House RosaBella

Address: 2602 Madrona Dr SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 770-1561 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

¹⁸ The following services are not currently available in this county: Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem

Recovery Support Services



Cle Elum-Roslyn High School Swiftwater Alternative High School

Contact Person: Sam McLellan Email: <u>coalitioncoordinator@youthserviceskc.org</u>

Morgan Middle School

Contact Person: Sarah Foy Email: <u>sarah@healthierkittitas.org</u>

Washington State Health Care Authority

Ellensburg High School Contact Person: Korteney Durand Email: <u>korteney.durandpatnode@esd401.org</u>

Walter Strom Middle School Contact Person: Sam McLellan Email: <u>coalitioncoordinator@youthserviceskc.org</u>

Early Intervention Services

Cle Elum-Roslyn School District Damman School District

Contact Person: Coraima Carrasco Phone: (800) 745-1077 Email: <u>CoraimaCarrasco@yvmh.org</u>

Easton School District Ellensburg School District

Contact Person: Coraima Carrasco Phone: (800) 745-1077 Email: <u>CoraimaCarrasco@yvmh.org</u>

Yakima Valley Memorial Hospital Children's Village

Contact Person: Karla Pezzarossi Address: 3801 Kern Rd, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 574-3237 Email: <u>karlapezzarossi@yvmh.org</u> Website: <u>http://www.yakimachildrensvillage.org/</u>

Kittitas School District Thorp School District

Contact Person: Coraima Carrasco Phone: (800) 745-1077 Email: <u>CoraimaCarrasco@yvmh.org</u>

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Comprehensive Healthcare – Ellensburg Pearl Street

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 707 N Pearl St, Ste H, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9861 Website: <u>http://www.comphc.org/</u>

Comprehensive Healthcare – Ellensburg 4th Avenue

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 220 W 4th Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9861 Website: <u>http://www.comphc.org/</u>

Comprehensive Healthcare - Cle Elum

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 E 1st St, Cle Elum, WA 98922 Phone: (509) 674-2340 Website: <u>http://www.comphc.org/</u>

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder Intensive Outpatient Treatment

MERIT Resource Services – Ellensburg

Contact Person: David L. Wilson Address: 200 E 3rd Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9821 Email: <u>lorettao@meritresources.org</u> Website: <u>http://www.meritresources.org/</u>

Washington State Health Care Authority

Kittitas County¹⁹

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Comprehensive Healthcare – Ellensburg Pearl Street

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 707 N Pearl St, Ste H, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9861 Website: <u>http://www.comphc.org/</u>

Comprehensive Healthcare – Cle Elum

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 E 1st St, Cle Elum, WA 98922 Phone: (509) 674-2340 Website: http://www.comphc.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Ellensburg 4th Avenue

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 220 W 4th Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9861 Website: <u>http://www.comphc.org/</u>

MERIT Resource Services – Ellensburg

Contact Person: David L. Wilson Address: 200 E 3rd Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9821 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: http://www.meritresources.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Barth Clinic

Contact Person: James E Barth Address: 2411 W Dolarway Rd, Ste 1, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-7876 Website: http://www.barthclinic.com/

MERIT Resource Services – Ellensburg

Contact Person: David L. Wilson Address: 200 E 3rd Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9821 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: http://www.meritresources.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Comprehensive Healthcare – Ellensburg Pearl Street

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 707 N Pearl St, Ste H, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9861 Website: http://www.comphc.org/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Harm Reduction Never Share Syringe Service Program

Contact Person: Lauren Wickerath Address: 210 N Ruby St, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 859-6274 Email: laurenwickerath@co.kittitas.wa.us Website: https://www.co.kittitas.wa.us/health/ programs/community-health/chronic-diseaseprevention/hiv-hep-prevention.aspx

Recovery Navigator Program

Merit Resource Services

Contact Person: Shereen Hunt Address: 200 E 3rd Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9821 Email: shunt@meritresources.org Website: http://www.meritresources.org/

Recovery Support Services

Comprehensive Healthcare – Ellensburg 4th Avenue

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 220 W 4th Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9861 Website: http://www.meritresources.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Cle Elum

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 E 1st St, Cle Elum, WA 98922 Phone: (509) 674-2340 Website: http://www.meritresources.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Ellensburg Pearl Street

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 707 N Pearl St, Ste H, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 925-9861 Website: http://www.meritresources.org/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Dakari Address: 202 W 10th Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 201-1371 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Ellensburg Branch Community Services Office

Address: 1100 W University Way, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: wenatchee-dcs@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Home & Community Services – Ellensburg Office

Address: 1100 W University Way, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 899-9838

Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Ellensburg DDA Field Office

Address: 1100 W University Way, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 933-6161 Email: yak-imail@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Vocational Rehabilitation – Ellensburg Office

Address: 1100 W University Way, Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 225-4455 Email: DD3FSO@dshs.wa.gov Website: http://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Klickitat County²⁰

Prevention Services

Klickitat Elementary & High School Klickitat High School

Contact Person: Sheila Crapper Email: sheila.crapper@esd112.org

Lyle Middle School Lyle High School

Contact Person: Sheila Crapper Email: sheila.crapper@esd112.org

Early Intervention Services

Bickleton School District Centerville School District

Contact Person: Kim Puckett or Maria Gonzalez-Perez Phone: (509) 281-1281 or (360) 921-2309 Email: Kim.puckett@esd112.org or Maria.gonzalezperez@esd112.org

Klickitat School District Lyle School District

Contact Person: Kim Puckett or Maria Gonzalez-Perez Phone: (509) 281-1281 or (360) 921-2309 Email: Kim.puckett@esd112.org or Maria.gonzalezperez@esd112.org

White Salmon Valley School District Wishram School District

Contact Person: Kim Puckett or Maria Gonzalez-Perez Phone: (509) 281-1281 or (360) 921-2309

Email: Kim.puckett@esd112.org or Maria.gonzalezperez@esd112.org

Glenwood School District Goldendale School District

Contact Person: Kim Puckett or Maria Gonzalez-Perez Phone: (509) 281-1281 or (360) 921-2309 Email: Kim.puckett@esd112.org or Maria.gonzalezperez@esd112.org

Roosevelt School District Trout Lake School District

Contact Person: Kim Puckett or Maria Gonzalez-Perez Phone: (509) 281-1281 or (360) 921-2309 Email: Kim.puckett@esd112.org or Maria.gonzalezperez@esd112.org

Educational Service District 112

Contact Person: Carol Hall Phone: (360) 952-3514 Email: carol.hall@esd112.org

²⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing, Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Klickitat County²⁰

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Goldendale: Comprehensive Healthcare

Contact Person: Ron Gengler, Chief Clinical Officer Address: 112 W Main St, Goldendale, WA 98620 Phone: (509) 773- 5801 Email: administration@comphc.org Website: https://comphc.org/goldendale-center/

White Salmon: Comprehensive Healthcare

Contact Person: Ron Gengler, Chief Clinical Officer Address: 432 NE Tohomish St, White Salmon, WA 98672 Phone: (509) 493-3400 Email: administration@comphc.org

Website: https://comphc.org/locations/white-salmon/

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Goldendale: Comprehensive Healthcare

Contact Person: Ron Gengler, Chief Clinical Officer Address: 112 W Main St, Goldendale, WA 98620 Phone: (509) 773-5801 Email: administration@comphc.org Website: https://comphc.org/goldendale-center/

White Salmon: Comprehensive Healthcare

Contact Person: Ron Gengler, Chief Clinical Officer Address: 432 NE Tohomish St, White Salmon, WA 98672 Phone: (509) 493-3400

Email: administration@comphc.org Website: https://comphc.org/locations/whitesalmon/

²⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing, Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Klickitat County²⁰

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Recovery Café Clark County

Contact Person: Charles Hanset Address: 3312 E 4th Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 583-3301 Email: support@recoverycafecc.org

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Goldendale Branch Community Services Office

Address: 808 S Columbus Ave, Goldendale, WA 98620 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DD5FSO@dshs.wa.gov

Home & Community Services – White Salmon Office

Address: 221 N Main Ave, White Salmon, WA 98672 Phone: (509) 493-6140 Email: DD5FSO@dshs.wa.gov

Home & Community Services – Goldendale Office

Address: 808 S Columbus Ave, Goldendale, WA 98620 Phone: (509) 955-7344

White Salmon Branch Community Services Office

Address: 221 N Main Ave, White Salmon, WA 98672 Phone: (877) 501-2233

²⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Housing, Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Prevention Services

Morton Junior-Senior High School Contact Person: Jennifer Jardine Email: jennifer.jardine@lewiscountywa.gov

Early Intervention Services

Adna School District Boistfort School District

Contact Person: Danielle Moran Email: dmoran@reliableenterprises.org

Mossyrock School District Napavine School District

Contact Person: Danielle Moran Email: dmoran@reliableenterprises.org

Toledo School District White Pass School District

Contact Person: Danielle Moran Email: dmoran@reliableenterprises.org

Reliable Enterprises

Contact Person: Becca Wickert, Program Manager or Dallas Smith, Early Learning Program Director Phone: (360) 736-4359 Email: bwickert@reliableenterprises.org

Evaline School District Morton School District

Contact Person: Danielle Moran Email: dmoran@reliableenterprises.org

Onalaska School District Pe Ell School District

Contact Person: Danielle Moran Email: dmoran@reliableenterprises.org

Centralia School District Chehalis School District

Contact Person: Alison Jenkins Phone: (360) 736-0086 Email: alison@sccdkids.org

INTOT Early Intervention Services

Contact Person: Becca Wickert, Program Manager or Dallas Smith, Early Learning Program Director Phone: (360) 736-4359 Email: bwickert@reliableenterprises.org

Early Intervention Services

Summit Center for Child Development Growing Together Program (Centralia School Districts)

Contact Person: Megan Bunker, Program Director Phone: (360) 736-0086 Email: megan@sccdkids.org

Summit Center for Child Development Growing Together Program (Chehalis School Districts)

Contact Person: Megan Bunker, Program Director Phone: (360) 736-0086 Email: megan@sccdkids.org

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Gravity Learning Center

Contact Person: Sara Ellsworth Address: 151 NE Hampe Way, Ste C2-1, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 748-4441 Email: smueller@esd113.org Website: https://www.gravitycenters.org/locations/ lewis/

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Green Hill School (Juvenile Rehabilitation)

Contact Person: David Reinke

Address: 375 SW 11th St, Chehalis, WA 98532

Phone: (360) 740-3479

Website: https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/services/juvenile-rehabilitation/residential-facilities/green-hill

Eugenia Center

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 151 N Market Blvd, Ste C, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 948-0203 Email: info@eugeniacenter.org Website: http://eugeniacenter.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Eugenia Center Mossyrock

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 230 E State St, Mossyrock, WA 98564 Phone: (360) 983-3227 (360) 492-4200 Email: info@eugeniacenter.org Website: http://eugeniacenter.org/

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Centralia - Cascade Mental Healthcare

Contact Person: Richard Stride Address: 2428 W Reynolds Ave, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 330-9044 Email: strider@cascadementalhealth.org Website: https://cascadecommunityhealthcare.org/

Eugenia Center Mossyrock

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 230 E State St, Mossyrock, WA 98564 Phone: (360) 983-3227 (360) 492-4200 Email: info@eugeniacenter.org Website: http://eugeniacenter.org/

Morton - Cascade Mental Healthcare

Contact Person: Richard Stride Address: 228 W Main St, Morton, WA 98356 Phone: (360) 330-9044 Email: strider@cascadementalhealth.org Website: https://cascadecommunityhealthcare.org/ morton-2/

Eugenia Center

Contact Person: Fabiola Gonzalez Address: 151 N Market Blvd, Ste C, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 948-0203 Email: info@eugeniacenter.org Website: http://eugeniacenter.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Chehalis - Cascade Mental Healthcare

Contact Person: Richard Stride Address: 135 W Main St, Chehalis, WA 98356 Phone: (360) 330-9044 Email: strider@cascadementalhealth.org Website: https://cascadecommunityhealthcare.org/ morton-2/

Core Health

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1126 S Gold St, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 508-3144 Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Community Integrated Health Services (Youth Services)

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 57 W Main St, Ste 260, Chehalis, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Gather Church

Contact Person: Cole Meckle Address: 727 N Tower Ave, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Cascade Evaluation & Treatment Center

Contact Person: Richard Stride Address: 3510 Steelhammer Lane, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360-623-8020) Crisis Stabilization Unit Phone: (360-623-8521) Email: strider@cascadementalhealth.org Website: https://cascadecommunityhealthcare.org/ morton-2/

Community Integrated Health Services (Youth Services)

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1707 Cooks Hill Rd, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Community Integrated Health Services (Youth Services)

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 1616 S Gold St, Ste 4, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Olympic Health & Recovery Services

Contact Person: Joe Avalos Address: 1570 N National Ave, Ste 216, Chehalis, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 763-5828 Website: http://www.ohrs.org

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

American Behavioral Health Systems – Chehalis

Contact Person: Craig Zahn Address: 500 SE Washington Ave, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 748-4776 Email: info@eugeniacenter.org Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Core Health

Contact Person: Frank Morrison Address: 1126 S Gold St, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 508-3144 Website: https://corehealthwa.org/

Community Integrated Health Services (Youth Services)

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 57 W Main St 260, Chehalis, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Green Hill School (Juvenile Rehabilitation)

Contact Person: David Reinke or Jennifer Redman, Superintendent Address: 375 SW 11th St, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 740-3479 Website: https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/services/juvenilerehabilitation/residential-facilities/green-hill

Community Integrated Health Services (Youth Services)

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 1707 Cooks Hill Rd, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Community Integrated Health Services (Youth Services)

Contact Person: Marci Bollinger Address: 1616 S Gold St 4, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

American Behavioral Health Systems – Chehalis

Contact Person: Craig Zahn Address: 500 SE Washington Ave, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 748-4776 Email: info@eugeniacenter.org Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Cascade Evaluation & Treatment Center

Contact Person: Richard Stride Address: 3510 Steelhammer Lane, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360-623-8020) Crisis Stabilization Unit Phone: (360-623-8521) Email: strider@cascadementalhealth.org Website: https://cascadecommunityhealthcare.org/ morton-2/

New Directions Counseling, LLC Alcohol and Drug Treatment

Contact Person: Scott M. Dickinson Address: 1956 NE Kresky Ave, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 740-4380 Email: admin@newdirectionswa.co Website: http://www.newdirectionswa.com/

²¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes, and Foundational Community Support (FCS).

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Gather Church Harm Reduction

Contact Person: Cole Meckle Address: Reynolds Ave & Johnson Road, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (425) 218-3060 Website: https://www.gatherchurch.com/

Recovery Navigator Program

Cascade

Contact Person: Mindy Greenwood or Erika Marshall Address: 135 W Main St, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 748-4339 Email: greenwoodm@cascadementalhealth.org or marshalle@cascadementalhealth.org

Gather Church

Contact Person: Cole Meckle or Troy Achord Address: 100 S Rock St, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 764-3194 Email: cole@gatherchurch.org or troya@ gatherchurch.org Website: https://www.gatherchurch.com/

Recovery Support Services

New Directions Counseling, LLC Alcohol and Drug Treatment

Contact Person: Scott M. Dickinson Address: 1956 NE Kresky Ave, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (360) 740-4380 Email: admin@newdirectionswa.co Website: http://www.newdirectionswa.com/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Lewis County²¹

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Chehalis Community Services Office Address: 151 NE Hampe Way, Chehalis, WA 98532 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Lewis County DDA Field Office

Address: 3451 Galvin Rd, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 669-2920

Home & Community Services – Chehalis Office

Address: 3451 Galvin Rd, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 669-2910

Vocational Rehabilitation - Centralia Office

Address: 500 Centralia College Blvd, Ste 200, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (360) 501-2499

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)²⁶

Columbia Wellness

Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 357-2582 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

Employment

FCS-Service Alternative Inc Address: 956 S. Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (360) 678-6071 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: http://www.servicealternatives.com

²¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes, and Foundational Community Support (FCS).

²⁶ This location also serves the following counties: Lewis, Grays Harbor, Wahkiakum, Pacific, and Cowlitz Counties.

Lincoln County²²

Prevention Services

Reardan Elementary Reardan Middle-Senior High School

Contact Person: Darren Mattozzi Email: dmattozzi@reardansd.net

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

New Alliance Counseling Services - Davenport

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 1211 Merriam St, Davenport, WA 99122 Phone: (509) 725-3001 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/pview. aspx?id=20848

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Lincoln County Alcohol/Drug Center

Contact Person: Darren Mattozzi Address: 505 1st St, Davenport, WA 99122 Phone: (509) 725-2111 Website: https://www.co.lincoln.wa.us/adc/

²² The following services are not currently available in this county: Early Intervention Services, Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), and Employment.

Lincoln County²²

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services (NEWACS)

Contact Person: Rebecca Mullins or Dr. David Nielsen Address: 165 E Hawthorne Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597 or (509) 775-3341 Email: rmullins@stevenscountywa.gov or dmnielsen@stevenscountywa.gov

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)²³

FCS-Rural Resources Community Action

Address: 956 S Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

²² The following services are not currently available in this county: Early Intervention Services, Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), and Employment.

²³ This location also serves the following counties: Adams, Asotin, Benton, Columbia, Douglas, Ferry, Franklin, Garfield, Grant, Lincoln, Okanogan, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens, Walla Walla, and Whitman Counties.

Mason County²⁴

Early Intervention Services

Grapeview School District North Mason School District

Contact Person: Jamie Ream Cistulli Phone: (360) 373-2536 Email: jream_cistulli@hollyridge.org

Pioneer School District Shelton School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Hood Canal School District Mary M Knight School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Southside School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 352-1126 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Telecare Mason T-CAT

Contact Person: Haley R Tibbits Address: 506 W Franklin St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 427-5232 Email: admin@newdirectionswa.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/

Telecare Shelton Next Steps

Contact Person: Matt Ehler Address: 307 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 205-8001 Email: mnew@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com

Telecare Shelton E and T

Contact Person: Gregory Wayne Twiddy Address: 307 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 205-8001 Email: mnew@telecarecorp.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/sheltonshort-term-et

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Joe Avalos Address: 2505 Olympic Hwy N, Ste 400, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 763-5828 Website: http://www.ohrs.org

²⁴The following services are not currently available in this county: Prevention Services, Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder.

Mason County²⁴

Treatment Services

Residential

True North-ESD 113 – Mason

Contact Person: Erin Riffe Address: 807 W Pine St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-7664 Website: https://choice.sheltonschools.org/

Community Youth Services – Shelton

Contact Person: Scott Hanauer Address: 601 W Franklin St, Ste G-201, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 943-0780 Email: tay@communityyouthservices.org Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/

Telecare Shelton E and T

Contact Person: Gregory Wayne Twiddy Address: 307 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 205-8001 Email: mnew@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com

Behavioral Health Resources

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 110 W K St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Telecare Shelton Next Steps

Contact Person: Matt Ehler Address: 307 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 205-8001 Email: mnew@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Address: 612 Woodland Square Loop SE Suite 401, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 763-5800 Website: http://www.ohrs.org

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Behavioral Health Resources

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 110 W K St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Peninsula Community Health Services – Belfair

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, PharmD Address: 31 NE State Route 300, Ste 200, Belfair, WA 98528 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: https://www.pchsweb.org/

Northwest Resources II, Inc. - Shelton

Contact Person: Stancin Kahler Address: 235 S 3rd St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-0890 Email: info@nwrii.com Website: https://www.nwrii.com/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc. – Shelton

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 611 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-5654 Email: she.clerical@stopwa.com Website: https://www.stopwa.com/

Northwest Resources II, Inc. - Shelton

Contact Person: Stancin Kahler Address: 235 S 3rd St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-0890 Email: info@nwrii.com Website: https://www.nwrii.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

New Directions Counseling - Shelton

Contact Person: Scott M. Dickinson Address: 506 W Franklin St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 427-5232 Email: admin@newdirectionswa.com Website: http://www.newdirectionswa.com/

Skokomish H.O.P.E. Alcohol and Drug Program

Contact Person: Denese LaClair Address: 100 N Tribal Center Rd, Skokomish Nation, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 877-2008 Website: https://skokomish.org/health-clinic/

Consejo Counseling and Referral

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 23291 NE State Route 3, Bldg A, Belfair, WA 98528 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Email: exec@consejocounseling.org Website: www.consejocounseling.org

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Joe Avalos Address: 2505 Olympic Hwy N, Ste 400, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 763-5828 Website: http://www.ohrs.org

Telecare Mason T-CAT

Contact Person: Haley R Tibbits Address: 506 W Franklin St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 427-5232 Email: admin@newdirectionswa.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/

Telecare Shelton E and T

Contact Person: Gregory Wayne Twiddy Address: 307 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 205-8001 Email: mnew@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com

Squaxin Island Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Marrin Campbell Address: 100 SE Whitener Rd, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-9781 Email: KNiel@Squaxin.us Website: https://squaxinisland.org/

Mason County²⁴

Treatment Services

Outpatient continued

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Franklin Street Clinic

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 627 West Franklin Street, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 377-3776 Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc. – Shelton

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 611 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-5654 Email: she.clerical@stopwa.com Website: https://www.stopwa.com/

Telecare Mason T-CAT

Contact Person: Haley R Tibbits Address: 506 W Franklin St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 427-5232 Email: admin@newdirectionswa.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/

Consejo Counseling and Referral

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes Address: 23291 NE State Route 3, Bldg A, Belfair, WA 98528 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Email: exec@consejocounseling.org Website: www.consejocounseling.org

Peninsula Community Health Services

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 627 West Franklin Street, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Email: exec@consejocounseling.org Website: https://www.pchsweb.org/

Northwest Resources II, Inc. - Shelton

Contact Person: Stancin Kahler Address: 235 S 3rd St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-0890 Email: info@nwrii.com Website: https://www.nwrii.com/

Skokomish H.O.P.E. Alcohol and Drug Program

Contact Person: Denese LaClair Address: 100 N Tribal Center Rd, Skokomish Nation, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-5755 Website: https://skokomish.org/health-clinic/

Telecare Shelton E and T

Contact Person: Gregory Wayne Twiddy Address: 307 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 205-8001 Email: mnew@telecarecorp.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/sheltonshort-term-et

Treatment Services

Outpatient SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Telecare Shelton Next Steps

Contact Person: Matt Ehler Address: 307 W Cota St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 205-8001 Email: mnew@telecarecorp.com Website: http://www.telecarecorp.com

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Northwest Resources II, Inc. - Shelton

Contact Person: Stancin Kahler Address: 235 S 3rd St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 426-0890 Email: info@nwrii.com Website: https://www.nwrii.com/

Skokomish H.O.P.E. Alcohol and Drug Program

Contact Person: Denese LaClair Address: 100 N Tribal Center Rd, Skokomish Nation, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 877-2008 Website: https://skokomish.org/health-clinic/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Substance Use Mobile Outreach of Mason County

Contact Person: Christina Muller-Shinn Address: 19670 N HWY 101, Skokomish, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 463-7949 Voicemail: (360) 427-9670 ext. 128 Email: cmuller-shinn@masoncountywa.gov Website: http://www.healthymasoncounty.com

Recovery Navigator Program

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Address: 612 Woodland Square Loop SE Suite 401, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 763-5800 Website: http://www.ohrs.org

Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)

Mason LEAD – Mason County Public Health and Olympic Health and Recovery Services (OHRS)

Address: Mason County Phone: (360) 763-5828 Website: https://www.ohrs.org/

Problem Gambling

Freedom Counseling Associates

Contact Person: Troy Green Address: 215 N 3rd St, Elma, WA 98541 Phone: (360) 358-2779

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home & Community Services - Shelton Office

Address: 2505 Olympic Hwy N, Ste 440, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 664-9050

Shelton Community Services Office

Address: 2505 Olympic Hwy N, Ste 440, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Squaxin Island Tribe Shelton CSO Outstation

Address: 10 SE Squaxin Ln, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Mason County DDA Field Office

Address: 2505 Olympic Hwy N, Ste 440, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 432-2151

Skokomish Indian Tribe Shelton CSO Outstation

Address: 100 North Tribal Center Rd, Skokomish, WA 98584 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Vocational Rehabilitation – Shelton Office

Address: 2505 Olympic Hwy N, Ste 440, Shelton, WA 98584-2976 Phone: (360) 405-7810

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Quixote Communities – Shelton

Address 350 Mottman Rd SW, Olympia, WA 98512 Phone: (253) 273-6208 Email: info@quixotecommunities.org Website: https://www.quixotecommunities.org/

Recovery Support Services

Housing continued

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)³⁰

Capital Recovery Center (Olympia and Shelton)

Address: 1000 Cherry St SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 357-2582 Email: info@crcoly.org Website: http://www.crcoly.org

Employment³¹

FCS-VADIS Address: 1309 Ruddell Road SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (253) 863-5173 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: http://www.vadis.org

FCS-Morningside

Address: 809 Legion Way SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 943-0512 Email: info@mside.org Website: https://morningsideservices.com/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Laurel

Address: 1804 Jefferson St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 868-2391

Recovery Homes

Recovery Café – Community Life Line Address: 218 N 3rd St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 462-4439 Email: communitylifelineED@gmail.com Website: https://recoverycafe.org/

²⁴The following services are not currently available in this county: Prevention Services, Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder.

³⁰ This location also serves the following counties: Mason and Thurston Counties.

³¹This location also serves the following counties: Mason and Thurston Counties.

Washington State Health Care Authority | Behavioral Health Service Delivery Guide

Prevention Services

Omak Middle School Omak High School

Contact Person: Stacey Okland Email: occcstacey@yahoo.com

Early Intervention Services

Brewster School District Methow Valley School District

Contact Person: Shannon Mendoza Phone: (509) 926-1550 Email: smendoza@brightstart.hush.com

Oroville School District Pateros School District

Contact Person: Shannon Mendoza Phone: (509) 926-1550 Email: smendoza@brightstart.hush.com

Bright Start Services

Contact Person: Shannon Mendoza Phone: (509) 826-1550 Email: smendoza@brightstart.hush.com

Okanagan School District Omak School District

Contact Person: Shannon Mendoza Phone: (509) 926-1550 Email: smendoza@brightstart.hush.com

Tonasket School District Nespelem School District

Contact Person: Shannon Mendoza Phone: (509) 926-1550 Email: smendoza@brightstart.hush.com

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Colville Confederated Tribes Behavioral Health and Chemical Dependency Treatment Programs

Contact Person: Dr. Daniel Barbara Address: 21 Colville St, Nespelem, WA 99155 Phone: (509) 634-2610 Website: https://www.colvilletribes.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Colville Confederated Tribes Behavioral Health and Chemical Dependency Treatment Programs

Contact Person: Dr. Daniel Barbara Address: 21 Colville St, Nespelem, WA 99155 Phone: (509) 634-2610 Website: https://www.colvilletribes.com/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Okanogan Behavioral Healthcare, Inc.

Contact Person: David McClay Address: 1007 Koala Dr, Omak, WA 98841 Phone: (509) 826-6191 Email: lapple@okbhc.org Website: https://www.okbhc.org/

Colville Confederated Tribes Behavioral Health and Chemical Dependency Treatment Programs

Contact Person: Dr. Daniel Barbara Address: 21 Colville St, Nespelem, WA 99155 Phone: (509) 634-2610 Website: https://www.colvilletribes.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Colville Confederated Tribes Behavioral Health and Chemical Dependency Treatment Programs

Contact Person: Dr. Daniel Barbara Address: 21 Colville St, Nespelem, WA 99155 Phone: (509) 634-2610 Website: https://www.colvilletribes.com/

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Okanogan Behavioral Healthcare, Inc.

Contact Person: David McClay Address: 1007 Koala Dr, Omak, WA 98841 Phone: (509) 826-6191 Email: mailto:lapple@okbhc.org Website: https://www.okbhc.org/

Colville Confederated Tribes Behavioral Health and Chemical Dependency Treatment Programs

Contact Person: Dr. Daniel Barbara Address: 21 Colville St, Nespelem, WA 99155 Phone: (509) 634-2610 Website: https://www.colvilletribes.com/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Okanogan Syringe Exchange Program

Contact Person: Lauri Jones Address: 1234 South 2nd Ave, Okanogan, WA 98840 Phone: (509) 422-71401 Website: https://www.okanogancounty.org/index.php

Recovery Navigator Program

Family Health Centers/ Advance

Contact Person: Lyndsey Sprinkle Address: 716 1st Ave S, Okanogan, WA 98840 Phone: (800) 641-8092 Email: lsprinkle@fhc.us

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Omak

Address: 422 S Main, Omak, WA 98841 Phone: (509) 557-6330 Website: https://www.oxfordhouse.org/userfiles/ file/house-directory.php

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Confederated Tribes of Colville Reservation Republic CSO Outstation

Address: 21 Colville St, Nespelem, WA 99155 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Home & Community Services – Omak Office

Address: 130 Main St S, Omak, WA 98841 Phone: (509) 886-6141

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO) continued

Okanogan County Community Services Office Address: 130 Main St S, Omak, WA 98841

Phone: (877) 501-2233

Omak DDA Field Office

Address: 130 Main St S, Omak, WA 98841 Email: dd4fso@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation - Omak Office

Address: 126 Main St S, Omak, WA 98841 Phone: (509) 826-7568

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)³³

FCS-Rural Resources Community Action

Address: 956 S Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

Employment

FCS-Worksource Address: 126 S Main St, P.O. Box 3759, Omak, WA 98841 Phone: (509) 826-7310 Email: ijordan@esd.wa.gov Website: https://www.worksourcewa.com/

³³ This location also serves the following counties: Adams, Asotin, Benton, Columbia, Douglas, Ferry, Franklin, Garfield, Grant, Lincoln, Okanogan, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens, Walla Walla, and Whitman Counties.

Washington State Health Care Authority | Behavioral Health Service Delivery Guide

²⁵ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), and Recovery Homes.

Pacific County²⁶

Prevention Services

South Bend MS/HS

Contact Person: Sheila Crapper Email: mtrotter@southbendschools.org Hilltop School Ilwaco Alternative High School Ilwaco High School

Contact Person: Carole Chase Email: cchase@co.pacific.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

Naselle-Grays River Valley School District North River School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: michelle.black@esd112.org

Ocean Beach School District Raymond School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: michelle.black@esd112.org

Educational Service District 112

Contact Person: Carol Hall, Director Early Intervention Phone: (360) 952-3514 Email: carol.hall@esd112.org

South Bend School District Willapa Valley School District

Contact Person: Michelle Black Phone: (360) 750-7507 Email: michelle.black@esd112.org

Pacific County²⁶

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Willapa Behavioral Health - Long Beach

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 2204 Pacific Ave N, Long Beach, WA 98631 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Shoalwater Bay Indian Tribe

Address: 2373 Old Tokeland Rd, Building E, Tokeland, WA 98590 Phone: (360) 267-8141 Website: https://freebythesea.com/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Long Beach

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 25902 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Raymond

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 300 Ocean Ave, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 25902 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

True North-ESD 113 – Pacific

Contact Person: Erin Riffe Address: 1016 Commercial St, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2474

Free By The Sea At Sunset View Freedom Center, LLC

Contact Person: Gerald Coffin Address: 25517 Park Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 665-4494 Website: https://freebythesea.com/

Pacific County²⁶

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 335 3rd St, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: www.cihealthservices.com

Willapa Behavioral Health - Long Beach

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 2204 Pacific Ave N, Long Beach, WA 98631 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Long Beach

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 25902 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Raymond

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 300 Ocean Ave, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

True North-ESD 113 – Pacific

Contact Person: Erin Riffe Address: 1016 Commercial St, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2474 Website: http://truenorth113.org

Pacific County²⁶

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Willapa Behavioral Health - Long Beach

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 2204 Pacific Ave N, Long Beach, WA 98631 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

True North-ESD 113 – Pacific

Contact Person: Erin Riffe Address: 1016 Commercial St, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2474 Website: http://truenorth113.org

Willapa Behavioral Health - Raymond

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 300 Ocean Ave, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Shoalwater Bay Indian Tribe

Address: 2373 Old Tokeland Rd, Bldg E, Tokeland, WA 98590 Phone: (360) 267-8141 Email: egene133@msn.com Website: https://freebythesea.com/

Willapa Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 25902 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Pacific County²⁶

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Shoalwater Bay Indian Tribe

Address: 2373 Old Tokeland Rd, Bldg E, Tokeland, WA 98590 Phone: (360) 267-8141 Website: https://www.shoalwaterbay-nsn.gov/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Long Beach

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 2204 Pacific Ave N, Long Beach, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 25902 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Raymond

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 300 Ocean Ave, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Problem Gambling

Butterfly Wings

Contact Person: Susan Harris Address: 317 10th St, Long Beach, WA 98631 Phone:(360) 840-5918

Free by the Sea

Contact Person: Jan Kaschmitter Address: 25517 Park Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 665-4494 Website: https://freebythesea.com/

Pacific County²⁶

Recovery Support Services

Community Integrated Health Services, LLC

Contact Person: Marc Bollinger Address: 335 3rd St, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 261-6930 Website: https://cihealthservices.com/

Discover Recovery

Contact Person: Lorrie Brinkerhoff Address: 800 Washington Ave N, Pacific, WA 98631 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Email: mrparham200@aol.com Website: https://discoverrecovery.com/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Sandy Shores

Address: 314 4th St NE, Long Beach, WA 98631 Phone: (360) 777-3628

Recovery Homes

Willapa Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 2204 Pacific Ave N, Long Beach, WA 98631 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Free By The Sea At Sunset View Freedom Center, LLC

Contact Person: Gerald Coffin Address: 25517 Park Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 665-4494 Email: egene133@msn.com Website: https://freebythesea.com/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Raymond

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 300 Ocean Ave, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 25902 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Pacific County²⁶

Recovery Support Services

Recovery Homes continued

Shoalwater Bay Indian Tribe

Address: 2373 Old Tokeland Rd, Bldg E, Tokeland, WA 98590 Phone: (360) 267-8141 Website: https://www.shoalwaterbay-nsn.gov/

Willapa Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 25902 Vernon Ave, Ocean Park, WA 98640 Phone: (360) 642-3787 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Willapa Behavioral Health - Raymond

Contact Person: Salina Mecham Address: 300 Ocean Ave, Raymond, WA 98577 Phone: (360) 942-2303 Website: https://willapabh.org/

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home & Community Services – Long Beach Office

Address: 2601 Pacific Ave N, Long Beach, WA 98631

South Bend DDA Field Office

Address: 307 Robert Bush Dr E, South Bend, WA 98586 Phone: (360) 875-4244

Vocational Rehabilitation – South Bend Office

Address: 307 Robert Bush Dr E, South Bend, WA 98586 Phone: (360) 875-0590

Home & Community Services – South Bend Office

Address: 307 Robert Bush Dr E, South Bend, WA 98586 Phone: (360) 533-9222 Email: DD1FSO@dshs.wa.gov

South Bend Branch Community Services Office

Address: 307 Robert Bush Dr E, South Bend, WA 98586 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Pacific County²⁶

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO) continued

Vocational Rehabilitation – Long Beach Office Address: 2601 Pacific Ave N, Long Beach, WA 98631 Phone: (360) 501-2499 Email: DD6FSO@dshs.wa.gov

Housing PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Columbia Wellness

Address: 921 14th Ave, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 357-2582 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

Employment

FCS-Service Alternative Inc Address: 956 S Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (360) 678-6071 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: http://www.servicealternatives.com

Pend Oreille County²⁷

Prevention Services

Newport High School Sadie Halstead Middle School

Contact Person: Beverly Sarles Email: bsarles@pendoreille.org

Selkirk High School Selkirk Middle School

Contact Person: Carrie McKinley Email: cmckinley@pendoreille.org Selkirk Elementary School Contact Person: Helene Rasmussen Email: hrasmussen@pendoreille.org

Early Intervention Services

Cusick School District Newport School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Phone: (509) 323-7748 Email: cestelle@esd101.net Selkirk School District Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Phone: (509) 323-7748 Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Pend Oreille County Counseling Services – Main

Contact Person: Kris Martin

Address: 105 S Garden Ave, Newport, WA 99156 Phone: (509) 447-5651

Website: https://www.pendoreilleco.org/counselingservices

Pend Oreille County Counseling Services -Metaline Falls

Contact Person: Annabelle S. Payne Address: 302 Park St, Metaline Falls, WA 99153 Phone: (509) 447-5651 Website: https://www.pendoreilleco.org/counselingservices

²⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Pend Oreille County²⁷

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Pend Oreille County Counseling Services – Main

Contact Person: Kris Martin Address: 105 S Garden Ave, Newport, WA 99156 Phone: (509) 447-5651

Website: https://www.pendoreilleco.org/counselingservices

Pend Oreille County Counseling Services -Metaline Falls

Contact Person: Annabelle S. Payne Address: 302 Park St, Metaline Falls, WA 99153 Phone: (509) 447-5651 Website: https://www.pendoreilleco.org/counselingservices

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Pend Oreille County Counseling Services – Main

Contact Person: Kris Martin Address: 105 S Garden Ave, Newport, WA 99156 Phone: (509) 447-5651 Website: https://www.pendoreilleco.org/counselingservices

Pend Oreille County Counseling Services – Metaline Falls

Contact Person: Annabelle S. Payne Address: 302 Park St, Metaline Falls, WA 99153 Phone: (509) 447-5651 Website: http://truenorth113.org

²⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Pend Oreille County²⁷

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Northeast Tri County Harm Reduction Safe Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: James West or Megan Bean Address: 605 Hwy 20, Newport, WA 99156 Phone: (509) 775-3111 or (509) 684-2262 Email: jwest@netchd.org or mbean@netchd.org Website: https://www.netchd.org/198/Syringe-Services-Program

Recovery Navigator Program

Pend Oreille County Counseling

Contact Person: Annabelle Payne or Nicole Vangrimbergen Address: 105 S Garden Ave, Newport, WA 99156 Phone: (509) 447-5651 Email: apayne@pendoreille.org or nicole.vangrimbergen@pendoreille.org

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices (CSO)

Home & Community Services - Newport Office

Address: 1600 W 1st St, Newport, WA 99156 Phone: (509) 447-6223

Newport Branch Community Services Office Address: 1600 W 1st St, Newport, WA 99156 Phone: (877) 501-2233

²⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Pend Oreille County²⁷

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)³⁶

FCS-Rural Resources Community Action

Address: 956 S Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

FCS-Aging and Long Term Care of Eastern Washington

Address: 1222 N Post, Spokane, WA 99201-2518 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: ACTION@ALTCEW.ORG Website: https://ruralresources.org/

²⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

³⁶ This location also serves the following counties: Adams, Asotin, Benton, Columbia, Douglas, Ferry, Franklin, Garfield, Grant, Lincoln, Okanogan, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens, Walla Walla, and Whitman Counties.

Pierce County²⁸

Prevention Services

Perry G Keithley Middle School Contact Person: Rebecca Morales Email: rmorales@fpschools.org

Orting High School Contact Person: Amber Brooks Email: amber@recoverycafeorting.org



Clover Park High School Contact Person: Marcos Sauri Email: Marcos@lakewoodschoice.com

Early Intervention Services

Pierce County Human Services Department

Contact Person: Brayde Willson, Early Intervention Program Specialist Address: 3602 Pacific Ave, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 798-3795 Email: brayde.willson@piercecountywa.gov Website: https://www.piercecountywa.gov/1972/ Early-Support-for-Infants-and-Toddlers

A Step Ahead in Pierce County

Contact Person: David Pozolinski, Executive Director Address: 10324 Canyon Rd E, Puyallup, WA 98373 Phone: (253) 471-2727 Email: davidp@asapc.org Website: http://www.asapc.org/

Pierce County Human Services Department

Contact Person: Malissa Adame, DD Program Supervisor

Address: 3602 Pacific Ave, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 798-4332

Email: malissa.adame@piercecountywa.gov Website: https://www.piercecountywa.gov/1972/ Early-Support-for-Infants-and-Toddlers

Birth to Three Developmental Center

Contact Person: Maryanne Barnes, Executive Director Address: 35535 6th Place SW, Federal Way, WA 98023 Phone: (253) 874-5445 Ext. 222 Email: mbarnes@birthtothree.org Website: http://www.birthtothree.org/

Early Intervention Services

Children's Therapy Center

Contact Person: Nichelle Brown, Program Director Address: 10811 SE Kent Kangley Rd, Kent, WA 98030 Phone: (253) 854-7025 Email: Nichelle.brown@ctckids.org Website: www.ctckids.org

HopeSparks – Children's Development Services

Contact Person: Vianeth Zubrod, Program Director Address: 6424 North 9th St, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253) 565-4484 Email: vzubrod@hopesparks.org Website: http://www.hopesparks.org/

HopeSparks – Children's Development Services

Contact Person: Vianeth Zubrod, Program Director Address: 6316 S 12th St, Tacoma, WA 98465 Phone: (253) 565-4484 Email: vzubrod@hopesparks.org Website: http://www.hopesparks.org/

HopeSparks – Children's Development Services

Contact Person: Vianeth Zubrod, Program Director Address: 3408 S Union Ave, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 565-4484 Email: vzubrod@hopesparks.org Website: http://www.hopesparks.org/

Northwest School for Deaf and Hard of Hearing Children

Contact Person: Merri McBride, Program Director Address: 15303 Westminster Way N, Shoreline, WA 98133 Phone: (206) 364-4605 Email: m.mcbride@northwestschool.com Website: https://www.northwestschool.com

Fife School District Franklin Pierce School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: Childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Hearing, Speech, and Deaf Center

Contact Person: Anna Dodd, Director of Education Address: 1625 19th Ave, Seattle, WA 98122 Phone: (206) 323-5770 Email: adodd@hsdc.org Website: www.hsdc.org

Listen and Talk

Contact Person: Maura Berndsen, Executive Director Address: 8244 122nd Ave NE, Kirkland, WA 98033 Phone: (206) 985-6646 Email: maurab@listentalk.org Website: http://www.listentalk.org/

Bethel School District Carbonado School District

Contact Person: Bonny Keech Phone: (253) 798-3790 Email: PCFRC@piercecountywa.gov

Pierce County²⁸

Early Intervention Services

Clover Park School District Dieringer School District

Contact Person: Bonny Keech Phone: (253) 798-3790 Email: PCFRC@piercecountywa.gov

Eatonville School District Fife School District

Contact Person: Bonny Keech Phone: (253) 798-3790 Email: PCFRC@piercecountywa.gov

Orting School District Peninsula School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: Childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Puyallup School District Steilacoom Hist School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: Childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Sumner School District Tacoma School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh Phone: (206) 204 3536 Email: Childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

University Place School District White River School District

Contact Person: Jennifer Huynh Phone: (206) 204-3536 Email: Childdevelopment@withinreachwa.org

Tacoma School District University Place School District White River School District

Contact Person: Bonny Keech Phone: (253) 798-3790 Email: PCFRC@piercecountywa.gov

Franklin Pierce School District Orting School District

Contact Person: Bonny Keech Phone: (253) 798-3790 Email: PCFRC@piercecountywa.gov

Peninsula School District Puyallup School District

Contact Person: Bonny Keech Phone: (253) 798 3790 Email: PCFRC@piercecountywa.gov

Steilacoom Hist School District Sumner School District

Contact Person: Bonny Keech Phone: (253) 798-3790 Email: PCFRC@piercecountywa.gov

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare - Main

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 9330 59th Ave SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 581-7020 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare – Spanaway Clinic

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 113 170th St S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 535-1935 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Catholic Community Services – Tacoma Main

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 5410 N 44th St, Tacoma, WA 98407 Phone: (253) 759-9544 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Tacoma

Contact Person: Robert Hamilton Address: 2201 S 19th St, Ste 104, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 697-8507 Email: tim.holmes@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 1415 E 72nd St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 620-5800 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Comprehensive Life Resources – Park Place RTF

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 610 Yakima Ave, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 396-5881 Email: astarkey@cmhshare.org Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Tacoma

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 5915 Orchard St West, Unit B, Tacoma, WA 9 Phone: (253) 414-7461 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Catholic Community Services – University Place

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 7610 40th St W, Ste 200/300, University Place, WA 98466 Phone: (253) 830-6242 Email: ccsfamilypreservationinfo@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

MultiCare Behavioral Health – Asian Counseling Services

Address: 4301 S Pine St, Ste 451, Tacoma, WA 98409 Email: customerservice@multicare.org

Website: https://www.multicare.org/services-anddepartments/behavioral-health/behavioral-healthprograms/adult-programs/behavioral-healthprograms-adults-asian/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Luckett House

Address: 1701 13th St SE, Puyallup, WA 98372 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/servicesand-departments/behavioral-health/ behavioral-health-programs/adult-programs/ behavioral-health-programs-adults-specialty/?utm_ source=bing&utm_medium=Yext

Telecare – Community Alternatives Team

Contact Person: Toby Estler Address: 3901 S Fife St, Ste 301, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 589-5334 Email: mlords@telecarecorp.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/telecarecommunity-alternative-teams-tcat

Wellfound Behavioral Health Hospital

Contact Person: Angel Naylor Address: 3402 S 19th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 403-4565 Email: jeffery.stinson@multicare.org Website: https://www.wellfound.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Puyallup Main

Contact Person: Robert Hamilton Address: 325 E Pioneer, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697 8507 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - PACT

Address: 325 East Pioneer Ave, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697-8580 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

Prosperity Wellness Center – Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Suzanne Sukauskas Address: 12201 Pacific Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98444 Phone: (253) 536-6425 Website: https://prosperitywellnesscenter.com/

Casteele, Williams and Associates Comprehensive Behavioral Health

Contact Person: John L. Casteele, Jr., Ph.D. Address: 711 S 25th St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 536-2881 Email: cwacounseling@hotmail.com Website: https://www.casteelewilliamscbh.com/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Olive Crest South Sound

Contact Person: Paul LaRose Address: 3516 S 47th St, Ste 203, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 572-7888 Email: sstallings@cityoftacoma.org Website: https://www.olivecrest.org/puget-sound/

Asian Counseling Treatment Services (ACTS)

Contact Person: Tae Son Lee Address: 9102 Bridgeport Way SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 302-3826 Email: info@northwestaba.com Website: https://actsrehab.org/about-us/

Lucid Living

Contact Person: Gregory Jones, II Address: 4002 South M St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (360) 539-8899 Email: info@transitionalcare.net Website: https://www.transitionalcare.net/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Jay Kang Address: 3848 S Junett St, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253)272-8433 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Tacoma Fire Department

Contact Person: Laura Morris Address: 901 Fawcett Ave, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 591-5737 Email: sstallings@cityoftacoma.org Website: https://www.cityoftacoma.org/ government/city_departments/fire

RI International – RI Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 800 S Meridian, Ste A&B, Puyallup, WA 98371 Phone: (253) 263-3144 Email: info@northwestaba.com Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/ outpatient-services-wa/

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 815 S Pearl St, Tacoma, WA 98465 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Seneca Family of Agencies; Seneca Center

Contact Person: Katherine Walker Address: 724 Yakima Ave, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (206)948-0096 Email: washingtoninfo@senecacenter.org Website: https://senecafoa.org/seneca-washington/

Pierce County²⁸

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Compass Health - Mukilteo E and T

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 10710 Mukilteo Speedway, Mukilteo, WA 98275 Phone: (425) 349-6200

Website: http://www.compasshealth.org/contact-us/ feedback-s

Metropolitan Development Council – Tacoma Evaluation and Treatment

Contact Person: Joe Contris Address: 721 Fawcett Ave, Ste 101, Tacoma, WA 98402 Email: info@mdc-hope.org Website: https://mdc-hope.org/evaluationtreatment-center/

RI International – E and T

Contact Person: Heather Reynaolds Address: 2150 Freeman Rd E, Ste 1, Fife, WA 98424 Phone: (253) 584-2300 Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/ evaluation-and-treatment-fife/

Building 27 Competency Restoration Program

Contact Person: William Bonnes Address: 9601 Steilacoom Blvd SW, Bldg 27, Lakewood, WA 98498 Email: wshinfo@dshs.wa.gov

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/bha/divisionstate-hospitals/western-state-hospital

Greater Lakes Recovery Center E and T

Address: 14016 A St S, Tacoma, WA 98444 Phone: (253) 581-7020 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health – Adolescent Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Tim Holmes Address: 315 Martin Luther King Jr Way, Tacoma, WA 98405 Website: customerservice@multicare.org

RI International – CSU

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 2150 Freeman Rd E, Fife, WA 98424 Phone: (253) 942-5644 Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/ recovery-response-center-fife/

Wellfound Behavioral Health Hospital

Contact Person: Angel Naylor Address: 3402 S 19th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 403-4565 Email: jeffery.stinson@multicare.org Website: https://www.wellfound.org/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient continued

Telecare Pierce County Evaluation and Treatment

Contact Person: James Presson Address: 7224 Pacific Hwy E, Milton, WA 98354 Phone: (510) 747-0532 Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/piercecounty-et

RI International – CSU

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 11405 Bob Findlay Rd E, Tacoma, WA 98445 Phone: (253) 319-7272 Email: rj.young@riinternational.com Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/crisisrecovery-center-parkland/

Pearl Youth Residence

Contact Person: April Stallings Address: 1201 S Proctor St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 970-4302 Email: contactclip@clipadministration.org Website: https://www.clipadministration.org/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare - Main

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 9330 59th Ave SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 581-7020 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare – 72nd Street

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 1415 E 72nd St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 620-5800 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare – Seeley Lake Lodge

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 9108 Lakewood Dr SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 581-6202 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Comprehensive Life Resources – Park Place RTF

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 610 Yakima Ave, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 396-5881 Email: astarkey@cmhshare.org Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Comprehensive Life Resources – Spanaway

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 201 160th St S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Email: astarkey@cmhshare.org Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Tacoma-Pierce County Treatment Services

Contact Person: Alisa Solberg Address: 3629 S D St, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 798-6527 Website: https://www.tpchd.org/

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare – Spanaway Clinic

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 113 170th St S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 535-1935 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Tacoma

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 5915 Orchard St W, Unit B, Tacoma, WA 98466 Phone: (253) 414-7461 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Puyallup

Contact Person: Alana Lewis Address: 405 W Stewart, Ste A, Puyallup, WA 98371 Phone: (253) 840-8687 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/puyallupoutpatient-drug-alcohol-rehab/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Metropolitan Development Council – The Center

Contact Person: Joe Contris Address: 721 Fawcett Ave, Ste 201, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 593-2740 Email: info@mdc-hope.org Website: https://mdc-hope.org/contact/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Puyallup

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 12812 101st Ave Ct E, Ste 202, Puyallup, WA 98373 Phone: (253) 864-4770 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://seamar.org/pierce-bh-puyallup.html

Pierce County Alliance - Main

Contact Person: Dr. Terree Schmidt-Whelan Address: 510 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 572-4750 Email: info@piercecountyalliance.com Website: https://piercecountyalliance.org/

Catholic Community Services – University Place

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 7610 40th St W, Ste 200/300, University Place, WA 98466 Phone: (253) 830-6242 Email: ccsfamilypreservationinfo@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Tacoma

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 2121 S 19th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 396-1634 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/pierce-bh-tacoma. html

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Sea Mar Behavioral Health – Tacoma Healthcare for the Homeless

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 1307 South 11th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 682-2180 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/pierce-medicaltacoma-11thclinic.html

Catholic Community Services - Tacoma Main

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 5410 N 44th St, Tacoma, WA 98407 Phone: (253) 759-9544 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Catholic Community Services – Tacoma 14th Street

Contact Person: Kristen Zinsky Address: 702 S 14th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 502-2603 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Pierce County²⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Puyallup Main

Contact Person: Robert Hamilton Address: 325 E Pioneer, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697-8507 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - PACT

Address: 325 East Pioneer Ave, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697-8580 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

HopeSparks – Main

Contact Person: Joseph LeRoy Address: 6424 N 9th St, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253) 565-4484 Email: info@hopesparks.org Website: https://hopesparks.org/

Prosperity Wellness Center – Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Suzanne Sukauskas Address: 12201 Pacific Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98444 Phone: (253) 536-6425 Website: https://prosperitywellnesscenter.com/

MultiCare Behavioral Health – Asian Counseling Services

Address: 4301 S Pine St, Ste 451, Tacoma, WA 98409 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/services-anddepartments/behavioral-health/behavioral-healthprograms/adult-programs/behavioral-healthprograms-adults-asian/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Luckett House

Address: 1701 13th St SE, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 848-0880 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: customerservice@multicare.org

Prosperity Wellness Center - Main

Contact Person: Suzanne Sukauskus Address: 5001 112th St E, Tacoma, WA 98446 Phone: (253) 531-2103 Website: https://prosperitywellnesscenter.com/

Alternative Counseling – Spanaway

Contact Person: Betty Kassuhn Address: 17002 Pacific Ave S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 538-2323 Website: https://alternativecounseling.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

PCHS Key Peninsula Medical Dental Clinic

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss Address: 11901 137th Ave CT NW, Gig Harbor, WA 98329 Phone: (360)377-3776 Website: https://www.pchsweb.org/locations/

Northwest Integrated Health - Tacoma

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 5929 Westgate Blvd, Ste A, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253) 503-0226 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Serenity Counseling Services

Contact Person: Joseph K. Myrick Address: 5005 Pacific Hwy E, Ste 20, Fife, WA 98424 Phone: (253) 922-6522 Website: https://serenity-counseling.com/

Casteele, Williams and Associates Comprehensive Behavioral Health

Contact Person: John L. Casteele, Jr., Ph.D. Address: 711 S 25th St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 536-2881 Email: cwacounseling@hotmail.com Website: https://www.casteelewilliamscbh.com/

Northwest Integrated Health - Main

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 3800 3rd St SE, Puyallup, WA 98374 Phone: (253) 503-0226 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Northwest Integrated Health – Lakewood

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 9720 S Tacoma Way, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 503-3666 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

F.H. Counseling and Associates PLLC

Contact Person: Libby Haines Address: 917 Pacific Ave, Ste 211/212/213/214, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 777-4772 Email: Service@fhca-pllc.com Website: https://www.fhca-pllc.com/contact.html

Adonai Counseling and Employment, Inc.

Contact Person: Stephanie Wright Address: 4104 S M St, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 777-1434 Website: https://adonaiwashington.weebly.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Royal Life Centers - Puget Sound

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 1723 Bonney Ave, Sumner, WA 98390 Phone: (253) 987-7630 Email: info@transitionalcare.net Website: https://royallifecenters.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Gig Harbor

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3208 50th St Ct NW, Ste 202, Gig Harbor, WA 98335 Phone: (253) 280-9888 Website: https://seamar.org/pierce-bh-gigharbor. html

Northwest Integrated Health - Tacoma OTP

Contact Person: Muhammad Azam Chaudhary Address: 3727 S Tacoma Way, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 666 5912 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Wellfound Behavioral Health Hospital

Contact Person: Angel Naylor Address: 3402 S 19th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 403-4565 Website: https://www.wellfound.org/

Confidential Associates

Contact Person: Debra Tone Address: 1219 Earnest S Brazill St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 597-8022 Email: refer@confidentialassoc.com Website: http://www.confidentialassoc.com/

Life Transitions

Contact Person: Troy Huffman Address: 6201 Pacific Ave, Ste C3, Tacoma, WA 98408 Phone: (253) 363-8853 Website: https://lifetransitions2020.com/

Steven A. Cohen Military Family Clinic at Valley Cities

Contact Person: Shekh Ali Address: 6103 Mount Tacoma Dr SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 833 7444 Email: info@cohenveteransnetwork.org Website: https://www.cohenveteransnetwork.org/

Sound Integrated Health LLC

Contact Person: Jeremiah Dunlap Address: 3640 S Cedar St, Ste M, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 478-0827 Email: info@safeandsoundrecovery.com Website: https://www.theopioidtreatmentnetwork. com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Graham Office

Contact Person: Mario E Paredes Address: 21120 Meridian Ave E, Graham, WA 98338 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Jay Kang Address: 3848 S Junett St, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 272-8433 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

Seneca Family of Agencies; Seneca Center

Contact Person: Katherine Walker Address: 724 Yakima Ave, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (206) 948-0096 Email: info@senecacenter.org Website: https://senecafoa.org/seneca-washington/

Liberating Jasper

Contact Person: Angelica Brown Address: 535 Dock St, Ste 104, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (425) 999-5812 Website: https://www.liberatingjasper.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Lakewood BH

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 7424 Bridgeport Way W, Ste 305 & 307, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (206) 764-6286 Website: https://www.seamar.org/services-pierce. html

Tacoma Fire Department

Contact Person: Laura Morris Address: 901 Fawcett Ave, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 591- 5737 Email: sstallings@cityoftacoma.org Website: https://www.cityoftacoma.org/ government/city_departments/fire

Olive Crest South Sound

Contact Person: Paul LaRose Address: 3516 S 47th St, Ste 203, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 572-7888 Website: http://www.olivecrest.org/

RI International – RI Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 800 S Meridian, Ste A&B, Puyallup, WA 98371 Phone: (253) 263-3144

Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/ outpatient-services-wa/

Pierce County²⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

HopeSparks Family Services

Contact Person: Lisa Olson Address: 3408 S Union Ave, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 565-4887 Email: info@hopesparks.org Website: https://hopesparks.org/

Asian Counseling Treatment Services (ACTS)

Contact Person: Tae Son Lee Address: 9102 Bridgeport Way SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 302-3826 Email: administration@actsrehab.org Website: https://actsrehab.org/about-us/

Community Counseling Institute

Contact Person: William James Address: 4427 6th Ave, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253)759-0852 Website: https://cciwa.org/

Lucid Living

Contact Person: Gregory Jones, II Address: 4002 South M St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (360) 539-8899

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 21115 92nd Ave E, Graham, WA 98338 Phone: (509) 527-3025 Email: info.graham@teenchallengepnw.com Website: https://teenchallengepnw.com/locations/ graham-campus/

Develop Minded Therapies

Contact Person: Dathan Lane Address: 4040 S Tyler St, Ste 9, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 750-2664 Email: info@developmindedtherapies.com Website: https://developmindedtherapies.com/

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 815 S Pearl St, Tacoma, WA 98465 Phone: (253)396-5800 Email: info@tacomarcenter.org Website: https://tacomarecoverycenter.org/ programs

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Veterans Administration Medical Center – American Lake

Contact Person: Elisia Yanasak, Ph.D Address: 9600 Veterans Dr SW, Tacoma, WA 98493 Phone: (253) 582-8440

Gig Harbor Counseling

Contact Person: Christine Lynch Address: 5122 Olympic Dr NW, Ste A105, Gig Harbor, WA 98335 Phone: (253) 851-2552

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare - Main

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 9330 59th Ave SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 581-7020 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

A Change Into Recovery, LLC

Contact Person: Lori Long Address: 719 E Main Ave, Ste C, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 841-8165

Comprehensive Life Resources – Park Place RTF

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 610 Yakima Ave, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 396-5881 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Western State Hospital

Contact Person: Daniel Felizardo Address: 9601 Steilacoom Blvd SW, Lakewood, WA 98498 Phone: (253) 582-8900 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/bha/divisionstate-hospitals/western-state-hospital

Al'ta Counseling and Testing, LLC

Contact Person: Chris Jamerson Address: 1712 6th Ave, Ste 400, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 473-7586 Email: info@AltaCounseling.com Website: http://altacounseling.com/contact.html

Casteele, Williams and Associates Comprehensive Behavioral Health

Contact Person: John L. Casteele, Jr., Ph.D. Address: 711 S 25th St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 536-2881 Email: CWA@casteelewilliams.com Website: https://www.casteelewilliamscbh.com/

Adonai Counseling and Employment, Inc.

Contact Person: Stephanie Wright Address: 4104 S M St, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 777-1434 Website: https://adonaiwashington.weebly.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Comprehensive Life Resources – Spanaway

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 201 160th St S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Tacoma-Pierce County Treatment Services

Contact Person: Alisa Solberg Address: 3629 S D St, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 798-6527 Website: https://www.tpchd.org/

Metropolitan Development Council – The Center

Contact Person: Joe Contris Address: 721 Fawcett Ave, Ste 201, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 593-2740 Email: info@mdc-hope.org Website: https://mdc-hope.org/contact/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Puyallup

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 12812 101st Ave Ct E, Ste 202, Puyallup, WA 98373 Phone: (253) 864-4770 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://seamar.org/pierce-bh-puyallup. html

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Tacoma

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 5915 Orchard St W, Unit B, Tacoma, WA 98466 Phone: (253) 414-7461 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Puyallup

Contact Person: Alana Lewis Address: 405 W Stewart, Ste A, Puyallup, WA 98371 Phone: (253) 840-8687 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/puyallupoutpatient-drug-alcohol-rehab/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Tacoma

Contact Person: Robert Hamilton Address: 2201 S 19th St, Ste 104, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 697-8507 Email: tim.holmes@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Pierce County Alliance - Main

Contact Person: Dr. Terree Schmidt-Whelan Address: 510 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 572-4750 Email: info@piercecountyalliance.com Website: https://piercecountyalliance.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Puyallup Main

Contact Person: Robert Hamilton Address: 325 E Pioneer, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697-8507 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

Peninsula Counseling, Inc.

Contact Person: B.B. Buskirk, DDS, MA, CDP Address: 3214 50th St Ct NW, Ste D-305, Gig Harbor, WA 98335 Phone: (253) 851-4600

Remann Hall Alcohol/Drug Development Program (RHADD)

Contact Person: Cathy J. Pearson Address: 5501 6th Ave, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253) 798-7900

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Tacoma Healthcare for the Homeless

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 1307 South 11th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 682-2180 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/pierce-medicaltacoma-11thclinic.html

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc. – Puyallup

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 13921 Meridian Ave E, Puyallup, WA 98373 Phone: (253) 770-4720 Email: puy.clerical@stopwa.com Website: https://www.stopwa.com/puyalluptreatment-center/

Tacoma Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Joshua Gallimore Address: 9500 Front St S, Ste 100, Lakewood, WA 98499

Phone: (253) 584-3996

Website: https://www.ctcprograms.com/location/ lakewood-comprehensive-treatment-center/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Prosperity Wellness Center – Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Suzanne Sukauskas Address: 12201 Pacific Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98444 Phone: (253) 536-6425 Website: https://prosperitywellnesscenter.com/ contact-us/

Bayview Recovery

Contact Person: Brett Toran Address: 2156 Pacific Ave, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 200-0505 Email: info@bayviewrecovery.com Website: http://www.bayviewrecovery.com/

Northwest Integrated Health - Tacoma

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 5929 Westgate Blvd, Ste A, Tacoma, WA 9840 Phone: (253) 503-0226 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Serenity Counseling Services

Contact Person: Joseph K. Myrick Address: 5005 Pacific Hwy E, Ste 20, Fife, WA 98424 Phone: (253) 922-6522 Website: https://serenity-counseling.com/

New Freedom Recovery Center, LLC

Contact Person: Jason Johnstone Address: 10215 214th Ave E, Bonney Lake, WA 98391 Phone: (253) 862-7374 Website: https://www. newfreedomrecoverycenterwa.com/

Prosperity Wellness Center - Main

Contact Person: Suzanne Sukauskus Address: 5001 112th St E, Tacoma, WA 98446 Phone: (253) 531-2103 Website: https://prosperitywellnesscenter.com/

Alternative Counseling - Spanaway

Contact Person: Betty Kassuhn Address: 17002 Pacific Ave S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 538-2323 Email: spanaway@alternativecounseling.org Website: https://alternativecounseling.org/

Northwest Integrated Health - Main

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 3800 3rd St SE, Puyallup, WA 98374 Phone: (253) 503-0226 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Kwawachee Counseling Center

Contact Person: Jennifer LaPointe Address: 2209 E 32nd St, Bldg 4, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 593-0247 Website: https://eptha.com/departments-andservices/mental-health/

Pacific Avenue Recovery

Contact Person: Melinda Broussard Address: 18407 Pacific Ave S, Ste 19, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 271-7615

Northwest Integrated Health - Tacoma OTP

Contact Person: Muhammad Azam Chaudhary Address: 3727 S Tacoma Way, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 666-5912 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Graham Office

Contact Person: Mario E Paredes Address: 21120 Meridian Ave E, Graham, WA 98338 Phone: (206)461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

F.H. Counseling and Associates PLLC

Contact Person: Libby Haines Address: 917 Pacific Ave, Ste 211/212/213/214 Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 777-4772 Email: Service@fhca-pllc.com Website: https://www.fhca-pllc.com/home.html

Confidential Associates

Contact Person: Debra Tone Address: 1219 Earnest S Brazill St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 597-8022 Email: refer@confidentialassoc.com Website: http://www.confidentialassoc.com/

Sound Integrated Health LLC

Contact Person: Jeremiah Dunlap Address: 3640 S Cedar St, Ste M, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 478-0827 Email: info@safeandsoundrecovery.com Website: https://www.theopioidtreatmentnetwork. com/

Foundation for Multicultural Solutions/El Camino

Contact Person: Patricia Neagle Address: 2136 Martin Luther King Jr Way, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 572-3214 Email: office@fms-elcamino.org Website: https://www.fms-elcamino.org/

Pierce County²⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Pearl Youth Residence

Contact Person: April Stallings Address: 1201 S Proctor St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 970-4302 Website: https://www.clipadministration.org/pearlyouth-residence/

Medtriq Treatment Services

Contact Person: Nicole Riddle Address: 2603 Bridgeport Way W, Ste D, University Place, WA 98466 Phone: (253) 666-6780 Email: info@medtriq.com Website: https://www.medtriq.com/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 21115 92nd Ave E, Graham, WA 98338 Phone: (509) 527-3025 Email: info.graham@teenchallengepnw.com Website: https://teenchallengepnw.com/locations/ graham-campus/

Asian Counseling Treatment Services (ACTS)

Contact Person: Tae Son Lee Address: 9102 Bridgeport Way SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 302-3826 Email: administration@actsrehab.org

Website: https://actsrehab.org/about-us/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Lakewood BH

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 7424 Bridgeport Way W, Ste 305/307, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (206) 764-6286 Website: https://www.seamar.org/services-pierce. html

Tacoma Fire Department

Contact Person: Laura Morris Address: 901 Fawcett Ave, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 591-5737 Email: sstallings@cityoftacoma.org Website: https://www.cityoftacoma.org/ government/city_departments/fire

For The Culture Counseling Services

Contact Person: Tara Chancellor Address: 4301 S Pine St, Ste 92, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 507-5334 Website: https://www.ftccounselingsvcs.org/

RI International – RI Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 800 S Meridian, Ste A&B, Puyallup, WA 98371 Phone: (253) 263-3144 Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/

outpatient-services-wa/

Pierce County²⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Community Counseling Institute

Contact Person: William James Address: 4427 6th Ave, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253)759-0852 Website: https://cciwa.org/

BIMA Therapeutic Services

Contact Person: Bridgett Johnson Address: 1106 Martin Luther King Jr Way, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (206) 393-2273 Email: bridgett@bimaservices.org

Royal Life Centers - Puget Sound

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 1723 Bonney Ave, Sumner, WA 98390 Phone: (253)987-7630 Email: info@transitionalcare.net Website: https://royallifecenters.com/

Crossroads Treatment Center, Inc.

Contact Person: Jeremiah Saucier Address: 8717 S Hosmer St, Tacoma, WA 98444 Phone: (253) 473-7474 Website: http://www.crossroadstreatment.org/ contact.html

Develop Minded Therapies

Contact Person: Dathan Lane Address: 4040 S Tyler St, Ste 9, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 750-2664 Email: info@developmindedtherapies.com Website: https://developmindedtherapies.com/

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 815 S Pearl St, Tacoma WA 98465 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Sea Mar Residential Alcohol/Drug Treatment – Tacoma

Contact Person: Marche Ward Address: 1415 Center St, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 280-9863 Website: https://www.treatmentcentersdirectory. com/washington/tacoma/sea-mar-tacoma-adultinpatient-treatment-center

Royal Life Centers - Puget Sound

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 1723 Bonney Ave, Sumner, WA 98390 Phone: (253)987-7630 Email: info@transitionalcare.net Website: https://royallifecenters.com/

Prosperity Wellness Center - Main

Contact Person: Suzanne Sukauskus Address: 5001 112th, Ste E, Tacoma, WA 98446 Phone: (253) 531-2103 Website: https://prosperitywellnesscenter.com/

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Tanya Strum Address: 1902 Milwaukee Way, Tacoma, WA 98421 Phone: (253) 274-0209 Website: www.pioneerhumanservices.org

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Prosperity Wellness Center - Main

Contact Person: Suzanne Sukauskus Address: 5001 112th St E, Tacoma, WA 98446 Phone: (253) 531-2103

Multicare Good Samaritan

Contact Person: Tim Bricker Address: 401 15th Ave SE, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697-1851

Email: chris.bredeson@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/location/ good-samaritan-hospital/?utm_source=bing&utm_ medium=Yext

RI International – CSU

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 2150 Freeman Rd E, Fife, WA 98424 Phone: (253) 942-5644 Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/ recovery-response-center-fife/

Pierce County²⁸

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management continued

Royal Life Centers - Puget Sound

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 1723 Bonney Ave, Sumner, WA 98390 Phone: (253) 987-7630 Email: info@transitionalcare.net Website: https://royallifecenters.com/

RI International – CSU

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 11405 Bob Findlay Rd E, Tacoma, WA 98445 Phone: (253) 531-2103 Email: rj.young@riinternational.com Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/ recovery-response-center-fife/

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Northwest Integrated Health, South Tacoma

Address: 3727 S Tacoma Way, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 200-0300 Website: https://nwih.com/

Treatment Services, Unit 1, Tacoma-Pierce County Health Department

Address: 3629 South D Street, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 798-6576 Website: http://www.tpchd.org/

Veterans Administration Hospital Phone: (253) 583-1661 Website: https://www.va.gov/health/

Tacoma Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Hanna Carroll Phone: (253) 334-9576 Email: hanna@nasen.org Website: https://www.tacomaneedleexchange.org/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Tacoma Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Stephanie Prohaska Address: South 14th and G St, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 355-6705 Email: stephanie@nasen.org Website: http://tacomaneedleexchange.org



Tacoma Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Stephanie Prohaska Address: East 32nd and Portland Ave, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 355-6705 Email: stephanie@nasen.org Website: http://tacomaneedleexchange.org



Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Pierce County Alliance - Main

Contact Person: Dr. Terree Schmidt-Whelan Address: 510 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 572-4750 Email: info@piercecountyalliance.com Website: https://piercecountyalliance.org/

Recovery Café Orting Valley

Contact Person: Anthony Kagochi Address: 110 Train St SE, Orting, WA 98360 Phone: (253) 268-9347 Email: anthony@recoverycafeorting.org Website: https://www.recoverycafeorting.org/

Problem Gambling

Telehealth Only

Contact Person: Julia Joyce Address: Bonney Lake Phone: (253) 906-9964 Email: juliasoundrecovery@gmail.com

Shepard & Associates

Contact Person: Diane Shepard Address: 3819 100th St SW, Ste 8C, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 984-9342

Muckleshoot Behavioral Health

(Only for Tribal members and their households)

Contact Person: Julia Joyce Address: 17813 SE 392nd, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 804-8752

Asian Counseling & Treatment Services (Korean speaking)

Contact Person: Tae Son Lee, DD Program Supervisor Address: 9100 Bridgeport Way SW, Lakewood, WA 98499

Phone: (253) 302-3826 Website: http://www.actsrehab.org/

Calming Evolutions

Contact Person: Kimberly Singh Address: 7406 27th St W, Ste 1, University Place, WA 98466

Phone: (253) 691-3945

Website: https://calming-evolutions-counselingand.business.site/?utm_source=gmb&utm_ medium=referral

Sound Mental Health

Contact Person: Cynthia Tumelson Address: 4238 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (206) 302-2300

Pierce County²⁸

Recovery Support Services

Pierce County Alliance

Contact Person: Jake Preston Address: 510 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 878-6057 Email: prestojm@p-c-a.org Website: https://piercecountyalliance.org/

Tacoma Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Stephanie Prohaska Address: 3716 Pacific Ave, Ste F, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 355-6705 Email: stephanie@nasen.org Website: http://tacomaneedleexchange.org/

Tacoma Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Stephanie Prohaska Address: South 14th and G Street, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 355-6705 Email: stephanie@nasen.org Website: http://tacomaneedleexchange.org/

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare - Main

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 9330 59th Ave SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 581-7020 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Recovery Café Orting Valley

Contact Person: Anthony Kagochi Address: 110 Train St SE, Orting, WA 98360 Phone: (253) 268-9347 Email: anthony@recoverycafeorting.org Website: https://www.recoverycafeorting.org/

Metropolitan Development Council – The Center

Contact Person: Joe Contris Address: 721 Fawcett Ave, Ste 201, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 593-2740 Email: info@mdc-hope.org Website: https://mdc-hope.org/contact/

Tacoma Needle Exchange

Contact Person: Stephanie Prohaska Address: East 32nd and Portland Ave (behind Min Grocery), Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 355-6705 Email: stephanie@nasen.org Website: http://tacomaneedleexchange.org/

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 72nd St 1415 E 72nd St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 620-5800 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Recovery Support Services

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare – Seeley Lake Lodge

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 9108 Lakewood Dr SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Comprehensive Life Resources – Park Place RTF

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 610 Yakima Ave, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 396-5881 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Comprehensive Life Resources – Spanaway

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 201 160th St S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Tacoma

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 2121 S 19th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 396-1634 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/pierce-bh-tacoma. html

Greater Lakes Mental Healthcare – Spanaway Clinic

Contact Person: Terri Card Address: 113 170th St S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 535-1935 Website: https://www.glmhc.org/

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Tacoma

Contact Person: Mario E. Paredes-Jovel Address: 5915 Orchard St W, Unit B, Tacoma, WA 98466 Phone: (253) 414-7461 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Puyallup

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 12812 101st Avenue Ct E, Ste 202, Puyallup, WA 98373 Phone: (253) 864-4770

Email: info@seamarchc.org

Website: https://seamar.org/pierce-bh-puyallup. html

Recovery Support Services

Catholic Community Services – Tacoma Main

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 5410 N 44th St, Tacoma, WA 98407 Phone: (253) 759-9544 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

Catholic Community Services – University Place

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 7610 40th St W, Ste 200/300, University Place, WA 98466 Phone: (253) 830-6242 Email: ccsfamilypreservationinfo@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health - Puyallup Main

Contact Person: Robert Hamilton Address: 325 E Pioneer Ave, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697-8507

Website: https://www.multicare.org/ location/multicare-behavioral-health/?utm_ source=bing&utm_medium=Yext

MultiCare Behavioral Health - PACT

Address: 325 E Pioneer Ave, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 697-8580 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/

Maxim Healthcare Services, Inc.

Contact Person: Alex Larson Address: 950 Broadway St, Ste 301, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253)292-4354 Email: stswiess@maxhealth.com

Catholic Community Services – Tacoma

Contact Person: Kristen Zinsky Address: 702 S 14th St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 502-2603 Email: info@ccsww.org Website: https://ccsww.org/

MultiCare Behavioral Health – Asian Counseling Services

Address: 4301 S Pine St, Ste 451, Tacoma, WA 98409 Email: customerservice@multicare.org Website: https://www.multicare.org/services-anddepartments/behavioral-health/behavioral-healthprograms/adult-programs/behavioral-health-

Alternative Counseling-Spanaway

programs-adults-asian/

Contact Person: Betty Kassuhn Address: 17002 Pacific Ave S, Spanaway, WA 98387 Phone: (253) 538-2323 Email: SPANAWAY@ALTERNATIVECOUNSELING.OR G

Website: https://alternativecounseling.org/

Recovery Support Services

Northwest Integrated Health - Tacoma

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 5929 Westgate Blvd, Ste A, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253) 503-0226 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Casteele, Williams and Associates Comprehensive Behavioral Health

Contact Person: John L. Casteele, Jr., Ph.D. Address: 711 S 25th St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 536-2881 Email: CWA@casteelewilliams.com Website: https://www.casteelewilliamscbh.com/

F.H. Counseling and Associates PLLC

Contact Person: Libby Haines Address: 917 Pacific Ave, Ste 211/212/213/214, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 777-4772 Email: Service@fhca-pllc.com Website: https://www.fhca-pllc.com/home.html

Adonai Counseling and Employment, Inc.

Contact Person: Stephanie Wright Address: 4104 S M St, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (253) 777-1434 Website: https://adonaiwashington.weebly.com/

Northwest Integrated Health - Main

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 3800 3rd St SE, Puyallup, WA 98374 Phone: (253) 503-0226 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Northwest Integrated Health - Lakewood

Contact Person: Muhammad Azon Chauhdhary Address: 9720 S Tacoma Way, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 503-3666 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Perch Behavioral Health

Contact Person: William Waldo Address: Confidential Location, Tacoma, WA²⁸ Phone: (253) 312-8909

Northwest Integrated Health - Tacoma OTP

Contact Person: Muhammad Azam Chaudhary Address: 3727 S Tacoma Way, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 666-5912 Email: info@nwih.org Website: https://nwih.com/

Pierce County²⁸

Recovery Support Services

Imagine Behavioral and Developmental Services, LLC

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 8811 S Tacoma Way, Ste 204/206, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253)682-0320

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Graham Office

Contact Person: Mario E Paredes Address: 21120 Meridian Ave E, Graham, WA 98338 Phone: (206)461-4880 Website: https://consejocounseling.org/

ANSWERS Counseling, Consultation, and Case Management Services, PLLC

Contact Person: Karla Cain

Address: 4423 Point Fosdick Dr NW, Gig Harbor, WA 98335

Phone: (253) 851-1801

Email: karlacain@answerscounseling.org Website: https://www.answerscounseling.org/ programs-for-families

Northwest ABA

Contact Person: Takanori Koyama Address: 3680 S Cedar St, Ste A, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 289-9500 Email: services@northwestaba.com Website: https://www.northwestaba.com/

Sound Integrated Health LLC

Contact Person: Jeremiah Dunlap Address: 3640 S Cedar St, Ste M, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 478-0827 Email: info@safeandsoundrecovery.com Website: https://www.theopioidtreatmentnetwork. com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Lakewood BH

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 7424 Bridgeport Way W, Ste 305/ 307, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (206) 764-6286 Website: https://www.seamar.org/services-pierce. html

Tacoma Fire Department

Contact Person: Laura Morris Address: 901 Fawcett Ave, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 591-5737 Email: sstallings@cityoftacoma.org Website: https://www.cityoftacoma.org/ government/city_departments/fire

Olive Crest South Sound

Contact Person: Paul LaRose Address: 3516 S 47th St, Ste 203, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 572-7888 Website: www.olivecrest.org

Recovery Support Services

Center for Autism and Related Disorders

Contact Person: Jonathan Absher Address: 6210 75th St W, Ste B100, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (818) 345-2345 Ext 1232 Email: info@centerforautism.com Website: https://centerforautism.com/

Develop Minded Therapies

Contact Person: Dathan Lane Address: 4040 S Tyler St, Ste 9, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 750-2664 Email: info@developmindedtherapies.com Website: https://developmindedtherapies.com/

Lucid Living

Contact Person: Gregory Jones, II Address: 4002 South M St, Ste B, Tacoma, WA 98418 Phone: (360) 539-8899

Lutheran Community Services Northwest

Contact Person: Jay Kang Address: 3848 S Junett St, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253)272-8433 Website: https://lcsnw.org/

RI International – RI Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Jodie Leer Address: 800 S Meridian, Ste A/B, Puyallup, WA 98371 Phone: (253) 263-3144 Website: https://riinternational.com/listing/ outpatient-services-wa/

Comprehensive Life Resources

Contact Person: Kim Zacher Address: 815 S Pearl St, Tacoma, WA 98465 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: https://www.comprehensiveliferesources. org/

Seneca Family of Agencies; Seneca Center

Contact Person: Katherine Walker Address: 724 Yakima Ave, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (206) 948-0096 Email: info@senecacenter.org Website: https://senecafoa.org/seneca-washington/

PCHS Key Peninsula Medical Dental Clinic

Contact Person: Jennifer Kreidler-Moss Address: 11901 137th Ave CT NW, Gig Harbor, WA 98329 Phone: (360)377-3776 Website: https://www.pchsweb.org/

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices

Home & Community Services - Tacoma Office

Address: 1949 S State St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 476-7200

Pierce North Community Services Office

Address: 1949 S State St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Puyallup Tribal Authority Pierce South CSO Outstation

Address: 2209 East 32nd St, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Tacoma Child Support Office

Address: 1949 S State St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 597-3700 Email: tacoma-dcs@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation - Puyallup Office

Address: 1402 E Main, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 256-0161 Email: DVRPuyallupReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Lakewood Community Services Office

Address: 5712 Main St SW, Ste 100, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Pierce South Community Services Office

Address: 1301 E 72nd St, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Tacoma DDA Field Office

Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Ste 300, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 404-5500 Email: DD5FSO@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation - Tacoma Office

Address: 1949 S State St, Tacoma, WA 98405 Phone: (253) 983-6500 Email: DVRCSR@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/dvr/about-dvr

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Share and Care House

Address: 702 23rd Ave SE, Puyallup, WA 98372 Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: https://shareandcarehouse.org/supportiveservices

Comprehensive Life Resources (Tacoma/ Puyallup)

Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: www.comprehensiveliferesources.org/

FCS-Greater Lakes Mental Health Care

Address: 9330 59th Ave SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 581-7020 Website: www.glmhc.org/

Greater Lakes Mental Health Care (Greater Lakes/Tacoma)

Address: 9330 59th Ave SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 Phone: (253) 581-7020 Website: www.glmhc.org/services/

Employment

FCS-Comprehensive Life Resources

Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: www.comprehensiveliferesources.org/

FCS-Morningside

Address: 809 Legion Way SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 943-0512 Email: info@mside.org Website: https://morningsideservices.com/

FCS-We Care Daily Clinics

Address: 3320 Auburn Way N, Auburn, WA 98002 Phone: (253) 999-5750 Website: https://www.wecaredailyclinics.com/

FCS-Service Alternative Inc

Address: 1305 Tacoma Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98402 Phone: (253) 396-5800 Website: www.comprehensiveliferesources.org/

Pierce County²⁸

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Cloverdale Park

Address: 1120 E 50th St, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 503-0301

Oxford House Supreme

Address: 9106 Moreland Ave SW, Lakewood, WA 98498 Phone: (253) 503-3136 Website: https://soberhousedirectory.com/property/ oxford-house-supreme-lakewood-washington/

Oxford House Freeman Park

Address: 1105 East 54th St, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 292-1268

Oxford House Alaska

Address: 1670 S 52nd St, Tacoma, WA 98408 Phone: (253) 471-7579

Oxford House Carpe Diem

Address: 2027 E George St, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 572-4819

Oxford House Rimbey

Address: 22308 SR Highway 410, Bonney Lake, WA 98391 Phone: (253) 862-0788 Website: https://soberhousedirectory.com/property/

oxford-house-rimbey-bonney-lake-washington/

Oxford House Tacoma Narrows

Address: 615 N Jackson Ave, Tacoma, WA 98406 Phone: (253) 212-3316

Oxford House Ainsworth Avenue

Address: 8824 S Alaska S, Tacoma, WA 98408 Phone: (253) 267-0426

Oxford House Nevaeh II

Address: 5610 S Ferdinand St, Tacoma, WA 98409 Phone: (253) 301-4171

Oxford House Courage

Address: 1106 E 68th St, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 507-8241

Recovery Homes

Puyallup Tribe Address: 3009 East Portland Ave, Tacoma, WA 98404 Phone: (253) 573-7800

San Juan County²⁹

Prevention Services

Friday Harbor High School Contact Person: Cynthia Stark-Wickman Email: cynthias@sanjuanco.com

Early Intervention Services

Lopez School District Orcas Island School District

Phone: (360) 679-1039 Email: Marsha.S@takingstepstogether.org or Alma.j@takingstepstogether.org

San Juan Island School District Shaw Island School District

Phone: (360) 679-1039

Email: Marsha.S@takingstepstogether.org or Alma.j@takingstepstogether.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Compass Health – San Juan Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 520 Spring St, Friday Harbor, WA 98250 Phone: (360) 378-2669

Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/

Compass Health – Lopez Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 46 Eads Ln, Ste D, Lopez Island, WA 98261 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/

²⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

San Juan County²⁹

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Compass Health – San Juan Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 520 Spring St, Friday Harbor, WA 98250 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/

Compass Health – Lopez Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 46 Eads Ln, Ste D, Lopez Island, WA 98261 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/

Compass Health – Orcas Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 1286 Mount Baker Rd, Ste B, Eastsound, WA 98245 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Telehealth Services

Contact Person: Mario E Paredes Address: 62 Henry Rd, Eastsound, WA 98245 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Compass Health – San Juan Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 520 Spring St, Friday Harbor, WA 98250 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – Orcas Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 1286 Mount Baker Rd, Ste B, Eastsound, WA 98245 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: www.compasshealth.org

²⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

San Juan County²⁹

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Compass Health – Lopez Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 46 Eads Ln, Ste D, Lopez Island, WA 98261 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service – Telehealth Services

Contact Person: Mario E Paredes Address: 62 Henry R, Eastsound, WA 98245 Phone: (206) 461-4880 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Compass Health

Contact Person: Teresa Tilton Address: 20 NW 1st St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Website: www.compasshealth.org

²⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

San Juan County²⁹

Recovery Support Services

Compass Health

Contact Person: Teresa Tilton Address: 20 NW 1st St, Coupeville, WA 98239 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – San Juan Island

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 520 Spring St, Friday Harbor, WA 98250 Phone: (360) 378-2669 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Consejo Counseling and Referral Service -Telehealth Services

Contact Person: Mario E Paredes Address: 62 Henry Rd, Eastsound, WA 98245 Phone: (206) 461-4880

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)³⁹

FCS-Aging and Long Term Care of Eastern Washington

Address: 1222 N Post, Spokane, WA 99201-2518 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: action@altcew.org Website: https://ruralresources.org/

³⁹ This location also serves the following counties: Adams, Asotin, Benton, Columbia, Douglas, Ferry, Franklin, Garfield, Grant, Lincoln, Okanogan, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens, Walla Walla, and Whitman Counties.

Washington State Health Care Authority | Behavioral Health Service Delivery Guide

²⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Skagit County³⁰

Prevention Services

Concrete Elementary School

Contact Person: Stephanie Morgareidge Email: stephanie.morgareidge@unitedgeneral.org

Sedro Wooley Sr High

Contact Person: Samantha Stormont Email: sstormont@swsd101.org

La Venture Middle School Contact Person: Bethany Sparkle Email: B.sparkle@skagitymca.org

Early Intervention Services

Skagit Preschool and Resource Center

Contact Person: Amanda Sloan, Executive Director Email: amanda@sparckids.org

Sedro-Woolley School District

Contact Person: Tony Smith, Associate Executive Director of Special Programs or Vanessa Hagerty, Lead Family Resources Coordinator or Amberly Gregg

Email: tosmith@swsd101.org or agregg@swsd101. org

Burlington-Edison School District Concrete School District

Contact Person: Venessa Hagerty Email: vanessa@sparckids.org

Anacortes School District

Contact Person: David Cram or Nicole Mortimer Email: dcram@asd103.org or nmortimer@asd103. org

Mill A School District Mount Pleasant School District

Contact Person: Kim Puckett or Maria Gonzalez-Perez Email: kim.puckett@esd112.org or Maria.gonzalezperez@esd112.org

Skamania School District Stevenson-Carson School District

Contact Person: Kim Puckett or Maria Gonzalez-Perez Email: kim.puckett@esd112.org or Maria.gonzalezperez@esd112.org

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Early Intervention Services



Conway School District La Conner School District Mount Vernon School District

Contact Person: Venessa Hagerty Email: vanessa@sparckids.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Sunrise Services, Inc. – Mount Vernon College Way

Contact Person: Rowell Dela Cruz Address: 2500 E College Way, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 336-3762 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health - Mt. Vernon Adult Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 1100 S 2nd St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/ Sunrise Services, Inc. – Sedro Wooley Address: 10212 Collins Rd, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: www.compasshealth.org

Sunrise Services Inc

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1101 S 2nd St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 755-3800 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: www.compasshealth.org

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Skagit County³⁰

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Telecare – North Sound Evaluation and Treatment

Contact Person: Gregg von Fempe Address: 1803 N Sound Dr, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 854-7400

Skagit Regional Health

Contact Person: Ginger Johnson Address: 1415 E Kincaid St, Mount Vernon, WA 98274 Phone: (360) 428-2422

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Pioneer Center North

Contact Person: Rowell Dela Cruz Address: 1960 Thompson Dr, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 856-3186

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Sedro Wooley

Address: 10212 Collins Rd, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284

Swinomish Wellness Center

Contact Person: Beverly Keyes Address: 17337 Reservation Rd, La Conner, WA 98257 Phone: (360)466-1024 Website: https://swinomish-nsn.gov/resources/ health-wellness/wellness-program.aspx

Sunrise Services, Inc. – Mount Vernon College Way

Contact Person: Rowell Dela Cruz Address: 2500 E College Way, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 336-3762

Northwest Educational Service District 189

Contact Person: Jodie DesBiens Address: 1601 R Ave, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 299-4010

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Mount Vernon

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 1010 E College Way, Ste 100, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 542-8920 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/skagit-bh-

Website: https://www.seamar.org/skagit-bhmountvernon.html

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Skagit County³⁰

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Sea Mar Behavioral Health – Mount Vernon Hwy 99

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 2203 Old Highway 99 S Rd, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 542-8810 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/skagit-bhmountvernon.html

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Anacortes

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 1004 M Ave, Ste 107, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 293-8007 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://www.seamar.org/

Compass Health - Mt. Vernon Adult Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 1100 S 2nd St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Upper Skagit Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Doreen Maloney Address: 640 State Route 20, Ste A1, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 854-7070 Email: stacyp@upperskagit.com

Follman Agency

Contact Person: Kathy A. Follman Address: 910 S Anacortes St, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 755-1125 Email: frontdesk@follmanagency.com

Catholic Community Services – Burlington

Contact Person: Donna Wells Address: 614 Peterson Rd, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 757-0131 Email: info@sunriseemail.com

Compass Health - Mt. Vernon PACT

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 209 Milwaukee St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Legacy Lodge

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 1905 Continental Pl, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 755-6400 Email: lgrant@evergreenrc.org Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 2105 Continental Pl, Ste A, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@sunriseemail.com

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 120 E Fir St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: www.compasshealth.org

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Sunrise Services Inc

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1101 S 2nd St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360)755-3800 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Didgwalic Wellness Center

Contact Person: Andrew Shogren Address: 8212 S March Point Rd, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 588-2800 Email: didgwalic@swinomish.nsn.us

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

United Northwest Recovery Center

Contact Person: Jackie Washbish Address: 605 Sunset Park Dr, Ste B, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 856-6300 Email: unitednwrecoverycenter@gmail.com Website: www.unitednorthwestrecoverycenter.com

Swinomish Wellness Center

Contact Person: Beverly Keyes Address: 17337 Reservation Rd, La Conner, WA 98257 Phone: (360) 466-1024 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: www.swinomish-nsn.gov

Sunrise Services, Inc. – Mount Vernon College Way

Contact Person: Rowell Dela Cruz Address: 2500 E College Way, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 336-3762 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Northwest Educational Service District 189

Contact Person: Jodie DesBiens Address: 1601 R Ave Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 299-4010

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Upper Skagit Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Doreen Maloney Address: 640 State Route 20, Ste A1, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 854-7070 Email: stacyp@upperskagit.com

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 2105 Continental Pl, Ste A, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@sunriseemail.com

Didgwalic Wellness Center

Contact Person: Andrew Shogren Address: 8212 S March Point Rd, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 588-2800 Email: didgwalic@swinomish.nsn.us

Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Tempest Dawson Address: 5318 Chief Brown Ln, Darrington, WA 98241 Phone: (360) 436-2210 Website: www.sauk-suiattle.com

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Mount Vernon

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 1010 E College Way, Ste 100, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 542-8920 Email: info@sunriseemail.com

Follman Agency

Contact Person: Kathy A. Follman Address: 910 S Anacortes St, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 755-1125 Email: frontdesk@follmanagency.com

Catholic Community Services – Burlington

Contact Person: Donna Wells Address: 614 Peterson Rd, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 757-0131 Email: info@sunriseemail.com

Sunrise Services Inc

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1101 S 2nd St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 755-3800 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Pioneer Center North

Contact Person: Rowell Dela Cruz Address: 1960 Thompson Dr, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 856-3186

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Legacy Lodge

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 1905 Continental Pl, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 755-6400 Email: lgrant@evergreenrc.org Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Pioneer Center North

Contact Person: Rowell Dela Cruz Address: 1960 Thompson Dr, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 856-3186

Skagit Community Detox

Contact Person: Rowell Dela Cruz Address: 201 Lila Ln, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 757-7738

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Skagit County Public Health

Contact Person: Randall Simmons Address: 2021 Market St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 826-2661 Email: kroden@co.skagit.wa.us Website: https://www.skagitcounty.net/ Departments/Health

Skagit County Public Health

Contact Person: Randall Simmons Address: 2000 Hospital Dr, Sedro Wooley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 826-2661 Email: kroden@co.skagit.wa.us Website: https://www.skagitcounty.net/ Departments/Health

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.



Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program continued

Skagit County Public Health

Contact Person: Randall Simmons Address: 1401 Cleveland St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 826-2661 Email: kroden@co.skagit.wa.us Website: https://www.skagitcounty.net/ Departments/Health

Skagit County Public Health

Contact Person: Randall Simmons Address: 715 Pacific Ave, Sedro Wooley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 826-2661 Email: kroden@co.skagit.wa.us Website: https://www.skagitcounty.net/ Departments/Health

Skagit County Public Health

Contact Person: Randall Simmons Address: 45821 Railroad Ave, Concrete, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 826-2661 Email: kroden@co.skagit.wa.us Website: https://www.skagitcounty.net/ Departments/Health

Recovery Navigator Program

Community Action

Contact Person: Candace Weingart Address: 330 Pacific Pl, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Website: https://www.communityactionskagit.org/ housing-resource-center/

Skagit County Public Health

Contact Person: Randall Simmons Address: 701 E Fairhaven Ave, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 826-2661 Email: kroden@co.skagit.wa.us Website: https://www.skagitcounty.net/ Departments/Health

Skagit County Public Health

Contact Person: Randall Simmons Address: 3001 R Ave, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 826-2661 Email: kroden@co.skagit.wa.us Website: https://www.skagitcounty.net/ Departments/Health

Skagit County³⁰

Problem Gambling

Didgwalic Wellness Center

Contact Person: Ginger Johnson Address: 8212 S March Point Rd, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 588-2800 Website: https://www.didgwalic.com/

Follman Agency

Contact Person: James Follman Address: 910 S Anacortes St, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 755-1125 Website: https://follmanagency.com/

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Swinomish Wellness Program (Spanish Speaking)

Contact Person: Antonio Sosa Address: 17337 Reservation Rd, La Conner, WA 98257 Phone: (360) 466-1024

Recovery Support Services

Northwest Educational Service District 189

Contact Person: Jodie DesBiens Address: 1601 R Ave, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 299-4010

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Anacortes

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 1004 M Ave, Ste 107, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 293-8007 Email: info@seamarchc.org

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Mount Vernon

Contact Person: Claudia DAllegri Address: 1010 E College Way, Ste 100, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 542-8920 Email: info@seamarchc.org

Follman Agency

Contact Person: Kathy A. Follman Address: 910 S Anacortes St, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 755-1125 Email: frontdesk@follmanagency.com Website: https://follmanagency.com/

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Skagit County³⁰

Recovery Support Services

Compass Health - Mt. Vernon Adult Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 1100 S 2nd St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Catholic Community Services – Burlington Contact Person: Donna Wells

Address: 614 Peterson Rd, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 757-0131

Sunrise Services Inc

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1101 S 2nd St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360)755-3800 Email: info@sunriseemail.com

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 120 E Fir St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 2105 Continental Pl, Ste A, Mount Vernon WA 98273 Phone: (360)397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org

Didgwalic Wellness Center

Contact Person: Andrew Shogren Address: 8212 S March Point Rd, Anacortes, WA 98221 Phone: (360) 588-2800 Email: didgwalic@swinomish.nsn.us Website: https://www.didgwalic.com/

Community Services Offices

Home & Community Services – Mt Vernon Office

Address: 900 E College Way, Ste 210, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 429-2961

Mount Vernon Child Support Outstation Office

Contact Person: Andrew Shogren Address: 900 E College Way, Site 100, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (425) 438-4800 Email: DVREverettReferral@dshs.wa.gov

³⁰The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Washington State Health Care Authority

Skagit County³⁰

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices continued

Mount Vernon Community Services Office Address: 900 E College Way, Ste 100, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVREverettReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation - Mount Vernon Office

Address: 900 E College Way, Ste 120, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 429-3097 Email: DVRKennewickReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Mount Vernon DDA Field Office

Address: 900 E College Way, Ste 110, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 429-3103 Email: DVRKelsoReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Sound Integrated Health Phone: (253) 863-5173 Email: info@safeandsoundrecovery.com Website: www.theopioidtreatmentnetwork.com/

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Peninsula BH (Port Angeles/Squim)

Address: 118 E 8th St, Port Angeles, WA 98362 Phone: (360) 457-0431 Website: peninsulabehavioral.org/

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Skagit County³⁰

Recovery Support Services

Employment

FCS-VADIS Phone: (253) 863-5173 Website: https://www.vadis.org/

FCS-Washington Vocational Services

Address: 503 E Fairhaven Ave, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 419-0910 Website: https://www.wvs.org/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Skagit Valley

Address: 201 Sharon Ave, Burlington, WA 98233 Phone: (360) 982 2420

Oxford House Sandalwood Court

Address: 2017 Sandalwood Ct, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 982-2544

Oxford House Bill Wyze

Address: 819 North 18th St, Mount Vernon, WA 98273 Phone: (360) 755-3472

Oxford House Sedro Woolley

Address: 417 Warner St, Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 Phone: (360) 755-3271

³⁰ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), and Recovery Homes.

Skamania County³¹

Prevention Services

Stevenson High School

Contact Person: Karen Douglass Email: karen.douglass@esd112.org

Early Intervention Services

Educational Service District 112

Contact Person: Carol Hall, Director Early Intervention Email: carol.hall@esd112.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Skamania County Community Health

Contact Person: Kirby Richards, LICSW Address: 710 SW Rock Creek Dr, Stevenson, WA 98648 Phone: (509) 427-3850

³¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes, and Employment.

Skamania County³¹

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Skamania County Community Health

Contact Person: Kirby Richards, LICSW Address: 710 SW Rock Creek Dr, Stevenson, WA 98648 Phone: (509) 427-3850

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Skamania County Community Health

Contact Person: Kirby Richards, LICSW Address: 710 SW Rock Creek Dr, Stevenson, WA 98648 Phone: (509) 427-3850

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Skamania County Community Health

Contact Person: Kirby Richards, LICSW Address: 710 SW Rock Creek Dr, Stevenson, WA 98648 Phone: (509) 427 3850

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Recovery Café Clark County

Contact Person: Ethan Gonzales Address: 3312 E 4th Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 583-3301 Email: support@recoverycafecc.org

³¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes, and Employment.

Washington State Health Care Authority

Skamania County³¹

Recovery Support Services

Recovery Café Clark County

Contact Person: Ethan Gonzales Address: 3312 E 4th Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 583-3301 Email: support@recoverycafecc.org

Skamania County Community Health

Contact Person: Kirby Richards, LICSW Address: 710 SW Rock Creek Dr, Stevenson, WA 98648 Phone: (509) 427-3850

Community Services Offices

Home & Community Services – Stevenson Office

Address: 266 SW 2nd St, Stevenson, WA 98648 Phone: (509) 427-0713 Email: DVRKentReferral@dshs.wa.gov **Stevenson Branch Community Services Office** Address: 266 SW 2nd St, Stevenson, WA 98648 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRKelsoReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Community Services of Northwest Address: 1040 S Henderson St, Seattle, WA 98108

Website: www.csnw.org/

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

SW RSA – Community Services Northwest (Vancouver)

Address: 1601 E Fourth Plain Blvd, Bldg 17, Ste B222, Vancouver, WA 98661

Phone: (360) 558-5795

Website: www.csnw.org/

³¹The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes, and Employment.

Washington State Health Care Authority

Snohomish County³²

Prevention Services

Darrington Elementary School Contact Person: Marree Perrault Email: marreencfs@gmail.com

Lakewood High School Contact Person: Claudine Email: claudine@lincnw.org

Marysville Getchell High School Contact Person: Katherine Kilroy Email: katherine_Kilroy@msd25.org **Granite Falls Middle School** Contact Person: Misty Middleton Email: coordinator@granitefallscc.org

Hidden River MS Contact Person: Joe Neigel Email: neigelj@monroe.wednet.edu

Early Intervention Services

Snohomish County Human Services Developmental Disabilities

Contact Person: Trisa Harris, Early Intervention Program Manager Email: Trisa.Harris@snoco.org

ChildStrive

Contact Person: Mary Cline-Stively, Chief Executive Officer Email: mary.cline-stively@childstrive.org

Kindering - Bothell

Contact Person: Kim Gerdes, Program Director Email: kim.gerdes@kindering.org

Snohomish County Human Services Developmental Disabilities

Contact Person: Karen Matson, Developmental Disorder/Early Learning Division Manager Email: Karen.Matson@snoco.org

Hearing, Speech, and Deaf Center

Contact Person: Anna Dodd, Program Director Email: adodd@hsdc.org

Listen and Talk

Contact Person: Maura Berndsen, Executive Director Email: m.mcbride@northwestschool.com

Early Intervention Services

Northwest School for Deaf and Hard of Hearing Children Family Conversations

Contact Person: Merri McBride, Program Coordinator Email: m.mcbride@northwestschool.com

Sherwood Community Services

Contact Person: Lance Morehouse, Executive Director Email: lmorehouse@sherwoodcs.org

Arlington School District Darrington School District

Contact Person: Heidi Cate Email: ESIT@snoco.org

Edmonds School District Everett School District

Contact Person: Heidi Cate Email: ESIT@snoco.org

Lake Stevens School District Lakewood School District

Contact Person: Heidi Cate Email: ESIT@snoco.org

Mukilteo School District Snohomish School District

Contact Person: Heidi Cate Email: ESIT@snoco.org

Providence Everett Medical Center Providence Children's Center

Contact Person: Shanna Van Horn, Manager Email: Shanna.VanHorn@providence.org

Wonderland Child and Family Services

Contact Person: Mary Kirchoff, Executive Director Email: mkirchoff@wonderlandkids.org

Snohomish School District Stanwood-Camano School District Sultan School District

Contact Person: Marsha Smith Email: Marsha.S@takinstepstogether.org

Granite Falls School District Index School District

Contact Person: Heidi Cate Email: ESIT@snoco.org

Marysville School District Monroe School District

Contact Person: Heidi Cate Email: ESIT@snoco.org

Stanwood-Camano School District Sultan School District

Contact Person: Heidi Cate Email: ESIT@snoco.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Snohomish County Human Services

Contact Person: Cammy Hart-Anderson Address: 3000 Rockefeller Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 388-7402 Website: https://snohomishcountywa.gov/191/ Human-Services

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Everett

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1718 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 595-5200 Email: BehavioralHealthSC@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Mountlake Terrace

Address: 6505 218th St SW, Ste 6 and 7, Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Compass Health – Everett Children's Intensive Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4526 Federal Ave, Bldg 1, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Volunteers of America Care Crisis Response Services

Contact Person: Patricia Morris Address: 2802 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 609-2210

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Stanwood

Address: 9527 271st St NW, Stanwood, WA 98292 Phone: (360) 926-8490 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Compass Health – Bailey Center

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3322 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Helping Hands Project Organization

Contact Person: Vivian Obah Address: 1314 26th St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 760-8306 Website: www.helpinghands-project.org

Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Tempest Dawson Address: 5318 Chief Brown Ln, Darrington, WA 98241 Phone: (360) 436-2210 Website: https://www.sauk-suiattle.com/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Compass Health - Mukilteo E and T

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 10710 Mukilteo Speedway, Mukilteo, WA 98275 Phone: (425) 349-6200 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Fairfax Behavioral Health - Everett E and T

Contact Person: Chris West Address: 916 Pacific Ave Fl 7, Everett, WA 98201 Website: https://www.fairfaxhospital.com/

Swedish Edmonds E and T

Contact Person: Sarah Zabel Address: 21601 76th Ave W, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 640-4090 Website: https://www.swedish.org/locations/ edmonds-campus

Providence Regional Medical Center Everett

Contact Person: Janine Holbrook Address: 1321 Colby Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 261-2000 Website: www.providence.org/everett

Compass Health - Snohomish Triage

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3322 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Fairfax Behavioral Health - Monroe E and T

Contact Person: Richard Geiger Address: 14701 179th Ave SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (425) 821-2000 Website: https://www.fairfaxhospital.com/

Smokey Point Behavioral Hospital

Contact Person: Fredericka Ford Address: 3955 156th St NE, Marysville, WA 98271 Phone: (844) 202-5555 Website: https://www. smokeypointbehavioralhospital.com/

³² The following services are not currently available in this county: Recovery Navigator Program, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Evergreen Health Recovery Center, Monroe

Contact Person: Eric James Britt Address: 17880 147th St SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone (360) 794-1405 Email: recoverycenter@evergreenhealth.com Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Providence Recovery Program

Contact Person: Laura Knapp Address: 916 Pacific Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone (425) 258-7390 Website: https://www.providence.org/locations/ wa/providence-regional-medical-center-everett/ substance-use-treatment-and-recoveryservices?ls=location&y_source=1_

Evergreen Recovery Centers - Building B

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2601 Summit Ave, Bldg B, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-2407 Email: askus@evergreenmanor.org Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Marie Preftes-Arenz Address: 902 Pine St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (206) 768-1990 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Northpoint Washington

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 7416 212th St SW, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone (425) 258-7390 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com Website: https://www.northpointwashington.com/

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Building C

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2601 Summit Ave, Bldg C, WA 9801 Phone (425) 258-2407 Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Holman Recovery Center

Contact Person: Edmund Smith Address: 16415 Smokey Point Blvd, Arlington, WA 98273 Phone (425) 258-2407 Website: https://holmanrecoverycenter.org/

³²The following services are not currently available in this county: Recovery Navigator Program, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Volunteers of America Care Crisis Response Services

Contact Person: Patricia Morris Address: 2802 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 609-2210

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Everett

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1718 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 595-5200 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Mountlake Terrace

Address: 6505 218th St SW, Ste 6/7, Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Everett

Contact Person: Maureen Florea Address: 9930 Evergreen Way, Ste 103, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 267-9573 Email: elp@lakesidemilam.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/everettoutpatient-drug-alcohol-rehab/

Center for Human Services – Silver Lakes

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 10315 19th Ave SE, Ste 112, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/get-helpnow/#locations

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Stanwood

Address: 9527 271st St NW, Stanwood, WA 98292 Phone: (360) 926-8490 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Everett Broadway

Address: 1520 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 493-5870 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Edmonds

Contact Person: Thomas Blanford Address: 7935 Lake Ballinger Way, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 670-3664 Email: help@lakesidemilam.com

Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/outpatient-addiction-treatment-edmonds-washington/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Everett

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 5007 Claremont Way, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 609 5505

Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/snohomish-bheverett.html

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Lynnwood

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 4111 Alderwood Mall Blvd, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 977-2560 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/snohomish-bhlynnwood.html

Center for Counseling and Health Resources

Contact Person: Brian J. Murphy Address: 547 Dayton St, Edmonds, WA 98020 Phone: (425) 771-5166

Compass Health – Lynnwood Adult Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4807 196th St SW, Ste 220, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: www.compasshealth.org

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Monroe

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 14090 Fryelands Blvd SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (360) 805-3122 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/snohomish-bhmonroe.html

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Everett Child and Family

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 1920 100th St SE, Ste A2, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (425) 312-0277 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/snohomish-bheverett.html

Island Crossing Counseling Services

Contact Person: Kelly Campbell Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 652-9640 Website: https://www.stillaguamish.com/ departmentsandservices/island-crossingcounseling-services/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Building B

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2601 Summit Ave, Bldg B, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-2407 Email: askus@evergreenmanor.org Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Lynnwood Outpatient

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 4230 198th St SW, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 248-4900 Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Compass Health – Federal Campus-Building 4 West

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4526 Federal Ave, Bldg 4, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 349-6200 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – Marysville Adult Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4308 76th St NE, Marysville, WA 98270 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Catholic Community Services – Everett Colby Avenue

Contact Person: Will Rice Address: 2722 Colby Ave, Ste 610, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (360) 676-2164

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Everett Outpatient

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2732 Grand Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 259-5842 Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Everett

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 9930 Evergreen Way, Ste Z150, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 347-5121

Compass Health – Lynnwood Child and Family Clinic

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4807 196th St SW Ste, 100, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Compass Health - Bailey Center

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3322 Broadway St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – Greenhouse

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 2735 10th St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – Everett Children's Intensive Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4526 Federal Ave, Bldg 1, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Balanced Living Therapy, LLC

Contact Person: Maggie Ishaq Address: 7500 212th S SW, Ste 205, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 977-4988 Website: https://balancedlivingtherapy.com/

Compass Health - Smokey Point Child and Family Clinic

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3320 173rd Pl NE, Fl 1, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – Dawson Place

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 1509 California St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – Aurora House

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 20903 70th Ave, West Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Compass Health – Everett Child and Family Clinic

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4526 Federal Ave, Bldg 9, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Email: heather.fennell@compassh.org Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Northpoint Washington

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 7416 212th St SW, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 977-4988 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com

Website: https://www.northpointrecovery.com/ facilities/northpoint-washington-rehab/

Asian Counseling Treatment Services

Contact Person: Tae Son Lee Address: 4629 168th St SW, Ste E, Lynnwood, WA 98037 Phone: (253) 302-3826 Website: http://www.actsrehab.org/

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3301 Lombard Ave, Ste 2, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (253) 302-3826 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org

Sound Pathways

Contact Person: Deborah Graham Address: 1721 Hewitt Ave, Ste 200, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 259-7142 Email: info@soundpathways.org Website: https://soundpathways.org/

Smokey Point Behavioral Hospital

Contact Person: Fredericka Ford Address: 3955 156th St NE, Marysville, WA 98271 Phone: (844) 202-5555 Email: kmercier@smokeypointbehavioralhospital. com Website: https://www. smokeypointbehavioralhospital.com/

SquareOne Services, SPC

Contact Person: Jessica Whitehead Address: 21300 68th Ave W, Ste 105, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 412-3155 Website: http://www.squareonerecovery.org/

Northwest ABA

Contact Person: Takanori Koyama Address: 19031 33rd Ave W, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (206) 313-8840 Website: https://www.northwestaba.com/

Beautiful Autism LLC

Contact Person: Jennifer Edwards Address: 17825 59th Ave NE, Ste B, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 363-4234 Website: http://www.beautifulautism.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Bridgeways

Contact Person: Andrea Duffield Address: 5801 23rd Dr W, Ste 104, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 513-8213 Website: https://bridgeways.org/sub_service/ community

Center For Human Services

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 3924 204th St SW, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (206) 262-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

New Life Addiction and Recovery Services, PLCC

Contact Person: Melanie McCollum Address: 3627 152nd St, NE Marysville, WA 98271 Phone: (206) 407-3333

Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Tempest Dawson Address: 5318 Chief Brown Ln, Darrington, WA 98241 Phone: (360)436-2210 Website: https://www.sauk-suiattle.com/

Helping Hands Project Organization

Contact Person: Vivian Obah Address: 1314 26th St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 760-8306 Website: http://www.helpinghands-project.org/

Everett Clubhouse

Contact Person: Soozee McNamara Address: 1901 Wetmore Ave, Ste C, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 389-9510 Website: www.everettclubhouse.org

A Different Path Counseling LLC

Contact Person: Crystal Woodland Hamilton Address: 101 E Main St, Ste 208, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (360) 485-0820 Website: http://www.adiffrentpathcounseling.com/

Quil Ceda Creek Counseling

Contact Person: John Okemah Address: 6330 31st Ave NE, Ste 101, Tulalip, WA 98271 Phone: (360) 716-2200 Website: https://www. quilcedacreekcounselingcompany.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Basic Steps Mental Health

Contact Person: Judith Holtz Address: 13322 Highway 99, Ste 102, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 588-8438

Choices Assessment and Recovery, Inc.

Contact Person: Angela Olson Address: 11627 Airport Rd, Ste A, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 512-8564

Stillaguamish Tribe of Indians

Contact Person: Jill K Malone Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360)435-3985

Ryther – Mukilteo

Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 315 Lincoln Ave, Ste C1, Mukilteo, WA 98275 Phone: (206)525-5050

Swedish Edmonds E and T

Contact Person: Sarah Zabel Address: 21601 76th Ave W, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 640-4090 Website: https://www.swedish.org/locations/ edmonds-campus

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Volunteers of America Care Crisis Response Services

Contact Person: Patricia Morris Address: 2802 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 609-2210

Center for Human Services – Silver Lake

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 10315 19th Ave SE, Ste 112, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: admin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Everett

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1718 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 595-5200 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Everett

Contact Person: Maureen Florea Address: 9930 Evergreen Way, Ste 103, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 267-9573 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/everettoutpatient-drug-alcohol-rehab/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Everett

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 5007 Claremont Way, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 609-5505 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/index.html

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Everett Broadway

Address: 1520 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 493-5870 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Lakeside-Milam Recovery Centers, Inc. – Edmond

Contact Person: Thomas Blanford Address: 7935 Lake Ballinger Way, Edmonds, WA 98026

Phone: (425) 670-3664

Email: info@sunriseemail.com

Website: https://lakesidemilam.com/outpatient-addiction-treatment-edmonds-washington/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Monroe

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 14090 Fryelands Blvd SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (360) 805-3122 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/index.html

Center for Counseling and Health Resources

Contact Person: Brian J. Murphy Address: 547 Dayton St, Edmonds, WA 98020 Phone: (425) 771-5166

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Lynnwood

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 4111 Alderwood Mall Blvd, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 977-2560 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/index.html

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Building B

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2601 Summit Ave, Bldg B, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-2407 Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Therapeutic Health Services – Everett

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 9930 Evergreen Way, Ste Z150, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 347-5121

Balanced Living Therapy, LLC

Contact Person: Maggie Ishaq Address: 7500 212th S SW, Ste 205, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 977-4988 Website: https://balancedlivingtherapy.com/

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Everett Outpatient

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2732 Grand Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 259-5842 Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Bridgeways

Contact Person: Andrea Duffield Address: 5801 23rd Dr W, Ste 104, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 513-8213 Website: https://bridgeways.org/

Smokey Point Behavioral Hospital

Contact Person: Fredericka Ford Address: 3955 156th St NE, Marysville, WA 98271 Phone: (844) 202-5555 Email: kmercier@smokeypointbehavioralhospital. com Website: https://www. smokeypointbehavioralhospital.com/

SquareOne Services, SPC

Contact Person: Jessica Whitehead Address: 21300 68th Ave W, Ste 105, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 412-3155 Website: www.squareonerecovery.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Center For Human Services

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 3924 204th St SW, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (206) 262-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Asian Counseling Treatment Services

Contact Person: Tae Son Lee Address: 4629 168th St SW, Ste E, Lynnwood, WA 98037 Phone: (253) 302-3826 Website: www.actsrehab.org

Choices Assessment and Recovery, Inc.

Contact Person: Angela Olson Address: 11627 Airport Rd, Ste A, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 512-8564 Website: https://choicerecoverycenter.com/

Port Gardner Bay Recovery, Inc.

Contact Person: Kimberli McCabe Address: 2722 Colby Ave, Ste 515, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 252-4656 Website: https://pgbrinc.com/

Basic Steps Mental Health

Contact Person: Judith Holtz Address: 13322 Highway 99, Ste 102, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 588-8438 Website: https://basicsteps.life/

Stillaguamish Tribe of Indians

Contact Person: Jill K Malone Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 435-3985 Website: https://choicerecoverycenter.com/

Everett Treatment Services

Contact Person: Margaret Spencer Address: 7207 Evergreen Way, Ste M, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 347-9070 Email: everett.treatment_ets@hotmail.com

Ryther - Mukilteo

Contact Person: Karen Brady Address: 315 Lincoln Ave, Ste C1, Mukilteo, WA 98275 Phone: (206) 525-5050

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Providence Recovery Program

Contact Person: Laura Knapp Address: 916 Pacific Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-7390 Website: https://www.providencerecoveryplace.org/

Swedish Edmonds E and T

Contact Person: Sarah Zabel Address: 21601 76th Ave W, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone: (425) 640-4090 Website: https://www.swedish.org/locations/ edmonds-campus

The Juanita Center LLC

Contact Person: G. Raymond McCullough Address: 627 5th St, Ste 100A, Mukilteo, WA 98275 Phone: (425) 328-9528 Website: http://www.thejuanitacenter.com/

Catholic Community Services – Everett Wetmore Avenue

Contact Person: Donna Wells Address: 2610 Wetmore Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-5270 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Assessment and Treatment Associates – Mountlake Terrace

Contact Person: Steve Uhrich Address: 21907 64th Ave W, Ste 310, Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043 Phone: (877) 479-5993

Website: https://www.assesstreat.com/locations/ mountlake-terrace/

Canyon Park Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Eric Jacobs Address: 22026 20th Ave SE, Bldg L, Ste 101, Bothell, WA 98021 Phone: (425) 672-7293

Catholic Community Services – Marysville

Contact Person: Donna Wells Address: 1227 2nd St, Marysville, WA 98270 Phone: (360) 651-2366 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Evergreen Health Recovery Center, Monroe

Contact Person: Eric James Britt Address: 17880 147th St SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (360) 794-1405 Website: https://www.recoverycentermonroe.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Island Crossing Counseling Services

Contact Person: Kelly Campbell Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 652-9640

Website: https://www.stillaguamish.com/ departmentsandservices/island-crossingcounseling-services/

New Life Addiction and Recovery Services, PLCC

Contact Person: Melanie McCollum Address: 3627 152nd St NE, Marysville, WA 98271 Phone: (206) 407-3333

Helping Hands Project Organization

Contact Person: Vivian Obah Address: 1314 26th St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 760-8306 Website: www.helpinghands-project.org

Alpine Recovery Services

Contact Person: Lynn Dee Bauer Address: 16404 Smokey Point Blvd, Ste 109, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360)658-1388 Website: https://www.alpinerecovery.com/

Quil Ceda Creek Counseling

Contact Person: John Okemah Address: 6330 31st Ave NE, Ste 101, Tulalip, WA 98271 Phone: (360) 716-2200 Website: https://www. quilcedacreekcounselingcompany

Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Tempest Dawson Address: 5318 Chief Brown Ln, Darrington, WA 98241 Phone: (360) 436-2210 Website: https://www.sauk-suiattle.com/

³²The following services are not currently available in this county: Recovery Navigator Program, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Evergreen Health Recovery Center, Monroe

Contact Person: Eric James Britt Address: 17880 147th St SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone (360) 794-1405 Website: https://www.recoverycentermonroe.com/

Providence Recovery Program

Contact Person: Laura Knapp Address: 916 Pacific Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-7390 Website: https://www.providencerecoveryplace.org/

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Building B

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2601 Summit Ave, Bldg B, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-2407 Email: askus@evergreenmanor.org Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Marie Preftes-Arenz Address: 902 Pine St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (206) 768-1990 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Northpoint Washington

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 7416 212th St SW, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone (425) 258-7390 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Building C

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2601 Summit Ave, Bldg C, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-2407 Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Holman Recovery Center

Contact Person: Edmund Smith Address: 16415 Smokey Point Blvd, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone (425) 258-2407 Website: https://holmanrecoverycenter.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Evergreen Health Recovery Center, Monroe

Contact Person: Eric James Britt Address: 17880 147th St SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone (360) 794-1405 Website: https://www.recoverycentermonroe.com/

Smokey Point Behavioral Hospital

Contact Person: Fredericka Ford Address: 3955 156th St NE, Marysville, WA 98271 Phone: (844) 202-5555 Email: kmercier@smokeypointbehavioralhospital. com Website: https://www. smokeypointbehavioralhospital.com/

Northpoint Washington

Contact Person: Stacey Shaw Address: 7416 212th St SW, Edmonds, WA 98026 Phone (425) 258-7390 Email: tmcclure@northpointrecovery.com Website: https://www.northpointwashington.com/

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Lynnwood Detox

Contact Person: Scott Johnson Address: 20508 56th Ave W, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone (425) 678-1390 Email: chayes@evergreenrc.org Website: https://evergreenrc.org/withdrawalmanagement-detoxification/

Providence Recovery Program

Contact Person: Laura Knapp Address: 916 Pacific Ave Everett, WA 98201 Phone (425) 258-7390 Website: https://www.providencerecoveryplace.org/

³²The following services are not currently available in this county: Recovery Navigator Program, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Island Crossing Counseling Services

Contact Person: Kelly Campbell Address: 5700 172nd ST NE Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360)652-9640 Website: https://www.stillaguamish.com/ departmentsandservices/island-crossingcounseling-services/

Canyon Park Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Eric Jacobs Address: 22026 20th Ave SE, Bldg L, Ste 101, Bothell WA 98021 Phone: (425) 672-7293

Quil Ceda Creek Counseling

Contact Person: John Okemah Address: 6330 31st Ave NE, Ste 101, Tulalip, WA 98271 Phone: (360) 716-2200 Website: https://www. quilcedacreekcounselingcompany.com/

Therapeutic Health Services – Everett

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 9930 Evergreen Way, Ste Z150, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 347-5121

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Snohomish County Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: Shannon Smith Address: 1625 E Marine View Dr, Ste 4, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-2977 or (425) 386-2619 Website: https://snohd.org/174/Injection-Drug-Use

Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)

Evergreen Recovery Centers

Address: Everett and Lynnwood Phone: (425) 493-5310 Website: evergreenrc.org/

Snohomish County LEAD

Contact Person: Ashley Dawson Address: 4262 198th St SW, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (360) 691-9761

Website: https://snohomishcountylead.co m/



Snohomish County³²

Treatment Services

Problem Gambling

Stillaguamish BHP

Contact Person: Ronald Bruesch Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Suite B, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (425) 308-2638 Website: https://www.npaihb.org/member-tribes/ stillaguamish-tribe/

Tulalip Family Services

Contact Person: Robin Johnson Address: 2821 Mission Hill Road, Tulalip, WA 98271 Phone: (360) 716-4302 Website: www.tulaliptribes-nsn.gov/health/index. asp

Island Crossing Counseling Services

Contact Person: Kelly Campbell Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 652-9640 Website: https://www.stillaguamish.com/ departmentsandservices/island-crossingcounseling-services/

Asian Counseling Treatment Services

Contact Person: Tae Son Lee Address: 4629 168th St SW, Ste E, Lynnwood, WA 98037 Phone: (253) 302-3826 Website: http://www.actsrehab.org/

Sound Solutions Counseling

Contact Person: Darleen Kildow Address: PO Box 1531, Stanwood, WA 98292 Phone: (360) 424-4447 Website: https://soundsolutions.health/

Tulalip Family Services

Contact Person: Sarah Sense-Wilson Address: 2821 Mission Hill Rd, Tulalip, WA 98271 Phone: (360) 716-4304 Website: www.tulaliptribes-nsn.gov/health/index. asp

Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribe

Contact Person: Tempest Dawson Address: 5318 Chief Brown Ln, Darrington, WA 98241 Phone: (360)436-2210 Website: https://www.sauk-suiattle.com/

Stillaguamish Tribe of Indians

Contact Person: Jill K Malone Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 435-3985

Website: https://www.stillaguamish.com/ departmentsandservices/behavioral-healthprograms/

Recovery Support Services

Center for Human Services - Silver Lake

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 10315 19th Ave SE, Ste 112, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (206) 362-7282 Email: admin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Everett

Contact Person: Dean Forsythe Address: 1718 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 595-5200 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Mountlake Terrace

Address: 6505 218th St SW, Ste 6 and 7, Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Everett

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 5007 Claremont Way, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 609-5505 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/index.html

Sunrise Services, Inc. – Stanwood

Address: 9527 271st St NW, Stanwood, WA 98292 Phone: (360) 926-8490 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Everett Broadway

Address: 1520 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 493-5870 Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Monroe

Contact Person: Claudia D Allegri Address: 14090 Fryelands Blvd SE, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (360) 805-3122 Website: https://www.seamar.org/index.html

Catholic Community Services – Everett Colby Avenue

Contact Person: Will Rice Address: 2722 Colby Ave, Ste 610, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (360) 676-2164 Website: https://ccsww.org/get-help/addictionrecovery-services/ccs-recovery-centers/

Recovery Support Services

Bridgeways

Contact Person: Andrea Duffield Address: 5801 23rd Dr W, Ste 104, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 513-8213 Website: https://bridgeways.org/sub_service/ community

Therapeutic Health Services – Everett

Contact Person: Patricia Edmond-Quinn Address: 9930 Evergreen Way, Ste Z150, Everett, WA 98204 Phone: (425) 347-5121

Community Services – Everett Wetmore Avenue

Contact Person: Donna Wells Address: 2610 Wetmore Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 258-5270 Website: https://ccsww.org/get-help/addictionrecovery-services/ccs-recovery-centers/

Compass Health – Everett Children's Intensive Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4526 Federal Ave, Bldg 1, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/

Evergreen Recovery Centers – Everett Outpatient

Contact Person: Linda Grant Address: 2732 Grand Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 259-5842 Website: https://evergreenrc.org/

Compass Health – Marysville Adult Services

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4308 76th St NE, Marysville, WA 98270 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/services/ adult-outpatient-services/

Compass Health - Bailey Center

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3322 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/

SquareOne Services, SPC

Contact Person: Jessica Whitehead Address: 21300 68th Ave W, Ste 105, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 412-3155 Website: www.squareonerecovery.org

Recovery Support Services

Maxim Healthcare Services

Contact Person: Rafael Barrett Address: 24120 Van Ry Blvd, Ste 400, Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043 Phone: (425) 245-9940 Website: http://www.maximhealthcare.com/

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 19133 State Route 2, Ste 2, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (425) 349-8480 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/

Connections Behavior Planning and Intervention

Contact Person: Chelsea McAdams Address: 18720 33rd Ave W, Lynnwood, WA 98037 Phone: (425) 658-3016 Website: https://connections-behavior.com/

Everett Clubhouse

Contact Person: Soozee McNamara Address: 1901 Wetmore Ave, Ste C, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 389-9510 Website: http://www.everettclubhouse.org/

Autism Spectrum Therapies

Contact Person: Jill Murray Address: 18905 33rd Ave W, Ste 113, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (866) 727-8274 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/

Northwest ABA

Contact Person: Takanori Koyama Address: 19031 33rd Ave W, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (206) 313-8840 Website: https://www.northwestaba.com/

Center for Autism and Related Disorders

Contact Person: Jonathan Absher Address: 4100 194th St SW, Ste 100, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (818) 345-2345 Ext 1232 Website: http://www.everettclubhouse.org/

Housing Hope

Contact Person: Lynda Plummer Address: 5830 Evergreen Way, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 347-6556 Website: http://www.housinghope.org/

Helping Hands Project Organization

Contact Person: Vivian Obah Address: 1314 26th St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 760-8306 Website: http://www.helpinghands-project.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Snohomish County³²

Recovery Support Services

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Marie Preftes-Arenz Address: 902 Pine St, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (206) 768-1990 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Sound Pathways

Contact Person: Deborah Graham Address: 1721 Hewitt Ave, Ste 200, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 259-7142 Email: info@soundpathways.org Website: https://soundpathways.org/

Center For Human Services

Contact Person: Beratta Gomillion Address: 3924 204th St SW, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (206) 262-7282 Email: chsadmin@chs-nw.org Website: https://www.chs-nw.org/

New Life Addiction and Recovery Services, PLCC

Contact Person: Melanie McCollum Address: 3627 152nd St NE, Marysville, WA 98271 Phone: (206) 407-3333

A Different Path Counseling LLC

Contact Person: Crystal Woodland Hamilton Address: 101 E Main St, Ste 208, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (360) 485-0820 Email: contact@adifferentpathcounseling.com Website: http://www.adiffrentpathcounseling.com/

Quil Ceda Creek Counseling

Contact Person: John Okemah Address: 6330 31st Ave NE, Ste 101, Tulalip, WA 98271 Phone: (360) 716-2200 Website: https://www.

quilcedacreekcounselingcompany.com/

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices

Alderwood Child Support Outstation Office

Address: 20311 52nd Ave W, Ste 100, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 438-4800 Email: DVRLynnwoodReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Arlington Office DVR

Address: 16710 Smokey Point Blvd, Ste 103, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 651-6120 Email: DVRArlingtonReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Everett Child Support Office

Address: 840 N Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 438-4800 Email: DVROmakReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Everett DDA Field Office

Address: 840 N Broadway, Bldg B, Ste 540, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 740-6400 Email: DVRPortTownsendReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Home & Community Services - Everett Office

Address: 840 N Broadway, Ste 330, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 339-4010 Email: DVRRedmondWSReferral@dshs.wa.gov



Alderwood Community Services Office

Address: 20311 52nd Ave W, Ste 100, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRMosesLakeReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Creekside DDA Field Office

Address: 20311 52nd Ave W, Ste 302, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 977-6620 Email: DVRColvilleReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Everett Community Services Office

Address: 840 N Broadway, Ste 200, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRPortAngelesReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Home & Community Services – Alderwood Office

Address: 20311 52nd Ave W, Ste 302, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 977-6530 Email: DVRPuyallupReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Home & Community Services – Smokey Point Office

Address: 3906 172nd St NE, Ste 101, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (360) 651-6800 Email: DVRColvilleReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices continued

Sky Valley Child Support Outstation Office

Address: 19705 State Route 2, Ste 100, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (425) 438-4800 Email: DVRSeaTacReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Smokey Point Child Support Outstation Office

Address: 3704 172nd St, NE Ste P, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (425) 438-4800 Email: DVRCentalSeattleReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation – Everett Office

Address: 840 N Broadway, Ste 500, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 339-4880 Email: DVRCentalSeattleReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation / WorkSource – Everett Office

Address: 3201 Smith Ave, Ste 413, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 339-4880 Email: DVRSpokaneReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Skykomish Valley Community Services Office

Address: 19705 State Route 2, Ste 100, Monroe, WA 98272 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRSeattleNorthReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Smokey Point Community Services Office

Address: 3704 172nd St NE, Ste P, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRSheltonReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation - Lynnwood Office

Address: 20311 52nd Ave W, Ste 200, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 977-660 Email: DVRAberdeenReferral@dshs.wa.gov

³² The following services are not currently available in this county: Recovery Navigator Program, Foundational Community Support (FCS), Recovery Homes.

Recovery Support Services

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Bridgeways

Address: 5801 23rd Drive West, Ste 104, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 513-8213 Email: info@bridgeways.org Website: https://bridgeways.org/

Employment

FCS-Service Alternative Inc

Phone: (360) 678-6071 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: http://www.servicealternatives.com/

FCS-Washington Vocational Services

Address: 111 SE Everett Mall Way, Building C- Ste 100, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (425) 774-3338 Website: http://www.wvs.org/

FCS- ENSO⁴³

Address: 1819 E Springfield Ave, Ste G, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (206) 829-2001 Website: http://www.enso.ws

FCS-VADIS

Address: 4100 194th St SW, Ste 110, Lynnwood, WA 98036 Phone: (253) 863-5173 Website: https://www.vadis.org/

FCS-Work Opportunities- Lynwood

Address: 4232 198th St SW, Lynwood, WA 98036 Phone: (425) 778-2156 Email: info@workopportunities.org Website: https://workopportunities.org/



Snohomish County³²

Recovery Support Services

Snohomish County³²

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Westgate Address: 9611 231st Place SW, Edmonds, WA 98020 Phone: (425) 835-0070

Oxford House Agape

Address: 5815 East Drive Ste A, Everett, WA 98203 Phone: (425) 595-4132

Oxford House Relentless

Address: 105 101st Ave NE, Lake Stevens, WA 98258 Phone: (425) 512-8886

Oxford House Falcon

Address: 6619 58th Dr NE, Marysville, WA 98270 Phone: (360) 691-9540

Oxford House Altitude

Address: 7102 63rd Place NE, Marysville, WA 98270 Phone: (360) 691-9761 **Oxford House Evergreen Terrace** Address: 17 East Marilyn, Everett, WA 98208 Phone: (425) 353-1746

Oxford House Prometheus Address: 2602 Cleveland Ave, Everett, WA 98201 Phone: (425) 249 2391

Oxford House Silver Creek 2 Address: 5123 212th St NW, Lynnwood, WA 98043

Oxford House Links Address: 7806 72nd Dr NE, Marysville, WA 98270 Phone: (360) 548-3664

Cheney High School Contact Person: Jessica Deutsch Email: jdeutsch@esd101.net

Salk Middle School Contact Person: Heather Osborne Email: hosborne@esd101.net **Rogers High School** Contact Person: Lorraine Holokai Email: lholokai@esd101.net

Glover Middle School Contact Person: Sarah McNew Email: smcnew@esd101.net

Early Intervention Services

Spokane Regional Health District Contact Person: Melissa McDaniel, Program Manager Email: mmcdaniel@srhd.org

Children FIRST Therapy

Contact Person: Nichole Bergam, Director/Teacher Email: nbergam@childrenfirstspokane.com

Joya

Contact Person: Colleen Fuchs, Executive Director Email: Colleen.Fuchs@joya.org

Stepping Stones Pediatric Therapy

Contact Person: Michelle LaMotte, Director Email: Lamotte@ssptherapy.com

Center for Pediatric Therapy

Contact Person: Echo Fryett, Director Email: Echo.fryett@spokanecpt.com

Children FIRST Therapy

Contact Person: Diane Saggau, Business Manager/ FRC Email: dsaggau@childrenfirstspokane.com

Joya

Contact Person: Christina Fox, Program Director Email: Christina.fox@joya.org

Stepping Stones Pediatric Therapy

Contact Person: Christina Hodges, Co-Director Email: christina@ssptherapy.com

Spokane County³³

Early Intervention Services

Youthful Horizons

Contact Person: David Owan, Director Email: dowan@youthfulhorizonstherapy.com

Deer Park School District East Valley School District

Contact Person: Denise Wright Email: dwright@srhd.org

Liberty School District Mead School District

Contact Person: Denise Wright Email: dwright@srhd.org

Orchard Prairie School District Riverside School District

Contact Person: Denise Wright Email: dwright@srhd.org

Deer Park School District, Nine Mile Falls School District

Riverside School District Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Central Valley School District Cheney School District

Contact Person: Denise Wright Email: dwright@srhd.org

Freeman School District Great Northern School District

Contact Person: Denise Wright Email: dwright@srhd.org

Medical Lake School District Nine Mile Falls School District

Contact Person: Denise Wright Email: dwright@srhd.org

Spokane School District West Valley School District

Contact Person: Denise Wright Email: dwright@srhd.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Frontier Behavioral Health - Boone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 127 West Boone Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Evergreen Club

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Child and Family

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 131 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - PACT

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 505 E North Foothills Dr, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Lidgerwood

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5901 North Lidgerwood St, Ste 115, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - North Pines

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 317 North Pines Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Cornerstone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 17 East First Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Raschko Building

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5125 North Market St, Spokane, WA 99217 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Sprague

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 2118 East Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Institute for Family Development - Spokane

Contact Person: Charlotte Booth Address: 720 W Boone Ave, Ste 101, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: http://www.institutefamily.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Inpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 628 S Cowley St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 624-3227 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Catholic Charities Counseling Program – Holy Names

Contact Person: Pamela Brown Address: 1960 N Holy Names Ct, Fl 3, Spokane, WA 99224

Phone: (509) 358-4250

Website: https://www.ccdpb.org/programs/ counseling-services/counseling-services.html

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Nine Mile Falls

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 5998 Highway 291, Ste 2, Nine Mile Falls, WA 99026

Phone: (509) 465-2200

Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/pview. aspx?id=20848&catid=25

Frontier Behavioral Health - Pacific Avenue

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 124 East Pacific Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Excelsior Wellness

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3754 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 328 7041 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Spokane

Contact Person: Heike Lake Address: 210 W Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 747-8224 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org

Pathways of Washington, LLC

Contact Person: Amika Taniguchi Address: 1050 N Argonne Rd, Ste 100, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 209-8990 Email: phswa@pathways.com

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Spokane County Detention Services

Contact Person: Kristina Ray Address: 1100 West Mallon Ave, Spokane, WA 99260 Phone: (509) 477-2278 Website: https://www.spokanecounty.org/4575/ Detention-Services

North East Washington Educational Service District 101

Contact Person: Mona Griffin Address: 4202 S Regal St, Spokane, WA 99223 Phone: (509)789-3800 Website: https://serviceyear.org/newesd101/

Frontier Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 1101 N Argonne Rd, Ste 102, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509)838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Passages Family Support

Contact Person: Rebecca Hammill Address: 1700 S Assembly St, Ste 300, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 892 -9241 Email: information@passagesfs.org Website: https://passages-spokane.org/

Excelsior Integrated Care Center

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3910 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509)559-3100 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

Spokane County³³

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Providence Sacred Heart Medical Center – E and T

Address: 101 W 8th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Website: https://www.providence.org/locations/ wa/sacred-heart-medical-center/emergency-andtrauma?is=location

Frontier Behavioral Health - Calispel E and T

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 1401 North Calispel St, Spokane, WA 99201 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Tamarack Center

Address: 2901 W Elliott Dr, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 326-8100 Email: tdavis@tamarack.org

Inland Northwest Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Dorothy Sawyer Address: 104 W 5th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 326-8100 Website: https://inlandnorthwestbh.com/contact-us/

Spokane Regional Stabilization Center

Contact Person: John Hindman Address: 1302 W Gardner Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 325-7232 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/about/ news-events/spokane-regional-stabilization-centerset-begin-operations

Frontier Behavioral Health – Stabilization Services

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 1401 North Calispel St, Spokane, WA 99201 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Foothills E and T

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 505 East North Foothills Dr, Spokane, WA 99207 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Daybreak Youth Services - Spokane Inpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 628 S Cowley St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 624-3227 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Excelsior Integrated Care Center

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3910 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 559-3100 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Veterans Affairs Medical Center - Spokane

Contact Person: Paul Nicolai, Coordinator Address: 4815 North Assembly St, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509)434-7014 Website: https://www.va.gov/spokane-health-care/

Pioneer Center East

Contact Person: Tennille Lightfoot Address: 3400 W Garland Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 325-2355 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/ treatment/centers?tid=17

Frontier Behavioral Health - Boone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 127 West Boone Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Child and Family

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 131 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Eastern State Hospital

Contact Person: Jane Schollmeyer Address: 850 W Maple St, Medical Lake, WA 99022 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/bha/divisionstate-hospitals/eastern-state-hospital-overview

Pioneer Counseling Services – Spokane

Contact Person: Tanya Sturm Address: 910 W Boone Ave, Ste 201, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 325-7232 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/ treatment/centers?tid=17

Frontier Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 107 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Cornerstone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 17 East First Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Frontier Behavioral Health - PACT

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 505 E North Foothills Dr, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – North Pines

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 317 North Pines Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Lidgerwood

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5901 North Lidgerwood St, Ste 115, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 200 N Mullan Rd, Ste 120, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-1688 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – Raschko Building Contact Person: Jeff Thomas

Address: 5125 North Market St, Spokane, WA 99217 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Pacific Avenue

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 124 East Pacific Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Sprague

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 2118 East Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc. – Spokane

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 104 S Freya St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 927-3668 Website: http://stopwa.com/

YFA Connections

Contact Person: Thomas Murphy Address: 22 S Thor St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 532-2000

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Excelsior Wellness

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3754 W Indian Trail Rd Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 328-7041 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

SPARC – Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 1508 W 6th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-5228 Email: sisadmin@sparcop.org Website: https://sparcop.org/

Catholic Charities Counseling Program – Holy Names

Contact Person: Pamela Brown Address: 1960 N Holy Names Ct, Fl 3, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 358-4250

Website: https://www.ccdpb.org/programs/ counseling-services/counseling-services.html

Psychiatric Solutions

Contact Person: Meghan Phillips Address: 1620 N Mamer Rd, Ste B100, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 863-9779 Email: support@psychsolutions.com

New Horizon Counseling Services – Valley Office

Contact Person: Alice Buckles Address: 15407 E Mission Ave, Ste 100, Spokane Valley, WA 99037 Phone: (509) 927-1543 Website: https://www.nhcc.us/outpatient-

Riverside Recovery Center, Inc.

behavioral-health/

Contact Person: Chris Mullin Address: 3710 N Monroe St, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 328-5234 Website: https://riversidespokane.com/

Spokane Public Schools – District 81

Contact Person: David Crump, Ph.D Address: 200 N Bernard St, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 354-7946 Email: kevinmor@spokaneschools.org

ADEPT Assessment Center – Deer Park

Contact Person: Shana Windhorst Address: 104 West Crawford St, Deer Park, WA 99006 Phone: (509) 276-2797 Website: https://www.adeptbehavioralhealth.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

At PARR Outpatient Services, LLC

Contact Person: Kimberley A. Parr Address: 124 E Augusta Ave, Ste 100, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 325-0777

ADEPT Assessment Center – Spokane

Contact Person: Shana Windhorst Address: 1321 N Ash St, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 327-3120 Website: https://www.adeptbehavioralhealth.com/

Spokane Regional Health District Treatment Services

Contact Person: Misty Challinor Address: 1101 W College Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 324-1420 Website: https://srhd.org/

Passages Family Support

Contact Person: Rebecca Hammill Address: 1700 S Assembly St, Ste 300 Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 892-9241 Email: information@passagesfs.org Website: https://passages-spokane.org/

Camas Path BHS

Contact Person: Alexandria Desautel Address: 934 S Garfield Rd Airway Heights, WA 99001 Phone: (509) 789-7630 Website: https://camaspath.org/behavioral-health/

Inland Northwest Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Dorothy Sawyer Address: 104 W 5th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 789-7630 Website: https://inlandnorthwestbh.com/contact-us/

Spokane Treatment and Recovery Services: Outpatient and Community Diversion Division

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 105 W 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 570-7250 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Spokane Falls Recovery Center

Contact Person: Barry Cooney Address: 107 E Magnesium Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 368-9021 Website: https://www.spokanefallsrecoverycenter. com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Spokane Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Ashleigh Yanzick Address: 4305 E Trent Ave, Spokane, WA 99212 Phone: (877) 418-8103 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Excelsior Integrated Care Center

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3910 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 559-3100 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

Partners with Families and Children

Contact Person: Carol Plischke Address: 106 W Mission Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)473-4810 Website: https://www.partnerswithfamilies.org/

American Indian Community Center/ Goodheart Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Linda Lauch Address: 1025 W Indiana Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 487-2062 Website: https://aiccinc.org/what-we-do/

Consistent Care Services

Contact Person: Rebecca Grohs Address: 101 W Indiana Ave, Spokane, WA 99210 Phone: (509) 290-3173 Website: https://www.consistentcare.org/hospitals

Beyond Behavioral Health LLC

Contact Person: Angela Mello Address: 104 S Freya St, Ste 210, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 964-1590 Website: https://beyondbehavioralhealth.com/

Compassionate Addiction Treatment, CAT

Contact Person: Hallie Burchinal Address: 112 E 1st Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 919-3362 Website: https://catspokane.org/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 2400 N Craig Rd, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 527-3025

Colonial Clinic

Contact Person: Rebecca Stolz Address: 910 N Washington St, Ste 210, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 327-9831 Website: https://www.colonialclinic.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Breakthrough Recovery Group

Contact Person: Lisa F Parker Address: 11711 E Sprague Ave, Ste D4, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-6838

Axium Recovery Services, LLP

Contact Person: Tiffany Mullin Address: 901 E 2nd Ave, Ste 201, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: 509-474-1148

CHAS

Contact Person: Jeanne Walsh Address: 5901 N Lidgerwood St, Ste 223, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509)444-8888

Revive Counseling Spokane, PLLC

Contact Person: Traci Hudson Address: 901 N Monroe St, Ste 200, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 413-2950

Royal Life Centers

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 14525 N Newport Hwy Mead, WA 99021 Phone: (509) 368-9735 Website: https://royallifecenters.com/spokanetreatment-centers/

Courage to Change Inc

Contact Person: Angela Silva Address: 13015 W 14th Ave, Airway Heights, WA 99001 Phone: (509) 960-7938

³³ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, and Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD).

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Providence Sacred Heart Medical Center – Outpatient

Address: 101 W 8th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Website: https://www.providence.org/locations/ wa/sacred-heart-medical-center/emergency-andtrauma?is=location

Sunshine Terrace

Contact Person: Ron Simpson

Address: 1102 S Raymond Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 892-4342

Pioneer Counseling Services – Spokane

Contact Person: Tanya Sturm

Address: 910 W Boone Ave, Ste 201, Spokane, WA 99201

Phone: (509) 325-7232 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Children's Home Society of Washington – Spokane Cook Street

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 4001 N Cook St, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

YWCA of Spokane Young Women's Christian Association

Contact Person: Regina Malveaux Address: 930 N Monroe St, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 789-9297 Website: https://ywcaspokane.org/

Pioneer Center East

Contact Person: Tennille Lightfoot Address: 3400 W Garland Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 325-2355 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Children's Home Society of Washington -Spokane Main

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 2323 N Discovery Pl, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Spokane West Plains

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 8727 W Highway 2, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Spokane County Juvenile Court Services

Contact Person: Tori Peterson Address: 902 N Adams St, Spokane, WA 99260 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://www.spokanecounty.org/618/ Juvenile-Court

Frontier Behavioral Health - Evergreen Club

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 2102 East Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Child and Family

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 131 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – PACT

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 505 E North Foothills Dr, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – Boone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 127 West Boone Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 107 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Cornerstone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 17 East First Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Raschko Building

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5125 North Market St, Spokane, WA 99217 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Spokane County³³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Frontier Behavioral Health – North Pines

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 317 North Pines Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Lidgerwood

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas

Address: 5901 North Lidgerwood St, Ste 115, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Institute for Family Development - Spokane

Contact Person: Charlotte Booth Address: 720 W Boone Ave, Ste 101, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: http://www.institutefamily.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Inpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 628 S Cowley St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 624-3227 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Pacific Avenue

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 124 East Pacific Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Sprague

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 2118 East Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 200 N Mullan Rd, Ste 120, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-1688 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

The Healing Lodge – Butterfly PelPalWichiya Girls CD

Contact Person: Rebecca Crocker Address: 5600 E 8th Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 533-6910 Email: admin@healinglodge.org

Spokane County³³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

The Healing Lodge - Cedar Boys COD

Contact Person: Rebecca Crocker Address: 5600 E 8th Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 533-6910 Email: admin@healinglodge.org

Excelsior Wellness

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3754 W Indian Trail Rd Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 328-7041 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

SPARC – Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 1508 W 6th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-5228 Email: sisadmin@sparcop.org Website: https://sparcop.org/

Isabella House

Contact Person: Tennille Oblenness Address: 2308 W 3rd Ave Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 614-1244

The Healing Lodge - Sage Boys CD

Contact Person: Rebecca Crocker Address: 5600 E 8th Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 533-6910 Email: admin@healinglodge.org

YFA Connections

Contact Person: Thomas Murphy Address: 22 S Thor St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 532-2000

New Horizon Counseling Services – Valley Office

Contact Person: Alice Buckles Address: 15407 E Mission Ave, Ste 100, Spokane Valley, WA 99037 Phone: (509) 927-1543 Website: https://www.nhccspokane.org/

New Horizon Counseling Services

Contact Person: Alice Buckles Address: 701 E 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-6092 Website: https://www.nhccspokane.org/

Karen's House

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 4324 N Jefferson St, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 477-4631 Website: https://karenshouse.org/

Spokane County³³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Spokane Treatment and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Tamara T Cissell Address: 312 W 8th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 477-4631 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

CubHouse

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 14819 E Mission Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 477-4631

N.A.T.I.V.E. Project

Contact Person: Toni Lodge Address: 1803 W Maxwell Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 325-5502

American Behavioral Health Systems, Inc. – Mission

Contact Person: Tyler Prutsman Address: 12715 E Mission Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 232-5766 Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Catholic Charities Counseling Program – Holy Names

Contact Person: Pamela Brown Address: 1960 N Holy Names Ct, Fl 3, Spokane, WA 99224

Phone: (509) 358-4250

Website: https://www.ccdpb.org/programs/ counseling-services/counseling-services.html

American Behavioral Health Systems, Inc. – Cozza Main

Contact Person: Marc Malmer Address: 44 E Cozza Dr, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 325-6800 Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Spokane

Contact Person: Heike Lake Address: 210 W Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 747-8224 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Nine Mile Falls

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 5998 Highway 291, Ste 2, Nine Mile Falls, WA 99026

Phone: (509) 465 2200

Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/pview. aspx?id=20848&catid=25

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Northwest Autism Center - Spokane Main

Contact Person: Adam Kogler Address: 528 E Spokane Falls Blvd, Ste 14, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 328-1582 Website: https://www.nwautism.org/

Pathways of Washington, LLC

Contact Person: Amika Taniguchi Address: 1050 N Argonne Rd, Ste 100, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 209-8990 Email: phswa@pathways.com

Psychiatric Solutions

Contact Person: Meghan Phillips Address: 1620 N Mamer Rd, Ste B100, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 863-9779 Email: support@psychsolutions.com

Supported Education Enhancing Rehabilitation (SEER)

Contact Person: Ronda Hain Address: 3305 W Whistalks Way, Spokane, WA 99224

The Emily Program

Contact Person: Jodanna Ray Address: 2020 E 29th Ave, Ste 200, Spokane, WA 99203 Phone: (888) 364 5977 Website: https://emilyprogram.com/

Spokane Public Schools – District 81

Contact Person: David Crump, Ph.D Address: 200 N Bernard St Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 354-7946 Email: kevinmor@spokaneschools.org Website: https://www.spokaneschools.org/

Spokane Regional Health District Treatment Services

Contact Person: Misty Challinor Address: 1101 W College Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 324-1420 Website: https://srhd.org/

Spokane County Detention Services

Contact Person: Kristina Ray Address: 1100 West Mallon Ave, Spokane, WA 99260 Phone: (509)477-2278 Website: https://www.spokanecounty.org/4575/ Detention-Services

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Camas Path BHS

Contact Person: Alexandria Desautel Address: 934 S Garfield Rd, Airway Heights, WA 99001 Phone: (509) 789-7630 Website: https://camaspath.org/behavioral-health/

Passages Family Support

Contact Person: Rebecca Hammill Address: 1700 S Assembly St, Ste 300, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 892-9241 Email: information@passagesfs.org Website: https://passages-spokane.org/

Spokane Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Ashleigh Yanzick Address: 4305 E Trent Ave, Spokane, WA 99212 Phone: (877) 418-8103 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

North East Washington Educational Service District 101

Contact Person: Mona Griffin Address: 4202 S Regal St, Spokane, WA 99223 Phone: (509)789-3800 Email: <u>llower@crchealth.com</u>

Inland Northwest Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Dorothy Sawyer Address: 104 W 5th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 789-7630 Website: https://inlandnorthwestbh.com/contact-us/

Volunteers of America of Eastern Washington and Northern Idaho

Contact Person: Fawn C. Schott Address: 217 E 2nd Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509)624-2378 Email: information@passagesfs.org

Spokane Treatment and Recovery Services: Outpatient and Community Diversion Division

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 105 W 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 570-7250 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Deer Park Counseling

Contact Person: Mark Stenzel Address: 11 E H St, Ste F, Deer Park, WA 99006 Phone: (509)276-7768 Email: deerparkcounseling@gmail.com

Spokane County³³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Excelsior Integrated Care Center

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3910 W Indian Trail Rd Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 559-3100 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

Partners with Families and Children

Contact Person: Carol Plischke Address: 106 W Mission Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)473-4810 Website: https://www.partnerswithfamilies.org/

Skybridge Counseling

Contact Person: Macie Stead Address: 1005 N Pines Rd, Ste 310, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 964-5715 Email: Dr.M@skybridgecounseling.com

CHAS

Contact Person: Jeanne Walsh Address: 5901 N Lidgerwood St, Ste 223, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509)444-8888

Breakthrough Recovery Group

Contact Person: Lisa F Parker Address: 11711 E Sprague Ave, Ste D4, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-6838 Website: https://btrgspokane.com/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 2400 N Craig Rd, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 527-3025

Spokane Regional Stabilization Center

Contact Person: John Hindman Address: 1302 W Gardner Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)325-7232 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/about/ news-events/spokane-regional-stabilization-centerset-begin-operations

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Revive Counseling Spokane, PLLC

Contact Person: Traci Hudson Address: 901 N Monroe St, Ste 200, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)413-2950

Colonial Clinic

Contact Person: Rebecca Stolz Address: 910 N Washington St, Ste 210, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)327-9831 Website: https://www.colonialclinic.com/

Royal Life Centers

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 14525 N Newport Hwy, Mead, WA 99021 Phone: (509)368-9735 Website: https://royallifecenters.com/

Liberty Lake Couple and Family Therapy

Contact Person: Carmen Green Address: 1334 N Whitman Ln, Ste 140, Liberty Lake, WA 99019 Phone: (509)443-5015 Website: https://www.libertylaketherapy.com/

Frontier Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 1101 N Argonne Rd, Ste 102, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509)838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Royal Life Centers – Spokane Detox

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 524 E Francis Ave, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 321-7523 Website: https://royallifecenters.com/

Spokane County Counseling and Recovery Services (CAReS)

Contact Person: Andrew Hymes Address: 211 W Augusta Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509)477-4388 Website: https://www.spokanecounty.org/4247/ CAReS

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Veterans Affairs Medical Center - Spokane

Contact Person: Paul Nicolai, Coordinator Address: 4815 North Assembly St, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509)434-7014 Website: https://www.va.gov/spokane-health-care/

Pioneer Center East

Contact Person: Tennille Lightfoot Address: 3400 W Garland Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 325-2355 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Boone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 127 West Boone Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Child and Family

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 131 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Eastern State Hospital

Contact Person: Jane Schollmeyer Address: 850 W Maple St, Medical Lake, WA 99022 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/bha/divisionstate-hospitals/eastern-state-hospital-overview

Pioneer Counseling Services – Spokane

Contact Person: Tanya Sturm Address: 910 W Boone Ave, Ste 201, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 325-7232 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 107 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – Cornerstone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 17 East First Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Frontier Behavioral Health – PACT

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 505 E North Foothills Dr, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - North Pines

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 317 North Pines Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – Lidgerwood

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5901 North Lidgerwood St, Ste 115 Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 200 N Mullan Rd, Ste 120, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-1688 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Raschko Building

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5125 North Market St, Spokane, WA 99217 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Pacific Avenue

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 124 East Pacific Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – Sprague

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 2118 East Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Social Treatment Opportunity Programs II, Inc. – Spokane

Contact Person: Andrew Tatum Address: 104 S Freya St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 927-3668 Website: https://www.stopwa.com/

Spokane County³³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Excelsior Wellness

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3754 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 328-7041 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

SPARC – Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 1508 W 6th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-5228 Email: sisadmin@sparcop.org

Catholic Charities Counseling Program – Holy Names

Contact Person: Pamela Brown Address: 1960 N Holy Names Ct, Fl 3, Spokane, WA 99224

Website: https://www.ccdpb.org/programs/ counseling-services/counseling-services.html

Psychiatric Solutions

Contact Person: Meghan Phillips Address: 1620 N Mamer Rd, Ste B100, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 863 9779 Email: support@psychsolutions.com

YFA Connections

Contact Person: Thomas Murphy Address: 22 S Thor St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 532-2000

New Horizon Counseling Services - Valley Office

Contact Person: Alice Buckles Address: 15407 E Mission Ave, Ste 100, Spokane Valley, WA 99037 Phone: (509) 927-1543 Website: https://www.nhccspokane.org/

Riverside Recovery Center, Inc.

Contact Person: Chris Mullin Address: 3710 N Monroe St, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 328-5234 Website: https://riversidespokane.com/

Spokane Public Schools - District 81

Contact Person: David Crump, Ph.D Address: 200 N Bernard St, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 354-7946 Email: kevinmor@spokaneschools.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

At PARR Outpatient Services, LLC

Contact Person: Kimberley A. Parr Address: 124 E Augusta Ave, Ste 100, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 325-0777 Email: support@psychsolutions.com

ADEPT Assessment Center – Spokane

Contact Person: Shana Windhorst Address: 1321 N Ash St, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 327-3120 Website: https://www.adeptbehavioralhealth.com/

Spokane Regional Health District Treatment Services

Contact Person: Misty Challinor Address: 1101 W College Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 324-1420 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Passages Family Support

Contact Person: Rebecca Hammill Address: 1700 S Assembly St, Ste 300, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 892-9241 Email: information@passagesfs.org Website: https://passages-spokane.org/

Riverside Recovery Center, Inc.

Contact Person: Chris Mullin Address: 3710 N Monroe St, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 328-5234 Website: https://riversidespokane.com/

ADEPT Assessment Center – Deer Park

Contact Person: Shana Windhorst Address: 104 West Crawford St, Deer Park, WA 99006 Phone: (509) 276-2797 Website: https://www.adeptbehavioralhealth.com/

Camas Path BHS

Contact Person: Alexandria Desautel Address: 934 S Garfield Rd, Airway Heights, WA 99001 Phone: (509) 789-7630 Website: https://camaspath.org/behavioral-health/

Inland Northwest Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Dorothy Sawyer Address: 104 W 5th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 789-7630 Website: https://inlandnorthwestbh.com/contact-us/

Spokane County³³

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Spokane Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Ashleigh Yanzick Address: 4305 E Trent Ave, Spokane, WA 99212 Phone: (877) 418-8103 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Excelsior Integrated Care Center

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3910 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 559-3100 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

Partners with Families and Children

Contact Person: Carol Plischke Address: 106 W Mission Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)473-4810 Website: https://www.partnerswithfamilies.org/

American Indian Community Center/ Goodheart Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Linda Lauch Address: 1025 W Indiana Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 487-2062

Spokane Treatment and Recovery Services: Outpatient and Community Diversion Division

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 105 W 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 570-7250 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Spokane Falls Recovery Center

Contact Person: Barry Cooney Address: 107 E Magnesium Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509)368-9021 Website: https://www.spokanefallsrecoverycenter. com/

Consistent Care Services

Contact Person: Rebecca Grohs Address: 101 W Indiana Ave, Spokane, WA 99210 Phone: (509) 290-3173

Beyond Behavioral Health LLC

Contact Person: Angela Mello Address: 104 S Freya St, Ste 210, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 964-1590 Website: https://beyondbehavioralhealth.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Breakthrough Recovery Group

Contact Person: Lisa F Parker Address: 11711 E Sprague Ave, Ste D4, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-6838 Website: https://btrgspokane.com/

Axium Recovery Services, LLP

Contact Person: Tiffany Mullin Address: 901 E 2nd Ave, Ste 201, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509)474-1148

CHAS

Contact Person: Jeanne Walsh Address: 5901 N Lidgerwood St, Ste 223, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 444-8888

Revive Counseling Spokane, PLLC

Contact Person: Traci Hudson Address: 901 N Monroe St, Ste 200, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 413-2950

Royal Life Centers

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 14525 N Newport Hwy, Mead, WA 99021 Phone: (509)368-9735 Website: https://royallifecenters.com/spokanetreatment-centers/

Compassionate Addiction Treatment, CAT

Washington State

Health Care Authority

Contact Person: Hallie Burchinal Address: 112 E 1st Ave Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: 509-919-3362 Website: https://catspokane.org/

Life Renewal

Contact Person: Tara Francoise Thatcher Address: 2400 N Craig Rd, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 527-3025

Colonial Clinic

Contact Person: Rebecca Stolz Address: 910 N Washington St, Ste 210, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 327-9831 Website: https://www.colonialclinic.com/

Courage to Change Inc

Contact Person: Angela Silva Address: 13015 W 14th Ave, Airway Heights, WA 99001 Phone: (509) 960-7938

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Pioneer Center East

Contact Person: Tennille Lightfoot Address: 3400 W Garland Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 325-2355 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

SPARC – Christoph House

Address: 1403 W 7th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-3251 Website: https://sparcop.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Inpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 628 S Cowley St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 624-3227 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

The Healing Lodge - Cedar Boys COD

Contact Person: Rebecca Crocker Address: 5600 E 8th Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 533-6910 Email: admin@healinglodge.org Website: https://healinglodge.org/

Excelsior Wellness

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3754 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 328-7041 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

SPARC – Westbrook House

Address: 1404 W 8th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-3251 Website: https://sparcop.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 200 N Mullan Rd, Ste 120, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-1688 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

The Healing Lodge – Butterfly PelPalWichiya Girls CD

Contact Person: Rebecca Crocker Address: 5600 E 8th Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 533-6910 Email: admin@healinglodge.org Website: https://healinglodge.org/

The Healing Lodge - Sage Boys CD

Contact Person: Rebecca Crocker Address: 5600 E 8th Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 533-6910 Email: admin@healinglodge.org Website: https://healinglodge.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential continued

SPARC – Delaney House

Address: 1501 W 8th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-7456 Website: https://www.rehab.com/sparc-spokaneaddiction-recovery-centers-shaw-and-delany-house

Spokane Treatment and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Tamara T Cissell Address: 312 W 8th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 477-4631 Email: sisadmin@sparcop.org Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

CubHouse

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 14819 E Mission Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 477-4631

American Behavioral Health Systems, Inc. – Mission

Contact Person: Tyler Prutsman Address: 12715 E Mission Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 232-5766 Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

SPARC – Shaw House

Address: 1509 W 8th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-7456 Website: https://www.rehab.com/sparc-spokaneaddiction-recovery-centers-shaw-and-delany-house

Isabella House

Contact Person: Tennille Oblenness Address: 2308 W 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 614-1244

Karen's House

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 4324 N Jefferson St, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 477-4631 Email: sisadmin@sparcop.org Website: https://karenshouse.org/

American Behavioral Health Systems, Inc. – Cozza Main

Contact Person: Marc Malmer Address: 44 E Cozza Dr, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 325-6800 Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Residential continued

Spokane Falls Recovery Center, LLC

Contact Person: Barry Cooney Address: 107 E Magnesium Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 368-9021 Email: corriesturm@spokanefallsrecoverycenter.com Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Royal Life Centers – Spokane Detox

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 524 E Francis Ave, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 321-7523 Website: https://royallifecenters.com/spokanetreatment-centers/

Excelsior Integrated Care Center

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3910 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: 509-559-3100 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

CHAS

Contact Person: Jeanne Walsh Address: 5901 N Lidgerwood St, Ste 223, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509)444-8888

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Spokane Regional Health District Treatment Services

Address: West 1101 College Ave, Room 106, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 324-1420 Website: http://www.SRHD.org

WCH, Inc. Phone: (509) 795-3133

Spokane Regional Health District Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: Katie Booher Email: Kbooher@srhd.org Website: http://www.SRHD.org

Northeast Tri County Harm Reduction Safe Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: Molly Corvino Phone: (509) 563-8037 Email: mcorvino@netchd.org Website: https://www.netchd.org/198/Syringe-Services-Program

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Spokane Regional Health District Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: Katie Booher Address: 1101 W College Ave, Rm 155, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 324-1686 Email: kbooher@srhd.org Website: srhd.org/

Recovery Navigator Program

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Darin Christensen, Program Manager or Dan Sigler, Regional Director, Pioneer Human Services Address: 223 S Browne St, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 701-8105 Email: Darin.Christensen@p-h-s.com or dan. sigler@p-h-s.com

Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Problem Gambling

New Horizon Care Centers

Contact Person: Craig McElroy Address: 701 E 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-6092 Ext 306 Website: https://www.nhccspokane.org/

New Horizon Care Centers

Contact Person: Chante Ramirez Address: 701 E 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-6092 Ext 306 Website: https://www.nhccspokane.org/

Spokane County³³

Recovery Support Services

Pioneer Human Services

Contact Person: Darin Christensen, Program Manager or Dan Sigler, Regional Director, Pioneer Human Services

Address: 223 S Browne St, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 701-8105

Email: Darin.Christensen@p-h-s.com or dan. sigler@p-h-s.com

Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Pioneer Counseling Services – Spokane

Contact Person: Tanya Sturm Address: 910 W Boone Ave, Ste 201, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 325-7232 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/

Excelsior Wellness

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3754 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 328-7041 Website: https://excelsiorwellness.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Evergreen Club

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 2102 East Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Sunshine Terrace

Contact Person: Ron Simpson Address: 1102 S Raymond Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 892-4342

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Spokane West Plains

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 8727 W Highway 2, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/ spokane/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Boone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 127 West Boone Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Main

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 107 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health – Cornerstone

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 17 East First Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 747-4174 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Recovery Support Services

Frontier Behavioral Health - Child and Family

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 131 South Division St, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - PACT

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 505 E North Foothills Dr, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - North Pines

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 317 North Pines Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Lidgerwood

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5901 North Lidgerwood St, Ste 115 Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Institute for Family Development - Spokane

Contact Person: Charlotte Booth Address: 720 W Boone Ave, Ste 101, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 838-4651

Frontier Behavioral Health - Raschko Building

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 5125 North Market St, Spokane, WA 99217 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Pacific Avenue

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 124 East Pacific Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Frontier Behavioral Health - Sprague

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 2118 East Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Daybreak Youth Services – Spokane Outpatient

Contact Person: Thomas Russell Address: 200 N Mullan Rd, Ste 120, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-1688 Website: https://daybreakyouthservices.org/

Recovery Support Services

SPARC – Outpatient Services

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 1508 W 6th Ave, Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 624-5228 Email: sisadmin@sparcop.org Website: https://sparcop.org/

CHAS

Contact Person: Jeanne Walsh Address: 5901 N Lidgerwood St, Ste 223, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 444-8888

Revive Counseling Spokane, PLLC

Contact Person: Traci Hudson Address: 901 N Monroe St, Ste 200, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)413-2950

Breakthrough Recovery Group

Contact Person: Lisa F Parker Address: 11711 E Sprague Ave, Ste D4, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 927-6838 Website: https://btrgspokane.com/

Excelsior Integrated Care Center

Contact Person: Andrew Hill Address: 3910 W Indian Trail Rd, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 559-3100 Website: https://excelsiorintegratedcare.org/

Spokane County Counseling and Recovery Services (CAReS)

Contact Person: Andrew Hymes Address: 211 W Augusta Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509)477-4388 Website: http://www.SRHD.org

Spokane Regional Stabilization Center

Contact Person: John Hindman Address: 1302 W Gardner Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 325-7232 Website: https://pioneerhumanservices.org/about/ news-events/spokane-regional-stabilization-centerset-begin-operations

Frontier Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Jeff Thomas Address: 1101 N Argonne Rd, Ste 102, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509)838-4651 Website: https://fbhwa.org/

Partners with Families and Children

Contact Person: Carol Plischke Address: 106 W Mission Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509)473-4810 Website: https://www.partnerswithfamilies.org/

Recovery Support Services

Volunteers of America of Eastern Washington and Northern Idaho

Contact Person: Fawn C. Schott Address: 217 E 2nd Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509)624-2378 Email: information@passagesfs.org Website: https://www.voaspokane.org/

Supported Education Enhancing Rehabilitation (SEER)

Contact Person: Ronda Hain Address: 3305 W, Whistalks Way, Spokane, WA 99224

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Nine Mile Falls

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 5998 Highway 291, Ste 2, Nine Mile Falls, WA 99026

Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/pview. aspx?id=20848&catid=25

Lutheran Community Services Northwest – Spokane

Contact Person: Heike Lake Address: 210 W Sprague Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 747-8224 Email: lcsnw@lcsnw.org

Spokane Treatment and Recovery Services: Outpatient and Community Diversion Division

Contact Person: Blake Redding Address: 105 W 3rd Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 570-7250 Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

Passages Family Support

Contact Person: Rebecca Hammill Address: 1700 S Assembly St, Ste 300, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 892 9241 Email: information@passagesfs.org Website: https://passages-spokane.org/

Pathways of Washington, LLC

Contact Person: Amika Taniguchi Address: 1050 N Argonne Rd, Ste 100, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (509) 209-8990 Email: phswa@pathways.com

Northwest Autism Center - Spokane Main

Contact Person: Adam Kogler Address: 528 E Spokane Falls Blvd, Ste 14, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 328-1582 Email: info@nwautism.org Website: https://www.nwautism.org/

Recovery Support Services

Catholic Charities Counseling Program – Holy Names

Contact Person: Pamela Brown Address: 1960 N Holy Names Ct, Fl 3, Spokane, WA 99224 Phone: (509) 358-4250 Website: https://www.catholiccharities.net/ behavioral-health-programs/

Northwest Autism Center

Contact Person: Dana Stevens Address: 8506 N Wall St, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 381-4114 Website: https://www.nwautism.org/

Lilac City Behavioral Services, PLLC

Contact Person: Jeffrey Kalles Address: 318 E Rowan Ave, Ste 201, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509)844-2429 Website: https://lcbehavioral.com/

Caravel Autism Health, LLC

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 11909 N Division St, Ste 102, Spokane, WA 99218 Phone: (417) 830-4796 Website: https://caravelautism.com/

American Behavioral Health Systems, Inc. – Cozza Main

Contact Person: Marc Malmer Address: 44 E Cozza Dr, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (509) 325-6800 Website: https://americanbehavioralhealth.net/

Spokane Treatment and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Tamara T Cissell Address: 312 W 8th Ave Spokane, WA 99204 Phone: (509) 477 4631 Email: sisadmin@sparcop.org Website: https://spokanerecovery.org/

SOAR Behavior Services

Contact Person: James Matthews Address: 11707 E Sprague Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 999-5657 Website: https://soarbehaviorwa.com/

Maxim Healthcare Services

Contact Person: Kurt Sigler Address: 1500 W 4th Ave, Ste 200, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 324-6421

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices

American Indian Community Center (AICC) Spokane Maple CSO Outstation

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 1025 West Indiana Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRSunnysideWSReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Spokane Child Support Office

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 1608 W Boone Ave, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 363-5000 Email: DVRToppenishReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Spokane Maple Community Services Office

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 1313 N Maple St, Ste 104, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRYakimaWSReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Spokane Tribal TANF Office

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 232 East Lyons, Spokane, WA 99208 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRWallaWallaReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Home & Community Services - Spokane Office

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 1330 N Washington St, Ste 3000, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 568-3700 Email: DVRTacomaReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Spokane DDA Field Office

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 1611 W Indiana Ave, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 329-2900 Email: DVRTumwaterReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Spokane Trent Community Services Office

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 8517 E Trent Ave, Ste 101, Spokane Valley, WA 99212 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Email: DVRVancouverReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Vocational Rehabilitation – Spokane Office

Contact Person: Jennifer Collado Address: 1313 N Atlantic St, Ste 1000, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 363-4700 Email: DVRWenatcheeReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)⁴⁵

FCS-Aging and LongTerm Care of Eastern Washington

Address: 1222 N. Post, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: action@altcew.org Website: www.altcew.org/

FCS-Rural Resources Community Action Address: 956 South Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: ruralresources.org/

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Frontier Behavioral Health

Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: action@altcew.org Website: www.altcew.org/

Employment

FCS-Ability Employment Services

Address: 1212 N Washington St One Rock Point, Ste 124, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 242-3758 Email: info@dsb.wa.gov Website: http://www.abilityemployment.net

FCS-Artisans (Downtown Office)

Address: 200 E 2nd Ave, Ste A Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: admin@theartisans.org

³³The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Withdrawal Management, and Law

Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD). Washington State

Spokane County³³

Recovery Support Services

Spokane County³³

Recovery Support Services

Employment continued

FCS-Artisans (North Office)

Address: 220 W Francis Ave, Ste B, Spokane, WA 99205 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: admin@theartisans.org Website: www.theartisans.org

FCS-ENSO

Address: 1819 E Springfield Ave, Ste G, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 329 – 6010 Website: http://www.enso.ws/contact

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Lincoln Heights

Address: 1507 East 39th Ave, Spokane, WA 99203 Phone: (509) 624-5387

Oxford House Tekoa

Address: 24 East 32nd Ave, Spokane, WA 99203 Phone: (509) 315-5264

Oxford House Sampson

Contact Person: Amy Griesel Address: 5413 S. Arthur St, Spokane, WA 99223 Phone: (509) 808-2555 Email: amyg@community-minded.org

Oxford House Ermina

Address: 818 E Ermina Ave, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 381-5486

Oxford House Hillyard

Address: 3008 E. Euclid Ave, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 309-2973

Oxford House Addison

Address: 5020 North Addison St, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 290-5428

Oxford House Latawah 2

Address: 3917 E 19th Ave, Spokane, WA 99223 Phone: (509) 279-2727

Oxford House Whitworth

Contact Person: Amy Griesel Address: 8804 North Wall St, Spokane, WA 99218 Phone: (509) 321-7474

Spokane County³³

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Morton Street

Address: 1024 E Illinois Ave, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 474-9686

Oxford House Lidgerwood

Address: 617 E. Olympic Ave, Spokane, WA 99207 Phone: (509) 303-4276

Oxford House Balfour

Contact Person: Amy Griesel Address: 908 N. Woodward Rd, Spokane Valley, WA 99206 Phone: (509) 368-9228 Email: amyg@community-minded.org

Oxford House Ray

Address: 3716 28th avenue Spokane, WA 99223 Phone: (509) 315-5000

Oxford House Tobias

Address: 13422 East 7th Ave, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 Phone: (509) 242-3665

Recovery Homes

Recovery Café – HIP Spokane / Community Minded

Contact Person: Amy Griesel Address: 622 E 2nd Ave, Spokane, WA 99202 Phone: (509) 638-3595 Email: amyg@community-minded.org Website: https://community-minded.org/services/ recovery-support-services/recovery-cafe-spokane/

Prevention Services

Wellpinit High School Contact Person: Kim Norman Email: kimn@spokanetribalnetwork.org

Early Intervention Services

Chewelah School District Columbia School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Kettle Falls School District Loon Lake School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Onion Creek School District Summit Valley School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Phone: (509) 680-7748 Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Colville School District Evergreen School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Mary Walker School District Northport School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Email: cestelle@esd101.net

Valley School District Wellpinit School District

Contact Person: Cindi Estelle Phone: (509) 680-7748 Email: cestelle@esd101.net

³⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes.

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Spokane Tribe of Indians Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Ricki Peone Address: 6228 Old School Rd, Wellpinit, WA 99040 Phone: (509) 258-7502 Website: https://spokanetribe.com/government/ health-and-human-services/behavorial-health/

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Chewelah

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 301 E Clay Ave, Rooms 201 and 216, Chewelah, WA 99109 Phone: (509) 935-4808 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Main

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 165 E Hawthorne Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services EandT

Contact Person: David M. Nielsen, Ph.D. Address: 982 E Columbia Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597 Email: bmichaelson@stevenscountywa.gov Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/pview. aspx?id=20848&catid=25

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Spokane Tribe of Indians Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Ricki Peone Address: 6228 Old School Rd, Wellpinit, WA 99040 Phone: (509) 258-7502

Website: https://spokanetribe.com/government/ health-and-human-services/behavorial-health/

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Chewelah

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 301 E Clay Ave, Rooms 201 and 216, Chewelah, WA 99109 Phone: (509) 935-4808 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Main

Contact Person: David Nielsen

Address: 165 E Hawthorne Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597

Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/pview. aspx?id=20848&catid=25

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Spokane Tribe of Indians Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Ricki Peone Address: 6228 Old School Rd, Wellpinit, WA 99040 Phone: (509) 258-7502

Website: https://spokanetribe.com/government/ health-and-human-services/behavorial-health/

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Main

Contact Person: David Nielsen

Address: 165 E Hawthorne Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597

Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/pview. aspx?id=20848&catid=25

Stevens County³⁴

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services - Chewelah

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 301 E Clay Ave, Rooms 201 and 216, Chewelah, WA, 99109 Phone: (509) 935-4808 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

ADEPT Assessment Center – Colville Contact Person: Shana Windhorst Address: 218 B North Oak St, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-2349 Website: https://www.adeptbehavioralhealth.com/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Northeast Tri County Harm Reduction Safe Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: James West or Megan Bean Address: 240 E Dominion, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 775-3111 or (509) 684-2262 Email: jwest@netchd.org or mbean@netchd.org Website: https://www.netchd.org/198/Syringe-Services-Program

Recovery Navigator Program

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Chewelah

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 301 E Clay Ave, Rooms 201 and 216, Chewelah, WA, 99109

Phone: (509) 935-4808

Email: dmnielsen@stevenscountywa.gov Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Problem Gambling

Spokane Tribe of Indians Health and Human Services

Contact Person: Ricki Peone Address: 4924 Reservation Rd, Ford, WA 99013 Phone: (509) 481-5687 Website: https://spokanetribe.com/government/ health-and-human-services/behavorial-health/

Recovery Support Services

NorthEast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Chewelah

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 301 E Clay Ave, Rooms 201 and 216, Chewelah, WA 99109 Phone: (509) 935-4808 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Spokane Tribe of Indians Behavioral Health Program

Contact Person: Ricki Peone Address: 6228 Old School Rd, Wellpinit, WA 99040 Phone: (509) 258-7502 Website: https://www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services (NEWACS)

Contact Person: Rebecca Mullins, Program Manager, or Dr. David Nielsen, Director, NEWACS Address: 165 E Hawthorne Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597 or (509) 775-3341 Email: rmullins@stevenscountywa.gov and dmnielsen@stevenscountywa.gov Website: www.stevenscountywa.gov/newacs

Northeast Washington Alliance Counseling Services – Main

Contact Person: David Nielsen Address: 165 E Hawthorne Ave, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 684-4597

³⁴ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, Oxford Homes, Recovery Homes.

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices

Home & Community Services – Colville Office

Address: 1100 S Main St, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 563-0140 Email: DVRYakimaReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Tri County DDA Field Office

Address: 1100 S Main St, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 685-5649

Vocational Rehabilitation / WorkSource -Colville Office

Address: 956 S Main St Suite B, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (509) 685-6147 Email: DVRColvilleReferral@dshs.wa.gov

Spokane Tribe Wellpinit Health and Human Services Building

Address: 6195 Ford-Wellpinit Road, Wellpinit, WA 99040 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Tri County-Colville Community Service Office

Address: 1100 S Main St Suite 1, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (877) 501-2233

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Aging and Long Term Care of Eastern Washington⁴⁸

Address: 1222 N. Post, Spokane, WA 99201 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Website: http://www.altcew.org/

FCS-Rural Resources Community Action Address: 956 South Main, Colville, WA 99114

Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

Thurston County³⁵

Prevention Services

Tenino High School

Contact Person: Stacy Everett Email: stacy.everett@co.thurston.wa.us

George WA Bush MS

Contact Person: Georgia Aust Email: georgia.aust@co.thurston.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

Parent to Parent Support Program of Thurston County

Contact Person: Kim Smith, Executive Director/ Program Administrator Address: 2108 Caton Way SW, Olympia, WA 98502 Phone: (360) 352-1126 or (360) 352-1126, Ext. 108 Email: ksmith@ssp2p.org Website: www.ssp2p.org

Griffin School District North Thurston Public Schools

Contact Person: Karen Huggins Phone: (360) 352-1126 Ext. 103 or 10 Email: khuggins@ssp2p.org

Olympia School District Rainier School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 489-6374 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Olympia School District

Contact Person: Thomas Parnell, Director of Student Support Address: 111 Bethel St NE, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 596-7531 Email: tparnell@osd.wednet.edu

Olympia School District

Contact Person: Deborah Morton or Denise Kiers Phone: (360) 728-6859 or (360) 515-6283 Email: dmorton@osd.wednet.edu or dkiers@osd. wednet.edu

Rochester School District Tenino School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 489-6374 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Early Intervention Services

Tumwater School District Yelm School District

Contact Person: Dawn Harrison Phone: (360) 489-6374 Email: dharrison@ssp2p.org

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Wellpath, LLC

Contact Person: Joleesa Spannagel Address: 20311 Old Highway 9 SW, Centralia, WA 98531 Phone: (844) 552-4814 Email: corpcomm@wellpath.us Website: https://wellpathcare.com/

Telecare – Thurston Mason E and T

Contact Person: Jeff Landon Address: 3436 Mary Elder Rd NE, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 528-2590

Email: mross@telecarecorp.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/telecarethurston-mason-et

Telecare - Thurston Mason Crisis Triage

Contact Person: Matthew Ehler Address: 3285 Ferguson St SW, Tumwater, WA 98512 Phone: (360) 943-1907 Email: mferguson@telecarecorp.com Website: telecarecorp.com

Harvest House

Contact Person: Danielle Murphy Address: 3775 Martin Way E, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Email: ltebo@bhr.org Website: http://www.bhr.org/programs-services/ harvest-home/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient continued

South Sound Behavioral Hospital

Contact Person: Terrance OReilly Address: 605 Woodland Square Loop SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 359-8454 Website: https://www. southsoundbehavioralhospital.com/

Telecare Olympia Next Steps

Contact Person: Tyvonne Berring Address: 3436 Mary Elder Rd NE, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 528-2590 Email: mross@telecarecorp.com Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/olympianext-steps

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Providence Health and Services Behavioral Health – Main

Address: 413 Lilly Road NE, Olympia, WA 98506 Website: https://www.providence.org/locations/wa/ st-peter-hospital

Providence St Peter Hospital

Contact Person: Sue Beall Address: 4800 College St SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 456-7575

Behavioral Health Resources

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 3857 Martin Way E, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Email: communityrelations@bhr.org Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Providence Health and Services Behavioral Health – CCC Branch

Contact Person: Tendai Masiriri Address: 225 State Ave NE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360)486-6400 Email: timothy.larocque@providence.org Website: https://www.providence.org/

True North-ESD 113 - Tumwater Main

Contact Person: Erin Riffe Address: 6005 Tyee Dr SW, Tumwater, WA 98512 Phone: (360) 464-6870 Website: https://www.truenorth113.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Community Youth Services – Pear Street

Contact Person: Scott Hanauer Address: 520 Pear St SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 943-0780 Website: https://communityyouthservices.org/ about-us/contact-us/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Tumwater

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 6334-6336 Littlerock Rd SW, Tumwater, WA 98512 Phone: (360) 704-7590 Website: https://seamar.org/thurston-bh-tumwater. html

Capital Clubhouse

Contact Person: James Wright Address: 1000 Cherry St SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 464-3880 Email: info@crcoly.org Website: https://www.crcoly.org/about-5

Northwest Resources II, Inc. - Lacey

Contact Person: Stancin Kahler Address: 3773 Martin Way E, Ste 107, Lacey, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 688-7312 Email: info@nwrii.com Website: https://www.nwrii.com/

Community Youth Services – Main

Contact Person: Alicia Ferris Address: 711 State Ave NE, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 943-0780 Website: https://communityyouthservices.org/ about-us/contact-us/

Community Youth Services – Union Avenue

Contact Person: Scott Hanauer Address: 505 Union Ave SE Fl 1, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 943-0780 Email: tay@communityyouthservices.org Website: https://communityyouthservices.org/ about-us/contact-us/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Yelm

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 202 Cullens St NW, Yelm, WA 98597 Phone: (360) 400-4860 Website: https://www.seamar.org/thurston-bhyelm.html

Northwest Resources II, Inc. - Olympia Main

Contact Person: Stancin Kahler Address: 2708 Westmoor Ct SW, Olympia, WA 98502 Phone: (360) 943-8810 Email: info@nwrii.com Website: https://www.nwrii.com/

Thurston County³⁵

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Telecare Thurston T-CAT

Contact Person: Haley R Tibbits Address: 908 5th Ave SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 754-2426 Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/tcatthurston-mason

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Joe Avalos Address: 612 Woodland Square Loop SE, Ste 401, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360)763-5828 Email: inquiries@tmbho.org Website: https://www.ohrs.org/

Nisqually Tribal Substance Abuse and Prevention Program

Contact Person: Amber Arndt Address: 4820 She-Nah-Num Dr SE, Olympia, WA 98513

Phone: (360) 413-2727

Website: http://www.nisqually-nsn.gov/index.php/ about/contact-us/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health – Tumwater Capitol Blvd

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 6004 Capitol Blvd SE, Tumwater, WA 98501 Website: https://seamar.org/thurston-bh-tumwaterfamily.html

Northwest Resources II, Inc. - Olympia Branch

Contact Person: Stancin Kahler Address: 200 Lilly Rd NE, Ste C, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 918-8336 Email: info@nwrii.com Website: https://www.nwrii.com/

The Emily Program

Contact Person: Stacey Schilter Pisano Address: 673 Woodland Square Loop SE, Ste 330, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (888) 364-5977 Website: https://emilyprogram.com/locations/ washington/south-sound-lacey/

South Sound Behavioral Hospital

Contact Person: Terrance OReilly Address: 605 Woodland Square Loop SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 359-8454 Website: https://www. southsoundbehavioralhospital.com/

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 1202 Black Lake Blvd SW, Olympia, WA 98502 Phone: (360) 878-8248 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Thurston County³⁵

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Royal Life Centers

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 8645 Martin Way E, Lacey, WA 98516 Phone: (360) 515-0422 Website: https://soundrecoverycenters.com/

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Joe Avalos Address: 612 Woodland Square Loop SE, Ste 401, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360)763-5828 Website: https://www.ohrs.org/

Pinnacle Peak Institute II, LLC

Contact Person: John Thompson Address: 1822 Black Lake Blvd SW, Ste 101, Olympia, WA 98512 Phone: (360) 704-0086 Website: https://www.ppiinc.org/

Family Education and Support Services

Contact Person: Shelly Willis Address: 6840 Capital Blvd, Building 3, Olympia, WA 98502 Phone: (360)754-7629 Website: https://familyess.org/phone-location/

Royal Life Centers

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 8649 Martin Way E, Lacey, WA 98516 Phone: (360) 915-9010 Website: https://thehavendetox.com/

Olympia Bupe Clinic at Capital Recovery Center

Contact Person: O'Malley Miller Address: 1011 10th Ave SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 349-0033 Email: info@crcoly.org Website: https://www.crcoly.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Royal Life Center

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 8649 Martin Way E, Lacey, WA 98516 Phone: (360) 915-9010 Website: https://thehavendetox.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

South Sound Behavioral Hospital

Contact Person: Terrance O'Reilly Address: 605 Woodland Square Loop SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 359-8454

Email: charles.waters@cpspharm.com Website: https://www.southsoundbehavioral

Royal Life Centers

Contact Person: Teresa Rorie Address: 8649 Martin Way E, Lacey, WA 98516 Phone: (360) 915-9010 Website: https://thehavendetox.com/

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Substance Use Mobile Outreach of Mason County

Contact Person: Christina Muller – Shinn or Abe Gardner

Phone: (360) 427-9670 Ext 128 or (360) 463-2238

Email: cmuller-shinn@co.mason.wa.us or agardner@co.mason.wa.us

Emma Goldman Youth & Homeless Outreach Project

Email: egyhopolympia@gmail.com Website: https://www.egyhop.org/

Thurston County Syringe Services Program

Contact Person: Naimit Gilal or Many Ann O'Garro Phone: (360) 867-2500 or (360) 867-2525 Website: https://www.thurstoncountywa.gov/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Thurston County Syringe Services Program Contact Person: Naimat Gilal or Monica Miley Address: 1000 Cherry St SE, Olympia, WA, 98501 Phone: (360) 490-9155 Website: https://www.thurstoncountywa.gov/ departments/public-health-and-social-services/ disease-control-and-prevention/drug-user-healthprogram

Recovery Navigator Program

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Address: 4405 7th Ave SE, Ste100, Lacey, WA, 98503 Phone: (360) 810-2501 Email: TCLEAD@tmbho.org Website: https://www.ohrs.org/

Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)

Thurston LEAD

Address: Thurston County (Bucoda, Lacey, Olympia, Rainier, Tenino, Tumwater, Yelm) Website: https://www.ohrs.org/thurston-county-jailand-diversion

Problem Gambling

Providence Behavioral Health & Recovery

Contact Person: Virginia Harris

Address: 4800 College St SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 493-5133

Website: https://www.providence.org/locations/ wa/st-peter-hospital/chemical-dependencycenter?Is=location

Providence Behavioral Health & Recovery

Contact Person: Geri Loyal Address: 4800 College St SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 493-5049

Website: https://www.providence.org/locations/ wa/st-peter-hospital/chemical-dependencycenter?Is=location

³⁵ The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, Outpatient: Mental Health Services, and Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH).

Emma Goldman Youth & Homeless Outreach Project (EGYHOP)

Address: 4th Ave and State St, Olympia, WA, 98501 Website: https://www.egyhop.org/

Problem Gambling

Nisqually Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Devonna Rowlette Address: 4840 Journey St SE, Olympia, WA 99202 Phone: (360) 413-2727 Website: http://www.nisqually-nsn.gov/index.php

Stillaguamish BHP

Contact Person: Ronald Bruesch Address: 5700 172nd St NE, Ste B, Arlington, WA 98223 Phone: (425) 308-2638 Website: https://www.stillaguamish.com/ departmentsandservices/behavioral-healthprograms/

Tulalip Family Services

Contact Person: Robin Johnson Address: 2821 Mission Hill Rd, Tulalip, WA 98271 Phone: (360) 716-4302 Website: https://www.tulaliptribes-nsn.gov/Contact

Providence Health and Services Behavioral Health – CCC Branch

Contact Person: Tendai Masiriri Address: 225 State Ave NE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 486-6400 Email: timothy.larocque@providence.org Website: https://www.providence.org/

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Joe Avalos Address: 4405 7th Ave SE, Ste 100, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360)763-5828 Email: TCLEAD@tmbho.org Website: https://www.ohrs.org/

Capital Clubhouse

Contact Person: James Wright Address: 1000 Cherry St SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 464-3880 Email: info@crcoly.org Website: https://www.crcoly.org/about-5

Community Youth Services – Main

Contact Person: Alicia Ferris Address: 711 State Ave NE, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 943-0780 Website: https://communityyouthservices.org/ about-us/contact-us/

Community Youth Services – Union Avenue

Contact Person: Scott Hanauer Address: 505 Union Ave SE, Fl 1, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 943-0780 Email: tay@communityyouthservices.org Website: https://communityyouthservices.org/ about-us/contact-us/

Problem Gambling

Behavioral Health Resources

Contact Person: Laurie Tebo Address: 3857 Martin Way E, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 704-7170 Email: communityrelations@bhr.org Website: http://www.bhr.org/

Community Youth Services – Pear Street

Contact Person: Scott Hanauer Address: 520 Pear St SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 943-0780 Website: https://communityyouthservices.org/ about-us/contact-us/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Tumwater

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 6334-6336 Littlerock Rd SW, Tumwater, WA 98512 Phone: (360) 704-7590 Website: https://seamar.org

Nisqually Tribal Substance Abuse and Prevention Program

Contact Person: Amber Arndt Address: 4820 She-Nah-Num Dr SE, Olympia, WA 98513 Phone: (360) 413-2727 Website: http://www.nisqually-nsn.gov

Family Education and Support Services

Contact Person: Shelly Willis Address: 6840 Capital Blvd, Building 3, Olympia, WA 98502 Phone: (360) 754-7629 Website: https://familyess.org/phone-location/

Telecare Thurston T-CAT

Contact Person: Haley R Tibbits Address: 908 5th Ave SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 754-2426 Website: https://www.telecarecorp.com/tcatthurston-mason

Catholic Community Services – Family Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Mary Stone Smith Address: 1202 Black Lake Blvd SW, Olympia, WA 98502 Phone: (360) 878-8248 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Hand in Hand Behavioral Consulting

Contact Person: Laura Campbell Address: 2424 Heritage Ct SW, Ste 200/ 301, Olympia, WA 98502 Phone: (360) 810-2276 Website: https://www.abahandinhand.com/

Olympic Health and Recovery Services

Contact Person: Joe Avalos Address: 612 Woodland Square Loop SE, Ste 401, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (360) 763-5828 Email: TCLEAD@tmbho.org Website: https://www.ohrs.org/

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices

Home & Community Services – Tumwater Office

Address: 6639 Capitol Blvd SW, Tumwater, WA 98512 Phone: (360) 664-9050

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-tumwater

Olympia Community Services Office

Address: 6860 Capitol Blvd SE, Tumwater, WA 98501 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-034

Vocational Rehabilitation – Tumwater Office

Address: 6639 Capitol Blvd SW, Tumwater, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 664-3060 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/find-an-office/ location/tumwater-dcfs-office

Olympia Child Support Office

Address: 243 Israel Rd SE, 5th Fl, Tumwater, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 664-6900 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdcs-oly

Olympia DDA Field Office

Address: 6860 Capitol Blvd SE, Tumwater, WA 98504 Phone: (360) 725-4250

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-olympia-fo

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Quixote Communities – Olympia

Address: 350 Mottman Road SW Olympia, WA 98512 Phone: (360) 890-4079 Email: info@quixotecommunities.org Website: www.quixotecommunities.org/

Thurston County³⁵

Recovery Support Services

Employment

FCS-Morningside Address: 809 Legion Way SE, Olympia, WA 98501 Phone: (360) 943-0512 Email: info@mside.org Website: morningsideservices.com

FCS-VADIS

Address: 1309 Ruddell Road SE, Lacey, WA 98503 Phone: (253) 863-5173 Website: www.vadis.org/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Woodland Creek

Address: 1611 College St NE, Lacey, WA 98516 Phone: (360) 878-9703

Oxford House Mollie B

Contact Person: Robin Johnson Address: 1203 Olympia Ave NE, Olympia, WA 98506 Phone: (360) 878-8821

Oxford House Wagner

Address: 1145 Larkspur Drive SE, Olympia, WA 98513 Phone: (360) 819-4380

Recovery Homes

Recovery Café - Community Life Line

Address: 218 N 3rd St, Shelton, WA 98584 Phone: (360) 462-4439 Email: communitylifelineED@gmail.com Website: https://recoverycafe.org/

Our Ark

Address: P.O. Box 8452, Lacey, WA 98509 Phone: (360) 764-0532 Email: info@ourarkyth.org Website: https://www.ourarkyth.org/

Wahkiakum County³⁶

Prevention Services

Wahkiakum High School

Contact Person: Minette Smith Email: smithm@co.wahkiakum.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

Wahkiakum School District Contact Person: Stacie Smith Phone: (360) 425-9810 Ext 218 Email: Ssmith@theprogresscenter.org

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Wahkiakum County Health and Human Services

Contact Person: Chris Bischoff

Address: 42 Elochoman Valley Rd, Cathlamet, WA 98612

Phone: (360) 795-8630

Website: https://www.co.wahkiakum.wa.us/535/ Behavioral-Health

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Wahkiakum County Health and Human Services

Contact Person: Chris Bischoff

Address: 42 Elochoman Valley Rd, Cathlamet, WA 98612

Phone: (360) 795-8630

Email: Ssmith@theprogresscenter.org

Website: https://www.co.wahkiakum.wa.us/535/ Behavioral-Health

³⁶ The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Foundational Community Support (FCS), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Wahkiakum County³⁶

Outreach and Intervention Services

Recovery Navigator Program

Olympic Health and Recovery Services Address: 4405 7th Ave SE, Ste 100, Lacey, WA, 98503 Phone: (360) 810-2501 Email: TCLEAD@tmbho.org Website: https://www.ohrs.org/

³⁶ The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Foundational Community Support (FCS), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Wahkiakum County³⁶

Recovery Support Services

Wahkiakum County Health and Human Services

Contact Person: Chris Bischoff Address: 42 Elochoman Valley Rd, Cathlamet, WA 98612 Phone: (360) 795-8630 Email: Ssmith@theprogresscenter.org Website: https://www.co.wahkiakum.wa.us/535/ Behavioral-Health

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Columbia Wellness Address: 921 14th Avenue, Longview, WA 98632 Phone: (360) 353-9840 Website: https://www.columbiawell.org/

Employment

FCS-Service Alternative Inc

Phone: (360) 678-6071 Email: info@servicealternatives.com Website: www.servicealternatives.com

³⁶ The following services are not currently available in this county: Behavioral Health Crisis Services, Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Syringe Services Program, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Community Services Offices (CSO), Foundational Community Support (FCS), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Walla Walla County³⁷

Prevention Services

John Sager Middle School Contact Person: Coutney Fuller Email: cfuller@co.walla-walla.wa.us Walla Walla High School

Contact Person: Beth Rowlette Email: browlette@co.walla-walla.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

College Place School District Columbia School District

Contact Person: Jaenemy Luengas Phone: (509) 412-4234 Email: jluengas@esd123.org

Touchet School District Waitsburg School District

Contact Person: Jaenemy Luengas Phone: (509) 412-4234 Email: jluengas@esd123.org

Dixie School District Prescott School District

Contact Person: Jaenemy Luengas Phone: (509) 412-4234 Email: jluengas@esd123.org

Walla Walla Public Schools Willow Public Charter School

Contact Person: Jaenemy Luengas Phone: (509) 412-4234 Email: jluengas@esd123.org

³⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Comprehensive Healthcare – Waypoint

Contact Person: Regina Myers Address: 1250 SE Commercial Dr, College Place, WA 99324 Phone: (509) 876-0190 Email: jodi.daaly@comphc.org

Website: http://www.comphc.org/locations/adult-residential-walla-walla/

Comprehensive Healthcare - Walla Walla

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 1520 Kelly Pl, Ste 234, Walla Walla, WA 99362

Phone: (509) 524-2920

Website: http://www.comphc.org/locations/adult-residential-walla/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Comprehensive Healthcare - Waypoint

Contact Person: Regina Myers Address: 1250 SE Commercial Dr, College Place, WA 99324 Phone: (509) 876-0190 Website: http://www.comphc.org/locations/adultresidential-walla-walla/

³⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Comprehensive Healthcare - Waypoint

Contact Person: Regina Myers Address: 1250 SE Commercial Dr, College Place, WA 99324 Phone: (509) 876-0190 Email: jodi.daly@comphc.org Website: http://www.comphc.org/locations/adultresidential-walla-walla/

Comprehensive Healthcare - Walla Walla

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 1520 Kelly Pl, Ste 234, Walla Walla, WA 99362

Phone: (509) 524-2920

Website: http://www.comphc.org/locations/adult-residential-walla/

Service Alternatives, Inc

Contact Person: Karina Briscoe Address: 2316 Eastgate St, Ste 150, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 529-3081

Website: https://servicealternatives.com/

Childrens Home Society of Washington – Walla Walla

Contact Person: Libby Hein Address: 1612 Penny Ln, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 529-2130 Website: https://www.childrenshomesociety.org/ wallawalla/

Serenity Point Counseling Services, LLC

Contact Person: Patrick Flores Address: 410 S Wilbur Ave, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 524-2920 Website: http://www.tapartnership.org/

Blue Mountain Health Cooperative

Contact Person: Alayna Briton Address: 2330 Eastgate St, Ste 105, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 973-5788 Website: https://www. bluemountainhealthcooperative.org/

³⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Comprehensive Healthcare - Walla Walla

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 1520 Kelly Pl, Ste 234, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 524-2920 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/walla-walla/

Serenity Point Counseling Services, LLC

Contact Person: Patrick Flores Address: 410 S Wilbur Ave, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 524-2920 Website: https://www.tapartnership.org/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Blue Mountain Heart to Heart

Contact Person: Everett Maroon Address: 1903 E Isaacs Ave, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 382-7003 Email: e.maroon@bmh2h.org Website: http://www.bluemountainheart.org/

Recovery Navigator Program

Blue Mountain Heart to Heart

Contact Person: Everett Maroon Address: 1903 E Isaacs Ave, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 382-7003 Email: e.maroon@bmh2h.org Website: http://www.bluemountainheart.org/

Recovery Support Services

Blue Mountain Heart to Heart

Contact Person: Everett Maroon Address: 1903 E Isaacs Ave, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 382-7003 Email: e.maroon@bmh2h.org Website: http://www.bluemountainheart.org/

Community Services Offices

Home & Community Services – Walla Walla Office

Address: 206 W Poplar St, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 524-4960

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-hcs-wallawalla

Walla Walla Community Services Office

Address: 1371 W Pine St, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-036

Vocational Rehabilitation - Walla Walla Office

Address: 1530 Stevens St, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 527-1815 Email: DVRWallaWallaReferral@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-wallawalla

Walla Walla DDA Field Office

Address: 1371 W Pine St, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 394-1069 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-wallawalla-fo

³⁷ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

Recovery Support Services

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Rural Resources Community Action⁵² Address: 956 South Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: http://www.ruralresources.org/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Blue Mountain

Address: 1634 Portland Ave, Walla Walla, WA 99362 Phone: (509) 876-4389 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

³⁷The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Employment, and Recovery Homes.

⁵² FCS-Rural Resources Community Action provides services in Adams, Asotin, Benton, Columbia, Douglas, Ferry, Franklin, Garfield, Grant, Lincoln, Okanogan, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens, Walla Walla, and Whitman Counties.

Whatcom County³⁸

Prevention Services

Shuksan Middle School, Bellingham Contact Person: Lisa Moulds Email: lisamoulds@wfcn.org

Mount Baker Junior High Contact Person: LeAnn Greer Email: mbcoalition@wfcn.org



Ferndale High School Contact Person: Rebecca Snearly Email: rsnearly@co.whatcom.wa.us

Early Intervention Services

Opportunity Council, Early Learning & Family Services Department

Contact Person: Wendy Sim, ESIT Supervisor/ Lead FRC Address: 1111 Cornwall Ave, Ste 200, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 746-4112 Email: Wendy_sim@oppco.org

Website: http://www.oppco.org/

Whatcom Center for Early Learning

Contact Person: Julia Renner, Family Resources Coordinator Lead/El Program Manager Address: 2001 H St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 671-3660 or (360) 966-1025 Email: julia@wcel.net Website: http://www.wcel.net/

Whatcom Center for Early Learning

Contact Person: Sierra James, Executive Director Address: 2001 H St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 671-3660 Email: sierra@wcel.net Website: http://www.wcel.net/

Whatcom Center for Early Learning

Contact Person: Ella Sherburne, Public Awareness Contact Address: 2001 H St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 671-3660 or (360) 966-1024 Email: Ella@wcel.net Website: http://www.wcel.net/

³⁸ The following services are not currently available in this county: Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Recovery Navigator Program, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), and Recovery Homes.

Early Intervention Services

Bellingham School District Blaine School District

Phone: (360) 715-7485 Email: seas@oppco.org

Mount Baker School District Nooksack Valley School District

Phone: (360) 715-7485 Email: seas@oppco.org

Ferndale School District Lynden School District

Phone: (360) 715-7485 Email: seas@oppco.org

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Bellingham

Contact Person: Andretta Randall Address: 1515 Cornwall Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 746-7200 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/sunrisecommunity-behavioral-health-bellingham/

Compass Health - Whatcom Triage Center

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 2030 Division St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/

Compass Health – Whatcom County McLeod

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3645 E McLeod Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/location/ mcleod-office/

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4350 Cordata Pkwy, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6200 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Lummi Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Megan Ballew Address: 2665 Kwina Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 312-2000 Website: https://www.lummi-nsn.gov/Website. php?PageID=434

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4350 Cordata Pkwy, Ste 104, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6200 Website: http://www.compasshealth.org/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

PeaceHealth St. Joseph Medical Center E and T

Contact Person: Andretta Randall

Address: 2901 Squalicum Pkwy, Bellingham, WA 98225

Phone: (360) 788-6408

Website: https://www.peacehealth.org/hospitals/ peacehealth-st-joseph-medical-center?utm_ source=gbp&utm_medium=organic&utm_ content=NW27

Compass Health, Whatcom County Triage Center

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 2026 Division St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-2020 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/location/ whatcom-county-triage-center/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Lake Whatcom Residential and Treatment Center – Sunset Duplex

Contact Person: Andretta Randall Address: 1727 E Sunset Dr, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: kay.burbidge@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellingham

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3350 Airport Dr, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 734-5458 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/whatcom-bhbellingham.html

Catholic Community Services – Bellingham Main

Contact Person: Will Rice Address: 1133 Railroad Ave, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98225

Phone: (360) 676-2164

Email: info@seamarchc.org

Website: https://ccsww.org/get-help/whatcomcounty/

Sunrise Services, Inc. – Bellingham

Contact Person: Andretta Randall Address: 1515 Cornwall Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 746-7200 Email: BehavioralHealthNorth@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/sunrisecommunity-behavioral-health-bellingham/

Sea Mar Visions Female Youth Treatment Center

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 1603 E Illinois St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 647-4266 Email: kay.burbidge@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/whatcom-bhbellingham.html

Northwest Regional Council

Contact Person: Amanda McDade Address: 600 Lakeway Dr, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6749 Email: anderea@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.nwrcwa.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Compass Health – Whatcom County McLeod

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 3645 E McLeod Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/location/ mcleod-office/

Unity Care Northwest

Contact Person: Pamela Jacobs Address: 220 Unity St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Website: https://unitycarenw.org/

Lifeline Connections – Bellingham

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 4120 Meridian St, Ste 220, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/locations/ bellingham-office/

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4350 Cordata Pkwy, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6200

Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/location/ cordata-site/

Compass Health - Whatcom Triage Center

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 2030 Division St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6700 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/location/ whatcom-county-triage-center/

Unity Care Northwest

Contact Person: Pamela Jacobs Address: 1616 Cornwall Ave, Ste 205, Bellingham, WA 98225 Website: https://unitycarenw.org/

Lake Whatcom Center - Iron Gate

Contact Person: Jenny Billings Address: 1641 Baker Creek Pl, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org

Unity Care NW

Contact Person: Pamela Jacobs Address: 6060 Portal Way, Ferndale, WA 98248 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org Website: https://unitycarenw.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Clarity Mental Health and Recovery

Contact Person: Nicole Whipple Address: 1155 N State St, Ste 522, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-4485 Website: https://claritymhr.com/

Lummi Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Megan Ballew Address: 2665 Kwina Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 312-2000 Website: https://www.lummihealth.gov/services/ behavioral-health/

Lake Whatcom Residential and Treatment Center – Main

Contact Person: Jenny Billings Address: 3600 Meridian St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1211 Girard St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Lake Whatcom Residential and Treatment Center – Sunset Duplex

Contact Person: Andretta Randall Address: 1727 E Sunset Dr, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: kay.burbidge@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Sunrise Services, Inc. – Bellingham

Contact Person: Andretta Randall Address: 1515 Cornwall Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 746-7200 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/sunrisecommunity-behavioral-health-bellingham/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Whatcom County³⁸

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Northwest Regional Council

Contact Person: Amanda McDade Address: 600 Lakeway Dr, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6749 Email: anderea@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.nwrcwa.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellingham

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3350 Airport Dr, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 734-5458 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/whatcom-bhbellingham.html

Unity Care Northwest

Contact Person: Pamela Jacobs Address: 1616 Cornwall Ave, Ste 205, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Website: https://unitycarenw.org/

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1211 Girard St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/

Catholic Community Services - Bellingham Lakeway Drive

Contact Person: Donna Wells Address: 515 Lakeway Dr, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-2187 Website: https://ccsww.org/get-help/whatcomcounty/

Bridges Treatment and Recovery – Bellingham

Contact Person: Dylan Brashear Address: 1221 Fraser St, Ste E1, Bellingham, WA 98229 Phone: (360) 714-8180

Lake Whatcom Center - Iron Gate

Contact Person: Jenny Billings Address: 1641 Baker Creek Pl, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Lifeline Connections - Bellingham

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 4120 Meridian St, Ste 220, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/locations/ bellingham-office/

Bridges Treatment and Recovery - Ferndale

Contact Person: Dylan Brashear Address: 6044 Portal Way, Ste 103, Ferndale, WA 98248 Phone: (360) 714-8180

Unity Care NW

Contact Person: Pamela Jacobs Address: 6060 Portal Way, Ferndale, WA 98248 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Website: https://unitycarenw.org/

Lummi Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Megan Ballew Address: 2665 Kwina Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 312-2000 Website: https://www.lummi-nsn.gov/Website. php?PageID=434

Assessment and Treatment Associates Inc

Contact Person: Steve Ulrich Address: 1752 Iowa St, Bellingham, WA 98229 Phone: (425) 289-1600 Email: atasupport@assesstreat.com Website: https://www.assesstreat.com/locations/ bellevue-office/

Lake Whatcom Residential and Treatment Center – Main

Contact Person: Jenny Billings Address: 3600 Meridian St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Bellingham Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Jessica DePriest Address: 3240 Northwest Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (503) 899-8902 Email: jessica.depriest@ctcprograms.com Website: https://www.ctcprograms.com

Clarity Mental Health and Recovery

Contact Person: Nicole Whipple Address: 1155 N State St, Ste 522, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-4485 Website: https://claritymhr.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

Contact Counseling Recovery Services

Contact Person: Steven R Burger Address: 316 E McLeod Rd, Ste 102B, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 671-3277 Website: https://www.contactcounseling.com/

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Sea Mar Visions Female Youth Treatment Center

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 1603 E Illinois St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 647-4266 Email: kay.burbidge@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/whatcom-bhvytcc.html

Lake Whatcom Center - Iron Gate

Contact Person: Jenny Billings Address: 1641 Baker Creek Pl, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Whatcom Community Detox

Contact Person: Robert Sullivan Address: 2026 Division St, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-2020

Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/location/ whatcom-county-triage-center/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Bellingham Treatment Solutions

Contact Person: Jessica DePriest Address: 3240 Northwest Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (503) 899-8902 Email: jessica.depriest@ctcprograms.com Website: https://www.ctcprograms.com/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Whatcom County SSP

Address: 1511 N. State Street, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 778-6100 Email: health@whatcomcounty.us Website: https://www.whatcomcounty.us/3252/ Syringe-Services-Program

Whatcom County SSP

Address: 8251 Kendall Rd, Maple Falls, WA 98266 Email: health@whatcomcounty.us Website: https://www.whatcomcounty.us/3252/ Syringe-Services-Program

Primary Integrated Care Syringe Service Program (Lummi Nation)

Address: 2592 Kwina Road, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 325-2779 or (360) 384-0464 Website: https://www.lummihealth.gov/services/ hepatitis-c-elimination-harm-reduction/syringeservice-program/

Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD)

Whatcom County LEAD

Contact Person: Vanessa Martin Address: 311 Grand Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 325-2779 or (360) 384-0464

Problem Gambling

Lummi Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Megan Ballew Address: 2665 Kwina Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 312-2000 Website: https://www.lummi-nsn.gov/Website. php?PageID=434

Lifeline Connections - Bellingham

Contact Person: Joe Foste Address: 4120 Meridian St, Ste 220, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 397-8246

Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/locations/ bellingham-office/

Recovery Support Services

Lake Whatcom Residential and Treatment Center – Sunset Duplex

Contact Person: Andretta Randall Address: 1727 E Sunset Dr, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: kay.burbidge@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Sea Mar Behavioral Health - Bellingham

Contact Person: Claudia D'Allegri Address: 3350 Airport Dr, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 734-5458 Email: info@seamarchc.org Website: https://www.seamar.org/whatcom-bhbellingham.html

Sunrise Services, Inc. - Bellingham

Contact Person: Andretta Randall Address: 1515 Cornwall Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 746-7200 Email: info@sunriseemail.com Website: https://sunriseservicesinc.com/sunrisecommunity-behavioral-health-bellingham/

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4350 Cordata Pkwy, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6200

Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/location/ cordata-site/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Whatcom County³⁸

Recovery Support Services

Catholic Community Services - Bellingham Main

Contact Person: Will Rice Address: 1133 Railroad Ave, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-2164 Website: https://ccsww.org/

Unity Care Northwest

Contact Person: Pamela Jacobs Address: 220 Unity St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Website: https://unitycarenw.org/

Lifeline Connections - Bellingham

Contact Person: Joe Foster Address: 4120 Meridian St, Ste 220, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 397-8246 Email: info@lifelineconnections.org Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/locations/ bellingham-office/

Lake Whatcom Residential and Treatment Center – Main

Contact Person: Jenny Billings Address: 3600 Meridian St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Pacific Northwest Autism

Contact Person: Heather Dorn-Deasy Address: 1133 Railroad Ave, Ste 100, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 348-6414 Email: pacificnorthwestautism@gmail.com Website: https://www.nwautism.org

Unity Care Northwest

Contact Person: Pamela Jacobs Address: 455 W Stuart Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Website: https://unitycarenw.org/

Lake Whatcom Center - Iron Gate

Contact Person: Jenny Billings Address: 1641 Baker Creek Pl, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 676-6000 Email: jenny.billings@lwrtc.org Website: https://www.lwrtc.org/

Sendan ABA Services

Contact Person: Sara White, PHD, BCBA-D Address: 4201 Meridian St, Ste 113, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 305-3275 Website: https://sendancenter.com

Washington State Health Care Authority

Whatcom County³⁸

Recovery Support Services

Lummi Behavioral Health

Contact Person: Megan Ballew Address: 2665 Kwina Rd, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 312-2000 Website: https://www.lummi-nsn.gov/Website. php?PageID=434

Compass Health

Contact Person: Tom Sebastian Address: 4350 Cordata Pkwy, Ste 104, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 349-6200 Website: https://www.compasshealth.org/

Lifeline Connections

Contact Person: Jared Sanford Address: 1211 Girard St, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6177 Website: https://lifelineconnections.org/locations/ bellingham-office/

Community Services Offices

Bellingham Child Support Outstation Office

Address: 4101 Meridian St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (425) 438-4800

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-dcs-csu-bellingham

Bellingham DDA Field Office

Address: 2219 Rimland Dr, Suite 315, Bellingham, WA 98226

Phone: (360) 714-5000

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshs-dda-bellingham-fo

Bellingham Community Services Office

Address: 4101 Meridian St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-037

Home & Community Services – Bellingham Office

Address: 2219 Rimland Dr, Suite 419, Bellingham, WA 98226

Phone: (360) 812-4940

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-bellingham

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices continued

Vocational Rehabilitation – Bellingham Office Address: 4101 Meridian St, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 812-6610 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-bellingham

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Northwest Regional Council - Bellingham

Address: 600 Lakeway Drive, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (360) 676-6749 Website: http://www.nwrcwa.org/

Employment

FCS-Washington Vocational Services

Address: 1313 E Maple Street, Ste 110, Bellingham, WA 98225 Phone: (425) 774-3338 Website: http://www.wvs.org/

FCS-Work Opportunities – Belllingham

Address: 192 East Bakerview Rd, Ste #202, Bellingham, WA 98226 Phone: (360) 306-3957 Website: http://www.workopportunities.org/

Recovery Support Services

Oxford Homes

Oxford House View Ridge

Address: 2323 View Ridge Dr, Bellingham, WA 98229 Phone: (360) 393-4328 Website: http://www.oxfordhouse.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Whitman County³⁹

Prevention Services

Colfax High School Contact Person: Sara Golden Email: sgolden@esd101.net **Tekoa Elementary School** Contact Person: Jennifer Olson Email: jolson@tekoasd.org

Early Intervention Services

Colfax School District Colton School District

Contact Person: Lyndsee Vargas Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: lvargas@boostcollaborativewa.org

LaCrosse School District Lamont School District

Contact Person: Lyndsee Vargas Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: lvargas@boostcollaborativewa.org

Pullman School District Rosalia School District

Contact Person: Lyndsee Vargas Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: lvargas@boostcollaborativewa.org

Endicott School District Garfield School District

Contact Person: Lyndsee Vargas Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: lvargas@boostcollaborativewa.org

Oakesdale School District Palouse School District

Contact Person: Lyndsee Vargas Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: lvargas@boostcollaborativewa.org

St. John School District Steptoe School District Tekoa School District

Contact Person: Lyndsee Vargas Phone: (509) 332-4420 Email: lvargas@boostcollaborativewa.org

³⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Whitman County³⁹

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Palouse River Counseling Center

Contact Person: Mike Berney Address: 340 NE Maple St, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-1133 Website: http://www.palouserivercounseling.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Palouse River Counseling Center

Contact Person: Mike Berney Address: 340 NE Maple St, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-1133 Website: http://www.palouserivercounseling.org/

Palouse River Counseling Center - Pullman

Contact Person: Mike Berney Address: 400 NE Maiden Ln, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-1133 Website: http://www.palouserivercounseling.org/

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Palouse River Counseling Center

Contact Person: Mike Berney Address: 340 NE Maple St, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-1133 Website: http://www.palouserivercounseling.org/

Palouse Recovery Center, LLC

Contact Person: Jean Iverson Address: 1240 SE Bishop Blvd, Ste P, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-0718 Website: https://pullmanalcoholanddrugrehab.com/

³⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Whitman County³⁹

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Whitman County Public Health SSP

Address: 1205 SE Pro Mall Blvd, Ste. 203, Pullman, WA 99163

Phone: (509) 332-6752 or (509) 397-6280

Website: https://www.whitmancountypublichealth. org/harm-reduction.html

Whitman County Public Health SSP

Address: 310 N Main St, Ste. 108, Colfax, WA 99111 Phone: (509) 332-6752 or (509) 397-6280 Website: https://www.whitmancountypublichealth. org/harm-reduction.html

Recovery Navigator Program

Palouse River Counseling Center

Contact Person: Mike Berney Address: 340 NE Maple St, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-1133 Website: http://www.palouserivercounseling.org/

Recovery Support Services

Palouse River Counseling Center - Pullman

Contact Person: Mike Berney Address: 400 NE Maiden Ln, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-1133 Website: http://www.palouserivercounseling.org/

Palouse River Counseling Center

Contact Person: Mike Berney Address: 340 NE Maple St, Pullman, WA 99163 Phone: (509) 334-1133 Website: http://www.palouserivercounseling.org/

³⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Whitman County³⁹

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices

Colfax Community Services Office

Address: 418 S Main St, Suite 1, Colfax, WA 99111 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-038

Vocational Rehabilitation – Colfax Office

Address: 418 S Main St, Suite 1, Colfax, WA 99111 Phone: (509) 363-4700 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-colfax

Home & Community Services - Colfax Office

Address: 418 S Main St, Suite 1, Colfax, WA 99111 Phone: (509) 397-5091 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-colfax

Whitman County DDA Field Office

Address: 418 S Main St, Suite 4, Colfax, WA 99111 Phone: (509) 397-5053 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-colfax-fo

Housing

FOUNDATIONAL COMMUNITY SUPPORTS (FCS)

FCS-Rural Resources Community Action⁵⁵

Address: 956 South Main, Colville, WA 99114 Phone: (253) 841-8886 Website: https://ruralresources.org/

FCS-Aging and Long Term Care of Eastern Washington

Address: 1222 N. Post, Spokane, WA 99201-2518 Phone: (509) 458-2509 Email: ACTION@ALTCEW.ORG Website: http://www.altcew.org/

⁵⁵ FCS-Rural Resources Community Action provides services in Adams, Asotin, Benton, Columbia, Douglas, Ferry, Franklin, Garfield, Grant, Lincoln, Okanogan, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens, Walla Walla, and Whitman Counties.

³⁹ The following services are not currently available in this county: Mental Health: Inpatient, Substance Use Disorder (SUD): Intensive Outpatient Treatment, SUD: Residential, SUD: Withdrawal Management, SUD: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder, Law Enforcement Assistive Diversion Program (LEAD), Problem Gambling, Employment, Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness (PATH), Oxford Homes, and Recovery Homes.

Prevention Services

Highland Junior School Contact Person: Danielle Watkins Email: danielle.watkins@esd105.org

Harrah Elementary Contact Person: Julie Schillreff

Email: jschillreff@masd209.org

Sunnyside High School Contact Person: Brenda Barrios Email: brenda.barrios@sunnysideschools.org

Granger High School Contact Person: Rebeca Barrios Email: rebeca.barrios@esd105.org **Davis High School** Contact Person: Lizbet Maceda Lopez Email: LMaceda@highland.wednet.edu

Wapato High School Contact Person: Kevin Hill Email: KevinH@wapatosd.org

Mabton Jr. Sr. High Contact Person: Stephanie Mendoza Email: stephanie.mendoza@esd105.org

East Valley High School Contact Person: Kirsten Fuchs Email: kfuchs@esd101.net

Early Intervention Services

Yakima Valley Memorial Hospital Children's Village

Contact Person: Karla Pezzarossi, El Program Supervisor Address: 3801 Kern Rd, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 574-3200 or (509) 574-3237 Email: karlapezzarossi@yvmh.org Website: http://www.yakimachildrensvillage.org/

Yakima Valley Memorial Hospital Children's Village

Contact Person: Cindy Carroll, Children's Village Director Address: 3801 Kern Rd, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 574-3200 or (509) 574-3228 Email: cindycarroll@yvmh.org Website: http://www.yakimachildrensvillage.org/



Early Intervention Services

Yakima Valley Memorial Hospital Children's Village

Contact Person: Betsy Nagle-McNaughton, El Program Manager Address: 3801 Kern Rd, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 574-3200 or (509) 969-3646 Email: ElizabethNagle@yvmh.org Website: http://www.yakimachildrensvillage.org/

East Valley School District

Contact Person: Coraima Carrasco Phone: (509) 490-0797 Email: CoraimaCarrasco@yvmh.org Website: https://www.evsd.org/

Behavioral Health Crisis Services

Comprehensive Healthcare – Detox and Outpatient

Contact Person: Miguel Messina Address: 505 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 248-1200 Website: https://comphc.org/services/detox/

Comprehensive Healthcare - Main

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 106 N Elm St, Grandview, WA 98930 Phone: (509) 402-9090 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Sunnyside

Contact Person: Mike Norton Address: 1319 Saul Rd, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 837-2089 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/sunnyside/

Catholic Charities Serving Central Washington

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 5201 Tieton Dr, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (509) 965-5575 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/

Treatment Services

Mental Health: Inpatient

Yakima Valley Memorial Hospital E and T

Contact Person: John See Address: 2811 Tieton Dr, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-8000 Website: https://www.yakimamemorial.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Bridges E and T

Contact Person: Tim Shields Address: 201 S 2nd Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/pathways-2/

Selah Evaluation and Treatment

Contact Person: Timothy Shields Address: 609 Speyers Rd, Selah, WA 98942 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Email: jodi.daly@comphc.org Website: https://comphc.org/locations/evaluationtreatment-center-selah/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Two Rivers Landing

Contact Person: Timothy Shields Address: 504 S 3rd Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 469-3727 Website: https://comphc.org/

Astria Toppenish Hospital

Contact Person: Joe Vela Address: 502 W 4th Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-3105 Email: jg@regional-health.org Website: https://www.astria.health/locations/astriatoppenish-hospital

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic – Yakima 12th Avenue

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 307 S 12th Ave, Ste 4B, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-8457 Email: jodi.daly@comphc.org Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Main

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: https://comphc.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Comprehensive Healthcare – Detox and Outpatient

Contact Person: Miguel Messina Address: 505 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 248-1200 Website: https://comphc.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Pathways

Contact Person: Shawna Stoneking Address: 307 W Walnut St, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 453-4274 Website: https://comphc.org/

MERIT Resource Services – Toppenish

Contact Person: David L. Wilson Address: 321 W 1st Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-5233 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Believe In Recovery, LLC - Yakima

Contact Person: Vincent Marquis Address: 3907 Creekside Loop, Suite 110, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 317-2140 Website: https://believeinrecoveryllc.com/ **Comprehensive Healthcare – Sunnyside** Contact Person: Mike Norton Address: 1319 Saul Rd, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 837-2089 Website: https://comphc.org/

Triumph Treatment Services – Main

Contact Person: Jolene Seda Address: 120 S 3rd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 248-1800 Email: cdac@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

MERIT Resource Services - Wapato

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 312 W 2nd St, Wapato, WA 98951 Phone: (509) 877-7271 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Barth Clinic - Yakima Main

Contact Person: James Barth Address: 201 E Lincoln Ave, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 457-5653 Website: https://www.barthclinic.com/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Intensive Outpatient Treatment continued

Northwest Behavioral Modification Clinic

Contact Person: Reynaldo Chaves Address: 917 Pitcher St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 457-8554 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.tapartnership.org/

Innovation Resource Center

Contact Person: Francisco J. Guerrero Address: 533 S 6th St Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 836-2400 Email: innovationrc.wa@gmail.com Website: https://innovationrc.com/

NUYU Rehabilitation Center, LLC

Contact Person: Javier Galindo Address: 1450 N 16th Ave Ste 100, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 379-4611 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org

Apple Valley Counseling Services, LLC

Contact Person: William B Ellis Address: 611 W A St Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 452-1000 Email: billjew1@juno.com Website: https://applevalleycounseling.org/

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic – Yakima 12th Avenue

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 307 S 12th Ave, Ste 4B, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-8457 Email: jodi.daly@comphc.org Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic - Yakima Main

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 918 East Mead Ave, Yakima, WA 98903 Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic – Grandview

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 1000 Wallace Way, Grandview, WA 98930 Phone: (509) 882-8918 Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic - Yakima Kern Road

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 3801 Kern Rd, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 574-3200 Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic – Toppenish

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 510 West 1st Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-1804 Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Detox and Outpatient

Contact Person: Miguel Messina Address: 505 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 248-1200 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Pathways

Contact Person: Shawna Stoneking Address: 307 W Walnut St, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 453-4274 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/

Comprehensive Healthcare - Main

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Sunnyside

Contact Person: Mike Norton Address: 1319 Saul Rd, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 837-2089 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/

Triumph Treatment Services – Main

Contact Person: Jolene Seda Address: 120 S 3rd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 248-1800 Email: cdac@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

Triumph Treatment Services – Riel House

Contact Person: Wally Lee Address: 613 Superior Ln, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4810 Email: avasquez@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

Triumph Treatment Services – James Oldham Treatment Center

Contact Person: Wally Lee Address: 201 Highland Dr, Buena, WA 98921 Phone: (509) 865-6705 Website: https://triumphtx.org/

Triumph Treatment Services – Casita

Contact Person: Wally Lee Address: 605 Superior Ln, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 853-4174 Email: avasquez@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

Triumph Treatment Services – Inspirations

Contact Person: Wally Lee Address: 3300 Roosevelt Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 571-1455 Email: avasquez@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

MERIT Resource Services – Toppenish

Contact Person: David L. Wilson Address: 321 W 1st Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-5233 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Triumph Treatment Services – Beth's Place

Contact Person: Kevin Moreau Address: 608 Superior Ln, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 853-4176 Email: avasquez@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

MERIT Resource Services – Sunnyside

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 702 E Franklin Ave, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 837-7700 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

MERIT Resource Services – Wapato

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 312 W 2nd St, Wapato, WA 98951 Phone: (509) 877-7271 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima – Yakima Main

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 5301 Tieton Dr, Ste C, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (509) 965-7100 Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES continued

MERIT Resource Services – Yakima

Contact Person: Shereen Hunt Address: 315 N 2nd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 469-9366 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima – Yakima D Street

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 303 E D St, Ste 5, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 965-7100 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/

Catholic Charities Serving Central Washington

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 5201 Tieton Dr, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (509) 965-5575 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Yakima 2nd Avenue

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 206 S 2nd Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://comphc.org/locations/

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 106 N Elm St, Grandview, WA 98930 Phone: (509) 402-9090 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

Together 105

Contact Person: Emily Nelson Address: 33 S 2nd Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-2885 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.esd105.org/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Yakima County⁴⁰

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

Sundown M Ranch

Contact Person: Scott Munson Address: 2280 State Route 821, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 457-0990 Website: https://sundown.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Detox and Outpatient

Contact Person: Miguel Messina Address: 505 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 248-1200 Website: https://comphc.org/services/detox/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Main

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: https://comphc.org/

Triumph Treatment Services – Main

Contact Person: Jolene Seda Address: 120 S 3rd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 248-1800 Email: cdac@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic – Yakima 12th Avenue

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 307 S 12th Ave, Ste 4B, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-8457 Email: jodi.daly@comphc.org Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Sunnyside

Contact Person: Mike Norton Address: 1319 Saul Rd, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 837-2089 Website: https://comphc.org/locations/sunnyside/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Pathways

Contact Person: Shawna Stoneking Address: 307 W Walnut St, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 453-4274 Website: https://comphc.org/

MERIT Resource Services – Sunnyside

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 702 E Franklin Ave, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 837-7700 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

MERIT Resource Services – Toppenish

Contact Person: David L. Wilson Address: 321 W 1st Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-5233 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

MERIT Resource Services – Yakima

Contact Person: Shereen Hunt Address: 315 N 2nd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 469-9366 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Believe In Recovery, LLC - Yakima

Contact Person: Vincent Marquis Address: 3907 Creekside Loop, Ste 110, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 317-2140 Website: https://believeinrecoveryllc.com/

Innovation Resource Center

Contact Person: Francisco J. Guerrero Address: 533 S 6th St, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 836-2400 Email: innovationrc.wa@gmail.com Website: https://innovationrc.com/home

MERIT Resource Services - Wapato

Contact Person: Shereen L Hunt Address: 312 W 2nd St, Wapato, WA 98951 Phone: (509) 877-7271 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Barth Clinic - Yakima Main

Contact Person: James Barth Address: 201 E Lincoln Ave, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 457-5653 Website: https://www.barthclinic.com/

Yakama Nation Tiináwit Program

Contact Person: Anita Mendoza Address: 20 Gunnyon Rd, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-5121

Apple Valley Counseling Services, LLC

Contact Person: William B Ellis Address: 611 W A St, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 452-1000 Email: billjew1@juno.com Website: https://applevalleycounseling.org/

Treatment Services

Outpatient

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER continued

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 106 N Elm St, Grandview, WA 98930 Phone: (509) 402-9090 Email: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/ Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

Northwest Behavioral Modification Clinic

Contact Person: Reynaldo Chaves Address: 917 Pitcher St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 457-8554 Website: https://www.tapartnership.org/

Together 105

Contact Person: Emily Nelson Address: 33 S 2nd Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-2885 Website: https://www.esd105.org/about-us/directory

Washington State Health Care Authority

NUYU Rehabilitation Center, LLC

Contact Person: Javier Galindo Address: 1450 N 16th Ave, Ste 100, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 379-4611

Substance Use Disorder: Residential

Sundown M Ranch

Contact Person: Scott Munson Address: 2280 State Route 821, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 457-0990 Website: https://sundown.org/

Substance Use Disorder: Withdrawal Management

Comprehensive Healthcare - Detox and OutpatientSundown M RanchContact Person: Miguel MessinaContact Person: Scott MunsonAddress: 505 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902Address: 2280 State Route 821, Yakima, WA 98901Phone: (509) 248-1200Phone: (509) 457-0990Website: https://comphc.org/services/detox/Website: https://sundown.org/

Treatment Services

Substance Use Disorder: Medications for Opioid Use Disorder

Comprehensive Healthcare – Main

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: https://comphc.org/

Outreach and Intervention Services

Syringe Services Program

Yakima County Syringe Exchange Program

Contact Person: Edith Ceja Address: South 3rd St & East Adams St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 249-6546 Email: edith.ceja@co.yakima.wa.us Website: http://yakimacounty.us/275/Health-District

Recovery Navigator Program

Merit Resource Services

Contact Person: Shereen Hunt Address: 315 N 2nd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 925-9821 Email: shunt@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Problem Gambling

Yakama Nation Problem Gambling Program

Contact Person: Gary Cooper Address: PO Box 367, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-5121 Ext 4461 Website: https://www.yngc.com/forms/exclusion/

Triumph Treatment Services – Main

Contact Person: Jolene Seda Address: 120 S 3rd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 248-1800 Email: cdac@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

Oxford House Apple Valley

Address: 403 W Ahtanum Rd, Union Gap, WA 98903 Phone: (509) 249-2888 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org/

Recovery Support Services

United Family Center

Contact Person: Humberto Rodriguez Address: 106 N Elm St, Grandview, WA 98930 Phone: (509) 402-9090 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://www.unitedfamilycenter.com/

Merit Resource Services

Contact Person: Shereen Hunt Address: 315 N 2nd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 925-9821 Email: shunt@meritresources.org Website: https://www.meritresources.org/

Catholic Charities Serving Central Washington

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 5201 Tieton Dr, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (509) 965-5575 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic – Yakima Main

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 918 East Mead Ave, Yakima, WA 98903 Phone: (509) 453-1344 Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Recovery Support Services

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic – Yakima Kern Road

Contact Person: Benjamin Beck-Coon Address: 3801 Kern Rd, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 574-3200 Website: https://www.yvfwc.com/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Detox and Outpatient

Contact Person: Miguel Messina Address: 505 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 248-1200 Website: https://comphc.org/services/detox/

Triumph Treatment Services – Main

Contact Person: Jolene Seda Address: 120 S 3rd St, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 248-1800 Email: cdac@triumphtx.org Website: https://triumphtx.org/

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima – Yakima D Street

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 303 E D St, Ste 5, Yakima, WA 98901 Phone: (509) 965-7100 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Main

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 402 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: https://comphc.org/

Comprehensive Healthcare – Sunnyside

Contact Person: Mike Norton Address: 1319 Saul Rd, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 837-2089 Website: https://comphc.org/

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Yakima – Yakima Main

Contact Person: Darlene Darnell Address: 5301 Tieton Dr, Ste C, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (509) 965-7100 Website: https://catholiccharitiescw.org/services/ child-youth-family-programs/kinship-non-parentguardian-navigation

Comprehensive Healthcare – Yakima 2nd Avenue

Contact Person: Ron Gengler Address: 206 S 2nd Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Email: lorettao@meritresources.org Website:https://comphc.org/locations/pathways-2/

Washington State Health Care Authority

Yakima County⁴⁰

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices

Home & Community Services – Sunnyside Office

Address: 2010 Yakima Valley Hwy, Suite K15, Sunnyside, WA 98944

Phone: (509) 955-7344

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-sunnyside

Home & Community Services – Union Gap Office

Address: 1200 Alder St, Union Gap, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 955-7344

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshshcs-uniongap

Sunnyside DDA Field Office

Address: 2010 Yakima Valley Hwy, Suite K15, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 839-7114 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-sunnyside-fo

Toppenish DDA Field Office

Address: 4 E 3rd Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-7619 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-toppenish-fo

Home & Community Services – Toppenish Office

Address: 4 E 3rd Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-7490 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Sunnyside Community Services Office

Address: 2010 Yakima Valley Hwy, Suite K15, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-054

Toppenish Community Services Office

Address: 4 E 3rd Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-075

Vocational Rehabilitation - Toppenish Office

Address: 4 E 3rd Ave, Toppenish, WA 98948 Phone: (509) 865-7602 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-toppenish

Recovery Support Services

Community Services Offices continued

Vocational Rehabilitation - Yakima Office

Address: 1002 N 16th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 225-4455 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-yakima

Vocational Rehabilitation / WorkSource -Yakima Office

Address: 1205 Ahtanum Ridge Dr, Union Gap, WA 98903 Phone: (509) 574-0109 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/

Yakima Community Services Office

Address: 1002 N 16th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (877) 501-2233 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshscso-039

Yakima DDA Field Office

Address: 1002 N 16th Ave, Yakima, WA 98909 Phone: (509) 225-7970 Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-yakima-fo

Vocational Rehabilitation / WorkSource -Sunnyside Office

Address: 1925 Morgan Rd, Sunnyside, WA 98944 Phone: (509) 836-1116 Email: DVRSunnysideWSReferral@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdvr-ws-sunnyside

Yakima Child Support Office

Address: 1002 N 16th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 249-6000 Email: yak-imail@dshs.wa.gov Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdcs-yak

Yakima DDA Administrative Office

Address: 3700 Fruitvale Blvd, Suite 200, Yakima, WA 98909

Phone: (509) 225-4620

Email: DD1SFSO@dshs.wa.gov

Website: https://www.dshs.wa.gov/location/dshsdda-yakima-ao

Washington State Health Care Authority

Yakima County⁴⁰

Recovery Support Services

Housing

PROJECTS FOR ASSISTANCE IN TRANSITION FROM HOMELESSNESS (PATH)

Greater Columbia RSA – Comprehensive Healthcare Central WA

Address: 402 S 4th Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 575-4084 Website: http://www.comphc.org/services/ homeless-support/

RSA – Catholic Charities

Address: 5301 Tieton Drive, Suite G, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (800) 246-2962 Website: http://www.catholiccharitiescw.org/

Oxford Homes

Oxford House Apple Valley

Address: 403 W Ahtanum Rd, Union Gap, WA 98903 Phone: (509) 249- 2888 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Nob Hill

Address: 3201 Gregory Way, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 571-1038 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Congdon Canal

Address: 5 N 40th Ave, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (509) 367-6471 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Portia Park

Address: 1406 W Yakima Ave, Yakima, WA 98902 Phone: (509) 895-7177 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

Oxford House Chestnut 2

Address: 15 N 59th Ave, Yakima, WA 98908 Phone: (509) 895-7329 Website: https://oxfordhouse.org

American Indian/Alaska Native County

Prevention Services

Chehalis Tribe

Name: Denise Ross Email: dross@chehalistribe.org

Kalispel Tribe

Name: Angie Hall Email: ahall@camashealth.com

Colville Tribe

Name: Dan Barbara Email: Daniel.barbara.HHS@colvilletribes.com

Name: Matthew Engelking Email: matthew.engelking.bhp@colvilletribes.com

Lower Elwha Tribe

Name: Stormy Howell, SUD Program Email: Stormy.howell@elwha.org

Name: Jessica Egnew, Prevention Email: Jessica.egnew@Elwha.org

Cowlitz Tribe

Name: Emily Gardner, BH Program Manager Email: egardner.health@cowlitz.org

Name: Melissa Halvorsen, Prevention Staff Email: mhalvorsen@cowlitz.org

Hoh Tribe

Name: Sharon Millett, Prevention Email: Sharon.millett@hohtribe-nsn.org

Jamestown Tribe

Name: Loni Greninger, Tribal Vice-Chair

Email: lgreninger@jamestowntribe.org

491

Lummi Nation Tribe

Name: Deanna C. Point

Washington State Health Care Authority

Anailengena Palunain Ates Ka Native County

Prevention Services

Makah Tribe

Name: Yvette McGimpsey, Interim BH and Wellness Manager Email: Yvette.McGimpsey@ihs.gov

Muckleshoot Tribe

Name: Shannon Curley Email: Sharon.curley@muckleshoot.nsn.us

American Indian/Alaska Native County

Prevention Services

Nisqually Tribe

Name: Amber Arndt, Health Planner Email: Amber.Arndt@nisquallyhealth.org



Name: Teresa Cruell, PTOI Program Manager Email: Teresa.Cruell@puyalluptribe-nsn.gov

Name: Rebekah Crocker, PTHA BH Director Email: Email is not available

Nooksack Tribe

Name: Sid Auguston, SUD Prevention Manager Email: SAuguston@nooksack-nsn.gov

Name: Dante Aure, Prevention Staff Email: daure@nooksack-nsn.gov

Name: Aamer Khan, BH Program Manager Email: Akhan@nooksack-nsn.gov

Quileute Tribe

Name: Regina Williams, Health Services Director Email: humanservices.director@quileutenation.org

Name: Ann Penn-Charles Email: ann-penncharles@quileutenation.org

PGST Nation Tribe

Name: Jolene Sullivan, BH Director Email: jolenes@pgst.nsn.us

Name: Stephanie Carpenter, Prevention Staff Email: sdixon@pgst.nsn.us

Name: Cheryl Miller, Family Services Director Email: cmiller@pgst.nsn.us

Quinault Tribe

Name: Aliza Brown, Health Director Email: abrown@quinault.org

Name: Larissa Williams, BH Program Manager Email: lwilliams@quinault.org

Samish Tribe

Name: D Matthews Email: dmatthews@samishtribe.nsn.us

Name: Mitch Markovich, Prevention Supervisor Email: mmarkovich@samishtribe.nsn.us

Washington State Health Care Authority

American Indian/Alaska Native County

Prevention Services

Sauk Suiattle Tribe

Name: Joanna Farnsworth, SUD Program Email: jfransworth@sauk-suiattle.com

Shoalwater Bay Tribe

Name: Laura Hamilton, BH Manager Email: lhamilton@shoalwaterbay-nsn.gov

Name: Jennifer Taylor, Prevention Program Staff Email: jtaylor@shoalwaterbay-nsn.gov

Snoqualmie Tribe

Name: Alisa Burley, Health and Wellness Administrator Email: alisa.burley@snoqualmietribe.us

Name: Libby Wantanabe, Health and Wellness Director Email: Elizabeth.watanabe@snoqualmietribe.us

Squaxin Island Tribe

Name: Ofiialii Ofi Tovia, Director of NWITC Email: otovia@squaxin.us

Name: Charlene Abrahamson, Director of Family Services Email: cabrahamson@squaxin.us

Stillaguamish Tribe

Name: Kelly Campbell, OST Email: kcampbell@stillaguamish.com

Name: Jill Malone, BH/SUD Program Email: jmalone@stillaguamish.com

Name: Krista Yandle, OST Email: Kyandle@stillaguamish.com

Suquamish Tribe

Name: Katie Ahvakana, Rec Program Email: kahvakana@suquamish.nsn.us

Spokane Tribe

Name: Ricki Peone, HHS Director Email: Ricki.Peone@SpokaneTribe.com

Name: Shad St. Paul, BH Program Manager Email: shad.stpaul@SpokaneTribe.com

Name: Annie Estes, Prevention Email: annie.estes@spokanetribe.com

Swinomish Tribe

Name: Julia Ortiz, MHPP Grant Contact Email: jortiz@swinomish.nsn.us

Name: Brandy Solomon, BH Grants Email: brandysolomon@swinomish.nsn.us

American Indian/Alaska Native County

Prevention Services

Tulalip Tribe

Name: Gina Skinner, SUD Program Email: gskinner@tulaliptribes-nsn.gov

Name: Diane Henry, BH Program Director Email: dianehenry@tulaliptribes-nsn.gov

Name: Alison Bowman, Family Haven Email: abowen@tulaliptribes-nsn.gov

AICC

Name: Linda Lauch Email: lindal@aiccinc.org

Name: Stephanie Sijohn Email: stephanie@aiccinc.org

Native Project

Name: Julia Ortiz, MHPP Grant Contact Email: jortiz@swinomish.nsn.us

Name: Brandy Solomon, BH Grants

Upper Skagit Tribe

Name: Angie Washington, Prevention Program Staff Email: angiew@upperskagit.com

Name: Michaela Godsey, BH Manager Email: michaelag@upperskagit.com

Yakama Nation Tribe

Name: Nachya George, BH Program Manager Email: Nachya_George@yakama.com

Name: Katherine Saluskin, HHS Director Email: ksaluskin@yakama.com

Name: Eric Johnson, SUD Program Email: eric_johnson@yakama.com

Email: brandysolomon@swinomish.nsn.us

Seattle Indian Health Board

Name: Gina Skinner, SUD Program Email: gskinner@tulaliptribes-nsn.gov

Name: Alison Bowman, Family Haven Email: abowen@tulaliptribes-nsn.gov

Statewide Service Providers

Early Intervention Services

Central Directory 1-800

Contact Person: Chris Gray, Coordinated Access, Manager Pregnancy & Early Childhood Programs, Program Director of CFSS

Phone: (206) 830-7641

Email: christineg@withinreachwa.org

Washington State Center for Childhood Deafness & Hard of Hearing Youth (CDHY)

Contact Person: Kris Ching Address: 611 Grand Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (360) 608-2347 Email: kris.ching@cdhy.wa.gov Website: www.cdhy.wa.gov

Sound Options Group, L.L.C

Contact Person: Gregory Abell, Principal/Owner Address: 197 Parfitt Way SW, Suite 220, Bainbridge, WA 98110 Phone: (206) 842-2298 Email: grega@somtg.com Website: www.soundoptionsgroup.com

Washington State School for the Blind

Contact Person: Mary "Jessica" Chandler, Associate Director of Outreach, Birth to 5 Address: 2214 E 13th St, Vancouver, WA 98661 Phone: (513) 649-1773 Email: jessica.chandler@wssb.wa.gov Website: www.wssb.wa.gov

Appendix 1

Acronyms List

Acronym	Definition
AVE	Avenue
BHDG	Behavioral Health Service Delivery Guide
BLVD	Boulevard
CSO	Community Support Services
СТ	Court
DR	Drive
FCS	Foundational Community Supports
HCA	Health Care Authority
HWY	Highway
PATH	Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness
RD	Road
SUD	Substance Use Disorder
ST	Street
STE	Suite